# FULBRIGHT SCHOLAR PROGRAM

2001-2002

Visiting Scholar Directory



Directory of Visiting Fulbright Scholars and Occasional Lecturers



# VISITING FULBRIGHT SCHOLAR PROGRAM STAFF

To obtain U.S. contact information for a scholar listed in this directory, please speak with the CIES staff member responsible for the scholar's home country.

#### AFRICA (SUB-SAHARAN)

**Debra Egan**, Assistant Director 202.686.6230 and degan@cies.iie.org

Michelle Grant, Senior Program Coordinator 202.686.4029 and mgrant@cies.iie.org

#### EAST ASIA AND THE PACIFIC

Susan McPeek, Senior Program Coordinator 202.686.4020 and smcpeek@cies.iie.org

Amelia Saunders, Senior Program Associate 202.686.6233 and asaunders@cies.iie.org

Australia	China	Hong Kong
Indonesia	Japan	Korea
Malaysia	Mongolia	New Zealand
Philippines	Singapore	Taiwan
Thailand	Vietnam	

U.S.-Korea International Education Administrators Program

#### **EUROPE AND THE NEW INDEPENDENT STATES**

**Sone Loh**, Senior Program Coordinator 202.686.4011 and sloh@cies.iie.org

Austria	Bulgaria	Germany
Greece	Hungary	Ireland
Italy	Kazakhstan	Kyrgyzstan
Netherlands	Poland	Portugal
Tajikistan	Turkmenistan	Uzbekistan
Belgium/Luxem	bourg	
-	n (E.Ü.) Research P	rogram

**Kayt Erdahl**, Senior Program Coordinator 202.686.4016 and kerdahl@cies.iie.org

Rimma Karlin, Program Associate 202.686.8661 and rkarlin@cies.iie.org

Albania	Armenia	Azerbaijan
Belarus	Croatia	Georgia
Moldova	Romania	Russia
Slovenia	Ukraine	
Bosnia and Herz	egovina	
Federal Republic	of Yugoslavia	
Former Yugoslav	v Republic of Ma	acedonia

#### EUROPE AND THE NEW INDEPENDENT STATES

**Megan Kennedy**, Senior Program Coordinator 202.686.6248 and mkennedy@cies.iie.org

Denmark	Czech Republic	Estonia
Finland	France	Iceland
Latvia	Lithuania	Malta
Norway	Slovak Republic	Spain
Sweden	Turkey	United Kingdom

# THE MIDDLE EAST, NORTH AFRICA AND SOUTH ASIA

**Marilee Muchow**, Senior Program Coordinator 202.686.4013 and mmuchow(wcies.iic.org

Amy Rustic, Program Associate 202.686.4022 and arustic@cies.iie.org

Algeria	Bahrain	Bangladesh
Egypt	Gaza	India
Iraqi Expatriates	Israel	Jordan
Kuwait	Lebanon	Morocco
Nepal	Oman	Pakistan
Qatar	Saudi Arabia	Sri Lanka
Syria	Tunisia	United Arab Emirates
West Bank	Yemen	

#### WESTERN HEMISPHERE

Carol Robles, Senior Program Officer 202.686.6238 and crobles@cies.iie.org

**Michelle Grant**, Senior Program Coordinator 202.686.4029 and mgrant@cies.iie.org

#### SPECIAL PROGRAMS

**Katie Tremper**, Senior Program Officer 202.686.4004 and ktremper@cies.iie.org

European Union Scholar-in-Residence Program Fulbright Scholar-in-Residence Program

Waris Banks, Senior Program Associate 202.686.6235 and wbanks@cies.iie.org

Occasional Lecturer Program

#### PROGRAM ADMINISTRATION

Laura Perry, Assistant Manager 202.686.4017 and lperry@cies.iie.org

### **Council for International Exchange of Scholars**

3007 Tilden Street, NW, Suite 5L, Washington, DC 20008-3009 Telephone: 202.686.8664 • Fax: 202.362.3442 • E-mail: scholars@cies.iie.org

Web site: www.cies.org

# **FULBRIGHT VISITING SCHOLAR PROGRAM**

# 2001-2002 Directory of Visiting Scholars and Occasional Lecturers



#### **FULBRIGHT SCHOLAR PROGRAM**

Sponsored by the United States Department of State, Bureau of Educational and Cultural Affairs

CIES is a division of the Institute of International Education.

"The impact of Dr. Der, our Visiting Fulbright Scholar, and his courses have been tremendous on our liberal arts program. We don't offer that many courses on Africa, so his contribution was extremely good for fulfilling our international education mission. . . . Because of the impact he has made on our students, many of them will be seeking to take courses with a focus on Africa."

Dr. Paschal Kyoore, Associate Professor of French, Gustavus Adolphus College

"Visiting Fulbright Scholar Arben Kumbaro called attention to a part of the world which received inadequate attention in our curriculum, and that is Eastern Europe. More than anything else, he made us aware of a gap in our work that will need to be filled by visiting scholars and curriculum adjustments." Dr. David McKenzie, Professor of Philosophy, Berry College

"Professor Tobi created a connective bridge between our campus and the Orthodox and Conservative Jewish communities that we never had before, and we are both richer for this! These working relationships and friendships are a lasting legacy of Professor Tobi's efforts."

Dr. Catherine Cookson, Director, Center for the Study of Religious Freedom, and Associate Professor of Religious Studies, Virginia Wesleyan College

"The experience of having Scholar-in-Residence Professor Tuntufye Mwamwenda speak of the cultural difference of South Africa and other African countries as compared to the American culture was a most enlightening one. The incredible journey that has been the life of Professor Mwamwenda on his quest to further his education has changed my life in many ways. The professor served as an inspiration to me and I will continually draw from his journey and incorporate his abilities to transcend boundaries to achieve his goals into my own quest for personal and professional growth."

Mr. Jinx Roosevelt, Faculty Coordinator of the Fulbright Scholar-in-Residence Program, Audrey Cohen College

# **CONTENTS**

INTRODUCTION													•	5
Occasional Lecturer Program														5
Occasional Lecturer Stories													•	6
Other Visiting Scholar Stories	•		•		•		•	•		•		•	•	7
VISITING SCHOLARS BY ACADEMIC FIELD														11
AGRICULTURE											,			11
AMERICAN HISTORY											,			12
AMERICAN LITERATURE														14
ANTHROPOLOGY AND ARCHAEOLOGY		•										•		16
ARCHITECTURE AND URBAN PLANNING .		•								 •				18
Area studies														19
Art														19
ART HISTORY														20
BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES		•												21
BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION														24
CHEMISTRY						•		. ,			•			26
COMMUNICATIONS AND JOURNALISM									•					29
COMPUTER SCIENCE														30
CREATIVE WRITING			•											32
ECONOMICS				•				 •						32
EDUCATION														37
ENGINEERING														40
ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES														44
GEOGRAPHY		٠												46
GEOLOGY														48
HISTORY (NON-U.S.)														49
LANGUAGE AND LITERATURE (NON-U.S.)														51
LAW														53
LIBRARY SCIENCE														57
LINGUISTICS														58
MATHEMATICS														60
MEDICAL SCIENCES														61

MUSIC
PHILOSOPHY
PHYSICS AND ASTRONOMY
POLITICAL SCIENCE
PSYCHOLOGY
PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION
Religious Studies
SOCIOLOGY AND SOCIAL WORK
TEFL/APPLIED LINGUISTICS
THEATER AND DANCE
ALPHABETICAL INDEX
HOST STATE INDEX
HOME GEOGRAPHIC AREA INDEX
SPECIAL PROGRAMS INDEX
<b>2000-2001 VISITING FULBRIGHT SCHOLARS</b>

### INTRODUCTION

The 800 Fulbright Visiting Scholars who come to the United States each year offer a wonderful resource for campuses and communities across the country. All of the scholars, for example, are available to make subsidized short-term visits through the Occasional Lecturer Program in order to share their academic expertise as well as insights into their homelands and cultures.

This annual directory provides a cross-indexed listing of most of the 2001-2002 Visiting Scholars and provides instructions on how to request one to come to your campus or community under the Occasional Lecturer Program.

A complete listing of scholars, including those confirmed after the directory's publication, is available online at **www.cies.org**. Also on the Web site is comprehensive information on the Fulbright Visiting Scholar Programs, as well as instructions for requesting a Visiting Scholar for an academic term or year. You can request a brochure on the program from **scholars@cies.iie.org** or by calling 202.686.8664.

We urge you to take advantage of the Visiting Scholar Programs. Contact any of the staff listed on the inside front cover of this directory for additional information.

### **Occasional Lecturer Program**

The Council for International Exchange of Scholars (CIES) provides funds through the Occasional Lecturer Program to cover the round-trip travel costs of Fulbright Visiting Scholars invited to U.S. colleges and universities and local communities for short-term guest lecturing visits. Financial assistance is also available for Visiting Scholars to present papers at scholarly and professional conferences.

The program enables Visiting Scholars to

- · share their specific research interests
- speak on the history and culture of their countries
- exchange ideas with U.S. students, faculty and community organizations
- become better acquainted with U.S. higher education
- create linkages between their home and host institutions

Arranging an Occasional Lecturer Visit. If you find a scholar in the directory who you would like to invite to your campus, contact the scholar directly, using the faculty associate names and addresses provided. You can also contact CIES staff to obtain a contact telephone number or e-mail address. (See the staff listing on the inside of the front cover.)

Occasional Lecturer travel funds are provided directly to the participating scholar. To obtain funds to cover round-trip transportation costs, the Visiting Scholar must submit to CIES a formal letter of invitation from the host institution or organization, along with dates of travel and approximate cost of round-trip economy airfare, at least one month before the visit is to take place. (If possible, scholars are asked to submit their requests even further in advance.) Within two weeks of receiving the letter and travel itinerary.

CIES will inform the scholar whether the request for funding has been granted. The scholar is responsible for purchasing an airline ticket or ticket for some other means of transportation, such as a train, bus or rental car. After the trip takes place, the Fulbrighter will be reimbursed for up to a maximum of \$750 for travel only.

Multiple Occasional Lecturer Visits and Visits to Minority-Serving Institutions. Due to limited funding, each scholar is eligible for only one trip; although requests to visit more than one institution on a single trip will be considered. An exception to the one-trip rule may be made if the scholar is invited to guest lecture at minority-serving colleges and universities. Additional monies are available to scholars visiting these institutions.

Attendance at Professional Meetings. Scholars invited to professional meetings as presenters or discussants may also receive travel funds through the Occasional Lecturer Program. Meeting coordinators are encouraged to arrange participation by contacting Visiting Scholars directly.

# Responsibilities of Institutions and Organizations Hosting Occasional Lecturers.

Institutions wishing to host a Fulbright Scholar should develop a comprehensive plan of activities and arrangements to share with the scholar well in advance of the proposed visit. Host institutions are asked to provide occasional lecturers with

- local transportation
- accommodations
- · meals

It is important to inform the scholar, prior to arrival, about the kind of support the host institution or organization will provide. Institutions should also provide the scholar with a formal letter of invitation as soon as possible. The scholar will need it to formally request travel funds from CIES.

Length of Visit. The length of the lecturer's stay at the institution will depend upon the particular interests of the academic community or organization and the facilities available, but the period should allow an opportunity for the scholar to become acquainted with the host institution or organization. A program of two to three days' duration is suggested; a longer period may be advisable if visits to several member institutions of a consortium are planned.

#### **Suggested Activities for Visiting Lecturers.**

Occasional Lecturers have engaged in the following activities in the past:

- Department- or school-wide lectures to students and/or faculty
- Lectures in classrooms where the scholar can make a contribution to the discipline
- Faculty meetings that allow for an exchange of ideas
- Informal gatherings of students and faculty
- · Home hospitality offered by faculty
- Meetings with community organizations or religious groups that have a special interest in international relations
- Panel participation at professional conferences

### **Occasional Lecturer Stories**

The following stories illustrate the many ways campuses, communities and Visiting Scholars benefited from the Occasional Lecturer Program last year.

Josef Glasa, a lecturer at the Postgraduate School of Medicine in Bratislava, Slovak Republic, spent his two-day occasional lecturer trip to

Illinois speaking at the Center for Bioethics and Human Dignity and Trinity International University. Glasa addressed a number of bioethical issues currently being discussed in Central and Eastern Europe and compared them to the debates surrounding similar issues in the United States. As one of his hosts explained, "he helpfully added light rather than merely heat" to often controversial bioethical topics. Georgetown University's Kennedy Institute of Ethics hosted Glasa during his three-month research grant.

The Women's Studies Group at Brandeis University invited Fulbright scholar Niaz Zaman, professor and chair of the English department at the University of Dhaka in Bangladesh, to speak to faculty and students. During her visit, the scholar gave a presentation on "Bonds and Borders: Women Novelists and the Creation of India and Pakistan." Zaman reported that the lecture was well attended and that the audience displayed considerable interest in the political and social conditions in her country. The visit was also of great benefit to her because she was able to make trips to Amherst and Concord to visit the homes of Emily Dickinson and Louisa May Alcott as well as to read manuscripts at the Boston Public Library. Zaman's Fulbright research project was on the male models and mentors in the lives and works of Margaret Fuller, Dickinson and Alcott.

During her occasional lecturing visit to Ohio Northern University, **Russian** scholar *Marina Karaseva* shared her considerable knowledge of music as well as methods of ear training. Her host, chair of the university's music department and a Fulbright alumnus, stated that Karaseva "motivated our students to strive for higher goals." In addition to her campus visit, the scholar gave a

presentation at an Ohio Music Educators meeting on ear training methodology taught at Russian conservatories. The associate professor at the Moscow State Conservatory had a nine-month grant at the University of Maryland–College Park, where she conducted research on cognitive musicology and practical psychology.

Kwadwo Opoku-Agyemang, a scholar from Ghana, visited elementary schools in Louisiana as an occasional lecturer. Speaking on Ghanaian customs and folklore, he gave the students insight into life beyond the rural parish or the New Orleans projects in which many of them live. Opoku-Agyemang, a Scholar-in-Residence, spent his Fulbright year at Grand Valley State University in Michigan lecturing on African and African American literature.

### **Other Visiting Scholar Stories**

Occasional Lecturers are drawn from a much larger pool of Visiting Scholars who are in the United States as Fulbright lecturers and researchers. These scholars routinely express how personally and professionally gratifying their Fulbright experiences have been, whether they are here for only a few months or a full academic year. Institutions hosting these visiting Fulbrighters are equally pleased with how much their visitors are able to share with their students and faculty-from cultural details about their home countries to technical expertise in a variety of disciplines as diverse as astrophysics, music and literature. These stories are just a few examples of successful recent visits. To read more scholar stories, visit "The Fulbright Experience" section on our Web site at www.cies.org.

#### Africa

An associate professor at the University of Yaounde 1. Gilbert Doho came from Cameroon to the University at Albany, State University of New York as a Scholar-in-Residence to research how theater can be used as a tool for empowerment. Through the use of gestures, movement and song, Doho employs what he calls "expressionary theater" as a catalyst for social change and a way to facilitate universal communication. It is his hope that his research can be used to examine the importance of theater as a medium to foster democracy in Cameroon. During his stay in the U.S., Doho visited Northern Michigan University where he helped students in applying performance techniques to health care issues develop a contemporary AIDS play, *Phambili*, targeting the needs of American university students. Upon his return to Cameroon, Doho hopes to use his research and experiences in America to facilitate the participation of the disadvantaged rural people and promote communication and leadership development in the villages.

#### East Asia and the Pacific

As director of the Library of Science and Technology at Zhejiang University in the **People's Republic of China**, *Ying Ye* came to the U.S. with the goal of visiting as many university libraries as possible to learn how they are administered and what they offer for Chinese libraries. For the first six months of his grant, Ye conducted theoretical research at the School of Information Resources and Library Science at the University of Arizona in Tucson. He furthered his studies at the School of Information at the University of Michigan—Ann Arbor. For the practical part of his study, Ye visited various

universities and libraries, such as Stanford University and California Institute of Technology. He also visited the University of Chicago, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, Indiana University at Bloomington, Ohio University, Harvard University and MIT.

#### Europe

Jan Vranckx, a medical specialist from Leuven University Hospital in **Belgium**, brought his expertise to Boston for a year to conduct research. He worked in the Tissue Engineering and Gene-Transfer Lab in the Longwood Medical Area, where Harvard Medical School and several affiliated hospitals are located. Vranckx's research involved studying the behavior of cultivated tissues to improve the growth of cells and tissues, especially in difficult cases such as diabetic wounds, extensive burns, radiation after tumor removal or trauma. The Boston region provided him with numerous opportunities for growth and scholarship. For example, Vranckx was able to attend a lecture in which the two teams leading the Human Genome Project revealed their findings.

### The New Independent States

Ukranian scholar *Ivanna Ibragimova* went to the Heinz School of Public Policy and Management at Carnegie Mellon University in Pittsburgh. Ibragimova, who works in **Ukraine's** Ministry of Justice, undertook a multi-disciplinary research investigation focusing on the study and comparison of the American and Ukrainian systems' gathering, exchanging, studying and use of information in public administration and policy. Information Systems to Support Public

Administration, or ISSPA, is an important component in helping a country make the transition to a market economy and democratic society, according to Ibragimova. ISSPA is a troublesome issue for the Ukraine, which is in the process of becoming a fully democratic civil society, she says. Ibragimova plans to use her research as a basis of helping her government develop a new public-oriented communication strategy for Ukraine.

#### The Middle East and North Africa

Arab students are the largest growing minority in Michigan schools. Because Michigan and other states in the U.S. are struggling to learn how best to serve Arab families and their children, Samira Moosa, director of the Educational Research Center at Sultan Qaboos University in Muscat, Oman, decided it would be valuable to research ways in which schools and communities could reach out to Arab families to help their children succeed in the American school system. Moosa studied teacher perceptions of Arab parents' involvement in elementary schools in collaboration with faculty at Eastern Michigan University (EMU). EMU was selected in part because of its proximity to the second largest Arab community in the U.S. Moosa's research focused particularly on teachers' beliefs and misconceptions about parent involvement, attitudes and practices regarding their children's education. The study also examined parents' communication styles and teacher efficacy with Arab students and their families.

#### South Asia

Sunil Kanwar, an assistant professor in the economics department at the University of Delhi

in Delhi, India, received a Fulbright grant to Yale University that enabled him to research intellectual property rights, specifically in relation to their implications for research and development, technological change and economic growth. He also studied issues relating to the breadth of intellectual property protection and the patentability of life forms. "Given that agriculture constitutes the mainstay of most developing economies even today, the issues relating to intellectual property protection in agriculture are perceived to be of crucial importance for their economic development," he states.

#### Western Hemisphere

When Yolanda Teran, a Kichwa Indian and national coordinator of indigenous education and culture for the National Council of Indigenous Women from Ecuador, received a Fulbright grant to be a Scholar-in-Residence at Sisseton Wahpeton Community College in South Dakota, she knew that it would be an eye-opening experience for both her and her students. She discovered that while there were, indeed, many similarities between the two indigenous cultures, there were also important differences. In the fall semester she taught "Growing Up Indian" and during the spring term she taught "Contemporary Issues of Indian Life." In both classes, her goal was to help her students understand the significance of culture, cultural identity and multiculturalism. She asked her students to make comparisons between Dakota and Kichwa cultures and to find the differences and similarities. She also encouraged them to recover their ancestral roots and feel proud of being Indians.



## VISITING SCHOLARS BY ACADEMIC FIELD

#### **AGRICULTURE**

#### Al-Haidary, Ahmed

Assistant Professor, College of Agriculture, Department of Animal Production, King Saud University, Riyadh, Saudi Arabia

Research: The Effect of Heat Stress on Cattle Thermoregulatory System and the Potential Importance of Seaweed Extractions.

University of Missouri—Columbia, School of Agriculture, Food and Natural Resources, Department of Animal Sciences, Columbia, MO 65211

c/o Dr. Don Spiers August 2001 - May 2002

#### Arukwe, Augustine

Research Assistant, Department of Molecular Biology, University of Bergen, Bergen, Norway
Research: Molecular Cloning and Expression of Biomarker Genes as a Model for Monitoring Endocrine-Disruption in Fish Systems
Duke University, Nicholas School of the Environment, Durham, NC 27708-0328 c/o Mr. David Hinton
August 2001 - February 2002

#### Fatmi, M' Barek

Professor, Department of Plant Protection, Hassan II Agronomy and Veterinary Institute, Rabat, Morocco Research: Development of a Bio PCR Technique for the Deterioration of Xylella Fastidius U.S. Department of Agriculture, Agricultural Research Services, Department of Research, Education and Economics, Fort Detrick, MD 21702 c/o Dr. N.W. Schaad July 2001 - October 2001

#### Gyulai, Gabor

Associate Professor, Department of Genetics and Plant Breeding, Faculty of Agronomy and Environmental Sciences, St. Stephanus University, Godollo, Hungary

Research: DNA-Marker Assisted Disease-Resistant Wheat Cultivar Development Based on PCR-Based Techniques Purdue University, Department of Agronomy, West Lafayette, IN 47907-1150 c/o Dr. Herbert W. Ohm June 2001 - September 2001

#### Homedan, Marwan

Professor and Researcher, Faculty of Agriculture,
Department of Horticulture, Tishreen University,
Lattakia, Syria
Research: Mass Propagation of Date Palm (Phoenix
Dactylifera, L) by Tissue Culture Techniques
University of California—Riverside, Botany and Plant
Sciences, Riverside, CA 92521
c/o Dr. Darlene A. DeMason
October 2001 - April 2002

#### Hsiao, Ching-Kai

Professor, Department of Agricultural Economics,
National Chung Hsing University, Taichung, Taiwan
Research: The Economic Value of Weather and
Climate Forecasts
Columbia University, Lamont-Doherty Earth
Observatory, International Research Institute for
Climate Prediction, Palisades, NY 10964-8000
c/o Dr. Reid Basher
July 2001 - September 2001

#### Ivezic, Marija

Professor, Faculty of Agriculture, Department of Plant Protection and Zoology-Entomology, Josip Juraj Strossmayer University of Osijek, Osijek, Croatia Lecturing and Research: Managing Corn Rootworms Iowa State University of Science and Technology, College of Agriculture, Department of Entomology, Ames, IA 50011-3140 c/o Dr. Jon J. Tollefson July 2001 - November 2001

#### Khadge, Buddhi

Senior Scientist, Plant Pathology Division, Nepal Agricultural Research Council, Kathmandu, Nepal Research: Trichoderma: A Novel Tool for Biological Control and Biofertilizer Cornell University, Department of Horticulture Sciences and Plant Pathology, Geneva, NY 14456 c/o Dr. Gary E. Harman July 2001 - December 2001

### AGRICULTURE

#### Kyritsakis, Apostolos

Professor, Food Technology, Technological Education Institution of Thessaloniki, Sindos Thessaloniki, Greece

Research: Study of Mass Interactions Developed in Olive and Canola Oils Packaged in Plastic Containers

Michigan State University, School of Packaging, East Lansing, MI 48824

c/o Dr. Ruben Hernandez

University of Nebraska—Lincoln, Department of Food Science, Lincoln, NE 68583 c/o Dr. Susan Cuppet

July 2001 - September 2001

#### Martinez-Gamino, Miguel

Researcher, National Institute for Forest, Agriculture and Livestock Research (INIFAP), San Luis Potosi, Mexico

Research: Sustainable Agriculture Farming Systems University of California—Davis, Department of Vegetable Crops and Weed Science, Davis, CA 95616

c/o Dr. Jeffrey Peter Mitchell January 2002 - December 2002

#### Nasraoui, Bouzid

Associate Professor, Department of Plant Pathology, Higher Institute of Agriculture of Le Kef, Le Kef, Tunisia

Research: Biological Management of Wheat Root Disease

University of Missouri—Columbia, College of Agriculture, Natural Food and Resources, School of Natural Resources, Columbia, MO 65211 c/o Dr. Robert J. Kremer July 2001 - April 2002

#### Sayuti, Rosiady

Lecturer, Faculty of Agriculture, Department of Social Economics of Agriculture, University of Mataram, Mataram, Indonesia

Research: Dryland Conservation, Sustainable Agricultural Development, and Rural Community Empowerment

Ohio State University—Columbus, Department of Human and Community Resource Development, Columbus, OH 43210 c/o Dr. Joseph Donnermeyer August 2001 - January 2002

#### Shaker, Reyad

Assistant Professor, College of Agriculture,
Department of Nutrition and Food Technology,
Jordan University of Science and Technology, Irbid,
Jordan

Research: Reducing the Occurrence of Calcium Lactate Crystals in Cheddar Cheese During Ripening Washington State University, Department of Food Science and Human Nutrition, Pullman, WA 99164-6243 c/o Dr. Stephanie Clark

September 2001 - June 2002

#### Tafoya, Felipe

Biologist, Plant Protection Institute, College of Postgraduates, Texcoco, Mexico

Research: Identification of Chemical Attractants of the Cactus Weevil Cactophagus Spinolae

Michigan State University, Center of Integrated Plant Systems, Department of Entomology, East Lansing, MI 48824-1311

c/o Dr. Mark E. Whalon September 2001 - February 2002

#### Thind, Tarlochan

Senior Plant Pathologist, Department of Plant Pathology, Punjab Agricultural University, Ludhiana, India

Research: Epidemiology of Esca Disease of Grapevine Caused by Phaeoacremonium Species

University of California—Davis, College of Agricultural and Environmental Sciences, Department of Plant Pathology, Davis, CA 95616-8698

c/o Dr. Doug Gubler June 2001 - October 2001

#### **AMERICAN HISTORY**

#### Austermuhl, Frank

Assistant Professor, University of Mainz, Germersheim, Germany Research: The Role of U.S. Presidential Rhetoric in Intercultural Communication University of Virginia, Department of English, Charlottesville, VA 22903 c/o Dr. Alan B. Howard October 2001 - September 2002

#### **Bordat, Francis**

Professor, University of Paris - Nanterre, University of Paris Nanterre (Paris X), Nanterre, France

Research: William Hays and the Motion Picture Producers and Distributors of America: A Reappraisal

University of California—Los Angeles, Department of Film and Television, Los Angeles, CA 90095 c/o Ms. Barbara Hall

June 2001 - August 2001

#### Cottenet, Cecile

Doctoral Candidate, English Department, University of Aix-Marseille II, Aix-en-Provence, France Research: The Publication of African American Authors Charles W. Chestnut and Jean Toomer Yale University, Department of African American and African Studies, New Haven, CT 06520 c/o Dr. Robert Stepto July 2001 - October 2001

#### Fur, Gunlog

Associate Professor, School of Humanities, Vaxjo College, Vaxjo, Sweden
Research: Gender Relations and Lenape Indian
Contacts with European Colonization, 1630-1800
Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—New
Brunswick, Graduate Education, New Brunswick, NJ
08901-1108
c/o Mr. James Livingston
January 2002 - June 2002

#### Hwang, Hae Sung

Associate Professor, Department of History, Hansung University, Seoul, Korea
Research: Multiculturalism in the United States:
Implications for Koreans
University of California—Davis, Department of History, Davis, CA 95616-8698
c/o Dr. Clarence E. Walker
August 2001 - January 2002

#### Kritsberg, Roman

Associate Professor, Department of Foreign Languages, European University for Finance, Informational Systems, and Management, Kriviy Rig, Ukraine Research: American Literary Standards and Literary Traditions in the 17th- to 19th-Centuries George Washington University, American Studies

Department, Washington, DC 20052 c/o Dr. Bernard Mergen

August 2001 - December 2001

#### Kurilla, Ivan

Associate Professor, Faculty of History and International Relations, Department of Area Studies and International Relations, Volgograd State University, Volgograd, Russia

Pescarch: Pussian American Polations from the

Research: Russian-American Relations from the 1830s-1860s

Dartmouth College, Department of History, Hanover, NH 03755

c/o Dr. Kenneth E. Shewmaker October 2001 - June 2002

#### Magyarics, Tamas

Associate Professor, Eotvos Lorand University of Budapest, Budapest, Hungary Research: U.S.-Hungarian Relations in the 1960s University of Texas—Austin, Department of History, Austin, TX 78712 c/o Dr. Robert Divine June 2001 - August 2001

#### Ouaked, Said

Teaching Assistant, Department of English, University of Franche-Comte, Besanco Cedex, France Research: Study of the High Skill Migration to the United States Georgetown University, Institute for the Study of International Migration, Washington, DC 20057 c/o Dr. B. Lindsay Lowell July 2001 - October 2001

#### Pybus, Cassandra

Writer, Tasmania, Australia
Research: Transportation of Americans and
Afro-Americans to the Australian Colonies from
1788 to 1840
Georgetown University, Center for Australian and
New Zealand Studies, Washington, DC 20057

New Zealand Studies, Washington, DC 20057 c/o Dr. Richard Teare

March 2002 - June 2002

#### Roesch, Laurent

Instructor, Department of English, University of Metz, Metz, France
Research: The Return of the "Dangerous Classes:" The Politics of Law and Order in New York, Philadelphia, and Washington, DC in the 1990s
George Washington University, Department of

Sociology, Washington, DC 20052 c/o Dr. William J. Chambliss

July 2001 - August 2001

### **A**MERICAN **H**ISTORY

#### Schumacher, Frank

Assistant Professor, Department of North American History, University of Erfurt, Erfurt, Germany Research: The Comparative History of British and American Imperialism German Historical Institute, Washington, DC 20009-2562

c/o Dr. Christof Mauch September 2001 - March 2002

#### Vinsonneau, Ninon

Doctoral Candidate, Department of English and American Studies, University of Paris VII (Denis Diderot), Paris, France

Research: The Guidebooks of the Federal Writers' Project: A Study in American Cultural History, 1935-1941

Columbia University, Department of History, New York, NY 10027

c/o Dr. Alan Brinkley

New York University, New York, NY 10011 c/o Dr. Thomas Bender

September 2001 - June 2002

#### Volodina, Tatyana

Lecturer, Department of History, Tula State Pedagogical University, Tula, Russia Research: History for the Youth: Comparative Analysis of Russian, British and American Controversies in Teaching History San Diego State University, College of Arts and Letters, Department of History, San Diego, CA 92182-8147 c/o Dr. Ross Dunn August 2001 - December 2001

#### Yaguchi, Yujin

Associate Professor, Center for Pacific and American Studies, University of Tokyo, Tokyo, Japan Research: Remembering and Envisioning the "Paradise": Japanese Touristic Gaze and the Transformation of Hawaii University of California—Santa Cruz, Center for Cultural Studies, Santa Cruz, CA 95064 c/o Dr. Christopher Connery East - West Center, Honolulu, HI 96848 c/o Dr. Geoffrey White September 2001 - August 2002

#### **AMERICAN LITERATURE**

#### Arbeit, Marcel

Assistant Professor, Philosophical Faculty, Department of English and American Studies, Palacky University, Olomouc, Czech Republic

Research: Southern Fiction after 1945 and its Literary and Historical Context

University of North Carolina—Chapel Hill, Department of English, Chapel Hill, NC 27599 c/o Dr. Joseph M. Flora

August 2001 - February 2002

#### Bach, Gerhard Peter

Professor, Department of English, University of Bremen, Bremen, Germany

Lecturing: Transnational and Interdisciplinary
Approaches to Teaching Literature

Utah State University, Department of English, Logan, UT 84322

c/o Dr. Jeffrey Smitten

August 2001 - December 2001

#### Buken, Gulriz

Professor, Faculty of Economics, Administrative and Social Sciences, Department of History, Bilkent University, Ankara, Turkey

Research: Reflections of the Experiences of Culture Groups in 20th Century Ethnic Art

University of California—Los Angeles, Department of Sociology and American Indian Studies, Los Angeles, CA 90095 c/o Dr. Duane Champagne

January 2002 - April 2002

#### Ciugureanu, Carmen

Associate Professor, Faculty of Letters, Department of English, Ovidius University, Constanta, Romania Research: National Identity and Globalization in Contemporary American Culture University of Nevada—Las Vegas, Department of

English, Las Vegas, NV 89154-5011 c/o Dr. John H. Irsfeld

September 2001 - May 2002

#### Eeckhout, Bart

Assistant Professor, English Department, University of Ghent, Ghent, Belgium

Lecturing and Research: Constructing New York City in Fiction, 1975-2000

Fordham University, Department of English, Bronx, NY 10458

c/o Dr. Frank Boyle

September 2001 - January 2002

#### Haraguchi, Saburo

Professor, Department of English, Kyushu University, Fukuoka, Japan

Research: Puritan and Transcendentalist Legacies in American Culture

Brown University, American Civilization, Providence, RI 02830

c/o Dr. Barton L. St. Armand

August 2001 - December 2001

#### Harb, Ahmad

Associate Professor, Department of English, Birzeit University, Birzeit, West Bank

Research: Jerusalem: The Functioning of Its Textual Representations in Modern Palestinian and Israeli Literature

University of Wisconsin—Madison, Department of Comparative Literature, Madison, WI 53706 c/o Dr. Mary N. Layoun September 2001 - June 2002

#### Harutyunyan, Artem

Professor and Chair, Department of World Literature, Yerevan State University, Yerevan, Armenia Research: American Poetry, 1960-2000 University of California—Los Angeles, Department of Near Eastern Languages and Cultures, Los Angeles, CA 90095-1511 c/o Dr. S. Peter Cowe October 2001 - June 2002

#### Higa, Miyoko

Professor, Department of General Education, Okinawa Prefectural University of Arts, Okinawa, Japan Research: A Comparative Study of "True at First Light" and Its Original Manuscript Harvard University, Department of English and American Literature and Language, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. Margaret Hamilton September 2001 - March 2002

#### Jua, Roselyne

Vice-Dean and Head, Faculty of Arts, Department of English, University of Buea, Buea, Southwest Province, Cameroon

Research: Edgar Allan Poe and Charles Dickens: Some Houses Tell

Howard University, Department of English, Locke Hall 232, Washington, DC 20059-0002 c/o Dr. John M. Reilly September 2001 - June 2002

#### Khalaf, Elias

Director, English Language Education Institute, Al-Baath University, Homs, Syria Research: The Tragic Quest for Inner Peace in Some Plays by O'Neill and Ursan SUNY—Binghamton, Center for Research in Translation, Binghamton, NY 13902-6000 c/o Dr. Marilyn Gaddis Rose September 2001 - March 2002

#### Kim, Bong Eun

Assistant Professor, Department of English, Kosin University, Busan, Korea
Research: Mark Twain and Gerald Vizenor:
Subversive Mapping of Twain's Simulation of
Native Americans in Post-Indian Landscape
University of California—Berkeley, English
Department, Berkeley, CA 94720
c/o Dr. Hertha Sweet Wong
August 2001 - July 2002

#### Kizima, Marina

Professor, Department of World Literature and Culture, Moscow Institute of International Relations, Moscow, Russia Research: Edith Wharton and the Writing of Fiction Yale University, Department of English, New Haven,

CT 06520-8302 c/o Dr. Wai Chee Dimock February 2002 - May 2002

#### Koo, Eunsook

Associate Professor, Department of English, Chongju University, Chongju, Korea
Research: Nationalism: The Colonial Body and Historical Memory in Korean American Literature Harvard University, Department of English and American Literature and Language, Cambridge, MA 02138
c/o Dr. Werner Sollors
September 2001 - August 2002

#### Morozova, Irina

Assistant Professor, Foreign Languages and Literature Institute, Udmurt State University, Izhevsk, Russia Research: Female Literature of the American South University of Central Florida, Department of History, Orlando, FL 32816 c/o Dr. Richard Crepeau September 2001 - December 2001

#### Scheiding, Oliver Horst

Assistant Professor, Seminar for English Philology, University of Tuebingen, Tuebingen, Germany

### AMERICAN LITERATURE

Research: Millennial Thought in Historical Context: From Puritanism to the Civil War (Collection of Essays)

University of Maryland—College Park, Department of English, College Park, MD 20742 c/o Dr. Charles Caramello August 2001 - March 2002

#### Schiavini, Cinzia

Doctoral Candidate, Department of English, University of Milan, Milan, Italy

Research: Space and National Identity in the Novels of Herman Melville

New York University, Department of Italian Studies, New York, NY 10011-8604 c/o Dr. Francesco Erspamer March 2002 - June 2002

#### Sharafuddin, Mohammed

Associate Professor, Department of Engilsh, University of Sana'a, Sana'a, Yemen Research: Oriental Mysticism in 19th-Century American Literature George Washington University, Department of English, Washington, DC 20052 c/o Dr. Judith Plotz September 2001 - June 2002

#### Szalav, Edina

Assistant Professor, Department of English, College of Nyiregyhaza, Nyiregyhaza, Hungary Research: The Gothic in Emily Dickinson's Poetry University of Colorado—Boulder, Department of English, Boulder, CO 80309-0226 c/o Dr. Suzanne Juhasz September 2001 - February 2002

#### Vickery, Ann

Research Fellow, Department of Critical and Cultural Studies, MacQuarie University, Sydney, Australia Research: Locating Affinities: An Archival Study of the Place and Poetics of Barbara Guest Yale University, Department of English, New Haven, CT 06520 c/o Dr. Ruth Bernard Yeazell Temple University, Department of English, Philadelphia, PA 19122 c/o Dr. Rachel Duplessis June 2001 - June 2002

#### ANTHROPOLOGY AND ARCHAEOLOGY

#### Boriak, Olena

Senior Researcher, M. Rylsky Institute of Art Studies, Folklore and Ethnology, Center of Ukrainian Folklore and Ethnology, National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine, Kiev, Ukraine

Lecturing and Research: The Ritual and Mythology of the Midwife: A Woman's Place and Role in Traditional Society

University of Virginia, Department of Slavic Languages and Literatures, Charlottesville, VA 22904-4783

c/o Dr. Natalie Kononenko September 2001 - April 2002

#### Bula, Dace

Head, Institute of Literature, Folklore and Art, Archives of Latvian Folklore, University of Latvia, Riga, Latvia

Research: Anthropology and Folkloristics Today: Theories and Methods

Indiana University—Bloomington, Department of Folklore and Ethnomusicality, Bloomington, IN 47405

c/o Ms. Inta Gale Carpenter September 2001 - July 2002

#### Ciubrinskas, Vytis

Associate Professor, Theory of History and Cultural History Department, Section for Ethnology and Social Anthropology, University of Vilnius, Vilnius, Lithuania

Research: Historical Anthropology of Lithuanian-Americans Southern Illinois University—Carbondale, Department of Anthropology, Carbondale, IL 62901-6831 c/o Dr. Jonathan Hill January 2002 - July 2002

#### Faust, Avraham

Instructor, Department of Land of Israel Studies, Bar-Ilan University, Ramat-Gan, Israel Research: An Ethnography of the Israelite Society in the Iron Age II (10th - 6th Centuries BCE) Harvard University, Department of Anthropology, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. Lawrence Stager October 2001 - October 2002

#### Hassan, Md.

Professor, Department of Anthropology, Dhaka University, Dhaka, Bangladesh Lecturing: Asian Studies Program MD Shahed Hassan, Department of Africana Studies, Tampa, FL 33620 c/o Dr. Trevor W. Purcell August 2001 - May 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Hilden, Per

Doctoral Candidate, Institute of General Practice and Community Medicine, Section for Medical Anthropology, University of Oslo, Oslo, Norway Research: Health, Danger and Probability: A Qualitative Study of the Meanings of Risk in Health Care Contexts
University of California—San Francisco, Department

of Anthropology, History and Social Medicine, San Francisco, CA 94143 c/o Dr. Judith Barker
July 2001 - June 2002

# Kierans, Ciara

Assistant Lecturer, Department of Anthropology, National University of Ireland, Maynooth, Maynooth, Co. Kildare, Ireland Research: The Lived Experiences and Altered Embodiment of End Stage Renal Failure Harvard University, Department of Social Medicine, Boston, MA 02115 c/o Dr. Arthur Kleinman August 2001 - May 2002

#### Korisettar, Ravindra

Professor, Department of History and Archaeology, Karnatak University, Dharwar, India Lecturing: Data Analysis and Synthesis of Palaeolithic and Geoarchaeological Investigations in Malaprabha Basin (Karnataka)

Smithsonian Institution, Curator of Anthropology, Human Origins Program, Washington, DC 20562 c/o Dr. Richard Potts

September 2001 - December 2001

#### Krotova, Olexandra

Senior Research Scientist, Institute of Archaeology,
Department of Stone Age, National Academy of
Sciences of Ukraine, Kiev, Ukraine
Research: The Upper Paleolithic: Adaptation of
Paleo-Indian Bison Hunters
University of Wyoming, Department of Anthropology

University of Wyoming, Department of Anthropology, George C. Frison Institute of Archaeology and Anthropology, Laramie, WY 82071 c/o Dr. Marcel Kornfield September 2001 - May 2002

#### Magomedov, Rabadan

Senior Research Worker, Daghestan Center, Institute of History, Archaeology and Ethnography, Russian Academy of Sciences, Makhachkala, Russia Research: Materials from Velikent Catacomb Cemeteries of the Early and Middle Bronze Ages Wellesley College, International Program for Anthropological Research in the Caucasus, Department of Anthropology, Wellesley, MA 02481 c/o Dr. Philip L. Kohl September 2001 - May 2002

#### Mogensen, Hanne

Assistant Professor, Institute of Anthropology, University of Copenhagen, Copenhagen K., Denmark

Research: Life Stories of Young Women at Risk: An Anthropological Analysis of Ugandan Women Coping with the Uncertainties of Life

Wesleyan University, Theater, Wesleyan Station, CT 06459

c/o Dr. Ronald S. Jenkins September 2001 - February 2002

#### Rassamakin, Yuriy

Senior Researcher, Institute of Archaeology, National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine, Kiev, Ukraine Research: Between the Balkans and the Caucasus: Art History of the Early Pastoral Societies of the Pontic Steppe

University of Pennsylvania, School of Arts and Sciences, Department of Anthropology, Philadelphia, PA 19104

c/o Dr. Frederick T. Hiebert October 2001 - July 2002

#### Sagalaev, Andrei

Head and Professor, Department of General History, Tomsk State Pedagogical University, Tomsk, Russia Lecturing: Siberian Shamanism: Looking for the Harmony of the World University of Wyoming, George C. Frison Institute of Archeology and Anthropology, Department of Anthropology, Laramie, WY 82071 c/o Dr. Marcel Kornfeld September 2001 - May 2002

#### Tabarev, Andrei

Senior Research Scientist, Institute of Archaeology and Ethnography, Neolithic Department, Russian Academy of Sciences-Siberian Branch, Novosibirsk, Russia

### ANTHROPOLOGY AND ARCHAEOLOGY

Research: The Earliest Maritime Cultures of the Pacific Margins

University of Maine, Department of Anthropology,

Orono, ME 04469 c/o Dr. Dan Sandweiss

October 2001 - April 2002

#### Thambiah, Shanthi

Lecturer, Faculty of Arts and Social Sciences, Gender Studies Program, Universiti Malaya, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia

Lecturing and Research: Gender Typing of Orang Asli Children

University of California—Berkeley, Department of Anthropology, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Aihwa Ong

December 2001 - April 2002

#### Vichniatski, Leonid

Research Scientist, Institute for the History of Material Culture, Russian Academy of Sciences, St. Petersburg, Russia

Lecturing: At the Crossroads of East and West: The Earliest Prehistory of Central Eurasia

Harvard University, Department of Anthropology, Cambridge, MA 02138

c/o Dr. Ofer Bar-Yosef

January 2002 - May 2002

#### Vostretsov, louri

Senior Research Scientist and Head, Institute of History, Archaeology and Ethnography of the People of the Far East, Russian Academy of Sciences-Far Eastern Branch, Vladivostok, Russia

Research: Sea Mammal Taxa and Maritime Adaptation by Middle Holocene Populations in Primorsky Territory in the Russian Far East

University of California—Santa Barbara, Department of Anthropology, Santa Barbara, CA 93106 c/o Dr. Michael A. Glassow

January 2002 - July 2002

#### Waismaa, Leena

Administrative Officer, Department of Finnish and Cultural Research, University of Joensuu, Joensuu, Finland

Lecturing and Research: Professional Residency in Museum Practices

Community Memorial Museum of Sutter County, Yuba City, CA 95992 c/o Ms. Julie Stark

March 2001 - August 2001

#### Wieczorkiewicz, Anna

Assistant Professor, Culture Theory Unit, Institute of Philosophy and Sociology, Polish Academy of Science, Warsaw, Poland

Research: Rhetoric of Museum Discourse as a Medium of Analysis of Culture

New School for Social Research University, Graduate Faculty of Poltical and Social Science, Department of Sociology, New York, NY 10003 c/o Dr. Vera Zolberg

September 2001 - June 2002

#### Zouanat, Zakia

Assistant Professor, Institute of African Studies, Rabat, Morocco

Research: Analysis of Discourse from an Anthropological Perspective

George Washington University, University Professor of Islamic Studies, Washington, DC 20052 c/o Dr. Sayyed Hossein Nasr

July 2001 - October 2001

#### ARCHITECTURE AND URBAN PLANNING

#### Al-Arwosi, Mohammed

Associate Professor, Department of Archaeology, San'a University, San'a, Yemen Research: Islamic Capitals of Yemen: Zabid and Jiblah University of California—Los Angeles, Gustav E. Von Grunebaum Center for Near Eastern Studies, Los Angeles, CA 90095-1480 c/o Dr. Irene Bierman October 2001 - July 2002

#### Al-Sheri, Atef

Lecturer, King Khalid Academy, Riyadh, Saudi Arabia Research: Spatial Morphognesis of Islamic Architecture: An Inquiry into the Primacy of Spatial Schemata in Creating a Uniform Language University of California—Berkeley, Center for Middle Eastern Studies, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Nezar Al-Sayyad September 2001 - June 2002

#### Fadare, Samson

Senior Lecturer, Department of Urban and Regional Planning, Obafemi Awolowo University, Ile-Ife, Nigeria

Lecturing: Comparing Issues of Local Transportation and Development Between Rural Areas in Nigeria and American Indian Reservations of the Northwest Eastern Washington University, Department of Urban and Regional Planning, Cheney, WA 99004-2431 c/o Dr. Dick Winchell January 2001 - October 2001 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Gordon, David

Associate Professor, School of Urban and Regional Planning, Queen's University, Kingston, Canada Lecturing and Research: Canadian-American Connections in National Capital Planning University of Pennsylvania, Department of City and Regional Planning, Philadelphia, PA 19104 c/o Prof. Eugenie L. Birch September 2001 - May 2002

#### Mehes, Balazs

Architect and First Assistant, Faculty of Architecture,
Department of Drawing and Design, Technical
University of Budapest, Budapest, Hungary
Lecturing: A New Methodological Approach for
Teaching the Basic Structure of Perspective in
Architectural Freehand-Drawing
University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign, School of
Architecture, Division of Design, Champaign, IL
61820-5711
c/o Dr. Botand Bognar
August 2001 - January 2002

#### Mennan, Zeynep

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Architecture,
Department of Architecture, Middle East Technical
University, Ankara, Turkey
Research: Eurocentrism in North-American
Architectural Discourse: A Spatial Cartography
University of California—Los Angeles, School of Arts
and Architecture, Department of Art History, Los
Angeles, CA 90095
c/o Dr. Antony Vidler
September 2001 - December 2001

#### Sasek-Divjak, Mojca

Planning Institute of the Republic of Slovenia, Ljubljana, Slovenia Research: Sustainable Urban Development Strategies for Suburbanised Areas University of California—Berkeley, College of Environmental Design, Department of City and Regional Planning, Berkeley, CA 94720-1850

Senior Researcher and Project Manager, Urban

c/o Dr. Peter Bosselman October 2001 - March 2002

#### Sulukhia, Tamara

Development Assistance Specialist, Office of Economic Restructuring, U.S. Agency for International Development/Caucasus, Tbilisi, Georgia

Research: The Role of Urban Policy in a Transitional Period: Ensuring Sustainable Development of Georgia's Cities

George Washington University, The George Washington Institute of Public Policy, Washington, DC 02138 c/o Dr. Hal Wolman

August 2001 - May 2002

#### **AREA STUDIES**

#### Shaka, Femi

Senior Lecturer, Department of Creative Arts, University of Port Harcourt, Port Harcourt, Nigeria Research: African Diaspora Cinema: A Case Study of African American, Black British and Caribbean Cinemas

New York University, School of Arts and Sciences, The Africana Studies Department, New York, NY 10003

c/o Dr. Manthia Diawara September 2001 - May 2002

#### ART

#### Caruana, Gabriel

Artist, B'Kara, Malta Lecturing and Research: Visiting Artist Virginia Center for the Creative Arts, Sweet Briar, VA 24595 c/o Ms. Sheila Gulley Pleasants October 2001 - December 2001

#### Fischer, Daniel

Professor, Department of Painting and New Media, Academy of Fine Arts and Design, Bratislava, Slovak Republic Research: Land Art Research Rhode Island School of Design, Department of Photography, Providence, RI 02903

c/o Ms. Anna Strickland September 2001 - January 2002

#### Holownia, Thaddeus

Professor, Department of Fine Arts, Mount Allison University, Sackville, Canada Research: Walden Pond 2001

#### ART

Sarah Lawrence College, English Department, Bronxville, NY 10708-5999 c/o Prof. Marie Howe July 2001 - April 2002

#### Ilmoni, Tony

Producer, Message Maker Ltd., Helsinfors, Finland Lecturing and Research: Art Colony Project Santa Fe Art Colony, Los Angelos, CA 90058 c/o Mr. Richard Gerrish August 2001 - January 2002

#### Lee, Jungsook

Professor, College of Fine Arts, Department of Arts and Crafts, Seoul Women's University, Seoul, Korea Research: Fiber Arts as Body Ornaments Fashion Institute of Technology, Teaching Institute, New York, NY 10001 c/o Prof. Desiree Koslin August 2001 - January 2002

#### Ngondo, Anthony

Assistant Lecturer, Fine Arts Department, Kenyatta University, Nairobi, Kenya Lecturing: African Art and Ceramics/Sculpture Claflin College, Division of Humanities and Social Sciences, Department of Art, Orangeburg, SC 29115 c/o Mr. Herman Keith August 2001 - June 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Reti, Jean-Paul

Sculptor, Paris, France Research: Collaboration with Two American Artists Sarah Lawrence College, Bronxville, NY 10708 c/o Mr. Michele Tolela-Myers September 2001 - September 2002

#### Rydlova, Eva

Freelance Artist, Janov nad Nisou, Czech Republic Research: The Conservation Treatment of Corroded Glass Corning Museum of Glass, Corning, NY 14830 c/o Dr. David Whitehouse September 2001 - January 2002

#### Skendeliene, Ruta

Associate Professor, Faculty of Art, Vytautus Magnus University, Kaunas, Lithuania Research: Postmodern Art Philosophy and Postmodern Theater University of Chicago, Department of Philosophy, Chicago, IL 60637-1513 c/o Dr. Ted Cohen September 2001 - June 2002

#### Vella, Raphael

Assistant Lecturer, Systems of Knowledge Department, University of Malta, Valletta, Malta Research: Visiting Artist Virginia Center for the Creative Arts, Sweet Briar, VA 24595 c/o Ms. Sheila Gulley Pleasants July 2001 - September 2001

#### ART HISTORY

#### Abikeyeva, Gulnara O.

Lecturer and Program Coordinator, Department of Arts and Culture, Soros Foundation, Almaty, Kazakhstan Research: Multicultural Processes, Social and Political Development in the Central Asian Countries (1991-2001), as Reflected in the Cinema Process Bowdoin College, Russian Department, Brunswick, ME 04011-8479 c/o Dr. Jane Knox-Voina September 2001 - May 2002

#### Ferran, Denise

Head of Education, Ulster Museum Botanic Gardens, Belfast, Ireland Lecturing and Research: Elizabeth Leech: An American Art Student in Europe Boston College, Irish Studies Program, Chestnut Hill, MA 02467 c/o Dr. Vera Kreilkamp October 2001 - December 2001

#### Tiongson, Nicanor

Professor, College of Mass Communication,
Department of Film and Audiovisual
Communication, University of the Philippines,
Diliman, Quezon City, Philippines
Lecturing: Philippine Art
University of California—Berkeley, South and
Southeast Asian Studies, Berkeley, CA 94720
c/o Dr. Vasudha Dalmia
August 2001 - May 2002

#### Vicelja-Matijasic, Marina

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Arts and Sciences, Department of Visual Arts, University of Rijeka, Rijeka, Croatia Research: Images and Interpretation: Problems of Iconographic Interpretation and Methodology in Medieval Art History

Princeton University, Department of Art and Archaeology, Index of Christian Art, Princeton, NJ 08544-1018 c/o Dr. Colum Hourihane September 2001 - June 2002

#### BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES

#### Ali, Nawab

Professor, Department of Horticulture, North-West Frontier Province Agricultural University, Peshawar, Pakistan Research: Standardization of In-Vitro Regeneration Technology for Guava University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign,

Department of Horticulture, Urbana, IL 61801 c/o Dr. Robert Skirvin January 2002 - October 2002

#### Arrasate Iragui, Montserrat

Postdoctoral Fellow, Autonomous University of Madrid, Madrid, Spain

Research: Huntingtin Regulation for Neuronal Gene Expression

University of California—San Francisco, Department of Physiology and Neurology, San Francisco, CA 94103

c/o Dr. Steven Finkbeiner July 2001 - July 2003

#### Chalise, Mukesh

General Secretary, Natural History Society of Nepal, Lalitpur, Nepal

Research: Primate Conservation: Collaborative Data Analysis and Acquisition of Research Expertise University of Washington, Regional Primate Research Center, Seattle, WA 98195 c/o Dr. Randall C. Kyes August 2001 - January 2002

#### Chan, Lai Keng

Lecturer, School of Biological Sciences, Universiti Sains Malaysia, Penang, Malaysia Lecturing and Research: Mass Propagation of Typhonium Flagelliforme Using a Bioreactor and the Study of Anti-Tumoractivity of In-Vitro Plants University of Florida, Institute of Food and Agricultural Sciences, Tropical Research and Education Center, Homestead, FL 33031-3314 c/o Dr. Richard E. Litz November 2001 - April 2002

#### Chen, Alon

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Neurobiology, Weizmann Institute of Science, Rehovoth, Israel Research: The Effects of Stress on the Regulation of Reproductive Functions

Salk Institute for Biological Studies, Clayton Foundation Laboratories for Peptide Biology, San Diego, CA 92186-5800 c/o Dr. Wylie W. Vale September 2001 - September 2002

#### D'Haeze, Wim

Doctoral Candidate, Flanders Interuniversity Institute of Biotechnology, Department of Plant Genetics, University of Ghent, Ghent, Belgium

Research: Functional Characterization of Surface Polysaccharides Synthesized by the Micro-Symbiont Azorhizobium Caulinodans

University of Georgia, Complex Carbohydrate Research Center, Department of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology, Athens, GA 30602 c/o Dr. R.W. Carlson September 2001 - September 2002

### Diaz Trelles, Ramon

Postdoctoral Researcher, Gulbenkian Institute of Science, Oeiras, Portugal

Research: Study of Genes Involved in Limb Identity Determination

Salk Institute for Biological Studies, Gene Expression Laboratory, La Jolla, CA 92037-1099 c/o Dr. Juan Carlos Izpisua Belmonte September 2001 - September 2003

#### Gebreselassie, Teshome

Director, Institute of Pathobiology, Addis Ababa University, Addis Ababa, Ethiopia

Research: Geographic Information Systems and Leishmaniasis in Ethiopia

Louisiana State University and Agricultural and Mechanical College, School of Veterinary Medicine, Department of Veterinary Microbiology and Parasitology, Baton Rouge, LA 70803-3103 c/o Dr. John B. Malone

November 2001 - August 2002

#### Ghulam Rasool, Nassar Banu

Associate Professor, Faculty of Science, Institute of Biological Sciences, Universiti Malaya, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia

Research: Sequence and Phylogenetic Analysis of Norwalk-Like Viruses and Future Outbreaks of Food Poisoning in Malaysia

### **BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES**

Eastern Virginia Medical School of the Medical College of Hampton Roads, Center for Pediatric Research, Infectious Disease Section, Norfolk, VA 23501

c/o Dr. David O. Matson November 2001 - July 2002

#### Gonzalez, Eva

Postdoctoral Fellow, Faculty of Chemistry, Department of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology, Complutense University of Madrid, Madrid, Spain

Research: Pathways for Palmitoylation and Depalmitoylation of Endothelial Nitric Oxide Synthase

Harvard University, Harvard Medical School, Cardiovascular Division, Boston, MA 02115 c/o Dr. Thomas Michel

September 2001 - September 2003

#### Gunawardena, Weligalle W.

Head, Faculty of Agriculture, Department of Animal Science, University of Ruhuna, Mapalana, Kamburupitiya, Sri Lanka

Research: The Use of DNA Technology to Monitor Genetic Diversity of Native Cattle Breeds in Sri Lanka

University of Nevada—Reno, College of Agriculture, Biotechnology and Natural Resources, School of Veterinary Medicine, Reno, NV 89557-0104 c/o Dr. Craig W. Beattie September 2001 - June 2002

#### Hameed, Abdul

Assistant Professor, Department of Biological Sciences, Quaid-i-Azam University, Islamabad, Pakistan

Research: Low Cost Clean Technologies for Making Environmentally Friendly Leather

U.S. Department of Agriculture, Agricultural Research Center, Hides, Lipids and Wool Research Unit, Wyndmoor, PA 19038 c/o Dr. William N. Marmer

September 2001 - June 2002

#### Hayward, Scott

Doctoral Candidate, School of Biosciences, University of Birmingham, Birmingham, United Kingdom Research: The Role of Stress Proteins in Insect Diapause

Ohio State University—Columbus, Department of Entomology, Columbus, OH 43210-1220 c/o Mr. David Denlinger

November 2001 - November 2002

#### Ignell, Rickard

Doctoral Candidate, Division of Chemical Ecology, Department of Ecology, University of Lund, Lund, Sweden

Research: Functional Genomics of Olfaction in Drosophila

Yale University, Department of Molecular, Cellular and Developmental Biology, New Haven, CT 06520 c/o Mr. John Carlson

August 2001 - July 2002

#### Kaczmarek, Leszek

Chair, Department of Molecular and Cellular Neurobiology, Nencki Institute of Experimental Biology, Warsaw, Poland

Research: Role of Gene Expression in Learning as
Tested by Adenovirus-Mediated Gene Transfer into
Mouse Brain

University of California—Los Angeles, Brain Research Institute, Department of Neurobiology, Psychiatry and Psychology, Los Angeles, CA 90095-1761

c/o Dr. Alcino J. Silva

August 2001 - March 2002

#### Kirakosyan, Ara

Associate Professor and Senior Research, Department of Biophysics, Yerevan State University, Yerevan, Armenia

Research: Plant Cell Factories as a Source of Therapeutics

University of Michigan—Ann Arbor, Department of Biology, Ann Arbor, MI 48109-1048 c/o Dr. Peter Kaufman

December 2001 - September 2002

#### Mahadevan, Subramony

Associate Professor, Department of Molecular Reproduction, Development and Genetics, Indian Institute of Science, Bangalore, India

Research: Gene Expression and Population Dynamics of Bacteria Under Conditions of Starvation

Harvard University, Department of Microbiology and Molecular Genetics, Boston, MA 02115 c/o Dr. Roberto Kolter

May 2001 - August 2001

#### Mawadza, Crispen

Research Scientist, Biotechnology Research Institute, Scientific and Industrial Research and Development Center, Harare, Zimbabwe Research: Bioconversion of Lignocellulose: Discovery of Novel Thermostable Polysaccharide Degradation Systems

University of Maryland Biotechnology Institute, Center of Marine Biotechnology, Baltimore, MD 21202

c/o Dr. Frank Robb September 2001 - May 2002

#### Mendizabal Gonzalez, Iratxe

Reader, Department of Applied Chemistry, University of Basque, San Sebastion, Spain
Research: Characterization of the Mechanism of Activation of the Yeast Transcription Factor
Hal8/Crzl/T cn1 in the Context of Chromatin
University of Massachusetts Medical Center, Program in Molecular Medicine, Worcester, MA 01605
c/o Dr. Craig Lewis Peterson
October 2001 - October 2003

#### Molina, Maria

Associate Professor, Department of Science and Engineering, King Juan Carlos University, Mostoles, Spain

Research: Molecular Analysis and Morphological Studies of Lichenicolous Fungi

Smithsonian Institution, National Museam of Natural History, Department of Botany, Washington, DC 20560-0902

c/o Dr. Paula Depriest

May 2002 - August 2002

#### Molina-Ochoa, Jaime

Professor and Researcher, School of Biological and Agricultural Sciences, University of Colima, Colima, Mexico

Research: Molecular Characterization of the Genetic Variability of Mexican and U.S. Fall Armyworm Populations from Different Geographic Areas University of Nebraska—Lincoln, Institute of

Agriculture and Natural Resources, Department of Entomology, Lincoln, NE 68583-0816 c/o Dr. John Foster

June 2001 - June 2002

#### Nielsen, Jens Jeppe

Assistant Professor, Department of Environmental Engineering, Aalborg University, Aalborg, Denmark Research: Identification of Microorganisms and Assessment of their Activity in Natural and Engineered Systems University of Washington, Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering, Seattle, WA 98195 c/o Dr. David A. Stahl November 2001 - August 2002

#### Nukenine, Elias

Lecturer, Department of Biological Sciences,
University of Ngaoundere, Ngaoundere, Cameroon
Research: Integrated Pest Management: Economic
Threshold, Sampling Plans and Spatial Analysis
University of California—Davis, Department of
Entomology, Davis, CA 95616-8698
c/o Dr. Frank G. Zalom
October 2001 - March 2002

#### Okut, Hayrettin

Associate Professor, University of Yuzuncu Yil, Van, Turkey

Research: Social Context and Adolescent Substance Use Development

Oregon Research Institute, Department of Behavioral Science, Eugene, OR 97403 c/o Dr. Terry E. Duncan

June 2001 - December 2001

#### Olmedo, Gabriela

Professor, Department of Plant Genetic Engineering, National Polytechnic Institute, Center for Research and Advanced Studies, Irapuato, Mexico Research: Use of DNA-Array Technology to Determine Half-Life and to Compare Cytoplasmic Versus Nuclear mRNA Distribution Salk Institute for Biological Studies, Salk Institute Genomic Analysis Laboratory, Plant Biology Laboratory, La Jolla, CA 92037 c/o Dr. Joseph R. Ecker August 2001 - July 2002

#### Owuor, Paul

Senior Lecturer, Department of Botany, Kenyatta University, Nairobi, Kenya Research: Screening for Plant Extracts and

Compounds to Replace Synthetic Fungicides for Control of Plant Fungal Pathogens

Colorado State University, Department of Horticulture and Landscape Architecture, Fort Collins, CO 80523-1024

c/o Dr. Jorge M. Vivanco September 2001 - June 2002

#### Philip Edo, Alicia

Postdoctoral Researcher, Spanish Council for Scientific Research, Castellon, Spain

#### BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES

Research: Molecular Analysis of the Male-Determining Region of the Rainbow Trout Chromosome

Washington State University, Department of Biological Sciences, Pullman, WA 99164-4236 c/o Dr. Gary Thorgaard October 2001 - October 2003

#### Pilarska, Daniela

Research Assistant, Institute of Zoology, Bulgarian Academy of Sciences, Sofia, Bulgaria

Research: Variability Within Species and Taxonomic Relationships Between Microsporidian Pathogens Occuring in Central and Eastern European Populations of Lymantria Dispar and Euproctis Chrysorrea

University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign, Illinois Natural History Survey, Center for Economic Entomology, Champaign, IL 61820 c/o Dr. Leellen F. Solter November 2001 - April 2002

#### Pokhrel, Bharat

Associate Professor, Institute of Medicine, Department of Microbiology, Tribhuvan University, Kathmandu, Nepal

Research: Aeromonas Associated Infections: Role of Enterotoxins in Gastroenteritis and Identification of Novel Invivo Expressed Virulence Genes

University of Texas—Medical Branch at Galveston, Department of Microbiology and Immunology, Galveston, TX 77555-1010 c/o Dr. Ashok K. Chopra November 2001 - April 2002

#### Sanchez-Moreno Gonza, Concepcion

Postdoctoral Researcher, Department of Plant Foods Science and Technology, Spanish Council for Scientific Research, Madrid, Spain

Research: Roles of Nutritional Status, Vitamins E and C on Cytokines and Adhesion Molecules Expression and Their Association with Cognitive Impair

Tufts University, Neurosciences Laboratory, U.S. Department of Agriculture Human Nutrition Research Center on Aging, Boston, MA 02111 c/o Dr. Antonio Martin Pastor

October 2001 - October 2003

#### Tan, Irene

Associate Professor, Faculty of Science, Institute of Biological Sciences, Universiti Malaya, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia

Research: Biodegradation of Plastic Polymers

Michigan State University, Department of Chemical Engineering, East Lansing, MI 48824 c/o Dr. Ramani Narayan January 2002 - May 2002

#### Thomsen, Iben

Senior Advisor, Danish Forest and Landscape Research Institute, Horsholm, Denmark Research: Diseases and Disorders in Christmas Trees

and Greenery Washington State University, Research and Extension Center, Plant Pathology, Puyallup, WA 98371 c/o Dr. Gary Chastagner

June 2001 - February 2002

#### Vazquez, Manuel

Researcher, Department of Experimental Psychology, University of Sevilla, Sevilla, Spain

Research: Combination of Neuroimages for Anatomical and Functional Analysis in Human Attentional Process

University of California—San Diego, Department of Neurosciences, La Jolla, CA 92093-0003 c/o Dr. Steven Hillyard

September 2001 - June 2003

#### **BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION**

#### Altaliyeva, Akmaral

Dean, Almaty School of Management, Almaty, Kazakhstan

Research: Internationalization of Standards in the Field of Doctorate Research in Management in Kazakhstan Indiana University—Bloomington, Economics Department, Bloomington, IN 47405 c/o Dr. Michael V. Alexeev September 2001 - June 2002

#### Bhat, Jyoti

Director, Department of Scientific and Industrial Research, Ministry of Science and Technology, Government of India, New Delhi, India

Research: The Determinants of an Appropriate Policy Framework for Fostering Innovation in the Current Milieu

Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Sloan School of Management, Massachusetts Institute of Technology Management Program, Cambridge, MA 02142

c/o Dr. James M. Utterback December 2001 - August 2002

### **B**USINESS **A**DMINISTRATION

#### Chen, Sungpuo

Associate Professor, Department of Management and Information, National Open University, Taipei, Taiwan

Research: The Technology Transfer Issue Between Silicon Valley and Taiwan Industries with Industrial Network Theory

University of California—Berkeley, Haas School of Business, Management of Technology Program, Berkeley, CA 94720-1900 c/o Dr. Robert Cole

September 2001 - June 2002

#### Chislari, Elena

Associate Professor, Faculty of International Economic Relations, Academy of Economic Studies, Chisinau, Moldova

Research: Small Businesses in Transition Economies University of Nebraska—Omaha, College of Business Administration, Omaha, NE 68182-0048 c/o Dr. Louis G. Pol

September 2001 - February 2002

#### Contreras, Carmina

Director, International Business Program, Center for Technical and Superior Teaching (CETYS University), Mexicali, BC, Mexico

Lecturing: Cross-Border Collaboration in Education to Increase Opportunities for International Business Students from Both Sides of the Border

San Diego State University, Division of Business and Public Administration, Calexico, CA 92231-2480 c/o Dr. Mike J. Sabath

September 2001 - January 2002

#### Djuraeva, Komuna K.

Associate Professor and Head, Department of International Finance, University of World Economy and Diplomacy, Tashkent, Uzbekistan

Lecturing and Research: Commercial Bank Risk Management

George Mason University, School of Management, Fairfax, VA 22030 c/o Dr. John H. Crockett Jr.

September 2001 - July 2002

#### El Harby, Abdullah

Assistant Director, Quality Management Department, Security Forces Hospital, Riyadh, Saudi Arabia Research: Analyzing Factors Affecting the Sustainability of Continuous Quality Improvement in the Health Care System Georgia State University, Y. Mack Robinson College of Business, Atlanta, GA 30303-3011 c/o Dr. Shaker Zahra October 2001 - July 2002

#### Han, In Soo

Professor and Dean, College of Management and Economics, Department of Management, Chungnam National University, Taejon, Korea

Research: Enhancing the Current Rate of Participation of Women in Science and Engineering: Lessons from the United States Experience

Duke University, Fukua School, Durham, NC 27708 c/o Dr. Arie Y. Lewin

September 2001 - August 2002

#### Khaydarov, Miryakub

Senior Lecturer, Department of Management, Tashkent Financial Institute, Tashkent, Uzbekistan

Research: The Financial Market of Uzbekistan:
Prospects of Development and Integration into
International Markets in Light of Globalization
Trend

Case Western Reserve University, Department of Marketing and Policy Studies, Weatherhead School of Management, Cleveland, OH 44106 c/o Dr. Robert D. Hisrich August 2001 - April 2002

#### Kiss, Tibor

Associate Professor, Faculty of Business and Economics, Department of Strategic Management, Pecs University, Pecs, Hungary Lecturing: Business Simulation University of Hawaii—Manoa, College of Business Administration, Honolulu, HI 96822 c/o Dr. Alfred G. Edge August 2001 - January 2002

#### Manev, Gjorgji

Head, Institute for Sociological, Political and Judicial Research, Information, Documentation and Knowledge Department, SS. Cyril and Methodius University, Skopje, Macedonia

Research: The System of Management Development: Knowledge Mapping of an Organization's Strategy, Performance and Learning

University of Pittsburgh, Graduate School of Public and International Affairs, Department of Public and Urban Affairs, Pittsburgh, PA 15260 c/o Dr. William N. Dunn

October 2001 - July 2002

### **BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION**

#### Sharma, SanJay

Associate Professor and Director, Saint Mary's University, The Frank H. Sobey Faculty of Commerce, Halifax, Canada

Research: A Cross-Country Comparison of Stakeholder Integration and Corporate Sustainability Performance in the U.S. and Canadian Forestry Sectors

University of North Carolina—Chapel Hill, The Kenan-Flagler Business School, Sustainable Enterprise Initiative, Chapel Hill, NC 27599 c/o Dr. Stuart Hart

September 2001 - June 2002

#### Ta, Cau Ngoc

Head, Hanoi School of Business, Vietnam National University, Hanoi, Vietnam Research: The Use of Advanced Information Technology for Business Education in Vietnam James Madison University, College of Business, Harrisonburg, VA 22807 c/o Dr. Ken Williamson September 2001 - June 2002

#### Tek, Omer

Faculty Member, Faculty of Economics and Commercial Sciences, Department of Business, Dokuz Eylul University, Izmir, Turkey Research: Transferring of Global Electronic Commerce Technology to an Emerging Country Michigan State University, Eli Broad Graduate School of Management, Center for International Business Education and Research, East Lansing, MI 48824 c/o Dr. Tamer Cavusgil August 2001 - November 2001

#### Volo, Serena

Doctoral Candidate, Faculty of Economy, Institute of Social Statistics, University of Palermo, Palermo, Italy

Research: Sustainable Tourism as a Driving Force in the Economic Development of Sicily University of Central Florida, Dick Pope Sr. Institute for Tourism Studies, Orlando, FL 32816-1450 c/o Prof. Abraham Pizam

November 2001 - August 2002

#### Wolf, Brigitte

Deputy Dean, Design Department, University of Applied Sciences Cologne, Koln, Germany Research: Strategic Management of Design Design Management Institute, Boston, MA 02111-1350 c/o Mr. Earl Powell October 2001 - March 2002

#### Xu, Erming

Professor and Dean, School of Business
Administration, People's University of China,
Beijing, China
Lecturing: International and Comparative Business
University of Scranton, Kania School of Management,
Scranton, PA 18510-4646
c/o Dr. Susan Trussler
August 2001 - June 2002
(Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Yoon, Tae-Hwa

Assistant Professor, Department of Business
Administration and Accounting, Kyungwon
University, Kyunggi-do, Korea
Research: The Role of Accounting Information in the
United States Capital Market
University of North Carolina—Chapel Hill,
Kenan-Flagler Business School, Chapel Hill, NC
27599
c/o Dr. Douglas Shackelford
December 2001 - November 2002

#### **CHEMISTRY**

#### Al-Noaimi, Kawkab

Lecturer, Faculty of Science, Department of
Chemistry, University of Qatar, Doha, Qatar
Research: Toward Solving the Concrete Deterioration
Problem in Qatar
San Diego State University, Concrete Materials
Research Institute, Department of Civil and
Environmental Engineering, San Diego, CA
92182-1644
c/o Dr. Mohamad Ziad Bayasi
September 2001 - June 2002

#### Ashkenasy, Gonen

Postdoctoral Scholar, Weizmann Institute of Science, Rehovoth, Israel Research: De-Novo Enzymes: The Example of Autocatalytic Systems Scripps Research Institute, The Scripps Institute, Departments of Chemistry and Molecular Biology,

La Jolla, CA 92037 c/o Dr. Reza M. Ghadiri May 2001 - May 2002

#### Dranca, Ion

Senior Researcher, Institute of Chemistry, Laboratory of Ecological Chemistry, Academy of Sciences of Moldova, Chisinau, Moldova

Research: The Development of an Approach to Problems of Thermal Regeneration of Activated Carbons

Pennsylvania State University—University Park, The Energy Institute, University Park, PA 16802 c/o Dr. M. Mercedes Maroto-Valer September 2001 - March 2002

#### Gabricevic, Mario

Senior Research Assistant, Faculty of Pharmacy and Biochemistry, Department of Chemistry, University of Zagreb, Zagreb, Croatia

Research: Complexation of Iron (III) with Novel Dihydroxamic Acids Prepared from Desferrioxamine B

Duke University, Department of Chemistry, Durham, NC 27703-0354

c/o Dr. Alvin L. Crumbliss February 2002 - July 2002

#### Garcia Martinez, Javier

Associate Professor, University of Alicante,
Department of Inorganic Chemistry, Alicante, Spain
Research: Preparation of Novel Nanostructured
Materials with Catalytic Properties
Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Department of
Chemical Engineering, Cambridge, MA 02139
c/o Dr. Jackie Y. Ying
September 2001 - September 2003

#### Grzesik, Zbigniew

Assistant Professor, Department of Solid State Chemistry, University of Mining and Metallurgy, Krakow, Poland

Research: The Fabrication of Novel Near Net-Shaped Carbide/Metal Composites

Ohio State University—Columbus, Department of Materials Science and Engineering, Columbus, OH 43210

c/o Dr. Ken H. Sandhage September 2001 - June 2002

#### Harries, Daniel

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Physical Chemistry, Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel Research: Protein-Membrane Interactions National Institutes of Health, Laboratory of Physical and Structural Biology, Bethesda, MD 20892 c/o Dr. V. Adrian Parsegian September 2001 - September 2002

#### Juzeliunas, Eimutis

Deputy Director, Institute of Chemistry, Vilnius, Lithuania

Research: Corrosion Studies by Squid Magnetometry Vanderbilt University, Department of Physics and Astronomy, Nashville, TN 37240 c/o Dr. John Wikswo July 2001 - January 2002

#### Lazrek, Bihi Hassan

Professor, Faculty of Science, Department of Chemistry, Cadi Ayyad University, Marrakech, Morocco

Research: AIDS Chemotherapy: Dimers of AZT, D4T as a New Therapeutic Combination

University of Alabama—Birmingham, Southern Research Institute, Department of Organic Chemistry, Birmingham, AL 35255-5305 c/o Dr. John A. Secrist July 2001 - October 2001

#### Levy, Yaakov

Doctoral Candidate, School of Chemistry, Department of Chemical Physics, Tel Aviv University, Tel Aviv, Israel

Research: Protein Folding Kinetics and Protein Aggregation

University of California—San Diego, Department of Physics, La Jolla, CA 92093 c/o Dr. Jose N. Onuchic February 2002 - February 2003

#### Lindblom, Goran

Professor, Biophysical Chemistry, University of Umea, Umea, Sweden

Research: Protein/Peptide Interactions with Bilayer
Lipid Membranes Studied by Coupled
Plasmon-Waveguide Resonance Measurements
University of Arizona, Biochemistry and Molecular
Biophysics, Tucson, AZ
c/o Mr. Gordon Tollin
December 2001 - June 2002

#### Longbottom, Debrah

Research Associate, Cambridge University, Chemical Laboratory, University of Cambridge, Cambridge, United Kingdom

Research: Synthesis of Polyenoyl Tetramic Acid

#### **C**HEMISTRY

Scripps Research Institute, Department of Molecular Biology and Chemistry, La Jolla, CA 92037 c/o Mr. K.C. Nicolaou March 2002 - March 2003

#### Rahman, Noorsaadah

Associate Professor, Faculty of Science, Department of Chemistry, Universiti Malaya, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia

Research: Design of Combinational Synthesis of a Library of Peptides with Biological Activities Purdue University, Department of Chemistry, West Lafayette, IN 47907 c/o Dr. Mark Lipton June 2001 - August 2001

#### Rasoloarijao, Sahondranirina

Teacher, Department of Physics and Chemistry, University of Antananarivo, Antananarivo, Madagascar

Research: Application of Environmental Chemistry to Environmental Education in the Framework of Secondary-School Teacher Training

University of California—Berkeley, Division of Insect Biology, Department of Environmental Science, Policy and Management, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Donald L. Dahlsten August 2001 - October 2001

#### Rivadulla Fernandez, J. Francisco

Postdoctoral Researcher, Department of Chemistry and Physics, University of Santiago de Compostela, Santiago de Compostela, Spain

Research: Crossover from Localized to Itinerant Electronic Behavior: From Pauly to Curie-Weiss Paramagnetism

University of Texas—Austin, Center for Materials Science and Engineering, Austin, TX 78712 c/o Dr. John Goodenough August 2001 - August 2003

#### Shah, Jasmin

Assistant Professor, Department of Chemistry, University of Peshawar, Peshawar, Pakistan Research: Construction of Sensors for Monitoring Samples of Environmental and Biological **Importance** 

University of New Mexico, Chemical and Nuclear Engineering, Albuquerque, NM 87131-1056 c/o Dr. Ebtisam Wilkins September 2001 - June 2002

#### Shenhar, Roy

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Organic Chemistry, Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel Research: Molecular Sized Electronic Devices- Design and Applications University of Massachusetts—Amherst, Department of

Chemistry, Amherst, MA 01003 c/o Dr. Vincent M. Rotello

September 2001 - September 2002

#### Skerratt, Sarah

Doctoral Candidate, University of Nottingham, Nottingham, United Kingdom Research: Investigations into Novel Lewis Acid Catalysed Intramolecular Diels-Alder Cycloadditions Stanford University, Department of Chemistry, Stanford, CA 94309 c/o Dr. P. Wender January 2002 - January 2003

#### Thabet, Ahmed

Associate Professor, Faculty of Science, Department of Chemistry, Islamic University, Gaza, Gaza Research: Evaluation of Adulteration, Contamination and Toxicity of Several Kinds of Foods Using ELISA, HPLC Technique University of Maryland-College Park, Department of Nutrition and Food Science, College Park, MD

20742 c/o Dr. George Bean August 2001 - May 2002

#### Thienprasert, Alice

Lecturer, Faculty of Science, Department of Chemistry, Silpakorn University, Nakornpathom, Thailand

Research: Polyunsaturated Fatty Acids and the Neurochemistry of Cardiovascular and Motor Reactivity

National Institutes of Health, Laboratory of Membrane Biochemistry and Biophysics, Rockville, MD 20852 c/o Dr. Norman Salem

November 2001 - April 2002

#### Tshuva, Edit

Doctoral Candidate, School of Chemistry, Raymond and Beverly Sackler Faculty of Exact Sciences, Department of Organic Chemistry, Tel Aviv University, Tel Aviv, Israel Research: Diiron Complexes of Carboxylate Ligands

as Models for Enzymatic Systems

Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Department of Chemistry, Cambridge, MA 02139 c/o Dr. Stephen J. Lippard June 2001 - June 2002

#### COMMUNICATIONS AND JOURNALISM

#### Capli, Bulent

Professor, Faculty of Communication, Department of Radio, Television and Cinema, Ankara University, Ankara, Turkey

Research: Digital Rush in Broadcasting: Effects and Implications of Digital Technology in Broadcasting University of Florida, Department of Telecommunication, Gainesville, FL 32611 c/o Dr. F. Leslie Smith January 2002 - April 2002

#### Gjergji, Bashkim

Head, Department of Journalism, University of Tirana, Tirana, Albania
Research: Ethics in the Albanian Media
University of Missouri—Columbia, School of
Journalism, International Programs, Columbia, MO
65211
c/o Dr. Fritz Cropp
September 2001 - December 2002

#### Hamada, Yohtaro

Staff Writer, Section for Civic Welfare, *Asahi Shimbun*, Tokyo, Japan
Research: Public Journalism in the United States: How the Idea Could be Adopted to Solve the National and Inter-Generational Agenda
University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, School of Journalism and Mass Communications, Minneapolis, MN 55455

c/o Dr. Albert Tims September 2001 - June 2002

#### Kantcheva, Youlia

Associate Professor, Film, TV and Advertising Department, New Bulgarian University, Sofia, Bulgaria

Lecturing and Research: To Transform a Chance Into Destiny or the Challenge of Non-Fictional Films University of Southern California, School of Cinema-Television, Division of Critical Studies, Los Angeles, CA 90089 c/o Prof. Michael Renov January 2002 - June 2002

#### Kovacs, Andras

Associate Professor, Institute of Art and Communication, Eotvos Lorand Tudomanyegyetem University, Budapest, Hungary Research: Modernism in the Cinema and the New

Research: Modernism in the Cinema and the New Media Culture

University of Wisconsin—Madison, Department of Communication Arts, Madison, WI 53706 c/o Dr. David Bordwell

University of Southern California, School of Cinema and Television, Division of Critical Studies, Los Angeles, CA 90089 c/o Dr. Dana Polan September 2001 - February 2002

#### Levo-Henriksson, Ritva

Acting Professor of Communications, Department of Communications, University of Helsinki, Helsinki, Finland

Research: Radio as an Identity Tool for Native Americans: Hopi Radio Plan and Navajo KTNN-AM Duke University, Terry Sanford Institute of Public Policy, DeWitt Wallace Center for Communications and Journalism, Durham, NC 27708-0241 c/o Dr. Ellen Mickiewicz January 2002 - June 2002

#### Manaev, Oleg

Professor, Department of Social Communication, Belarusian State University, Minsk, Belarus Research: Mass Media and Think Tanks Alliance: Toward an Information Society in the 21st Century University of Southern California, Annenberg School for Communication, Los Angeles, CA 90089 c/o Dr. James Beniger September 2001 - December 2001

#### Moyo, Dumisani

Lecturer, English Department, University of Zimbabwe, Mount Pleasant, Harare, Zimbabwe Lecturing: Globalization and the Media College of Lake County, International Education Programs, Grayslake, IL 60030 c/o Mr. Ken Simonsen
William Rainey Harper College, International Studies and Programs, Palatine, IL 60067 c/o Ms. Martha Simonsen
August 2001 - December 2001 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

### COMMUNICATIONS AND JOURNALISM

#### Mrozkova, Ivana

Lecturer, Faculty of Arts, Department of Political Science and European Studies, Palacky University, Olomouc, Czech Republic

Research: Leadership and Communication

University of Maryland—College Park, The James MacGregor Burns Academy of Leadership, College Park, MD 20742

c/o Dr. Elizabeth McGovern

January 2002 - June 2002

#### Naito, Yasuo

Staff Writer, Foreign News Department, *The Sankei Shimbun*, Tokyo, Japan

Research: The New Order in the United

States-Japan-Russia Triangle and Its Future Security Role in East Asia

George Washington University, Institute for European, Russian, and Eurasian Studies, Washington, DC 20052

c/o Dr. James Millar

September 2001 - May 2002

#### Orue Pozzo, Anibal

Dean, College of Communication and Arts, Autonomous University of Asuncion, Asuncion, Paraguay

Lecturing: Latin American Journalism: History and Practice

Hofstra University, School of Communication, Hempstead, NY 11549

c/o Dr. Barbara M. Kelly

August 2001 - June 2002

(Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Pedersen, Vibeke

Associate Professor, Department of Danish, University of Copenhagen, Copenhagen S, Denmark

Lecturing and Research: Synthetic Personalities on the Screen: Television Discourses and Constructions of Gender

University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, Department of German, Scandinavian and Dutch, Minneapolis, MN 55455-0213

c/o Dr. Arlene Teraoka

September 2001 - January 2001

#### Perusko-Culek, Zrinjka

Senior Research Fellow, Department of Culture and Communication, Institute for International Relations, Zagreb, Croatia

Research: Media, Politics and the Communication Process

Indiana University—Bloomington, Department of Communication and Culture, Bloomington, IN 47405-9700 c/o Dr. Robert L. Ivie

August 2001 - May 2002

#### Sato, Kazue

Staff Writer, Economic Section, *The Hokkaido Shimbun*, Tokyo, Japan

Research: Analysis of the Liberalization in Electric Power Industries in the United States

University of Maryland—College Park, Department of Government and Politics, College Park, MD 20742 c/o Dr. Miranda Schreurs

September 2001 - February 2002

#### Su, Chien-chou

Associate Professor, Department of Communications Management, Shih Hsin University, Taipei, Taiwan Research: Bias in Telephone Surveys and Accuracy

Measurement for Poll Performance

University of Chicago, National Opinion Research Center, Department of Statistics, Chicago, IL 60637 c/o Dr. Kirk Wolter

August 2001 - May 2002

#### Sun, Hsiu-hui

Chair, Department of Advertising, National Chengchi University, Taipei, Taiwan

Research: Public Relations Strategies in the Age of the Internet: Cross-Cultural Perspectives

University of Washington, Department of Political Science, Center for Communication and Civic Engagement, Seattle, WA 98195-3530 c/o Dr. Lance Bennett

August 2001 - February 2002

#### **COMPUTER SCIENCE**

#### Avdagic, Zikrija

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Electrical Engineering, University of Sarajevo, Sarajevo, Bosnia Herzegovina

Research: Genetic Algorithms in Solving Complex Engineering Problems

University of North Carolina—Charlotte, Department of Computer Science, Charlotte, NC 28223 c/o Dr. Zbigniew Michalewicz

January 2002 - July 2002

#### Bayegan, Elizabeth

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Computer and Information Science, Norwegian University of Science and Technology, Trondheim, Norway

Research: Computerized Problem-Oriented Patient Records

Stanford University, Stanford University Medical Center, Stanford, CA 94309 c/o Dr. Mark A. Musen September 2001 - March 2002

#### Davcev, Danco

Professor, Faculty of Electrical Engineering,
Department of Computer Science, SS. Cyril and
Methodius University, Skopje, Macedonia
Research: Long-Distance Learning and Application of
Informatics to Dance Teaching Techniques
Arizona State University, College of Engineering and
Applied Sciences, Department of Computer Science
and Engineering, Tempe, AZ 85287
c/o Dr. Forouzan Golshani
September 2001 - June 2002

#### El-Qawasmeh, Eyas

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Science, Department of Computer Science, Jordan University of Science and Technology, Irbid, Jordan

Research: New Enhancements of Internet Search Engines

George Washington University, Department of Computer Science, Washington, DC 20052 c/o Dr. Simon Berkovich August 2001 - January 2002

#### Jarvinen, Oli Pekka

Senior System Analyst, Turku University, Information Technology Department, Turku University Central Hospital, Turku, Finland Research: Ethics Project North Carolina State University, College of Management, Dept. of Business Management, Raleigh, NC 27695-7229 c/o Mr. Gary Dickson

#### Kilkki, Jaana

Dates to be determined.

Director, Military Archives of Finland, Helsinki, Finland Lecturing and Research: Building an Electronic

Records Management Program

Indiana University—Bloomington, University Archives, Bloomington, IN 47405 c/o Dr. Philip C. Bantin August 2001 - December 2001

#### Nguyen, Thuy Thanh

Director, Department of Information Systems, Hanoi University of Technology, Hanoi, Vietnam Research: Knowledge-Based Incremental Elicitation of User Preference and Application in Product Brokering and Information Filtering University of Wisconsin—Milwaukee, Department of Electrical Engineering and Computer Science, Milwaukee, WI 53201 c/o Dr. Peter Haddawy September 2001 - May 2002

#### Smith, David

Lecturer, Department of Multimedia, Internet and Information Technology, South Metropolitan College of Technical and Further Education, Rockingham, Australia

Lecturing and Research: Technology-Based
Distributed Learning for Distance Education in
Vocational Education

Tulsa Community College, Tulsa Community College, Distance Learning, Tulsa, OK 74135 c/o Mr. Randy Dominquez February 2002 - May 2002

#### Sokratova, Olga

Researcher, Institute of Computer Science, University of Tartu, Tartu, Estonia

Research: Rewriting Systems for Commutative Monaoid and Group Semirings with Applications to Automata Theory

University of Iowa, Department of Mathematics, Iowa City, IA 52242

c/o Dr. Robert Oehmke

University of New Mexico, School of Engineering, Department of Computer Science, Albuquerque, NM 87131

c/o Dr. Deepak Kapur August 2001 - June 2002

#### Trabelsi, Zouheir

Assistant Professor, Department of Computer Science, High School of Telecommunication, El Ghazala Ariana, Tunisia

Research: Development of Intrusion Detection System

### COMPUTER SCIENCE

Pace University—White Plains, School of Computer Science and Information Systems, Pleasantville, NY 10570-2799

c/o Dr. Bel G. Raggad

November 2001 - August 2002

#### Weerasinghe, Aruna

Senior Lecturer, Department of Statistics and Computer Science, University of Colombo, Colombo, Sri Lanka

Research: A Sinhala-Tamil Machine Assisted Translation System

Carnegie Mellon University, Language Technologies Institute, Pittsburgh, PA 15213 c/o Dr. Robert E. Frederking

April 2002 - January 2003

#### CREATIVE WRITING

#### Mohammad Raslan, Mohammad

Partner, Raslan Loong, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia Research: A Writer's Exploration of the Modernist Islamic Agenda in the Middle East and Its Lessons for Malaysia

Columbia University, Southern Asian Institute, New York, NY 10027

c/o Dr. Philip Oldenburg

November 2001 - February 2002

#### **ECONOMICS**

#### Azimbekova, Sholpan

Deputy Chairperson, Kazkommetspolice, Almaty, Kazakhstan

Research: Insurance Policies within the New Economic System of Kazakhstan

University of Florida, Warrington College of Business, Florida Insurance Research Center, Gainesville, FL 32611

c/o Dr. David Nye

August 2001 - February 2002

#### Barka, Mohammed

Professor, Faculty of Economics and Management, University of Tlemcen, Tlemcen, Algeria

Research: Tax Administration and Its Reform in

Algeria: What Can Be Done to Improve Its Efficacy? Boston University, Institute for Economic

Development, Boston, MA 02215

c/o Dr. Dilip Mookkherjee

January 2002 - July 2002

#### Belin Bourgogne, Jean

Teaching Assistant, Department of Economics, Universite Pantheon-Assas, Paris, France

Research: Financing of Innovation: A Comparison Between the United States and the European Union

Columbia University, Finance and Economics, New York, NY 10027

c/o Dr. Franklin R. Edwards

September 2001 - March 2002

#### Ben Arab Ben Hafsa, Mounira

Assistant Professor, Department of Finance, Higher Institute of Management, Tunis, Tunisia

Research: Mergers of Insurance Companies:

Determinants and Impacts

University of Alabama, Department of Finance, Tuscaloosa, AL 35487

c/o Dr. Harris Schlesinger

September 2001 - January 2002

#### Bishry, Rony

Economist, Technology for Natural Resources Development, Technology for Natural Resources Inventory, The Agency for Assessment and Application of Technology, Jakarta, Indonesia

Research: Natural Resource Accounting

Michigan State University, Department of Forestry,

East Lansing, MI 48824

c/o Dr. Larry Leefers

August 2001 - January 2002

#### Chang, Yunkun

Professor and Deputy Dean, School of Economics and Political Science, Shaanxi Normal University, Xi'an, China

Research: Property Rights, Institutions, and Water Policies in the United States

Montana State University, Department of Agricultural Economics and Economics, Bozeman, MT 59717-2920

c/o Dr. Dean Lueck

September 2001 - June 2002

#### Chowdhury, Ashraf

Professor, Department of Economics, University of Dhaka, Dhaka, Bangladesh

Research: Trade Relations Between Bangladesh and the United States: Effects and Lessons of Globalization of Trade

Emory University, Department of Economics, Atlanta, GA 30322

c/o Dr. Nazrul Islam

December 2001 - May 2002

#### Dai, Jinping

Professor, Institute of International Economics, Nankai University, Tianjin, China

Research: American Mortgage Backed Securities:
Development, Risk Management and Government
Policy

Columbia University, School of International and Public Affairs, East Asian Institute, New York, NY 10027

c/o Dr. Nian-Tzu Wang September 2001 - June 2002

#### Dobija, Dorota

Assistant Professor, Department of Accounting, Leon Kozminski Academy of Entrepreneurship and Management, Warsaw, Poland Research: Cost Accounting in the New Economy University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign, Center for International Education and Research in Accounting, Champaign, IL 61820 c/o Dr. A. Rashad Abdel-Khalik February 2002 - July 2002

#### Elsner, Wolfram

Professor, School of Economics and Business
Administration, Department of Economics,
University of Bremen, Bremen, Germany
Lecturing and Research: Modern Meso-Economics:
The Economics of Interactive
Processes—Applications to Institutions,
Cooperations and the New Network Economy
New School University, The Graduate Faculty,
Department of Economics, New York, NY 10003
c/o Dr. Duncan K. Foley
February 2002 - June 2002

#### Florens, Clementine

Doctoral Candidate, University of Social Sciences, Toulouse, France

Research: Comparative Analysis of U.S. and European Monetary Policies: A Dynamic General Equilibrium Approach

University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, Department of Economics, Minneapolis, MN 55455 c/o Dr. Timothy Kemoe

September 2001 - December 2000

#### Furusawa, Taiji

Associate Professor, Department of Economics, Yokohama National University, Yokohama, Japan Research: The Effect of Regional Economic Integration on Global Trade Liberalization Boston University, College of Arts and Sciences, Department of Economics, Boston, MA 02215 c/o Dr. Jonathan Eaton August 2001 - July 2002

#### Garba, Precious

Senior Lecturer, Department of Economics, University of Ibadan, Ibadan, Nigeria

Research: The Structure and Management Requirements of a First-Rate Business Program in a Globalizing World

Michigan State University, Center for International Business Education and Research, East Lansing, MI 48824-1020

c/o Dr. S. Tamer Cavusgil October 2001 - March 2002

#### Gupta, Shreekant

Reader, Delhi School of Economics, Department of Economics, University of Delhi, Delhi, India Research: Environmental Taxes and the Double Dividend in Developing Countries

Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Center for Energy and Environmental Policy Research, Cambridge, MA 02139-4307

c/o Dr. A. Denny Ellerman

Resources for the Future, Washington, DC 20036

c/o Dr. Michael Toman

September 2001 - May 2002

#### Hoon, Hian-Teck

Associate Professor, Department of Economics, National University of Singapore, Singapore Research: Real Forces Shaping Wages and Equilibrium Unemployment in a Small Open Economy Like Singapore Columbia University, Department of Economics, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. Edmund Phelps August 2001 - November 2001

#### Jang, Show-Ling

Associate Professor, Department of Economics, National Taiwan University, Taipei, Taiwan Research: Industrial Development and Energy Policy University of California—Berkeley, Department of Economics, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Daniel Rubinfeld June 2001 - August 2001

#### Khanthachai, Nathabhol

Associate Professor, School of Economics, Rangsit University, Pathumthani, Thailand Lecturing: Comparative and International Economics

### **E**CONOMICS

Northcentral Technical College, International Education, Wausau, WI 54401 c/o Ms. Angelina Anderson August 2001 - June 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Kim, Seung Jin

Dean, Graduate School of International Area Studies, Hankuk University of Foreign Studies, Seoul, Korea Lecturing and Research: Trade Patterns between Korea and the United States Ohio State University—Columbus, Department of Economics, Columbus, OH 43210 c/o Dr. Masanori Hashimoto August 2001 - July 2002

#### Levchenko, Sergei

Senior Scientist, Luikov Heat and Mass Transfer Institute, National Academy of Sciences of Belarus, Minsk, Belarus
Research: Regional Energy-Economics Analysis and Planning Based on a Systems Approach
University of California—Berkeley, Environmental Energy Technologies Division, Department of Energy Analysis, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Ernst Worrell

#### Lin, Guijun

January 2002 - May 2002

Professor and Dean, School of International Trade and Economics, University of International Business and Economics, Beijing, China

Research: Developments of China's Foreign Exchange Policies Since 1979: A Critical Review and Assessment

Columbia University, Department of Economics, Program in Economic Policy Management, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. Francisco Rivera-Batiz

September 2001 - June 2002

#### Mateey, Miroslav I.

Associate Professor, Department of Finance,
University of National and World Economics, Sofia,
Bulgaria
Lecturing and Research: Corporate Finance
University of Delaware, College of Business and

University of Delaware, College of Business and Economics, Department of Economics, Newark, DE 19716-2720

c/o Dr. Kenneth Koford August 2001 - January 2002

#### Mbaye, Ahmadou

Director, Faculty of Economics and Management, Cheikh Anta Diop University, Dakar, Senegal Research: Senegal in the World Economy: A Comparative Analysis Swarthmore College, Department of Economics, Swarthmore, PA 19081-1397 c/o Dr. Stephen Golub February 2002 - October 2002

#### Medrano, Hector

Professor, Entrepreneurial Project Course, EARTH University, San Jose, Costa Rica
Lecturing: Agribusiness Administration and International Development
Colegio Universitario del Este, School of Science,
Health and Technology, Agribusiness and Food
Business Management Program, Carolina, PR 00984
c/o Dr. Wilfredo Colon-Guasp
January 2002 - June 2002
(Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Milcent, Carine

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Economics, University of Paris Nanterre (Paris X), Nanterre, France

Research: Hospital Cost and Regulation: A
Comparison Between France and the United States
Stanford University, Stanford, CA 94305-9991
c/o Dr. Mark B. McClellan
October 2001 - September 2002

#### Moroz, Serhiy

Assistant Professor, Department of Agribusiness, Sumy State Agricultural University, Sumy, Ukraine Research: The U.S. Mortgage System Louisiana State University and Agricultural and Mechanical College, Department of Agricultural Economics and Agribusiness, Baton Rouge, LA 70803

c/o Dr. Lonnie R. Vandeveer October 2001 - July 2002

#### Moskalonov, Serguei

Assistant Professor, Department of Economic Theory, Ulyanovsk State University, Ulyanovsk, Russia Lecturing: Business and Economics Oklahoma City Community College, Global Education and Cultural Programming, Oklahoma City, OK 73159 c/o Dr. Manuel Prestamo Murray State College, Department of Arts and Sciences, Tishomingo, OK 73460 c/o Mr. Greg Gardner August 2001 - June 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Moufleh, Hazza

Associate Professor, Faculty of Economics,
Department of Economics and Planning, University
of Aleppo, Aleppo, Syria
Research: Transition to Market Economy in Syria
Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—New
Brunswick, Program in Middle East Studies, New
Brunswick, NJ 08901
c/o Dr. Eric Davis
September 2001 - March 2002

#### Nedbalyuk, Oleksandr

Vinnitsa State Agricultural University,
Agronomichne, Ukraine
Research: Economic Development of Rural Areas
Through Science, Education and Extension Programs
Louisiana State University and Agricultural and
Mechanical College, International Programs,
Department of Personnel and Organization
Development, Baton Rouge, LA 70803
c/o Dr. Satish Verma
September 2001 - June 2002

Assistant Professor, Department of Economics,

#### Nguyen, Binh

Associate Dean, Faculty of International Economics and Business, The National Economics University, Hanoi, Vietnam Research: The Economic Effects of the Bilateral Trade

Agreement Between Vietnam and the United States Suffolk University, Department of Economics, Boston, MA 02108-2770

c/o Dr. Jonathan Haughton September 2001 - June 2002

#### Nguyen, Son Truong

Official, International Economic Organizations Department, Office of the Government, Hanoi, Vietnam

Research: The United States Trade Policy and Its Implications on Vietnam's Accession to the WTO and Economic Growth

Johns Hopkins University—School of Advanced International Studies, School of Advanced International Studies, Washington, DC 20036 c/o Dr. Frederick Brown July 2001 - April 2002

#### Pendakur, Krishna

Associate Professor, Department of Economics, Simon Fraser University, Burnaby, Canada Research: Consumption Poverty over the 1980s and 1990s: A Canada-USA Comparison University of California—Berkeley, Institute of Industrial Relations, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Ms. Myra Armstrong July 2001 - December 2001

#### Phung, Nha Xuan

Deputy Director, Faculty of Economics, Vietnam National University, Hanoi, Vietnam Research: Foreign Direct Investment in Vietnam: The Case of American Firms Georgetown University, Department of Economics, Washington, DC 20057 c/o Dr. Susan M. Collins September 2001 - June 2002

#### Popovic, Sasa

Assistant Professor, Department of Economics,
University of Montenegro, Podgorica, Federal
Republic of Yugoslavia
Research: Formulating an Investment Fund Model for
Montenegro
Columbia University, Jerome A. Chazen Institute of
International Business, New York, NY 10027
c/o Dr. Robert Hodrick
November 2001 - August 2002

#### Praparpun, Yada

Ramkhamhaeng University, Bangkok, Thailand Research: Low-Skilled Women Workers: Enhancing Human Capital Through Training and Education in the United States and Thailand American University, Department of Economics, Washington, DC 20016 c/o Dr. Barbara Bergmann October 2001 - April 2002

Associate Professor, Department of Economics,

#### Qu, Xiaohui

Professor and Director, Department of Accounting,
Accounting Research Development Center, Xiamen
University, Xiamen, China
Research: Accounting Standards Setting in the United
States: Experiences and Perspectives
University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign, Center for
International Education and Research in Accounting,
Chamapign, IL 61820
c/o Dr. A. Rashad Abdel-Khalik
September 2001 - June 2002

## **E**CONOMICS

#### Ricciuti, Roberto

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Economics and Politics, University of Siena, Sienna, Italy Research: Further Explorations on Ricardian Equivalence North Carolina State University, College of Management, Department of Economics, Raleigh, NC 27695 c/o Dr. John Seater

## Schjelderup, Guttorm

October 2001 - April 2002

Associate Professor, Department of Economics, Norwegian College of Economics and Business Administration, Bergen, Norway Lecturing and Research: A Comparison of the Robustness of Different Systems of Corporate Income Taxation Under Economic Integration University of Colorado—Boulder, Department of Economics, Boulder, CO 80309 c/o Ms. Ann M. Carlos July 2001 - June 2002

## Tranaes, Torben

Associate Professor, Institute of Economics, University of Copenhagen, Copenhagen, Denmark
Research: Criminal Behavior and the Labor Market
Pennsylvania State University—University Park,
Economics, University Park, PA 16802
c/o Dr. Kala Krishna
June 2001 - December 2001

## Tu, Qiyu

Assistant Director, Institute of World Economy, Shanghai Academy of Social Sciences, Shanghai, China

Lecturing: East Asian Economy: Its Development and Trends

Bard College, Bard-in-China Program, Annandale-On-Hudson, NY 12504 c/o Dr. Katherine Gould-Martin August 2001 - May 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

## Unold, Jacek

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Management and Computer Science, Department of Management Information Systems Engineering, University of Economics, Wroclaw, Poland Research: Toward a New Rationality Paradigm:

Research: I oward a New Rationality Paradigm: Collective Behavior and Decision Processes Boise State University, College of Business and Economics, Department of Computer Information Systems and Production Management, Boise, ID 83725-1615 c/o Dr. Wita Wojtkowski August 2001 - May 2002

#### Vanhems, Anne

Teaching Assistant, Department of Economics, University of Toulouse, Toulouse, France Research: Nonparametric Inverse Problems and Differential Equations Princeton University, Department of Economics, Princeton, NJ 08544 c/o Dr. Y. Ati-Sahalia January 2002 - March 2002

## Yavuz, Fahri

Associate Professor, Department of Agricultural Economics, College of Agriculture, Ataturk University, Erzurum, Turkey
Research: Modeling of World Hazelnut Market for Policy Analysis
Ohio State University—Columbus, Department of Agricultural, Environmental and Development Economics, Columbus, OH 43210-1067 c/o Dr. Carl Zulauf
July 2001 - October 2001

#### Yoshihara, Naoki

Associate Professor, The Institute of Economic Research, Hitotsubashi University, Tokyo, Japan Research: Economic Analysis of Social Welfare Policies: Normative and Positive Analysis Yale University, Department of Political Science, New Haven, CT 06520-8236 c/o Dr. John E. Roemer September 2001 - August 2002

## Yu, Liangchun

Professor and Dean, School of Economics, Department of Economics, Shandong University, Jinan, China Research: Competition and Regulation: A Comparative Study on the Reform of State-Owned Enterprises and National Utilities in China and the United States University of Florida, Warrington College of Business, Department of Economics, Gainsville, FL 32604-7140 c/o Dr. Sanford Berg September 2001 - June 2002

#### Zeibote, Zane

Advisor to the President of Latvia, Chancery of the President of Latvia, Riga, Latvia

Research: Trade Reorientation and Restructuring in Transition Economies of Central and Eastern Europe: Focus on the Baltic States Georgetown University, Department of Economics, Washington, DC 20057 c/o Dr. George Viksnins September 2001 - March 2002

## Zhang, Yichi

Associate Professor, Guanghua School of
Management, Department of Organization and
Strategy, Peking University, Beijing, China
Research: The Entry and Expansion Strategy of
Chinese Firms in the United States: 1990-2000
Texas A&M University, Department of Management,
College Station, TX 77843-4221
c/o Dr. Lorraine Eden
September 2001 - June 2002

## **EDUCATION**

#### Abouchedid, Kamal

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Humanities, North Lebanon Campus, Notre Dame University, Zouk Mosbeh, Lebanon Research: Cognitive Attributions for Poverty: Difference in Perspectives Between American Donors and Lebanese University of Florida, Department of Sociology, Gainesville, FL 32611-3225 c/o Dr. Joe Feagin December 2001 - September 2002

#### Ajala, James

Professor, Human Kinetics and Health Education, University of Ibadan, Ibadan, Nigeria Lecturing: Personal Health, Human Disease and Public Health Springfield College, School of Health, Physical Education and Recreation, Springfield, MA 01109 c/o Dr. William J. Considine

August 2001 - May 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

## Bramberger, Andrea

Lecturer, Institute for Educational Sciences, University of Innsbruck, Innsbruck, Austria
Research: Daughter-Sacrifice-Mother-Murder: The Mother-Daughter-Dyad in Feminist-Pedagogical Reflection

University of California—Santa Cruz, Department of Women's Studies, Santa Cruz, CA 95064 c/o Ms. Bethany Aptheker September 2001 - January 2002

## **Briers, Andrew Norman**

Police Constable, Youth and Community Section, Muswell Hill Police Station, United Kingdom Research: School Based Police Officers: A Partnership Approach to Tackling Juvenile Delinquency Affiliation to be determined. c/o Ms. Megan Kennedy, CIES September 2001 - December 2001

#### Buk-Berge, Elisabeth

Research Professor, Department of Teacher Education and School Development, University of Oslo, Oslo, Norway

Research: Evaluation and Comparison of Civic Education

Emory University, Division of Educational Studies, Atlanta, GA 30322 c/o Dr. Carole Hahn July 2001 - June 2002

## Burdeniuc, Galina

Vice-Director, Institute of Continuing Education, Moldova State University, Chisinau, Moldova Research: Continuing Education Perspectives St. Louis Community College, Office of International Education, St. Louis, MO 63102-2810 c/o Dr. Phil Rivera September 2001 - March 2002

## Chaturvedi, Rashmi

Principal, Kanoria PG Mahila Mahavidyalaya,
University of Rajasthan, Jaipur, India
Research: Flexibility in Specialization in Higher
Education
San Diego State University, Office of the President,
San Diego, CA 92182
c/o Dr. Stephen Weber
August 2001 - February 2002

## Coaldrake, Owen

Deputy Vice-Chancellor, Queensland University of Technology, Brisbane, Australia Research: Diversity and Differentiation in Higher Education: U.S. and Australian Responses University of Arizona, Center for the Study of Higher Education, Tucson, AZ 85721-0441 c/o Dr. Gary Rhoades October 2001 - March 2002

## **EDUCATION**

#### Hsia, Lin

Professor, Department of Psychology, Fu Jen Catholic University, Hsin Chung, Taiwan

Research: Social Imagination and Adult Radical Learning

East Side Institute for Short Term Psychotherapy, Research and Academic Programs, New York, NY 10013

c/o Dr. Lois Holzman

May 2002 - September 2002

## Huang, Hsiu-Shuang

Professor, Department of Elementary Education, National Tainan Teachers College, Tainan, Taiwan Research: The Practice of Multiple Intelligence in the Elementary Schools in Taiwan and in the United States

Yale University, Pace Center, New Haven, CT 06520 c/o Dr. Robert Sternberg

June 2001 - August 2001

## Kamath, Ravikala

Director and Professor, Department of Postgraduate Studies and Research in Home Science, Shreemati Nathibai Damodar Thackersey (SNDT) Women's University, Bombay, India

Research: Perspectives in Accreditation for Higher Education: Focus on Teaching, Learning and Evaluation Processes

Ohio University, Office of the President, Athens, OH 45701

c/o Dr. Robert Glidden

September 2001 - December 2001

## Kengerlinskiy, Latif

Project Manager, Capacity Building for Gender Development in Azerbaijan, United Nations Development Program, Baku, Azerbaijan

Research: Educational Aspects of Human Development in Transition Countries

George Washington University, Graduate School of Education and Human Development, Department of Educational Leadership, Washington, DC 20052 c/o Dr. James Williams

September 2001 - March 2002

#### Lajos, Peter

Associate Professor, Barczi-Gusztac Faculty of Special Education, Department of Phonetics and Logopedics, Eotvos Lorand University of Budapest, Budapest, Hungary

Research: Adopting the Stuttering Therapy System Developed at the University of Maryland

University of Maryland—College Park, Department of Hearing and Speech Sciences, College Park, MD 20742

c/o Dr. Nan Bernstein Ratner September 2001 - February 2002

## Lam, Thiep

Assistant, Ministry of Education and Training, Hanoi, Vietnam

Research: Training the Administrator: A Leverage for Higher Education Reform in Vietnam

SUNY—Buffalo, Graduate School of Education,
Department of Educational Leadership and Policy,
Buffalo, NY 14260-1604
c/o Dr. Bruce Johnstone

September 2001 - June 2002

## Lee, Seongho

Associate Professor, Division of General Education, Hallym University, Koyang, Korea

Lecturing and Research: Korean Culture and Education: Analysis of Contemporary Educational Reforms in the United States

Brigham Young University, Department of Korean Studies, Provo, UT 84602-1001 c/o Dr. Mark Peterson

August 2001 - July 2002

## Mamona-Downs, Joanna

Associate Professor, Department of Educational and Social Policy, University of Macedonia, Thessaloniki, Greece

Research: The Contrasting and Converging Needs in Conceptualization and Applying Techniques at Collegiate Level Mathematics

University of California—Berkeley, School of Education, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Alan H. Schoenfeld September 2001 - March 2002

## Miinalainen, Inkeri

Integration Teacher, Ruskeasuo School, Helsinki, Finland

Research: One School for Everyone: Inclusion Chino Valley Unified School District, Department of Special Education, Chino Valley, AZ 86323 c/o Mr. Allan Grell

July 2001 - February 2002

## Moon, Yong Lin

Professor, College of Education, Department of Education, Seoul National University, Seoul, Korea Research: A Comparative Study of Education and School Reform in the United States and the Republic of Korea

University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, College of Education and Human Development, Department of Educational Psychology, Minneapolis, MN 55414 c/o Dr. Mark Davison

March 2001 - February 2002

#### Muammar, Omar

Assistant Manager for Scientific Affairs, King Abdulaziz and His Companions Foundation for the Gifted, Riyadh, Saudi Arabia

Research: Identifying Experiences of Gifted and Talented Programs to Design a Program Suitable to Saudi Arabia

Ball State University, Indiana Academy for Science, Mathematics and Humanities, Muncie, IN 47306 c/o Dr. Tracy L. Cross

August 2001 - May 2002

## Muhamad, Mazanah

Associate Professor, Faculty of Educational Studies, Department of Professional Development and Continuing Education, Universiti Putra Malaya, Selangor, Malaysia

Research: Aging and Learning in Malaysia University of Georgia, Department of Adult Education, Athens, GA 30602

c/o Dr. Bradley Courtenay

University of Georgia, Department of Adult Education, Athens, GA 30602

c/o Dr. Sharan Merriam

April 2002 - December 2002

#### Novoa, Antonio M. S. Sampaio Da

Professor, School of Psychology and Educational Sciences, University of Lisbon, Lisbon, Portugal Lecturing and Research: Towards a History of Comparative Social Sciences: Colonial Education, European Educational Policies and the Rise of a

"Knowledge Society"
Columbia University, Teachers College and Graduate
School of Arts and Sciences, Comparative and
International Education Program, New York, NY

10027

c/o Dr. Gita Steiner-Khamsi

January 2002 - June 2002

#### Rilea, Lilia

Deputy Dean, Faculty of Foreign Languages and Literatures, Moldova State University, Chisinau, Moldova Research: American Studies Course Development University of Iowa, International Forum for U.S. Studies, Iowa City, IA 52242-1802 c/o Dr. Jane Desmond January 2002 - May 2002

#### Sarangapani, Kumudhavalli

Principal, Smt. P.N. Doshi Women's College, Mumbai, India

Research: Changing the Mind Set of Teachers California State University—San Bernardino, San Bernardino, CA 92407 c/o Dr. Al Karnig September 2001 - March 2002

#### Shi, Weiping

Professor and Director, Institute of Vocational and Technical Education, East China Normal University, Shanghai, China

Research: Current School-to-Work Reform in the United States

University of California—Berkeley, Graduate School of Education, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Norton Grubb
September 2001 - July 2002

#### Smidova, Martina

Director, Information Center on Deafness, Federation of Parents and Friends of Hearing Impaired, Prague, Czech Republic

Research: Models of Early Intervention and Support Care for Families with Hearing Impaired Children Gallaudet University, Washington, DC 20002-3625 c/o Dr. Thomas Allen August 2001 - April 2002

## Smolyaninova, Olga

Dean and Associate Professor, Department of Pedagogy and Psychology, Krasnoyarsk State University, Krasnoyarsk, Russia

Research: Multimedia Technology in Distance Education: Pedagogical and Psychological Aspects New Mexico State University, Department of Physics, Las Cruces, NM 88003-8001 c/o Dr. Stephen Kanim

September 2001 - December 2001

### Stella, Antony

Deputy Adviser, National Assessment and Accreditation Council, Bangalore, India

Research: Impact of External Quality Assurance on the Higher Education System: The Indian and American Experiences

## **EDUCATION**

George Washington University, Graduate School of Education and Human Development, Department of Educational Leadership, Washington, DC 20052 c/o Dr. Ralph Mueller August 2001 - April 2002

## Sugiyama, Shigeo

Professor, Graduate School of Science, Hokkaido University, Sapporo, Japan

Research: How the History of Science Can Effectively Be Used in Science Education

Ohio State University—Columbus, Department of History, Columbus, OH 43210 c/o Dr. James Bartholomew August 2001 - November 2001

## Szesztay, Margit

University Tutor, Center for English Teacher Training, Eotvos Lorand University, Budapest, Hungary Lecturing and Research: Learning from Discussion in English Language Education School for International Training, Center for Teacher Education, Training and Research, Brattleboro, VT 05302-0676 c/o Dr. Donald Freeman

#### Tischler, Kornelia

August 2001 - January 2002

University Assistant, Department of Educational Programs, University of Klagenfurt, Klagenfurt, Austria

Research: Unity in Diversity: Dialectics of Equity and Excellence in School Support of Gifted Students CUNY—City College, School of Education, New York, NY 10031 c/o Dr. Alfred Posamentier October 2001 - February 2002

## Tryhubava, Larysa

Head, Adult Education Unit, Department of Intensive Teaching, Minsk State Linguistic University, Minsk, Belarus

Research: Administration in Adult Education: Comparative Analysis of Existing Policies and Practices in Different Countries

University of Wisconsin—Madison, Department of Educational Administration, Madison, WI 53706 c/o Dr. B. Dean Bowles

September 2001 - December 2001

#### Unoura, Hiroshi

Associate Professor, Department of Comparative Culture, Sapporo University, Sapporo, Japan Research: Charter Schools in San Francisco

San Francisco State University, College of Education, San Francisco, CA 94132 c/o Dr. Jacob Perea University of California—Berkeley, Graduate School of Education, Public Policy and Education, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Bruce Fuller September 2001 - March 2002

## Yagola, Anatoly

Professor, School of Physics, Department of Mathematics, Moscow State University, Moscow, Russia

Research: Russia on the Way to Civil Society:
Comparative Analysis of Educational Systems in the
United States and Russia

University of Wisconsin—Madison, Department of Curriculum and Instruction, Madison, WI 53706 c/o Dr. Walter G. Secada September 2001 - December 2001

## ENGINEERING

#### Al-Oumar, Ahmad

Associate Professor and Head, Civil Engineering Faculty, Department of Surveying, Al-Baath University, Homs, Syria
Research: Geographic Information Systems
Hydrological Modeling of Al-Assi Basin in Syria
University of North Carolina—Charlotte, Department of Geography and Earth Sciences, Charlotte, NC 28223-0001
c/o Dr. Hilary Inyang
September 2001 - March 2002

## Ashkenasy, Nurit

Postdoctoral Fellow, Department of Electrical Enginering and Physical Electronics, Tel Aviv University, Tel Aviv, Israel Research: Novel Nanocrystal/Polymer Solar Cells Scripps Research Institute, Department of Molecular Biology and Chemistry, La Jolla, CA 92037 c/o Dr. M. Reza Ghadiri May 2001 - May 2002

## Aydemir, Mehmet

Assistant Professor, Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, Faculty of Engineering and Architecture, Gazi University, Ankara, Turkey Research: Application of Coaxial Transformers in High-Power High-Frequency Inverters

University of Wisconsin—Madison, Wisconsin Power Electronic Research Center, Madison, WI 53706-1691 c/o Mr. Thomas A. Lipo August 2001 - February 2002

#### Azrar, Lahcen

Associate Professor, Faculty of Sciences and Techniques, Department of Mathematics, University of Abdelmalek Essaadi, Tangier, Morocco Research: Modeling of Large Amplitude Vibration and Active Vibration Control of Structures Old Dominion University, College of Engineering and Technology, Department of Aerospace Engineering, Norfolk, VA 23529 c/o Dr. Chuh Mei August 2001 - November 2001

#### Baloch, Abdul

Telecommunication Engineering, Mehran University of Engineering and Technology, Jamshoro, Sindh, Pakistan

Research: Accurate Modeling and Characterization of Si/SiGeHBTs for High Frequencies

University of Central Florida, Department of Electrical Engineering and Computer Science, Orlando, FL 32816

c/o Dr. Juin J. Liou

Professor, Department of Electrical and

## Chachati, Louay

January 2002 - October 2002

Faculty of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, University of Aleppo, Aleppo, Syria Research: Electrode Design for Cardiac Tachyarrhythmia Ablation University of Wisconsin—Madison, Department of Biomedical Engineering, Madison, WI 53706-1691 c/o Dr. John G. Webster September 2001 - March 2002

Lecturer, Department of Electronic Engineering,

## Chang, Feng-Yuan

Senior Engineer, Department of Industrial Technology, Ministry of Economic Affairs, Taipei, Taiwan Research: Industry Integration Study Through the United States Advanced Technology Program Princeton University, Department of Chemical Engineering, Princeton, NJ 08544 c/o Dr. Christodoulos A. Floudas September 2001 - March 2002

#### Coleman, Stephen

Senior Lecturer, Department of Civil and Resource Engineering, University of Auckland, Auckland, New Zealand

Research: Subaqueous Sediment Movement and Sediment Waves

University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign,
Department of Civil and Enivronmental Engineering,
Champaign, IL 61820
c/o Dr. Marcelo Garcia
June 2001 - February 2002

#### Dimitrov, Lubomir

Head, Section for Design and Mechanical Components, Department of Mechanical Engineering, Technical University of Sofia, Sofia, Bulgaria

Research: Improvement and Renewal of the University Course: Principles of Machine Design

University of Cincinnati, Department of Mechanical, Industrial and Nuclear Engineering, Cincinnati, OH 45267-0072

c/o Dr. Ronald L. Huston September 2001 - February 2002

## Dobre, Octavia

Lecturer, Department of Remote Control and Electronics in Transports, Technical University of Bucharest, Bucharest, Romania

Research: Advanced Communication Techniques for Wireless Channels

Stevens Institute of Technology, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Hoboken, NJ 07030

c/o Dr. Yu-Dong Yao September 2001 - April 2002

#### Escalona, Jose

Assistant Professor, Department of Mechanical and Materials Engineering, University of Sevilla, Sevilla, Spain

Research: Dynamics of Flexible Multibody Systems
Using the Absolute Nodal Coordinate Formulation
University of Illinois—Chicago, Department of
Mechanical Engineering, Chicago, IL 60607-7022
c/o Mr. Ahmed Shabana
September 2001 - September 2003

## Fuenzalida Bosse, Maria

Associate Professor, Department of Chemical
Engineering, Catholic University of the North,
Antofagasta, Chile
Research: High-Performance Electrophoretic Devices

## Engineering

Florida State University, Department of Chemical Engineering, Tallahassee, FL 32306 c/o Dr. Pedro Arce
December 2001 - March 2002

Associate Professor, Faculty of Building Services

#### Gavriliuc, Robert

Engineering, Department of Thermodynamics, Heat and Mass Transfer, Technical University of Civil Engineering, Bucharest, Romania Research: Dimethyl-Ether-Thermodynamic Research Oak Ridge National Laboratory, Chemical Technology Division, Oak Ridge, TN 38731-6180 c/o Dr. Thomas Schmidt September 2001 - March 2002

#### Georgiadis, Haralambos

Associate Professor, Mechanics Division, National Technical University of Athens, Athens, Greece Research: Thermal and Contact Effects in Dynamic Fracture of Materials
California Institute of Technology, Graduate Aeronautical Laboratories, Pasadena, CA 91125 c/o Dr. A.J. Rosakis

## Gonzalez-Alvarez, Alejandro

August 2001 - November 2001

Professor, Department of Chemical Engineering, University of Guadalajara, Guadalajara, Mexico Research: Crystallization of Polymer Melts Under Flow

University of Massachusetts—Amherst, Department of Chemical Engineering, Amherst, MA 01003-3110 c/o Dr. H. Henning Winter August 2001 - October 2001

#### Grangetto, Marco

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Electronics Engineering, Polytechnic Institute of Turin, Turin, Italy

Research: Reliable Delivery of Image and Video Signals Over Wireless Packet Networks University of California, San Diego—San Diego, Department of Electrical Engineering and Computer Engineering, La Jolla, CA 92093-0407 c/o Dr. Pamela Cosman September 2001 - June 2001

#### Hulicki, Zbigniew

Associate Professor, Department of Telecommunications, University of Krakow, Krakow, Poland

Research: Integration of the Interactive Multimedia and Digital Television Services for the Purpose of Distance Learning

Princeton University, School of Engineering and Applied Science, Department of Electrical Engineering, Princeton, NJ 08544-5263 c/o Dr. Hisashi Kobayashi September 2001 - June 2002

#### Ibell, Timothy

Visiting Professor, Department of Agriculture and Civil Engineering, University of Bath, Bath, United Kingdom

Lecturing: Ductility of Future Concrete Structures University of Missouri—Rolla, School of Engineering, Rolla, MT 65409-0710 c/o Mr. Antonio Nanni September 2001 - July 2002

## Makovec, Darko

Research Associate, Department of Ceramics, Jozef Stefan Institute, Ljubljana, Slovenia
Lecturing and Research: Fluorine as an Anionic Donor-Dopant in BaTiO3 Ceramics
University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign,
Department of Materials Science and Engineering,
Champaign, IL 61801
c/o Dr. David A. Payne
September 2001 - February 2002

#### Matsushita, Junichi

Kanagawa, Japan Research: Technology Transfer and Technology Liaison Systems at United States Universities University of Washington, Department of Mechanical Engineering, Center for Intelligent Materials and Systems, Seattle, WA 98195-2600 c/o Dr. Minoru Taya July 2001 - October 2001

Department of Applied Chemistry, Tokai University,

Associate Professor, School of Engineering,

## Mutlu, Mehmet

Engineering, Hacettepe University, Ankara, Turkey Research: Surface Characterization of Piezoelectric Quartz Crystals and Polymeric Membranes for Enzyme Electrode Preparation University of Wisconsin—Madison, Agriculture and Life Systems, Department of Biological Systems Engineering, Madison, WI 53706 c/o Dr. Sundaram Gnasakaran June 2001 - October 2001

Professor, Faculty of Engineering, Department of Food

## Nedeltchev, Stoyan

Research Associate, Institute of Chemical Engineering, Bulgarian Academy of Sciences, Sofia, Bulgaria Research: Regime Transitions in Bubble Columns Based on Computer Automated Radioactive Particle Tracking and Computed Tomography in Data Washington University, School of Engineering and Applied Science, Department of Chemical Engineering, St. Louis, MO 63130-4899 c/o Dr. Milorad P. Dudukovic September 2001 - February 2002

## Oliva-Lopez, Eduardo

Research Project Director, School of Mechanical and Electrical Engineering, National Polytechnic Institute, Mexico City, Mexico

Research: Impact of Egocentric Management on the Achievement of the Firm's Productivity and Quality Objectives

University of Wisconsin-Platteville, Department of Mechanical and Industrial Engineering, Platteville, WI 53818

c/o Dr. Kurt C. Rolle August 2001 - May 2002

## Perez Correa, Jose

Associate Professor and Head, Department of Chemical Engineering and Bioprocesses, Catholic University of Chile, Santiago 22, Chile Research: Biosystem Processes Supervision through Dynamic Data Reconciliation Carnegie Mellon University, Department of Chemical Engineering, Pittsburgh, PA 15213 c/o Dr. Lorenz Biegler August 2001 - November 2001

## Rodriguez, Rosana

Assistant Professor, Department of Electrical Engineering, Autonomous University of Barcelona, Barcelona, Spain

Research: Analysis of the Effect of the Gate Oxide Degradation and Breakdown on the Behavior of Integrated Circuits

International Business Machines Corporation, Thomas J. Watson Center, IBM Research, Yorkstown Heights, NY 10598 c/o Dr. James Stathis July 2001 - July 2003

## Shuraim, Ahmed

Assistant Professor, College of Engineering, Civil Engineering Department, King Saud University, Riyadh, Saudi Arabia

Research: Guidelines for the Design of RC Floor Systems Characterized by Wide-Shallow Beams and Supported on Wall-Like Columns

University of Michigan—Ann Arbor, College of Engineering, Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering, Ann Arbor, MI 48109-2125 c/o Dr. Antoine E. Naaman September 2001 - June 2002

#### Simonsen, Bo

Associate Professor, Department of Mechanical Engineering, Maritime Engineering, Technical University of Denmark, Lyngby, Denmark Lecturing and Research: Computational Methods for Prediction of Ductile Fracture in Large Plate University of California—Berkeley, Department of Mechanical Engineering, Berkeley, CA 94720

c/o Dr. Alaa E. Mansour

January 2002 - August 2002

#### Stazi, Furio

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Structural Energy and Geotechnical Engineering, University of Rome "La Sapienza", Rome, Italy Lecturing and Research: Mesh Free Methods in Multifield Theories Northwestern University, Department of Mechanical Engineering, Evanston, IL 60208 c/o Dr. Ted Belyschko October 2001 - April 2002

## Thoruwa, Thomas

Senior Lecturer, Appropriate Technology Center. Kenyatta University, Nairobi, Kenya Research: An Integrated Solar Concentrator Photovoltaic-Heat Exchanger System for Power Generation and Water Heating North Carolina State University, Department of Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering, Raleigh, NC c/o Dr. Richard Johnson September 2001 - May 2002

#### Tran, Manh Tuan

Head, Department for Structural Engineering and Construction, Hanoi Water Resources University, Hanoi, Vietnam

Lecturing and Research: Study, Introduction, Training and Application of the American Concrete Institute Design Code to Civil and Infrastructure Construction in Vietnam

## ENGINEERING

American Concrete Institute - International, Farmington Hills, MI 48331 c/o Dr. Shuaib Ahmad August 2001 - April 2002

## **ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES**

## Avila Rivas, Miguel

Professor, Physics Department, University of Tarapaca, Arica, Chile Research: Tropospheric Ultraviolet Visible (TUV) Model for the Estimation of UV Radiation National Center for Atmospheric Research, Atmospheric Chemistry Division, Theoretical Studies and Modeling Section, Boulder, CO 80307-3000 c/o Dr. Sasha Madronich

Babenko, Andrei

March 2002 - June 2002

Head, Department of Plant Protection, Tomsk State University, Tomsk, Russia

Lecturing: Transformation of Natural Siberian Ecosystems: Ecological Problems and Ways Towards Sustainable Development

Ohio State University—Columbus, Center for Slavic and East European Studies, Columbus, OH 43210 c/o Dr. William K. Wolf

December 2001 - June 2002

## Bartos, Ludek

Head. Ethology Group, Research Institute of Animal Production, Prague, Czech Republic

Research: Fluctuating Asymmetry in Antlers of White-Tailed Deer

University of Georgia, Daniel B. Warnell School of Forest Resources, Department of Wildlife Ecology and Management, Athens, GA 30602 c/o Dr. Karl V. Miller

March 2002 - September 2002

## Diab, Roseanne

Professor, School of Life and Environmental Sciences, University of Natal, Durban, South Africa Research: Troposheric Ozone Over Africa University of Maryland—College Park, NASA/Goddard Space Flight Center, Greenbelt, MD 20771 c/o Dr. Anne M. Thompson January 2002 - June 2002

## Dominguez Lozano, Felipe

Technical Coordinator, Department of Environment, Ministry of the Environment, Madrid, Spain

Research: Integrating Conservation Biology with Threatened Plant Management in Mediterranean Environments

University of California—Davis, Department of Environmental Science and Policy, Davis, CA 95616 c/o Mr. Mark Schwartz

October 2001 - October 2003

## Dorninger, Manfred

University Assistant, Department of Meteorology and Geophysics, University of Vienna, Wien, Austria Research: Low Level Moisture Flux Over Complex Terrain

Yale University, Department of Geology and Geophysics, New Haven, CT 06511 c/o Dr. Ronald B. Smith June 2001 - October 2001

## Gutierrez Pantoja, Silvio

Assistant Professor, Department of Oceanography, University of Concepcion, Concepcion, Chile Research: Persistence of Free Dissolved Enzymes in the Water Column
University of California—San Diego, Scripps Institution of Oceanography, Marine Biology Division, La Jolla, CA 92037 c/o Dr. Farooq Azam
January 2002 - April 2002

## Hamor, Tamas

Head, Department of Geological Survey, Hungarian Geological Survey, Budapest, Hungary Research: Socio-Economic and Scientific Aspects of Geological Disposal of Radioactive Waste New Mexico State University, Carlsbad Environmental Monitoring and Research Center, Carlsbad, NM 88220 c/o Dr. Marsha Conley June 2001 - September 2001

## Iakovlev, Igor

Assistant Professor, Department of Forest Tree Breeding and Biotechnology, Mari State Technical University, Ioshkar-Ola, Russia Research: Conservation of Forest Genetic Resources: Ethics, Education and Policy Making Oregon State University, Corvallis, OR 97331-5752 c/o Dr. Steven Strauss November 2001 - July 2001

## Kim, Jung

Professor, Graduate School of Environmental Studies, Seoul National University, Seoul, Korea Research: Policy Scenarios for a Sustainable Energy and Environmental Future for Korea University of Delaware, Center for Energy and Environmental Policy, Newark, DE 19716-7381 c/o Dr. John Byrne September 2001 - February 2002

## Mironenko, Mikhail

Senior Research Scientist, Vernadsky Institute of Geochemistry and Analytical Chemistry, Russian Academy of Sciences, Moscow, Russia Research: Behavior of the Actinides in the Environment: Theoretical Geochemical Modeling Washington University, Department of Earth and Planetary Sciences, St. Louis, MO 63130 c/o Dr. Everett Shock August 2001 - January 2002

## Nasfi, Habib

Associate Professor, Department of Biological Sciences, Higher School of Horticulture, Sousse, Tunisia Research: Decontamination of Soil Polluted by Mercury South Dakota State University, Department of Chemistry and Biochemistry, Brookings, SD 57007

c/o Dr. James Rice October 2001 - May 2001

## Nuwayhid, Iman

Assistant Dean and Associate Professor, Faculty of Health Sciences, Department of Health Sciences, American University of Beirut, Beirut, Lebanon Research: Occupational Health in Lebanon: Strengthening Technical Skills and Thinking Strategically

Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—Piscataway, Environmental and Occupational Health Sciences Institute, Piscataway, NJ 08854 c/o Dr. Howard Kipen M.D.

August 2001 - May 2002

## Osborne, Joan

Associate Professor, Department of Environmental Biology, Curtin University, Perth, Australia Lecturing: Ecology of Western Australia Kalamazoo College, Center for International Programs, Kalamazoo, MI 49006 c/o Dr. Joseph Brockington September 2001 - February 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

## Passamai, Victor

Professor, School of Exact Sciences, Department of Physics, National University of Salta, Salta, Argentina

Research: Solar Cooling and Refrigeration of Foodstuffs

University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign, 140
Mechanical Engineering Building MC-244,
Department of Mechanical and Industrial
Engineering, Urbana, IL 61801
c/o Prof. Ty A. Newell
September 2001 - December 2001

## Sadykova, Chinara

Associate Professor, Ecology and Management Faculty, Bishek Humanitarian University, Bishek, Kyrgyzstan

Research: Conservation and Sustainable Use of Biodiversity

Florida International University, Department of Environmental Studies, Miami, FL 33199 c/o Dr. Joel Heinen September 2001 - July 2002

#### Sahnoun, Mohamed

Teacher and Researcher, Higher Institute of Rural Equipment Engineers, Mejez El Bab, Tunisia Research: Contribution to Southern Tunisia Sustainable Development Through Monitoring and Combating Desertification with Satellite Images George Washington University, Department of Geography, Washington, DC 20052 c/o Dr. Douglas O. Fuller January 2002 - August 2002

## Shpenik, Yuriy

Senior Research Scientist, Institute of Electron
Physics, Department of Quantum Electronics,
National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine,
Uzhgorod, Ukraine
Research: Development of a Laser Remote Sensing
System for Atmosphere Testing
University of California—Los Angeles, Department of

Physics and Astronomy, Plasma Physics Laboratory, Los Angeles, CA 90095-1547 c/o Dr. Alfred Wong

November 2001 - August 2002

## **ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES**

## Sviderskaia, Irina

Research Fellow, Sukachev Institute of Forestry,
Laboratory of Dendrochronology, Russian Academy
of Sciences-Krasnoyarsk, Krasnoyarsk, Russia
Research: Patterns of Conifer Radical Growth in Insect
Outbreaks Sites of Middle Siberia
University of Arizona, Laboratory of Tree-Ring
Research, Tucson, AZ 85721
c/o Dr. Thomas W. Swetnam
October 2001 - June 2002

#### Tabet Aoul, Kheira

Associate Professor, Department of Architecture,
University of Science and Technology, Oran, Algeria
Research: The Impact of Access to Windows on Visual
Comfort: A Cross-Cultural Evaluation
Arizona State University, School of Architecture,
College of Architecture and Environmental Design,
Tempe, AZ 85287
c/o Dr. Jeffrey Cook
October 2001 - April 2002

#### Tziavos, Christos

Oceanographic and Fisheries Research, Athens, Greece
Research: Monitoring Systems in Coastal Areas
University of Maryland, Center for Environmental
Science, Horn Point Laboratory, Cambridge, MD
21613
c/o Dr. Thomas C. Malone

Senior Researcher, Agios Kosmas, Institute of

July 2001 - October 2001

#### Vavilin, Vasily

Senior Research Scientist, Water Problems Institute, Group of Ecological Modelling, Russian Academy of Sciences, Moscow, Russia

Research: Development of Efficient Degradation of Municipal Solid Wastes in Landfills

Georgia Institute of Technology, School of Civil and Environmental Engineering, Laboratory of Environmental Biotechnology, Atlanta, GA 30332-0512

c/o Dr. Spyros G. Pavlostathis October 2001 - April 2002

## Vayenas, Dimitris

Associate Professor, University of Ioannina, Ionnina, Greece

Research: The Pittsburgh Atmospheric Particulate Matter Supersite Program: A Multi-Disciplinary Consortium for Atmospheric Aerosol Research Carnegie Mellon University, Department of Chemical Engineering, Pittsburgh, PA 15213 c/o Dr. Spyros Pandis July 2001 - October 2001

## Vereshchak, Victoria

Associate Professor, Department of Industrial Economy, National Mining University of Ukraine, Dnipropetrovsk, Ukraine

Lecturing and Research: Strengthening the System of Environmental Protection in Ukraine on the Basis of American Standards

George Washington University, School of Business and Public Management, Department of Strategic Management and Public Policy, Washington, DC 20052

c/o Dr. Mark Starik September 2001 - December 2001

## Villar Argaiz, Manuel

Postdoctoral Student, University of Grenada, Department of Ecology, University of Granada, Granada, Spain

Research: Elemental Homeostasis: From the Individual to the Ecosystem

University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, Department of Ecology, Evolution and Behavior, St. Paul, MN 55108

c/o Dr. R.W. Sterner July 2001 - July 2003

#### Wang, Chin-Shou

Professor, Graduate Institute of Sociology, Center for General Education, National Tsing Hua University, Hsinchu, Taiwan

Research: East-West Dialogue and Linkage on Sustainable Development Indicators: Global Perspectives of Environmental Sociology

Columbia University, Center for International Earth Science Information Network (CIESIN), Palisades, NY 10964

c/o Dr. Marc Levy June 2001 - October 2001

## **GEOGRAPHY**

#### Ahas, Rein

Lecturer, Institute of Geography, University of Tartu, Tartu, Estonia

Research: Spring Phenology Models and Seasonal Sequences of the Northern Hemisphere: Connecting Methods and Databases University of Wisconsin—Milwaukee, Department of Geography, Milwaukee, WI 53201 c/o Dr. Mark Schwartz September 2001 - December 2001

## Degirmendzic, Jan

Lecturer, Department of Environmental Dynamics and Bioclimatology, University of Lodz, Lodz, Poland Research: Quasi-Monthly Oscillations of the Air Temperature in the Atmosphere Over the Northern Hemisphere

U.S. Department of Commerce, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, Climate Prediction Center, Camp Springs, MD 20746 c/o Dr. Alvin J. Miller September 2001 - January 2002

## Goriatchkine, Serguei

Head, Laboratory of Soil Geography and Evolution, Institute of Geography, Russian Academy of Sciences, Moscow, Russia

Research: Soil Resources of the Northern Circumpolar Area and Their Transformation Due to Global Change

University of Nebraska—Lincoln, School of Natural Resource Sciences, Lincoln, NE 68583 c/o Dr. Edward T. Elliott October 2001 - April 2002

## Hasbullah, Shahul

Senior Lecturer, Department of Geography, University of Peradeniya, Peradeniya, Sri Lanka
Research: An Assessment of the Impact of
Humanitarian Response to Forced Migration
Emergencies in Sri Lanka
Georgetown University, Institute for the Study of
International Migration, Washington, DC 20057
c/o Dr. Susan Martin
January 2002 - October 2002

#### Hussain, Shahnaz

Professor, Department of Geography and Environment, University of Dhaka, Dhaka, Bangladesh

Research: An Analysis of the Feminist Environmental Conservation/Protection Movement in the United States

University of California—Davis, Graduate Group in Geography, Department of Human and Community Development, Davis, CA 95616 c/o Dr. Janet Momsen September 2001 - March 2002

#### Khromova, Tatiana

Senior Research Scientist, Institute of Geography, Russian Academy of Sciences, Moscow, Russia Research: Assessment of Changes in Glaciers Extent in Mountain Regions During the Second Half of the 20th Century

University of Colorado—Boulder, Department of Geography, National Snow and Ice Data Center, Boulder, CO 80309 c/o Dr. Roger G. Barry December 2001 - July 2002

#### Maslov, Lev

Professor, Department of International Relations, Academy of Economics and Law, Khabarovsk, Russia

Lecturing: Understanding Eastern Russia and the Pacific Rim in the 21st Century

Otero Junior College, Office of Instructional Services, La Junta, CO 81050 c/o Dr. Tom Armstrong August 2001 - May 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Shamsuddin, Sikandar

Jahangirnagar University, Dhaka, Bangladesh Research: Development of a Regional Environmental Impact Assessment Guideline for Water Sector Projects in Bangladesh University of Wisconsin—La Crosse, Department of Geography and Earth Sciences, La Crosse, WI 54601 c/o Dr. George Huppert September 2001 - March 2002

Professor, Department of Geography and Environment,

#### Steinicke, Ernst

Professor, Department of Geography, University of Innsbruck, Innsbruck, Austria
Research: California High Mountain Regions as New Areas for Settlement: Impact on Population and Land Use Policy
University of California—Davis, Department of Environmental Design, Davis, CA 95616-8585 c/o Mr. Nigel J.R. Allan
August 2001 - September 2001

## Stickley, Catherine E.

Postdoctoral Fellow, Environmental Change Research Center, Department of Geography, University College London, London, United Kingdom Research: Centennial to Millennial-Scale Changes in Deep-Water Formation for the Last Climatic Cycle

## **G**EOGRAPHY

Columbia University, Lamont Doherty Earth Observatory, Palisades, NY 10964 c/o Dr. Lloyd Burckle January 2002 - December 2002

Ustrnul, Zbigniew

Professor, Department of Meteorology, Institute of Meteorology and Water Management, Krakow, Poland

Research: Variability of Air Temperature and Atmospheric Circulation on the Northern Hemisphere in the 20th Century

University of Arizona, Faculty of Social and Behavioral Sciences, Department of Geography and Regional Development, Tucson, AZ 85721-0076 c/o Dr. Andrew C. Comrie September 2001 - March 2002

## **GEOLOGY**

## Albanesi, Guillermo

Assistant Researcher, School of Exact, Physical and Natural Sciences, National Council of Scientific and Technical Research, Museum of Paleontology, National University of Cordoba, Cordoba, Argentina Research: Conodont Paleobiogeographical Co-Evolution of the Argentine Precordillera and the Marathon Area of Texas in the Ordovician Period Ohio State University—Columbus, Department of Geological Sciences, Columbus, OH 43210 c/o Dr. Stig M. Bergstrom October 2001 - January 2002

## Barjous, Majdi

Senior Engineer, Geological Mapping Division,
Department of Geology, Natural Resources
Authority, Amman, Jordan
Research: Active Tectonics and Environmental Hazard
Mapping of the Dead Sea Transform Fault System
San Diego State University, Department of Geological
Sciences, San Diego, CA 92182-1020
c/o Dr. Tom Rockwell
August 2001 - May 2002

## Essaifi, Abderrahim

Professor, Semlalia Faculty of Science, Department of Geology, Cadi Ayyad University, Marrakech, Morocco

Research: High Precision U-Pb Geochronology and Sm-Nd Isotopic Composition of Variscan Magmatism (Morocco)

Syracuse University, Geology Laboratory, Department of Earth Sciences, Syracuse, NY 13244 c/o Dr. Scott Samson August 2001 - November 2001

## Farooqui, Muhammad

Associate Professor, Centre of Excellence in Mineralogy, University of Baluchistan, Quetta, Pakistan

Research: Inorganic Geochemistry of Clastic Rocks and Application to Interpretation of Depositional Environments

Utah State University, Department of Geology, Logan, UT 84322-1435 c/o Dr. Bradley Ritts
August 2001 - May 2002

## Kadioglu, Yusuf

Assistant Professor, Department of Geological Engineering, Ankara University, Ankara, Turkey Research: Magmato Tectonic Settings and Origin of Central Anatolian Plutonic Bodies Miami University, Department of Geology, Oxford, OH 45056 c/o Dr. Yildirim Dilek January 2002 - July 2002

## Popa, Mihai

Lecturer, Faculty of Geology and Geophysics,
Department of Geology and Paleontology, University
of Bucharest, Bucharest, Romania
Research: Different Lands, Similar Floras: The Middle
Cretaceous Floras of the United States and Romania
University of Florida, Florida Museum of Natural
History, Gainesville, FL 32611-7800
c/o Dr. David Dilcher
October 2001 - June 2002

## Romero-Espejel, Jose

Division, Department of Geology, Center for Higher Education and Scientific Research of Ensenada (CICESE), Ensenada, B.C., Mexico Research: Geological and Geochemical Evolution of El Arco Copper Deposit, Baja California, Mexico University of California—Riverside, Department of Earth Sciences - 036, Riverside, CA 92521-0423 c/o Dr. Michael A. McKibben August 2001 - April 2002

Doctoral Candidate and Researcher, Earth Sciences

## HISTORY (NON-U.S.)

## Bader-Zaar, Birgitta

University Assistant, History, University of Vienna, Vienna, Austria

Research: The Legal Status of Foreigners: Aliens and Fundamental Rights in Austria and from an International Perspective During the 18th and 19th Centuries

University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, College of Liberal Arts, Immigration History Research Center, Minneapolis, MN 55455 c/o Dr. Rudolph J. Vecoli

Center for Migration Studies c/o Dr. Rudolph J. Vecoli May 2002 - May 2002

## Biran, Michal

Instructor, Department of Islamic and Middle Eastern Studies, Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel Research: The Steppe People After the Mongol Conquests: Changes of Ethnicity and Identity, the Khitan Case

Institute for Advanced Study, Princeton, NJ 08544 c/o Dr. Phillip A. Griffiths

September 2001 - September 2002

#### **Bulat**, Nicolae

Director, Department of Soroca Culture, Soroca Museum of History and Ethnography, Soroca, Moldova

Lecturing and Research: The Interaction of Museum Activities and History

Washington University, Department of Education, St. Louis, MO 63130 c/o Dr. James Wertsch

September 2001 - December 2001

## Coppolani, Antoine

Professor, Department of History, University of Paul Valery (Montpellier III), Montpellier Cedex 5, France

Research: President Nixon's Domestic Public Policies and American Liberalism

University of Maryland—College Park, Department of Government and Politics, College Park, MD 20742-7215

c/o Dr. George H. Quester July 2001 - October 2001

## Dennis, Michael

Assistant Professor, Department of History, Acadia University, Wolfville, Canada

Research: Learning to be Free: Luther Jackson and the Movement for Black Equality

Virginia State University, c/o Council for International Exchange of Scholars, Washington, DC 20008 c/o Ms. Michelle Grant, CIES May 2002 - August 2002

## Figueroa, Raul

Professor, Division of General Studies and International Relations, Autonomous Technological Institute of Mexico, Mexico City, Mexico

Research: Thomas Reynolds: Diplomat and Southern Politician, 1821-1887

The Library of Congress, Hispanic Division, Washington, DC 20540 c/o Dr. Georgette M. Dorn August 2001 - July 2002

## Hahn, Sylvia

Assistant Professor, Department of History, University of Salzburg, Salzburg, Austria

Lecturing: Modern European History: The Development of Cities, the European Union and Migration

Jamestown Community College, Division of Social Science and Business, Jamestown, NY 14702 c/o Dr. Stan Nadel

August 2001 - May 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

## Ignacio, Violeta

Professor, University of the Philippines in San Fernando, Diliman, Quezon City, Philippines Research: American Guerillas in the Philippines During World War II

Library of Congress, Southeast Asia Section, Asian Division, Washington, DC 20540-4860 c/o Dr. Allen Thrasher March 2002 - June 2002

## Keogh, Dermot

Acting Head, Department of History, Tyrconnell, University College Cork, Cork, Ireland Research: Jack Lynch, Irish Democracy and the Northern Ireland Crisis, 1966-1979
Boston College, Social Welfare Institute, Department of Sociology, Chestnut Hill, MA 02467-3807 c/o Dr. Paul G. Schervish
January 2002 - April 2002

## Khissamoutdinov, Amir

Professor, Department of Oriental Studies and History, Far Eastern State Technological University, Vladivostok, Russia

# HISTORY (NON-U.S.)

Research: Russian Emigration to the West Coast of the United States via Hawaii

University of Hawaii—Manoa, Hamilton Library, Honolulu, HI 96822

c/o Dr. Patricia Polansky September 2001 - May 2002

## Kovalova, Olena

Associate Professor, Department of Economics and Management, Donetsk State Technical University, Donetsk, Ukraine

Research: Building Bridges: European Security Space and Ukraine's Policies

University of Kansas, Department of Political Science and Center for Russian and East European Studies, Lawrence, KS 66045 c/o Dr. Paul D'Anieri September 2001 - June 2002

## Lee, Yu-Ping

Associate Research Fellow, Institute of Modern History, Academia Sinica, Taipei, Taiwan Research: The Great Depression and the New International Order in East Asia University of Texas—Austin, Department of Asian Studies, Austin, TX 78712-1194 c/o Dr. Margherita Zanasi July 2001 - September 2001

#### Lia, Brynjar

Researcher, Division of Systems Analysis, Norwegian Defense Research Establishment, Kjeller, Norway Research: Policing by Sub-State Actors: The Case of the PLO and the Palestinian Self-Rule Harvard University, Center for Middle Eastern Studies, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Mr. Cemal Kafader September 2001 - June 2002

## Lobatchev, Serguei

Senior Lecturer, Department of International Relations, St. Petersburg State University, St. Petersburg, Russia

Research: Old Believers and Puritans: Colonization of the Russian North and the New World in Comparative Perspective, 17th and 18th-Centuries University of Michigan—Ann Arbor, Center for Russian and East European Studies, Ann Arbor, MI

Russian and East European Studies, Ann Arbor, MI 48109

c/o Dr. Jane Burbank November 2001 - June 2002

#### Magnusson, Sigurour

Researcher, University of Iceland, Reykjavik, Iceland

Research: The Methods of Microhistory Carnegie Mellon University, Department of History, Pittsburgh, PA 15213 c/o Ms. Mary Lindemann January 2002 - June 2002

## Morgan, Philip

Senior Lecturer, Department of History and Classics, University of Keele, Keele, United Kingdom Lecturing: Medieval History Westminster College of Salt Lake City, Salt Lake City, UT 84105 c/o Dr. Susan Cottler August 2001 - June 2001

#### Mouravieva, Marianna

Assistant Professor, Department of General History, Herzen State Pedagogical University, St. Petersburg, Russia

Lecturing: New Approaches to Teaching History: A Russian and American Perspective

Fairfield University, Department of History, Fairfield, CT 06430

c/o Dr. David McFadden January 2002 - June 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Ramos-Diaz, Martin

Quintana Roo, Chetumal, Quintana Roo, Mexico Research: The Water Frontier: A Chronicle of the Repopulation of the Mexican Islands Located in the Caribbean, 1847-1945 Tulane University, Center for International Students and Scholars, New Orleans, LA 70118-5698 c/o Dr. William Lennon September 2001 - April 2002

Professor, Department of Humanities, University of

## Roy, Ranjit

Professor, Department of History, Rabindra Bharati University, Calcutta, India
Lecturing and Research: Gandhian Non-Violence, Femininity and Empowerment
SUNY—College at Oswego, College of Arts and Sciences, Department of History, Oswego, NY 13126
c/o Dr. Geraldine Forbes
January 2002 - June 2002

#### Rusnachenko, Anatolii

Professor, Department of Social Sciences, International Institute of Linguistics and Law, Kiev, Ukraine

# LANGUAGE AND LITERATURE (NON-U.S.)

Research: History of 20th-Century Ukraine in the East-Central European Context: Methodological and Conceptual Problems

Columbia University, The Harriman Institute, New York, NY 10027

c/o Dr. Mark Von Hagen September 2001 - June 2002

#### Su, Yao-Tsung

Assistant Professor, Department of Humanities, Providence University, Shalu Taichung County, Taiwan

Research: George H. Kerr, 1911-1922 and His Influence in Taiwan

Stanford University, Hoover Institution, Office of Program Development, Stanford, CA 94305 c/o Dr. Ramon Myers

June 2001 - September 2001

#### Tournes, Ludovic

Teacher, Gustave Eiffel High School, Rueil-Malmaison, France

Research: Mass Culture and Mass Communication in the United States and in France: Social Sciences and the Culture Industry, 1930-1970

Columbia University, 611 Fayerweather Hall, Department of History, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. Alan Brinkley

New York University, Institute of French Studies, New York, NY 10011

c/o Dr. Edward Berenson

September 2001 - May 2002

## Valyavko, Iryna

Researcher, H. Skovoroda Institute of Philosophy, Department of Historical Philosophy, National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine, Kiev, Ukraine Research: The Heritage of Dmytro Chyzhevsky Columbia University, The Harriman Institute, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. Mark L. von Hagen

February 2002 - November 2002

## LANGUAGE AND LITERATURE (NON-U.S.)

#### Abdelwahed, Said

Associate Professor, Faculty of Arts, Department of English, Al-Azhar University of Gaza, Gaza City,

Research: Aphra Behn: Early Fighter and Banner Holder of Women's Rights and Democracy Duke University, Department of African and Asian Languages and Literature, Durham, NC 27708 c/o Dr. Miriam Cooke August 2001 - May 2002

## Al-Musawi, Mushin Jassim Ali

Professor, Department of Comparative Studies, Tunis University, Tunis, Tunisia

Research: The Anxieties of Harold Bloom: Repression as a Critical Strategy

Duke University, Department of Asian and African Languages, Durham, NC 27708-0414 c/o Dr. Miriam Cooke

June 2001 - March 2002

#### Bharvani, Shakuntala

Head, Department of English, Government Law College, Churchgate, Mumbai, India

Lecturing: Indian American Literature: Women's Voices

CUNY—Graduate School and University Center, Women's Studies Certificate Program, Center for the Study of Women and Society, New York, NY 10016 c/o Dr. Patricia T. Clough

September 2001 - December 2001

## Boukharkine, Petr

Professor, Department of Russian Literature, St.
Petersburg State University, St. Petersburg, Russia
Lecturing: Russian Literature
University of Kansas, Department of Slavic Languages
and Literatures, Lawrence, KS 66045-2174
c/o Dr. Marc L. Greenberg
October 2001 - June 2002

#### Calogero, Elena

Independent Scholar, Independent Scholar, Roma, Italy

Research: Musical Imagery and Ideas in Italian and European Renaissance Culture

Northwestern University, School of Music, Evanston, IL 60208

c/o Ms. Linda Phyllis Austern January 2002 - July 2002

## Cap Bun, Marina

Lecturer, Department of Romanian Language and Literature, Ovidius University, Constanta, Romania Lecturing: Romanian Language and Civilization University of Washington, Slavic Department, Seattle, WA 98195-3580 c/o Dr. James Augerot September 2001 - May 2002

# LANGUAGE AND LITERATURE (NON-U.S.)

## Chen, Yaping

Assistant Professor, Department of English, Beijing Foreign Studies University, Beijing, China

Lecturing: Chinese Cultural Studies: An East Asian Perspective

North Central College, International Programs, Naperville, IL 60566 c/o Mr. John Shindler

August 2001 - June 2002

(Scholar-in-Residence Program)

## Choi, Byong Hyon

Associate Professor, Department of English Language and Literature, Honam University, Kwangju, Korea Lecturing and Research: Korean Literature in Translation

University of California—Irvine, East Asian Languages and Literature, Irvine, CA 92697 c/o Dr. Steven Carter September 2001 - June 2002

#### Discacciati, Ornella

Postdoctoral Fellow, Department of Slavic and Central Eastern European Studies, University of Rome "La Sapienza", Rome, Italy

Research: From the Avant-Garde to the Traditional: Language and Style in the Soviet Literature of the Thirties

Stanford University, Department of Slavic Languages and Literatures, Stanford, CA 94309 c/o Dr. Lazar Fleishman

September 2001 - December 2001

#### Kabanova, Irina

Associate Professor, Department of World Literature, Saratov State University, Saratov, Russia Research: Contemporary Literary Theory University of California—Irvine, Critical Theory Institute, Irvine, CA 92697 c/o Dr. Gabriele M. Schwab January 2002 - September 2002

## Kee, Thuan Chye

Associate Editor, Editorial Department, The Star, Petaling Jaya, Malaysia
Lecturing: Editorial and Critical Writing
West Virginia University at Parkersburg, Humanities
Division, Parkersburg, WV 26101
c/o Dr. Nancy Nanney
January 2002 - June 2002
(Scholar-in-Residence Program)

## Kim, Myung-hwan

Assistant Professor, Department of English, Sungkonghoe University, Seoul, Korea Lecturing and Research: Modern Korean Literature and Its Potential to Address the Mutual Challenges Between Korea and the United States University of Chicago, Center for East Asian Studies, Chicago, IL 60637-1515 c/o Dr. Jim Ketelaar September 2001 - August 2002

## Kobrinski, Alexandre

Associate Professor, Philological Department, Russian State Pedagogical University, St. Petersburg, Russia Research: Problems of Russian Literary Avant-Garde in the United States, 1917-1950s
University of Wisconsin—Madison, Department of Slavic Languages and Literature, Madison, WI 53706
c/o Dr. Judith Komblatt
September 2001 - February 2002

#### Koranova, Ilona

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Arts, Institute of Czech Studies, Charles University, Prague, Czech Republic Lecturing: Strengthening the Bridge Between American and Czech Cultures
University of California—Los Angeles, Department of Slavic Languages and Literatures, Los Angeles, CA 90095
c/o Dr. Michael Heim
September 2001 - July 2002

#### Larsson, Lisbeth

Professor, Comparative Literature, University of Gothenburg, Gothenburg, Sweden Lecturing and Research: Biographism, Text Theory and Gender University of California—Berkeley, Department of Scandinavian Literature, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Carol Glover January 2002 - June 2002

#### Liu, Xiangyu

Professor, Chinese Department, Beijing Normal University, Bejing, China
Lecturing: Comparative Literature and Art History
University of Wisconsin—Whitewater, Department of
Sociology, Whitewater, WI 53190
c/o Dr. W. Lawrence Neuman
August 2001 - May 2002
(Scholar-in-Residence Program)

## Merilai, Arne

Associate Professor, Department of Literature and Folklore, University of Tartu, Tartu, Estonia Research: A Philosophy of Poetic Language Usage: An Interdisciplinary Approach University of California—Berkeley, Department of Philosophy, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Mr. John Searle

#### Mindra, Mihail

September 2001 - June 2002

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Foreign Languages, Department of English, University of Bucharest, Bucharest, Romania

Lecturing and Research: Ethnic Communication
Patterns in Jewish-American and Jewish-Romanian
Narratives

Brandeis University, Department of American Studies, Waltham, MA 02454-9110 c/o Dr. Stephen Whitfield October 2001 - June 2002

#### Nixon, Nicola

Associate Professor, Department of English, Corcordia University, Montreal, Canada

Research: Geographic Dissonance: Melville and the Politics of Union

Harvard University, Department of English and American Literature and Language, Cambridge, MA 02138

c/o Dr. Sacvan Bercovitch September 2001 - April 2002

## Pappu, Rekha

Coordinator, Anveshi Research Center for Women's Studies, Hyderabad A.P., India
Lecturing and Research: Issues for Indian Feminism University of Michigan—Ann Arbor, Institute for Research on Women and Gender, Ann Arbor, MI 48109-1290
c/o Dr. Abigail Stewart
July 2001 - January 2002

## Piskunova, Svetlana

of World Literature, Moscow State University,
Moscow, Russia
Lecturing: Russian and Spanish Literature
Iowa State University of Science and Technology,
Department of Foreign Languages and Literatures,
Ames, IA 50011
c/o Dr. Tatiana Spektor
August 2001 - December 2001

Associate Professor, Philological Faculty, Department

## Reinhold, Natalia

Professor and Head, School of Philology and History,
Department of Translation Studies, Russian State
University for the Humanities, Moscow, Russia
Lecturing: Questioning the Uniformity of
Post-Modernist Discourse
Princeton University, Department of English,
Princeton, NJ 08544
c/o Dr. Michael Wood
September 2001 - December 2001

## Wa-Gachanja, Muigai

Senior Lecturer, Department of Literature, Kenyatta University, Nairobi, Kenya
Research: Investigating Recent Theoretical Trends in Folklore Scholarship: Beyond Structuralism and Psychoanalysis
University of Pennsylvania, Graduate Program in Folklore and Folklife, Center for Folklore and Ethnography, Philadelphia, PA 19104-6275 c/o Dr. Dan Ben-Amos
September 2001 - February 2002

#### Wells, Keiko

Associate Professor, Faculty of Literature, Ritsumeikan University, Kyoto, Japan Research: Japanese-American Folksong Literature from Pre-war Hawaii and California University of California—Los Angeles, Department of History, Folklore and Mythology Interdepartmental Program, Los Angeles, CA 90095-1444 c/o Dr. Michael Owens Jones September 2001 - March 2002

#### LAW

#### Alam, Mohammed

Professor, Faculty of Law, University of Chittagong, Chittagong, Bangladesh
Research: Enforcement of International Human Rights
Law by Domestic Courts: The United States
Experience
New York University, Global Law School Program,
New York, NY 10012-1099
c/o Dr. Iqbal S. Ishar

#### Bright, Paul

January 2002 - July 2002

Police Inspector, Department of Operations, Police Headquarters, Winchester, Hampshire, United Kingdom

## LAW

Research: Them and Us: Policing and Social
Exclusion— Meeting the Needs of the
Disenfranchised Community
North Carolina State University, Social Work Program
and Administrative Officers Management Program,
Paleigh NC 27695,7639

Raleigh, NC 27695-7639 c/o Dr. Joan Pennell September 2001 - December 2001

## Cerrah, Ibrahim

Lecturer, Turkish National Police, Police Academy, Ankara, Turkey

Research: The Training and Deployment of Riot Police Units of New York City Police Department

CUNY—John Jay College of Criminal Justice, Department of Law, Police Science and Criminal Justice Administration, New York, NY 10019 c/o Dr. Robert D. McCrie September 2001 - March 2002

#### Chang, Li-ching

Professor, Department of Law, Tunghai University, Taichung, Taiwan

Research: Criminal Deterrence Research: The Study of the Deterrent Effect on the New Drunk Driving Legislation of the Taiwan Penal Code

Stanford University, School of Law, Stanford, CA 94305

c/o Dr. George Fisher August 2001 - January 2002

#### Chen, Naiwei

Professor and Director, Department of Law, Shanghai Jiao Tong University, Shanghai, China Research: Developing a Legal Framework for E-Commerce in the People's Republic of China University of Pennsylvania, School of Law, Philadephia, PA 19104-6204 c/o Dr. R. Polk Wagner September 2001 - June 2002

## Ching, Chi-Jen

Public Prosecutor, Department of Prosecutorial Affairs, Ministry of Justice, Taipei, Taiwan Research: Combating Cyber Crime George Washington University, School of Law, Washington, DC 20052 c/o Dr. Raj Bhala March 2002 - February 2003

#### Christie, Andrew

Associate Professor, School of Law, University of Melbourne, Parkville, Victoria, Australia

Research: A Legislative Model for Home Copying of Digital Broadcasts in Australia Duke University, School of Law, Durham, NC 27708-0586 c/o Dr. Deborah De Mott June 2001 - December 2001

#### Cousins, Rodney

Sexual Offenses Registration Officer, Source Unit, Hammersmith Police Unit, Hammersmith, United Kingdom

Research: Managing Potentially Dangerous Offenders/Individuals in the Community Portland State University, Department of Psychology, Portland, OR 97207 c/o Dr. Keith Kaufman

January 2002 - April 2002

## Ghaleigh, Navraj

Researcher, Department of Law, European University Institute, Florence, Italy Research: Promoting Political Virtue: An Institutional

Analysis of Party Political Funding

University of California—Berkeley, Boalt School of Law, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Martin M. Shapiro

August 2001 - February 2002

#### Gomez, Mario

Lecturer and Researcher, Faculty of Law, University of Colombo, Colombo, Sri Lanka Research: Economic and Social Rights: From Rhetoric

to Realization

Harvard University, John F. Kennedy School of Goverment, Carr Center for Human Rights, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. Michael Ignatieff September 2001 - March 2002

## Hallett, Nicholas

Chief, Community Partnership, London, United Kingdom

Research: Community Involvement: Understanding What Communities Want from Their Police Service in a Problem Solving Environment

San Diego State University, School of Public Administration and Urban Studies, San Diego, CA 92182

c/o Ms. Natalie Pearl September 2001 - December 2001

## Kapitsa, Yuriy

Director, Center of Intellectual Property and
Technology Transfer, National Academy of Sciences
of Ukraine, Kiev, Ukraine
Pescarch, Compating Piracy in Audio-Visual

Research: Combating Piracy in Audio-Visual, Computer and Other Spheres: The Use of Foreign Experience to Improve Legislation in Ukraine Stanford University, Stanford Law School, Stanford, CA 94305-8601

c/o Dr. John Barton

November 2001 - May 2002

## Karajovic, Emilija

Professor, Faculty of Law, Department of Roman Law, University of Kragujevac, Kragujevac, Federal Republic of Yugoslavia

Research: Importance and Development of Democratic Debate in Transition Countries

Tulane University, School of Law, Eason-Weinmann Center for Comparative Law, New Orleans, LA 70118-5670

c/o Dr. A. N. Yiannopoulos January 2002 - April 2002

## Konczei, Gyorgy

Professor, Budapest University of Economics, European Studies, Budapest, Hungary Research: The American with Disabilities Act and the Hungarian Disability Legislation. University of California—Berkeley, School of Law, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Linda Krieger September 2001 - December 2001

#### Libedinsky, Sofia

Lecturer, School of Law, Catholic University of Temuco, Temuco, Chile
Research: Juvenile Criminal Responsibility: Analysis of the American System
University of California—Berkeley, School of Law, Berkeley, CA 94720-7200
c/o Dr. Frank E. Zimring
November 2001 - February 2002

## Lilic, Stevan

Professor, School of Law, Department of Public Law, University of Belgrade, Belgrade, Federal Republic of Yugoslavia

Lecturing and Research: Constitutional Reform and Administrative Transition in Post-Communist Europe

University of Pittsburgh, School of Law, Pittsburgh, PA 15260 c/o Dr. David J. Herring
February 2002 - September 2002

#### Mavcic, Arne-Marjan

Director and Senior Legal Advisor, The Legal Information Center, The Constitutional Court of the Republic of Slovenia, Ljubljana, Slovenia Lecturing and Research: A Comparative Commentary on the 1991 Constitution of the Republic of Slovenia American University, Washington College of Law, Washington, DC 20016-8192 c/o Dr. Herman Schwartz

August 2001 - January 2002

#### McEvoy, Kieran

Visiting Fellow, School of Law, Queen's University of Belfast, Belfast, United Kingdom Lecturing and Research: The Protection of Human Rights and Community Based Restorative Justice Harvard University, Harvard Law School, Center for International Affairs, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. Peter Rosenblum September 2001 - June 2002

## Myrzalimov, Ruslan M.

Counselor, Legislative Assembly of the Kyrgyz Parliament, Bishkek, Kyrgyzstan Lecturing and Research: Human Rights Protection in Constitutional Proceedings George Washington University, School of Law, International and Comparative Law, Washington, DC 20052 c/o Dr. Raj Bhala August 2001 - May 2002

#### Parsons, Christopher

Detective Inspector, Force Intelligence Bureau, Cardiff Central Police Station, Cardiff, United Kingdom Research: The Integration of Human Rights Legislation into Policing Florida Gulf Coast University, Florida Gulf Coast University, Division of Criminal Justice, Ft. Myers, FL 33965-6565 c/o Dr. Pamela Seay Dates to be determined.

## Quashigah, Edward

Senior Lecturer, Faculty of Law, University of Ghana, Accra, Ghana Research: Towards Effective State Reporting Under

International Human Rights Treaties in Africa

## LAW

Harvard University, School of Law, Human Rights Program, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Prof. Henry J. Steiner September 2001 - May 2002

#### Rodin, Sinisa

Professor, Faculty of Law, Department of Constitutional Law, University of Zagreb, Zagreb, Croatia

Research: Standards of Judicial Review in Fundamental Rights Cases

Harvard University, Harvard Law School, Cambridge, MA 02138

c/o Dr. J.H.H. Weiler August 2001 - May 2002

#### Roycroft, Mark

Detective Inspector, Rosemary Nelson Murder Inquiry, D.C.C. Port, Norfolk Police Headquarters, Norwich, United Kingdom

Research: Investigative Response to Contract Killing in the United States

Police Foundation, Behavior and Geographic Profiling, Washington, DC 20036 c/o Dr. Kim Rossmo

August 2001 - November 2001

#### Saari, Tiina

Referendary, The Administrative Court of Turku, Turku, Finland

Lecturing and Research: Child Protection in the United States

Nassau County Department of Social Services, Child Protective Services, Mineola, NY 11501 c/o Ms. Maureen McLaughlin January 2001 - July 2001

#### Samtani, Anilkumar

Assistant Professor, School of Accountancy and Business, Division of Business Law, Nanyang Technological University, Singapore

Lecturing and Research: The Law Pertaining to Software Agents in Singapore

University of California—Berkeley, School of Law, Berkeley, CA 94720-7200 c/o Dr. Pamela Samuelson January 2002 - May 2002

#### Sankaran, Kamala

Reader, Faculty of Law, Law Center, University of Delhi, Delhi, India

Research: Home Based Work: Creating a Legislative Framework to Deal with the Changing Face of Employment

Georgetown University, Georgetown University Law Center, International Women's Human Rights Clinic, Washington, DC 20001 c/o Prof. Susan Deller Ross June 2001 - January 2002

#### Sargin, Fugen

Associate Professor, Faculty of Law, Department of Private International Law, Ankara University, Ankara, Turkey

Research: Legal Disputes Arising from Electronic Commerce and Methods to Resolve Them in the International Arena

Boston University, School of Law, Boston, MA 02215 c/o Dr. Maureen O'Rourke
January 2002 - June 2002

## Snisarenko, Larysa

Associate Professor, Office of the President of Ukraine, Department of Law and Legislative Process, Ukrainian Academy of Public Administration, Kiev, Ukraine

Research: Learning from the American Experience in Corporate Law

Stanford University, Stanford Law School, Stanford, CA 94305

c/o Dr. Bernard Black

September 2002 - May 2002

#### Song, Ying

Associate Professor and Assistant Dean, School of Law, Peking University, Beijing, China

Research: Environmental Dispute Resolution: The American Perspective

New York University, School of Law, Center on Environmental and Land Use Law, New York, NY 10012-1099

c/o Dr. Richard Stewart September 2001 - June 2002

#### Toba, Marcos

Doctoral Candidate, University of Sao Paulo, Sao Paulo, Brazil

Research: Rethinking the Administrative State: New Modes of Administrative Action

New York University, Global Law School Program, New York, NY 10012

c/o Mr. Matthew Edwards

September 2001 - July 2002

#### Tsanga, Amy

Lecturer, Faculty of Law, Women's Law Centre, University of Zimbabwe, Harare, Zimbabwe Lecturing: International Perspectives on Women University of Southern Maine, Women's Studies Program, Portland, ME 04104 c/o Dr. Luisa Deprez August 2001 - May 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

## Wada, Mikihiko

Professor, Faculty of Law, Hosei University, Tokyo, Japan

Research: Designer Child: Yes or No? Insights from the Human Genome Project

Boston University, School of Public Health,
Department of Health Law, Boston, MA 02118
c/o Dr. George Annas
September 2001 - May 2002

## Wang, Jiashi

Chair, Huaying Human Resources Development Center, East China University of Politics and Law, Shanghai, China

Research: Labor Unions in the United States and Their Reaction to Globalization

University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, Carlson School of Management, Department of Industrial Relations, Minneapolis, MN 55455 c/o Dr. Ben-Ner Avner

## Wang, Tay-sheng

September 2001 - June 2002

Professor, College of Law, National Taiwan
University, Taipei, Taiwan
Research: Americanization of English Law: A
Comparison with Taiwanization of Chinese Law
Harvard University, Harvard Law School, Cambridge,
MA 02138
c/o Dr. William P. Alford
July 2001 - December 2001

## Yang, Chang Soo

Professor, College of Law, Seoul National University, Seoul, Korea

Research: "Public Figures" Doctrine in United States Media Defamation Law: Freedom of the Press and Tort in a Democratic Society

Duke University, School of Law, Durham, NC 27708-0365

c/o Dr. Judith Horowitz July 2001 - June 2002

## Zhang, Guihong

Associate Professor, Department of International Law, South Central University of Economics and Law, Wuhun, China Research: A Comparative Study of Chinese and U.S. Product Liability Laws
Georgetown University, Law Center, Asian Law and Policy Studies, Washington, DC 20001 c/o Dr. James Feinerman
September 2001 - June 2002

## LIBRARY SCIENCE

#### Gaudet, Francoise

Librarian, Research and Studies Department, Public Reference Library and Information Service, Paris, France

Research: Libraries and Remote Users Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—Newark, A.S. Alexander Library, Newark, NJ 07102-3192 c/o Ms. Thelma Tale April 2002 - May 2002

#### Gropp, Sandrine

Librarian, Department of Law and Political Science, University Library of Paris 1 (Parthone-Sorbonne), Paris, France

Research: User Education in American University Libraries: Achievements and Stakes CUNY—City College, Library, New York, NY 10031 c/o Ms. Pamela Gillespie August 2001 - October 2001

#### Kovacs, Ilona

Director, Hungarian Documentation Department, National Szechenyi Library, Budapest, Hungary Research: Methods of Contemporary Information Technology at the American Hungarian Foundation American Hungarian Foundation, New Brunswick, NJ 08903 c/o Dr. August Molnar

#### Lieber, Claudine

September 2001 - June 2002

Chief, General Inspection of Libraries, Paris, France Research: Electronic Documentation in the Acquisition Policy and Remote Offer of Libraries St. Joseph County Public Library, St. Joseph County Public Library, South Bend, IN 46601 c/o Mr. Donald J. Wapoli April 2002 - May 2002

## Pierre, Cecile

Librarian, Jussieu Interuniversity Scientific Library, Paris Cedex 05, France

## LIBRARY SCIENCE

Research: Organizing Online Information Resource Collections in an American University Library Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Library, Cambridge, MA 02139-4307 c/o Ms. Carol Fleishauer April 2002 - June 2002

## Strishenets, Nadiya

Head, Department of International Relations and United Nations Publications, V. Vernadsky National Library of Ukraine, Kiev, Ukraine Rescarch: Modern Library and Bibliographical Terminology in the United States and Ukraine Catholic University of America, School of Library and Information Science, Washington, DC 20064 c/o Dr. Peter Liebscher September 2001 - May 2002

## Yue, Jianbo

Associate Professor, Department of Library and Information Science, Peking University, Beijing, China

Research: Education for Library and Information Science in the United States and the People's Republic of China: A Comparative Study University of Wisconsin—Madison, School of Library and Information Studies, Madison, WI 53706 c/o Dr. Louise Robbins September 2001 - July 2002

## LINGUISTICS

#### Bila, Magdalena

Senior Lecturer, Faculty of Humanities and Natural Sciences, Department of English Langauge and Literature, Presov University, Presov, Slovak Republic

Research: Second Language Acquisition Issues and Preparation of Course in Second Language Acquisition

College of Notre Dame, Department of English, Belmont, CA 94002 c/o Dr. Ann Fathman

February 2002 - June 2002

## Bissimaliyeva, Maryam K.

Professor, Department of English, West Kazakhstan State University, Uralsk, Kazakhstan Research: Text Cognition Through Syntactic Structure University of North Dakota, Department of English, Grand Forks, ND 58202 c/o Dr. David F. Marshall August 2001 - May 2002

#### Bulatetska, Ludmila

Associate Professor, Department of Romance-Germanic Philology, Volyn University, Lutsk, Ukraine

Research: The Linguistic Means of Expressing Social and Psychological Distance Between Interlocutors in English and Ukrainian

University of California—Berkeley, Department of Slavic Languages and Literatures, Berkeley, CA 94720-2650

c/o Dr. Johanna Nichols September 2001 - May 2002

## Dziubalska-Kolaczyk, Katarzyna

Professor, School of English, Adam Mickiewicz University, Poznan, Poland Research: Principles of Natural Phonology: American and European Leitmotifs of the Past and Present University of Hawaii—Manoa, Department of Linguistics, Honolulu, HI 96822 c/o Dr. Patricia Donegan August 2001 - May 2002

#### Gritsenko, Elena

Associate Professor, Department of English Philology, Nizhni Novgorod Linguistic University, Nizhni Novgorod, Russia Research: Feminist Criticism and Stylistic Analysis: Making Gender Studies Curriculum Reality

University of Florida, Center for Women's Studies and Gender Research, Gainesville, FL 32611 c/o Dr. Angel Kwolek-Folland August 2001 - January 2002

Iwara, Alexander

Professor, Institute of African Studies, University of Ibadan, Ibadan, Nigeria

Research: An Autosegmental Description of Tone in the Lokaa Language

Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—New Brunswick, Department of Linguistics, New Brunswick, NJ 08901-1184 c/o Dr. Akinbiyi Akinlabi September 2001 - May 2002

#### Jebbour, Abdelkrim

Professor, Faculty of Letters, Department of French Studies, Ibn Tofail University, Kenitra, Morocco Research: Towards a Cross-Linguistic Database of Phonological Phenomena University of Massachusetts—Amherst, Department of Linguistics, Amherst, MA 01003 c/o Dr. Elizabeth Selkirk July 2001 - October 2001

#### Kozlova, Lioubov

Head, Department of Foreign Languages, Barnaul State Pedagogical University, Barnaul, Russia Research: Sociocultural Potential of the Grammatical Structure of Language

Northern Arizona University, Department of English, Flagstaff, AZ 86011 c/o Dr. Jean Zukowski-Faust September 2001 - December 2001

## Lavrentev, Alexei

Researcher, Institute of Philology, Department of Russian Language, Siberian Branch of the Russian Academy of Sciences, Novosibirsk, Russia Research: Developing Electronic Text Corpora for Linguistic Research Princeton University, Department of Romance

Langages and Literatures, Princeton, NJ 08544 c/o Dr. Karl D. Uitti
November 2001 - May 2002

#### Lee, Keedong

Professor, Department of English, Yonsei University, Soeul, Korea

Research: English Verb Alternations

University of California Parkeley Department of

University of California—Berkeley, Department of Linguistics, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. George Lakoff

January 2002 - December 2002

## Lifanov, Konstantin Vasilyevich

Associate Professor, Faculty of Philology, Department of Slavic Philology, Moscow State University, Moscow, Russia

Research: Specific Written Idioms Used by Slovak Immigrants in the U.S. in the 19th- and 20th-Centuries

University of Pittsburgh, Faculty of Arts and Sciences, Slavic Studies Program, Department of Slavic Languages and Literatures, Pittsburgh, PA 15906 c/o Dr. Martin Votruba

December 2001 - August 2002

## Locmele, Gunta

Associate Professor, Faculty of Modern Languages, Department of Contrastive Linguistics, Translation and Interpreting, University of Latvia, Riga, Latvia Research: Cross-Cultural Differences of Latvian and American Discourses: Advertising Kent State University, Institute for Applied Linguistics, Kent, OH 44242-0001 c/o Dr. Sue Ellen Wright September 2001 - June 2002

#### Ooi, Beng

Senior Lecturer, Center for Advanced Studies,
Department of English Language and Literature,
National University of Singapore, Singapore
Research: "Words on the Web" and "The Web of
Words": A Frame-Based Analysis of the Lexicon of
Computer-Mediated Communication
University of California—Berkeley, Department of
Linguistics, Berkeley, CA 94720
c/o Dr. Charles Fillmore
September 2001 - November 2001

#### Quene, Hugo

Associate Professor, University of Utrecht, Utrecht, Netherlands

Lecturing and Research: Rhythm is Stronger than Grammar

Indiana University—Bloomington, Department of Linguistics, Bloomington, IN 47405 c/o Dr. Robert F. Port August 2001 - August 2002

#### Souali, Elhassan

Professor, Department of Linguistics, Faculty of Letters, Rabat, Morocco Research: A Linguistic Interpretation of Agrammatism in Broca's Aphasia: Case Studics University of California—Irvine, Department of Cognitive Sciences, Irvine, CA 92697-5100 c/o Dr. Mary Louise Kean July 2001 - October 2001

## Szentgyorgyi, Szilard

Assistant Professor, Department of English and American Studies, University of Veszprem, Veszprem, Hungary Research: A Typology of Voicing and Related

Phenomena
University of Iowa, Department of Linguistics, Iowa
City, IA 52242-1408

c/o Dr. Catherine O. Ringen August 2001 - January 2002

#### Tassemenova, Manat S.

Senior Instructor, Department of Translation and Interpretation, Kazakh State University of International Relations and World Languages, Almaty, Kazakhstan

## LINGUISTICS

Research: American Studies, Education and Applied Linguistics: Challenges and Opportunities of Translation and Interpretation Training Monterey Institute of International Studies, Graduate School of Translation and Interpretation, Monterey, CA 93940 c/o Dr. Alexandre Mikheev September 2001 - June 2002

## Vergaro, Carla

Researcher, Department of Linguistics, University of Perugia, Perugia, Italy Research: Rhetorical Discourse Patterns in Italian and English Business Letters: A Contrastive Analysis University of California—Berkeley, Department of Philosophy, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. John R. Searle September 2001 - March 2002

## Vermaat, Willemijn

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Linguistics, University of Utrecht, Utrecht, Netherlands Research: The Computational System: Hypothetical Reasoning and Structural Control University of California—Los Angeles, Department of Linguistics, Los Angeles, CA 90095-1543 c/o Dr. Edward Stabler September 2001 - December 2001

#### Yang, Dafu

Associate Professor, Department of English, Xi'an Foreign Languages Institute, Xi'an, China Research: A Corpus-Based Approach to the Lexical Organization of English Verbs
University of Pennsylvania, School of Engineering, Department of Computer and Information Science, Philadelphia, PA 19104-6389
c/o Dr. Martha Stone Palmer
September 2001 - June 2002

## Yessimzhanova, Maira

Teacher, Eurasian Institute of Market, Almaty,
Kazakhstan
Research: Interlanguage Idiomaticity in the Context of
Different Cultures
University of Illinois—Chicago, Department of
English, Chicago, IL 60607
c/o Dr. Adam Makkai
September 2001 - June 2002

#### **MATHEMATICS**

#### Al Ali, Ahmad

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Science, Department of Mathematics and Computer Science, United Arab Emirates University, Al-Ain, United Arab Emirates Research: Numerical Solutions to Differential Equations

University of Wisconsin—Milwaukee, Department of Mathematics, Milwaukee, WI 53201-0413 c/o Dr. David H. Schultz January 2002 - May 2002

## Amer, Mohammad

Assistant Professor, Department of Mathematics, Birzeit University, Birzeit, West Bank Research: In Algebra: Weak Injectivity and Weak Projectivity Ohio University, College of Arts and Sciences, Department of Mathematics, Athens, OH 45701-2979 c/o Dr. S.K. Jain August 2001 - May 2002

## Boiculese, Vasile

Assistant Professor, Department of Medical Informatics, University of Medicine and Pharmacy Gr. T. Popa, Iasi, Romania Research: Medical Inference Using Neuro-Fuzzy Methods
University of South Alabama, Department of Mathematics and Statistics, Mobile, AL 36688-0002 c/o Dr. Michael P. Windham

## Bokhari, Ashfaque

September 2001 - March 2002

Professor, Department of Mathematics, Quaid-i-Azam University, Islamabad, Pakistan
Research: Experimental Aspects of General Relativity
Saint John Fisher College, Department of Physics,
Rochester, NY 14618
c/o Dr. Munawar Karim
September 2001 - June 2002

#### Chisala, Busiso

Ethnomathematics

Senior Lecturer, Chancellor College, Mathematical Sciences Department, University of Malawi, Zomba, Malawi Lecturing: Mathematics Education and

septemeer 2001 Same 2002

New Mexico State University, Department of Mathematical Sciences, Las Cruces, NM 88003 c/o Dr. David Finston August 2001 - June 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

## Hung, Ming-Chin

Associate Professor, Department of Business
Mathematics, Soochow University, Taipei, Taiwan
Research: Performance Evaluation for Various
Value-at-Risk Models
Boston University, Metropolitan College, Department
of Acturial Science, Boston, MA 02215
c/o Dr. Austin Lee
August 2001 - May 2002

## Kisielewicz, Andrzej

Distinguished Professor, Institute of Mathematics, University of Wroclaw, Wroclaw, Poland Research: Algebras, Varieties and Integer Sequences Vanderbilt University, Department of Mathematics, Nashville, TN 37240 c/o Dr. Ralph McKenzie September 2001 - June 2002

#### Marcus, Andrei

Associate Professor, Faculty of Mathematics and Computer Science, Babes-Bolyai University, Cluj-Napoca, Romania
Research: Morita and Rickard Equivalences Between Blocks of Group Algebras Applications
University of Chicago, Department of Mathematics, Chicago, IL 60637
c/o Dr. Jon L. Alperin
March 2002 - August 2002

#### Vishne, Uzi

Postdoctoral Researcher, Einstein Institute,
Department of Mathematics, Hebrew University of
Jerusalem, Jerusalem, Israel
Lecturing and Research: Small Conjecture on Algebras
of Gk-dim 2; P-algebras of Exponent P
Yale University, Department of Mathematics, New
Haven, CT 06520
c/o Dr. Efim Zelmanov
August 2001 - August 2002

## MEDICAL SCIENCES

#### Aktan, Gulderen

Associate Professor, Faculty of Medicine, Department of Ophthalmology, Abant Izzet Baysal University, Duzce, Turkey

Research: Early Detection of Corneal Allograft Rejection by Confocal Microscopy in Rabbits and the Efficacy of Rapamycine in Inhibition of Rejection

Medical College of Pennsylvania and Hahnemann University, School of Medicine, Upland, PA 19113 c/o Dr. Stephen H. Sinclair

Thomas Jefferson University, Wills Eye Hospital Cornea Section, Philadelphia, PA 19107 c/o Dr. Peter Liabson

November 2001 - May 2002

#### Al Dhahiry, Said

Associate Professor, College of Medicine, Department of Microbiology and Immunology, Sultan Qaboos University, Muscat, Oman Research: Molecular Studies with Human

Research: Molecular Studies with Human Immunodeficiency Virus

Stanford University, Medical Center, Division of Infectious Diseases and Geographic Medicine, Stanford, CA 94305 c/o Dr. Thomas C. Merigan M.D.

August 2001 - May 2002

#### Al-Adawi, Samir

Lecturer, College of Medicine, Department of Behavioral Medicine, Sultan Qaboos University, Muscat, Oman

Research: Abulia Syndrome in Acquired Brain Injury: Assessment and Psychopharmacology

Harvard University, Spaulding Hospital, Department of Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation, Boston, MA 02114

c/o Dr. David T. Burke September 2001 - June 2002

## Arthur, Michael

Professor and Head, Division of Infection
Inflammation and Repair, Southampton General
Hospital, Southampton, United Kingdom
Research: The Role of TIMP-1 in Liver Fibrosis
Mount Sinai School of Medicine, Samuel Bronfman
Department of Medicine, Division of Liver Diseases,
New York, NY 10029-6574
c/o Dr. Scott L. Friedman
March 2002 - December 2002

#### Baykal, Atac

Assistant Professor, Department of General Surgery, School of Medicine, Hacettepe University, Ankara, Turkey

## MEDICAL SCIENCES

Research: Effects of the Combinational Gene Therapy with Telomerase Repression and BRCA1 Loci Sites on the Mammary Tumors of Mice M.D. Anderson Cancer Center, Pathology, Houston, TX 77030

c/o Dr. Aysegul Sahin January 2002 - May 2002

## Belak, Mihaly

Medical Advisor, Faculty of Health Sciences, Semmelweis University of Medicine, Budapest, Hungary

Research: Development of Novel Human Hematopoietic Precursor Cell Positive Selection Device for Cancer Therapy

Boston University, Boston Medical Center, Hematology and Oncology Section, Boston, MA 02118

c/o Dr. Daniel G. Wright September 2001 - June 2002

#### Bhoopat, Lertlakana

Professor, Faculty of Medicine, Department of Pathology, Chiang Mai University, Chiang Mai, Thailand

Research: In Situ Detection of HIV-1 (Clade E Versus Clade B) Nucleic Acids and Related Proteins in Lymphoid Tissues

University of Southern California, School of Medicine, Department of Pathology and Laboratory Medicine, Los Angeles, CA 90033-1054 c/o Dr. Clive R. Taylor

October 2001 - December 2001

#### Broberger, Christian

Postdoctoral Researcher, Korlinska Institute, Department of Neuroscience, Stockholm, Sweden Research: Cellular Mechanisms of Sleep-Related Activity in the Cerebral Cortex Yale University, School of Medicine, New Haven, CT c/o Dr. David McCormick September 2001 - September 2002

#### Cools, Jan

Research Assistant, Center for Human Genetics, University of Leuven, Leuven, Belgium Research: Functional Study of the In Vivo Leukemogenic Properties of the Candidate Protoncogenes GSH2 and HLXB9

Harvard University, Harvard Institutes of Medicine, Boston, MA 02115 c/o Dr. D. Gary Gilliland December 2001 - December 2002

#### Divisova, Jana

Institute for Clinical and Experimental Medicine, Prague 4, Czech Republic Research: Role of Fatty Acids in Insulin Resistance University of Texas—Austin, Department of Human Ecology, Austin, TX 78712 c/o Dr. Stephen Clarke

Research Worker, Department of Metabolic Research,

November 2001 - September 2002

#### Dorneanu, Olivia

Lecturer, Department of Microbiology, University of Medicine and Pharmacy Gr. T. Popa, Iasi, Romania Research: Molecular Genetic Analysis of Carbon-Starvation and Cross-Resistance to Polymyxin B in Salmonella Enterica Serovar **Typhimurium** University of South Alabama, Department of Biomedical Sciences, Mobile, AL 36688

c/o Dr. Michael P. Spector September 2001 - April 2002

#### Drabek, Tomas

Assistant Professor, Institute for Clinical and Experimental Medicine, Prague, Czech Republic Research: Emergency Medicine University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, Faculty Services, Office of International Programs, Minneapolis, MN 55455 c/o Dr. Paul Quie September 2001 - July 2002

#### Fernanadez-Teijeiro, Ana

Attending Physician, Child Oncology Unit, Hospital de Cruces, Vizcaya, Spain Research: Update in Integral Management of Children Harvard Medical School, Department of Neuro-Oncology, Boston MA c/o Mr. Scott L. Pomerov December 2001 - June 2001

#### Gallego, Maria

Researcher, School of Medicine, Immunology Unit, University of Granada, Granada, Spain Research: Studies of the Interactions of WIP with Cytoskeletal Proteins and Generation and Analysis of WIP Deficient Mice

Harvard University, Harvard Medical School, Boston, MA 02115-5747 c/o Dr. Raif Geha September 2001 - September 2003

## Garaybayli, Garay

Senior Lecturer, Department of Psychiatry, Azerbaijan Medical University, Baku, Azerbaijan

Research: Social, Psychological and Legal Aspects of Homosexuality in Modern Society

University of Southern California, College of Letters, Arts and Sciences, Department of Anthropology and the Gender Studies Program, Los Angeles, CA 90089-0032

c/o Dr. Walter L. Williams August 2001 - December 2001

## Greenberg, Dan

Instructor and Ph.D. Student, Faculty of Health Sciences, Department of Health Systems Management, Ben-Gurion University of the Negev, Beersheba, Israel

Research: Technology Assessment of Novel Cardiovascular Therapies

Harvard University, Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center, Department of Medicine, Cambridge, MA 02115

c/o Dr. David J. Cohen

September 2001 - September 2002

## Gueye, Serigne

Professor, Faculty of Medicine, Department of Urology, Cheikh Anta Diop University, Dakar, Senegal

Research: Molecular Genetics of Prostate Cancer in Black Africans

University of Pennsylvania, School of Medicine, Department of Biostatistics and Epidemiology, Philadelphia, PA 19104-6069 c/o Dr. Timothy Rebbeck

February 2002 - November 2002

## Gurlek, Omer

Associate Professor, Division of Endocrinology, School of Medicine, Department of Internal Medicine, Hacettepe University, Ankara, Turkey Research: Roles of Smad3, Its Interaction with Smad Partners and Stimulation in Osteroblastic and Chondroblastic Cell Lines Mayo Graduate School of Medicine, Mayo Clinic, Department of Nephrology, Biochemistry and Molecular Biology, Rochester, MN 55905 c/o Dr. Rajiv Kumar August 2001 - December 2001

#### Hachem, Jean Pierre

Resident, Department of Dermatology, Vrije University Brussel, Brussels, Belgium Research: Skin Aging and the Epidermal Barrier Function: Molecular Analysis of the Stratum Corneum Lipid Synthesis and Regulation University of California—San Francisco, Veterans Affair Medical Center, Department of Dermatology, San Francisco, CA 94143 c/o Dr. Peter Elias September 2001 - September 2002

## Harrison, Bernadette

Manager, Royal North Shore Hospital, Sydney, Australia

Research: Advanced Training Program in Clinical Practice Improvement

Intermountain Health Care, Institute for Health Care Delivery Research, Salt Lake City, UT 84147-0177 c/o Dr. Brent C. James M.D.

July 2001 - November 2001

## Hasan-Zada, Nazim

Assistant Professor, Ministry of Health, Azerbaijan State Doctor's Advanced Training Institute, Baku, Azerbaijan

Research: Prevention of Alcoholism and Addiction Under Conditions of Social Stress

University of Medicine and Dentistry of New Jersey, Robert Wood Johnson Medical School, Department of Psychiatry, Piscataway, NJ 07103 c/o Dr. Douglas Zedonis October 2001 - April 2002

## Hecimovic, Silva

Research Assistant, Division of Molecular Medicine, Rudjer Boskovic Institute, Zagreb, Croatia Research: Molecular Mechanism of Alzheimer's Disease: The Role of Presenilin 1 Washington University, School of Medicine, Department of Psychiatry, St. Louis, MO 63110-1093 c/o Dr. Alison Goate September 2001 - June 2002

## Jech, Robert

Faculty, Neurology, Charles University, Prague, Czech Republic

## MEDICAL SCIENCES

Research: Clinical Medicine

University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, Minneapolis, MN 55455

c/o Dr. Paul Quie

January 2002 - April 2002

#### Jozwik, Marcin

Adjunct Professor, Department of Fetal and Neonatal Development, National Research Institute of Mother and Child, Bialystok, Poland

Research: Placental Ammonia and Ammonium Ion-Related Enzymes in Human Intrauterine Growth Restriction: Activities, Proteins and Transcripts

Colorado State University, Animal Reproduction and Biotechnology Laboratory, Department of Physiology, Fort Collins, CO 80523-1683 c/o Dr. Russel V. Anthony

August 2001 - May 2002

## Kelleher, Cecily

Professor and Chair, Clinical Sciences Institute, National University of Ireland, Galway, Galway, Ireland

Research: Contemporary and Historical Patterns of Health in the Irish Population

Centers for Disease Control, Atlanta, GA 30341-3717 c/o Dr. David McQueen

Harvard School of Public Health, Brighton, MA 02135 c/o Prof. Meir Stampfer

University of Michigan—Ann Arbor, School of Public Health, Ann Arbor, MI 48109 c/o Dr. John Lynch

July 2001 - December 2001

## Kple-Faget, Paul

Dean, Medical School, University of Bouake, Bouake, Cote d'Ivoire

Research: New Epidemiology Investigations and Care Strategies of Hemoglobinopathies in Urban and Rural Areas of the Ivory Coast

Howard University, Center for Sickle Cell Disease, Washington, DC 20059-0002 c/o Dr. Victor R. Gordeuk

Dates to be determined.

## Kwon, Soonman

Assistant Professor, School of Public Health,
Department of Health Policy and Management, Seoul
National University, Seoul, Korea

Research: Health Care Financing and Public Policy for Pharmaceuticals in the United States: Lessons for Korea Harvard University, Department of International Health, Cambridge, MA 02115-6021 c/o Dr. Michael Reich January 2002 - December 2002

#### Lang, Chim Choy

Professor, Department of Medicine, Universiti Malaya, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia Research: Vascular Function in Heart Failure Columbia University, College of Physicians and Surgeons, Division of Circulatory Physiology, New York, NY 10032 c/o Dr. Milton Packer M.D. October 2001 - June 2002

#### Law, Graham

Staff Attorney, Leukemia Research for Clinical Epidemiology, Leeds Metropolitan University, Leeds, United Kingdom

Research: Interactions Between Genetic and Environmental Determinants of Lymphoma National Institutes of Health, National Cancer Institute, Division of Cancer Epidemiology and Genetics, Bethesda, MD 20892-7238 c/o Dr. Martha Linet October 2001 - March 2001

## London, Leslie

Associate Professor, Health Sciences Faculty,
Department of Public Health, University of Cape
Town, Cape Town, South Africa

Research: Public Health Ethics and Human Rights: Applications for Practice in South Africa and Countries in Transition

Harvard School of Public Health, International Health and Human Rights Program, Boston, MA 02115 c/o Dr. Sofia Gruskin

March 2002 - September 2002

## Lyons, Gerard M.

Lecturer, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, University of Limerick, Limerick, Ireland

Research: Application of "Natural" Muscle Stimulation Strategies for Gait Correction in Cerebral Palsy Children

University of California—San Diego, Children's Hospital - San Diego, Motion Analysis Laboratory, San Diego, CA 92123-4282 c/o Dr. Hank Chambers

June 2001 - September 2001

## Martinez Cuesta, Maria

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Medicine, University of Valencia, Valencia, Spain

Research: Role of Sphingosine 1-Phosphate and Activation of Endothelial Nitric Oxide Synthase in Vascular Function

Harvard University, Cardiovascular Division, Department of Medicine, Boston, MA 02115 c/o Dr. Thomas Michel October 2001 - October 2003

## Moen, Anne

Research Fellow, University of Oslo, Oslo, Norway Research: Information and Communication Technology: New Opportunities to Disseminate and Tailor Health Information to Patient Needs University of Wisconsin—Madison, School of Nursing, Madison, WI 53706 c/o Dr. Patricia Flatley Brennan August 2001 - June 2002

#### Naboka, Marina

Head, Radioecological Center, Department of Ecology and Hygenics, National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine, Kiev, Ukraine

Research: Influences of Multifactor Pollution on Child Morbidity and Immunity after an Ecological Accident

University of South Carolina, School of Public Health, Columbia, SC 29208 c/o Dr. Harris Pastides October 2001 - July 2002

## Nijsten, Tamarius

Resident, University Hospital Antwerp, Antwerp, Belgium

Research: The Prevalence of Human Papillomavirus in PUVA-Induced Squamuos Cellular Carcinoma in Patients With Psoriasis

Harvard University, Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center, Department of Dermatology, Boston, MA 02215

c/o Dr. Robert S. Stern October 2001 - October 2001

#### Ozdemir, Yasemin

Research Fellow, Department of Neurology, Institute of Neurological Sciences and Psychiatry, Hacettepe University, Ankara, Turkey

Research: Role of Caspases in Cerebral Ischemia

Harvard University, Harvard-MIT Division of Health Science and Technology, Stroke and Neurovascular Regulation, Charleston, MA 02129 c/o Dr. M.A. Moskowitz November 2001 - March 2002

## Parfenov, Alexandr

Head, Laboratory of Non-Invasive Diagnostics, Research Institute of Physico-Chemical Medicine, Moscow, Russia

Research: Non-Invasive Detection of Substance Abuse University of Maryland—Baltimore, Center for Fluorescence Spectroscopy, Department of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology, Baltimore, MD 21201 c/o Dr. Joseph R. Lakowicz

August 2001 - March 2002

## Propper, Lukas

Assistant Professor and Head, 2nd Medical School, Department of Child Psychiatry, Charles University, Prague, Czech Republic

Research: Predicting Development of Disability in the Autistic Disorder on the Basis of the Clinical, Psychological and Morphological Findings

Yale University, Yale School of Medicine, Yale Child Study Center, New Haven, CT 06520 c/o Dr. Fred Volkmar M.D.

September 2001 - July 2002

## Pule, Martin

Medical Doctor, Clinical Hematologist, Department of Hematology, St. James Hospital, Dublin, Ireland Research: Cellular Immunotherapy of Multiple Myloma

Baylor College of Medicine, Center for Gene and Stem Cell Therapy, Houston, TX 77030 c/o Dr. Malcolm Brenner July 2001 - July 2002

## Riu, Efren

Instructor, School of Veterinary Medicine, Department of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology, University of Barcelona, Barcelona, Spain

Research: Development of Gene Therapy Approaches for Inherited and Non-Inherited Diseases by the Use of Viral and Non-Viral Vectors

Stanford University School of Medicine, Department of Pediatrics and Genetics, Stanford, CA 94305 c/o Dr. Mark Kay

October 2001 - October 2003

## MEDICAL SCIENCES

#### Rusli, Roslaini

Head of Dairy and Breeding Unit, Department of Veterinary Services, Ministry of Agriculture, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia

Research: Assisted Reproductive Techniques with Respect to Intra-Cytoplasmic Sperm Injection University of Wisconsin—Madison, Department of Animal Sciences, Madison, WI 53706 c/o Dr. Jack Rutledge September 2001 - October 2001

#### Satchi-Fainaro, Ronit

Postdoctoral Research Fellow, Faculty of Life Sciences, Department of Cell Research and Immunology, Tel Aviv University, Tel Aviv, Israel Research: Targeting Tumors with Antiangiogenic Agents Using Polymers as Carriers Harvard University, Surgery/ Hunnewell 103, Children's Hospital, Boston, MA 02115 c/o Dr. M. Judah Folkman July 2001 - July 2002

#### Savvaki, Eleni

Professor, Medical School, Department of Basic Sciences, University of Crete, Crete, Greece Research: Transfer of "Magnetic Source Imaging" Expertise from the U.S. to Greece University of Texas—Health Science Center at Houston, Department of Neurosurgery, Houston, TX 77030 c/o Dr. A.C. Papanicolaou September 2001 - December 2001

#### Singh, Harwant

Associate Professor, Faculty of Medicine and Health Sciences, Department of Surgery, University Putra Malayia, Selangor, Malaysia
Lecturing and Research: Advanced Human Motion Analysis in Children
University of California—San Diego, Children's Hospital, Orthopedics Training Program, San Diego, CA 92123-4282
c/o Dr. Dennis Wenger
September 2001 - October 2001

## Sosef, Meindert

Resident, General Surgery, Onze Lieve Vrouwe Gasthuis, Amsterdam, Netherlands Research: Cryopreservation of Hepatocytes for Use in the AMC-BioArtificial Liver Massachusetts General Hospital, Harvard Medical School, Center for Engineering in Medicine, Boston, MA 02114

c/o Dr. Mehmet Toner June 2001 - June 2002

#### Strippoli, Rafaelle

Research Associate, Laboratory of Immunology, Department of Experimental Medicine and Pathology, University of Rome "La Sapienza", Rome, Italy

Research: Analysis of the Role of Vav Protein in the Signal Transduction Events Leading to Integrin-Induced Chemokine Production in Murine NK Cells

Stanford University, School of Medicine, Department of Pathology, Palo Alto, CA 94305 c/o Dr. Eugene C. Butcher September 2001 - January 2002

#### Tabbara, C. Khaled

Assistant Professor, College of Medicine, Department of Microbiology, Immunology and Infectious Diseases, Arabian Gulf University, Manama, Bahrain Research: Listeriolysin O as an Immune Modulator National Institutes of Health, National Institutes of Allergy and Infectious Diseases, Laboratory of Parasitic Diseases, Bethesda, MD 20892-6710 c/o Dr. David L. Sacks January 2002 - October 2002

#### Ulens, Chris

Research Assistant, Laboratory of Toxicology, Faculty of Pharmaceutical Sciences, University of Leuven, Leuven, Belgium
Research: Revealing the Gating Mechanism of Hyperpolarization-Activated Pacemaker Channels

Columbia University, Center for Neurobiology and Behaviour, Investigator of the Howard Hughes Medical Institute, New York, NY 10032 c/o Dr. Steven A. Sigelbaum

October 2001 - October 2002

## Ulfendahl, Mats

Director, Institute for Hearing and Communication Research, Karolinska Institute, Stockholm, Sweden Research: The Sound-Induced Motion Pattern of the Hearing Organ: An In Vivo Study Using Laser Heterodyne Interferomety Columbia University, College of Physicians and Surgeons, Fowler Memorial Laboratory, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. Shayam Khanna November 2001 - February 2002

#### Van Gool, Coen

Doctoral Candidate, Medical Sociology, Maastricht University, Maastricht, Netherlands Research: Interrelations Between Courses of Chronic Disease, Depressive Symptoms and Health Behaviour Among Community-Dwelling Elderly Wake Forest University, School of Medicine, Sticht Center on Aging, Winston-Salem, NC 27157 c/o Dr. Brenda W. J. H. Penninx October 2001 - April 2002

#### Vasta, Fabio

Resident, Department of General Surgery, University of Messina, Messina, Italy
Research: Living-Related Liver Transplantation in the Adult

University of Pittsburgh, Department of Surgery, Pittsburgh, PA 15213 c/o Dr. John J. Fung February 2002 - November 2002

#### Vrtovec, Bojan

Fellow, Division of Cardiology, University of Ljubljana Medical Center, Ljubljana, Slovenia Research: Medical Aspects of Cardiac Transplantation University of Texas—Health Science Center at Houston, Texas Heart Institute and St. Luke's Episcopal Hospital, Cardiovascular Surgical Research, Houston, TX 77030 c/o Dr. O.H. Frazier January 2002 - August 2002

## Wijmenga, Tjitske Nienke

Associate Professor, Medical Genetics, University Medical Center, Utrecht, Utrecht, Netherlands Lecturing and Research: New Approaches to Defining the Molecular Pathology of Celiac Disease National Institutes of Health, Cancer Genetics Branch, National Human Genome Research Institute, Bethesda, MD 20892 c/o Dr. Jeffrey M. Trent September 2001 - March 2002

## Wilson, Alison

Program Manager, Research School of Medicine, Research and Development Directorate, University of Leeds, Leeds, United Kingdom Research: Involving the Community in Developing
Public Policy with Particular Reference to Health
Related Research and Development
University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, Hubert
Humphrey Institute of Public Affairs, Minneapolis,
MN 55455
c/o Ms. Megan Kennedy, CIES
August 2001 - June 2002

## MUSIC

## Buzzanca, Giuseppe

Professor, Conservatory of Music, Bari, Italy Lecturing and Research: Artificial Intelligence and Musical Style Harvard University, Department of Music, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. Jeff Nichols May 2002 - November 2002

#### Hayden, Thomas

Fellow, Department of Music, Leeds Metropolitan University, Leeds, United Kingdom Lecturing and Research: Post Doctoral Consultancies in Music Stanford University, Center for Computer Research into Music Acoustics, Stanford, CA 94305 c/o Mr. Brian Ferneyhough October 2001 - December 2001

## Kowal, Roman

Assistant Professor, Department of Composition,
Conducting and Theory of Music, Academy of
Music, Institute of the Theory and Interpretation of a
Music Work, Krakow, Poland
Research: The Confluence of Oral, Literary and
Electronic Traditions in the Evolution of Jazz
Rutgers, The State University of New
Jersey—Newark, Newark, NJ 07102
c/o Dr. Edward M. Berger
September 2001 - May 2002

## Manoulkina, Olga

Teacher, History of Western Music Department, St. Petersburg State Conservatory, St. Petersburg, Russia Research: 20th-Century Music in the United States CUNY—Graduate School and University Center, The Graduate School and University Center, Music Program, New York, NY 10016-4309 c/o Dr. Stephen Blum January 2002 - September 2002

## Music

#### Mirka, Danuta

Assistant Professor, Department of Composition, Theory and Education, K. Szymanowski Academy of Music, Katowice, Poland

Research: Style Change in Music: A System and a Game

Indiana University—Bloomington, School of Music, Department of Music Theory, Bloomington, IN 47405

c/o Dr. Robert Hatten September 2001 - June 2002

#### Seppanen, Arto

Self-Employed, Art Tenor International, Espoo, Finland

Lecturing and Research: Reinforcing the Singing Technique in the High Range and Broadening the Repertoire

Patricia McCaffrey Private Voice Studio, New York, NY 10023

c/o Ms. Patricia McCaffrey January 2001 - July 2001

## **PHILOSOPHY**

#### Afonassine, Evgueni

Associate Professor, Department of Philosophy and Department of Law, Novosibirsk State University, Novosibirsk, Russia

Research: Dionysius the Areopagite in Church Slavonic Translation: A Study of Byzantine-Slavonic Literary Relations

Dumbarton Oaks, Byzantine Studies Program, Washington, DC 20007-2961 c/o Dr. Alice-Mary Talbot September 2001 - February 2002

# Ben Maissa, Abdessalam

Professor and Researcher, Faculty of Letters and Sciences, Mohamed V University, Rabat, Morocco Research: Averoistic Philosophical Foundations of Western Political Thought

Vassar College, Program in Africana Studies

Vassar College, Program in Africana Studies, Poughkeepsie, NY 12604-0004 c/o Dr. Gretchen Gerzina October 2001 - January 2002

#### Bigaj, Tomasz

Assistant Professor, Institute of Philosophy, University of Warsaw, Warsaw, Poland

Research: Ontological Categories of Locality, Casuality and Identity in Quantum Mechanics University of Michigan—Ann Arbor, Department of Philosophy, Ann Arbor, MI 48109 c/o Dr. Lawrence Sklar September 2001 - June 2002

#### Chen, Jiaming

Professor, Department of Philosophy, Xiamen University, Xiamen, China Research: Knowledge and Justification: Key Issues and Debates in Current American Epistemology Harvard University, Department of Philosophy, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. James Pryor September 2001 - June 2002

#### Gjesdal, Kristin

Research Fellow, Department of Philosophy, University of Oslo, Oslo, Norway Research: Freidrich Schleiermacher's Concept of Individuality University of Chicago, Department of Philosophy, Chicago, IL 60637-1513 c/o Mr. Michael Forster December 2001 - March 2002

#### Khomyakov, Maxim

Director, Institute of Tolerance, Department of Philosophy, Ural State University, Ekaterinburg, Russia

Research: The Problem of Political and Religious Tolerance Within the Pluralistic Matrix of Society Texas A&M University, Department of Political Science, College Station, TX 77843 c/o Dr. Cary Nederman May 2002 - August 2002

#### Kouba, Petr

Doctoral Candidate, Faculty of Arts, Department of Philosophy, Charles University, Prague 1, Czech Republic Research: A Review of the Phenomenological

Approach to Mental Disorders
Duquesne University, Department of Philosophy,
Pittsburgh, PA 15282
c/o Dr. Fred Evans
September 2001 - July 2002

#### Lara, Maria

Professor, Division of Social Sciences and Humanities, Department of Philosophy, Autonomous Metropolitan University, Mexico City, Mexico Research: Narrating Evil: A Postmetaphysical Theory of Reflective Judgment New School for Social Research, Graduate Faculty of Philosophy, New York, NY 10003 c/o Dr. Richard J. Bernstein September 2001 - June 2002

#### Martinez Fernandez, Jose

Associate Professor, Faculty of Philosophy and Education Sciences, Logic and Philosophy of Science Department, University of Valencia, Valencia, Spain

Research: Analysis of Open Formal and Philosophical Problems in Fixed-Point Semantics and the Revision Theory

University of Pittsburgh, Department of Philosophy, Pittsburgh, PA 15260 c/o Mr. Anil Gupta October 2001 - October 2003

#### Moural, Josef

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Philosophy, Institute of Philosophy and Religion Studies, Charles University, Prague 1, Czech Republic

Research: Searle's Theory of Institutions: Revision, Development and Applications

University of California—Berkeley, Department of Philosophy, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. John Searle

September 2001 - July 2002

## Mutalov, Shaakhmat S.

Executive Director, Institute of Averaged Languages, Tashkent, Uzbekistan

Research: The Impact of Media on Personality Indiana University—Bloomington, Department of Political Science, Bloomington, IN 47405 c/o Dr. Henry E. Hale October 2001 - May 2002

### Omelchenko, Nickolay

Dean, Faculty of Philosophy and Social Technologies, Volgograd State University, Volgograd, Russia Lecturing: Concepts of the Human Being in the 20th Century

Mansfield University of Pennsylvania, Department of Philosophy and Liberal Studies, Mansfield, PA 16933

c/o Dr. Stephen Bickham August 2001 - June 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

## Razzaque, Mohamed

Associate Professor, Department of Philosophy, University of Rajshahi, Rajshahi, Bangladesh Lecturing: Indian Philosophy Loras College, Philosophy Department, Dubuque, IA 52001 c/o Dr. Roman Ciapalo January 2002 - May 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Roguinski, Boris

Assistant Lecturer, Department of Ethics and Aesthetics, Russian State Pedagogical University, St. Petersburg, Russia Research: People and Puppets in Hitchcock: Towards an Aesthetics of Ontological Doubt

CUNY—Brooklyn College, Brooklyn College, Department of Film, Brooklyn, NY 11210 c/o Dr. Elisabeth Weis October 2001 - April 2002

Royal, Charles
Director, Graduate Studies and Research, Te
Wananga-o-Raukawa, Otaki, New Zealand
Research: Native/Indigenous Worldviews: A
Comparative Study
University of New Mexico, Office of International
Programs and Studies, Albuquerque, NM
87131-1056
c/o Dr. Gregory Cajete
University of Hawaii—Hilo, International Programs,
Hilo, HI 96720-4091

c/o Dr. Manulani Aluli Meyer July 2001 - December 2001

#### Sampson, Kristin

Research Fellow, Department of Philosophy,
University of Bergen, Bergen, Norway
Research: Identity and Gender in Plato
Boston University, Department of Philosophy, Boston,
MA 02215
c/o Mr. Stanley Rosen
January 2002 - June 2002

#### Xu, Hongxing

Associate Professor and Head, Department of
Philosophy, Division of Chinese Philosophy, Fudan
University, Shanghai, China
Research: Pragmatism and Modern Chinese Thought
Harvard University, Harvard Yenching Institute,
Cambridge, MA 02138
c/o Dr. Wei-ming Tu
September 2001 - July 2002

# PHYSICS AND ASTRONOMY

## PHYSICS AND ASTRONOMY

#### Ackland, Graeme

Reader, Department of Physics, University of Edinburgh, Edinburgh, United Kingdom Lecturing: Free Energy Calculation in Density Functional Theory Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—Piscataway, Physics, Piscataway, NJ 08854-8019 c/o Mr. K. Rabe October 2001 - September 2002

## Alberts, Vivian

Associate Professor, Department of Physics, Rand Afrikaans University, Johannesburg, South Africa Lecturing and Research: Research and Development of Low Cost Thin Film Photovoltaic Materials University of Delaware, Institute of Energy Conversion, Newark, DE 19716 c/o Dr. Robert Birkmire January 2002 - October 2002

#### Ali, Rafia

Pakistan
Research: Science and Math Education in American
Schools: Adapting Teaching Methodologies and

Senior Teacher, Khaldunia High School, Islamabad,

Schools: Adapting Teaching Methodologies and Curricula to Schools in Pakistan

Teachers College, Columbia University, Department of Mathematics, Science and Technology, New York, NY 10027

c/o Dr. Bruce Vogeli August 2001 - May 2002

#### Ben Mohamed, Abdelkrim

Professor, Institute for Radio-Isotypes, Abdou Moumouni University, Niamey, Niger Research: Development of Applications of Seasonal Climate Forecasts in Africa Columbia University, Forecast Operations, Palisades, NY 10964-8000 c/o Dr. M. Neil Ward January 2002 - October 2002

#### Blaikie, Richard

Senior Lecturer, Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, University of Canterbury, Christchurch, New Zealand Research: Evanescent Near Field Optical Lithography:

Exploring the Limits of Patterning with Light

Electrical Engineering and Computer Science, Cambridge, MA 02139 c/o Dr. Henry Smith June 2001 - December 2001

#### Ciraci, Salim

Professor, Department of Physics, Bilkent University, Ankara, Turkey

Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Department of

Research: Formation of Integrated and Tunable
Nanodevices Based on Carbon Nanotubes

University of Illinois—Chicago, Department of Physics, Microphysics Laboratory, Chicago, IL 60607

c/o Mr. Christoph H. Grein May 2001 - August 2001

## Dimitrova, Sevdalina S.

Associate Professor, Institute for Nuclear Research and Nuclear Energy, Theoretical Department, Bulgarian Academy of Sciences, Sofia, Bulgaria

Research: A New Approach to Large Scale Nuclear Structure Calculations

University of Delaware, Bartol Research Institute, Newark, DE 19716 c/o Dr. Stuart Pittel

September 2001 - February 2002

#### Fiziev, Plamen

Associate Professor, Department of Theoretical Physics, University of Sofia, Sofia, Bulgaria Research: Dilatonic Gravity and Astrophysics University of Texas—Austin, Department of Physics, Austin, TX 78712-1081 c/o Dr. Steven Weinberg
September 2001 - February 2002

## Lopez-Cruz, Omar

Researcher, Department of Astronomy, National Institute for Astrophysics, Optics and Electronics (INAOE-Mexico), University of Guanajuato, Guanajuato, Mexico

Research: Clusters of Galaxies at High and Low-Redshifts: Luminosity Functions and Density Profiles

Observatories of the Carnegie Institution of Washington, Pasadena, CA 91101 c/o Dr. Augustus Oemler Jr. November 2001 - August 2002

## Mojzis, Martin

Reseacher and Lecturer, Department of Theoretical Physics, Comenius University of Bratislava, Bratislava, Slovak Republic Research: Partial Wave Relations in Pion-Nucleon Scattering

University of Massachusetts—Amherst, William S. Clark International Center, Department of Physics, Amherst, MA 01003 c/o Dr. John F. Donoghue October 2001 - January 2002

#### Nanai, Laszlo

Chief, Department of Physics, University of Szeged, Szeged, Hungary Lecturing: Materials-Laser Physics

University of Wisconsin—Stevens Point, Department of Physics and Astronomy, Stevens Point, WI 54481 c/o Dr. Thomas F. George

August 2001 - December 2001

## Pathak, Shashi

Senior Lecturer, Department of Physics, Christ Church College, Kanpur, India

Research: Dynamics of Trace Chemical Species Involving Formaldehyde as a Tracer of Biogenic Activity in the Indian Subcontinent

Harvard-Smithsonian Center for Astrophysics, Atomic and Molecular Physics Division, Cambridge, MA 02138

c/o Dr. Kelly Chance August 2001 - April 2002

## Picozzi, Silvia

Postdoctoral Fellow, Department of Physics, University of Aquila, Aquila, Italy Research: Magnetic Semiconductors: An Ab-Initio Study of Structural, Electronic and Magnetic Properties in Bulk Systems and Interfaces Northwestern University, Department of Physics and Astronomy, Evanston, IL 60208 c/o Dr. Arthur J. Freeman June 2002 - September 2002

#### Ruiz, Facundo

Associate Professor, Institute of Physics, National Autonomous University of San Luis Potosi, San Luis Potosi, Mexico

Research: Raman Spectroscopy for Breast Cancer Diagnosis

Massachusetts Institute of Technology, G.R. Harrison Spectroscopy Laboratory, Cambridge, MA 02139 c/o Dr. Michael S. Feld August 2001 - August 2002

#### Rydh, Lars

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Solid State Physics, Royal Institute of Technology, Stockholm, Sweden

Research: Novel Vortex Properties of Superconductors: Open Questions Tackled Through Multi-Terminal Transport Measurements Argonne National Laboratory, Materials Science Division, Argonne, IL 60439 c/o Mr. G.W. Crabtree January 2002 - December 2002

#### Trippenbach, Marek

Associate Professor, Department of Physics, University of Warsaw, Warsaw, Poland Research: Atom Lasers, Molecular Lasers, Bose-Einstein Condensation and Coherent Matter Waves

National Institute of Standards and Technology, Atomic Physics Division, Gaithersburg, MD 20899 c/o Dr. Paul S. Julienne May 2002 - September 2002

## Wojtowicz, Tomasz

Assistant Professor, Institute of Physics, Polish Academy of Science, Warsaw, Poland Research: Fabrication and Characterization of III-V Ferromagnetic Semiconductor Structures for Spin-Photonics
University of Notre Dame, College of Science, Department of Physics, Notre Dame, IN 46556 c/o Dr. J.K. Furdyna
September 2001 - June 2002

## Zakout, Ismail

Lecturer and Researcher, Department of Physics, Bethlehem University, Bethlehem, West Bank Research: Theoretical Particle Physics: The String Theory in Particle Physics with Special Emphasis to the Hadron and Confinement Stanford University, Stanford Theoretical Physics Institute, Stanford, CA 94305-9991 c/o Dr. Leonard Susskind January 2002 - October 2002

## POLITICAL SCIENCE

#### Andersson, Hans

Researcher, Strategic Studies, National Defense College, Stockholm, Sweden Research: Comparing the Federal System in the U.S. with Confederation in the European Union

# POLITICAL SCIENCE

George Washington University, Elliott School of International Affairs, Washington, DC 20052 c/o Dr. James Goldgeier September 2001 - June 2002

(Fulbright/APSA Congressional Fellowship Program)

#### Barbu, Daniel

Professor, Institute for Political Research, Department of Political Science, University of Bucharest, Bucharest 1, Romania Lecturing: Post-Communist Transitions Jackson State University, Department of Political Science, Jackson, MS 39217 c/o Dr. Mary D. Coleman January 2002 - November 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

### Bashina, Leila

Project, United Nations Development Program, Almaty, Kazakhstan Research: Creation of the System of Human Rights Protection and Promotion in the Transition Countries University of Dayton, International Studies and Human Rights, Dayton, OH 46469-1491 c/o Dr. Mark Ensalaco October 2001 - July 2002

National Expert/ Project Coordinator, Human Rights

#### Bellion-Jourdan, Jerome

Assistant, Cario University, Paris, France Research: Transnational Islamic Relief Organizations: Between Islamism and Humanitarianism Columbia University, Center for the Study of Human Rights, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. Paul J. Martin October 2001 - March 2002

# Bilyy, Oleg

of Culture, National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine, Kiev, Ukraine Research: The Nation State and Politics of Identity University of California—Berkeley, Center for Slavic and East European Studies, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Victoria E. Bonnell

Senior Researcher, Institute of Philosophy, Philosophy

### Bisley, Sven

November 2001 - June 2002

Associate Professor, Department of Intercultural Communication and Management, Copenhagen Business School, Frederiksberg, Denmark Research: Public Management in Risk Society: The Goverance of Safety in San Diego

University of California—San Diego, Deptartment of Political Science, La Jolla, CA 92093-0003 c/o Dr. Amy Bridges February 2002 - April 2002

#### Colonomos, Ariel

Research Fellow, Center of International Research and Studies, Paris, France Research: The Post Cold War Era and the Ethic of Compensation Columbia University, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. David Baldwin September 2001 - June 2002

### Dagi, Ihsan

Relations, Middle East Technical University, Ankara, Turkey Research: Human Rights in American Foreign Policy: From Real-Politic to Moral-Politic Georgetown University, Department of Government, Washington, DC 20057 c/o Dr. Eusebio Mujal-Leon September 2001 - March 2002

Associate Professor, Department of International

### De Petris, Andrea

Doctoral Candidate, Faculty of Political Sciences, Departimento di Teoria dello Stato, University of Rome "La Sapienza", Rome, Italy Research: "Learning Democracy by Doing" Referendum in Germany and in the United States University of California—Irvine, School of Social Sciences, Center for the Study of Democracy, Irvine, CA 92697 c/o Mr. Russel Dalton February 2002 - August 2002

#### De Vita, Alvaro

Professor, University of Sao Paulo, Department of Political Science, Sao Paulo, Brazil Research: International Distributive Justice Columbia University, Department of Philosophy, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. Thomas Pogge August 2001 - June 2002

### Ferguson, Tyrone

Senior Lecturer, Institute of International Relations, University of the West Indies, St. Augustine, Trinidad & Tobago Lecturing: Key Contemporary Problems Facing the Latin American and Caribbean Region

Lincoln University, The Global Studies Institute, Lincoln University, PA 19352 c/o Dr. Robert E. Millette August 2001 - May 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Gaertner, Heinz

Professor, Austrian Institute for International Affairs, Vienna, Austria
Research: European Security, NATO and the Transatlantic Link: Crisis Management
World Policy Institute, New School for Social
Research, New York, NY 10003
c/o Dr. Ian M. Cuthbertson
September 2001 - January 2002

#### Genckava, Omer

and Public Administration, Bilkent University, Ankara, Turkey Research: Legislative Control of the Executive: A Comparative Analysis of Institutional Arrangements Duke University, Department of Political Science, Durham, NC 27706

Assistant Professor, Department of Political Science

c/o Dr. Allan Kornberg September 2001 - December 2001

### Hegre, Havard

Research Fellow, Department of Political Science, University of Oslo, Oslo, Norway Research: The Limits of the Liberal Peace University of California—San Diego, Department of Political Science, La Jolla, CA 92093 c/o Dr. Nathaniel Beck July 2001 - January 2002

### Huyer, Sophia

Senior Fellow, Faculty of Environmental Studies, York University, North York, Canada Research: Structuring a Social Movement Network:

The Experience of Women in Informal Employment:

Globalizing and Organizing (WIEGO)

Harvard University, Kennedy School of Government, Carr Center for Human Rights, Cambridge, MA 02138

c/o Dr. Martha Chen January 2002 - April 2002

#### Iakoubovski, Vladimir

Senior Researcher, Institute of Far Eastern Studies, Center of Social-Economic Studies of China and East Asia, Russian Academy of Sciences, Moscow, Russia Research: Russian-American Interaction in the Asia-Pacific Multilateral Economic Cooperation Environment: Expectations and Impediments University of California—Berkeley, Department of Political Science, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Robert M. Price January 2002 - June 2002

#### Kidwai, Saleem

Visiting Fellow, Center for Western and European Studies, Jawaharlal Nehru University, New Delhi, India

Lecturing: Kashmir Issue in International Politics; Islam in the Contemporary World; Minority Issues in Indian Democracy

Villanova University, Department of Sociology, Villanova, PA 19085 c/o Dr. Satya Pattnayak August 2001 - May 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

### Kukeyeva, Fatima

Associate Professor, Department of International Relations and Foreign Policy, Kazakh State National University, Almaty, Kazakhstan Research: Global Processes and Their Influence on Transatlantic Partnership Valdosta State University, Department of Political Science, Valdosta, GA 31698 c/o Dr. Michael Baun

September 2001 - December 2001

### Lediaev, Valeri

Professor, Department of Politics and Law, Ivanovo State University, Ivanovo, Russia

Research: Power as a Subject in American Political Science and Sociology

New York University, Department of Sociology, New York, NY 10003

c/o Dr. Steven M. Lukes October 2001 - June 2002

### Mannin, Michael

Program Director, School of Social Science, European Studies Program, Liverpool John Moores University, Liverpool, United Kingdom

Lecturing: European Union Studies

New York University, Vernon Center for International Affairs, Center for European Studies, New York, NY 10011

c/o Prof. Martin Schain January 2002 - June 2002

(European Union Scholar-in-Residence Program)

# POLITICAL SCIENCE

#### Marantzidis, Nikolaos

Lecturer, Department of International and European Economic and Political Science, University of Macedonia, Thessaloniki, Greece

Research: Refugees and Politics: The Refugees in the Balkans during the 20th Century

University of Chicago, Chicago Center on Democracy, Department of Political Science, Chicago, IL 60637 c/o Dr. Susan Stokes

September 2001 - February 2002

#### Murakami, Akinobu

Assistant, Graduate School of Frontier Sciences, Institute of Environmental Studies, University of Tokyo, Tokyo, Japan

Research: Policy-Making Process of Environmental Issues in the United States

Harvard University, Graduate School of Design, Department of Landscape Architecture, Cambridge, MA 02138

c/o Dr. Carl Steinitz

September 2001 - June 2002

#### Nicholl, Myra

Lecturer, School of History, Philosophy, Political Science and International Relations, Victoria University of Wellington, Wellington, New Zealand Research: Women and Politics in the U.S.A.

American University, School of Public Affairs, Women and Politics Institute, Washington, DC 20016

c/o Dr. Karen O'Connor

September 2001 - June 2002

(Fulbright/APSA Congressional Fellowship Program)

### Ortoll, Servando

Research Professor, Center of Social Research, University of Colima, Colima, Mexico

Research: An Analysis of the Relationship among U.S. Civic and Non-governmental Associations, Political Parties and the Congress

University of Maryland—College Park, Center for Latin American Studies, College Park, MD 20742 c/o Dr. Roberto Patricio Korzeniewicz

September 2001 - June 2002

(Fulbright/APSA Congressional Fellowship Program)

### Rasyid, Muhamad

Professor, The Institute of Government Studies, Institut Iimu Pererintahan-IIP, Jakarta, Indonesia Lecturing and Research: Indonesian Political Reform for Democratization Northern Illinois University, Department of Political Science, DeKalb, IL 60115-2854 c/o Dr. Dwight King January 2002 - July 2002

#### Rostiashvili, Ketesan

Professor, Faculty of History, Department of Political Science, Tbilisi State University, Tbilisi, Georgia Research: Political Theory of Corruption American University, School of Public Affairs, Transnational Crime and Corruption Center, Washington, DC 20016 c/o Dr. Louise Shelley September 2001 - May 2002

### Rozenvalds, Juris

Head, Department of Political Science, University of Latvia, Riga, Latvia

Research: The Role of Intellectuals in Democratization Processes in Post-Communist Society

Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—New Brunswick, Center for Global Security and Democracy, Department of Political Science, New Brunswick, NJ 08901

c/o Dr. Edward Rhodes

January 2002 - April 2002

### Safrastyan, Ruben

Director, Institute of Oriental Studies, National Academy of Sciences of Armenia, Yerevan, Armenia Research: Between Geopolitics and Historical Memory: Armenian-Turkish Relations, 1991-2000 University of California—Berkeley, Institute of Slavic, East European and Eurasian Studies, Department of History, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Stephan Astourian September 2001 - June 2002

### Shaw, Chong-hai

Tenured Professor, San Yan-sen Graduate Institute of Social Science and Humanities, National Chengchi University, Taipei, Taiwan Research: Future Cross-Strait Political Negotiation Between Taiwan and the People's Republic of China Harvard University, Fairbank Center for East Asian Research, Cambridge, MA 02138

c/o Dr. Elizabeth Perry

August 2001 - October 2001

#### Shinoda, Hideaki

Research Associate, Institute for Peace Science, Hiroshima University, Hiroshima, Japan Research: Education of Human Rights and Humanitarian Operations Workers from the Perspective of International Peace-Building Activities

Columbia University, Center for the Study of Human Rights, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. J. Paul Martin

December 2001 - May 2002

#### Su, Hao

Associate Professor and Acting Chair, Department of Diplomacy, Beijing Foreign Affairs College, Beijing, China

Research: Searching for Effective Ways to Achieve Security Cooperation Between China and the United States

Columbia University, School of International and Public Affairs, Institute of War and Peace, New York, NY 10027

c/o Dr. Richard K. Betts September 2001 - July 2002

#### Tabyshalieva, Anara

Director, Institute for Regional Studies, Bishkek, Kyrgyzstan

Lecturing and Research: Central Asia: Vulnerable Frontiers, Disintegration and Multilateral Cooperation

Johns Hopkins University—School of Advanced International Studies, The School of Advanced International Studies, Central Asia-Caucasus Institute, Washington, DC 20036-1984 c/o Dr. Frederick Starr

October 2001 - June 2002

### Tsuchiya, Motohiro

Lecturer, Center for Global Communications, International University of Japan, Tokyo, Japan Research: Information Technology Policy-Making Process in the United States University of Maryland—College Park, Center For International Development and Conflict Management, College Park, MD 20742 c/o Dr. Ernest J. Wilson III July 2001 - June 2002

#### Vega-Canovas, Gustavo

Professor and Researcher, Center for International Studies, Colegio de Mexico, Mexico City, Mexico Research: Dispute Settlement in NAFTA: Lessons from the First Seven Years Brown University, Watson Institute for International Studies, Providence, RI 02912 c/o Dr. Thomas Biersteker September 2001 - May 2002

#### Yuldasheva, Guli I.

Leading Scientific Fellow, Department of Geopolitical Studies, Institute for Strategic and Regional Studies, Tashkent, Uzbekistan

Lecturing and Research: Iranian-American Relations and Their Geopolitical Influence on Central Asia Indiana University—Bloomington, Department of Central Eurasian Studies, Bloomington, IN 47405 c/o Dr. M. Nazif Shahrani

September 2001 - July 2002

### **PSYCHOLOGY**

#### Alac, Morana

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Communication, University of Bologna, Bologna, Italy Research: Vocal Communication in Vervet Monkeys Harvard University, Department of Psychology, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. Marc Hauser October 2001 - June 2001

### Aprile, Teresa

Research Associate, Department of Psychology, University of Rome "La Sapienza", Rome, Italy Research: The Hemispheric Specialization and the Neural Bases of Implicit Memory Stanford University, Department of Psychology, Stanford, CA 94305-6010 c/o Dr. John Gabrieli June 2001 - September 2001

### Bergerbest-Agassi, Dafna

Teaching Associate, Department of Psychology, Tel Aviv University, Tel Aviv, Israel Research: Brain Structures Underlying Conscious and Unconscious Influences of Memory as Revealed by Functional Magnetic Resonance Imaging Stanford University, Department of Psychology, Stanford, CA 94305-2130 c/o Dr. John Gabrieli August 2001 - August 2002

### Berghofer, Gerlinde

Research Assistant, Psychiatric Quality Assurance, Clinic for Psycho-Social Services, Wien, Austria

# **P**SYCHOLOGY

Research: Patient Satisfaction with Outpatient
Psychiatric Care: Empirical Analysis and
Development of a New Assessment Tool
Columbia University, Joseph L. Mailman School of
Public Health, Division of Epidemiology, New York,
NY 10027
c/o Dr. Bruce Link
August 2001 - December 2001

### Chan, Chihyu

Associate Professor, Department of Education,
National Chengchi University, Taipei, Taiwan
Research: Creative Problem-Solving Processes:
Perspectives from Constructivisim, Interactivism and
Evolutionary Epistemology
Lehigh University, Department of Psychology,
Bethlehem, PA 18015-3094
c/o Dr. Mark H. Bickhard
June 2001 - August 2001

#### Glasova, Maria

Senior Lecturer, Faculty of Education, Department of Psychology and Pathopsychology, Comenius University of Bratislava, Bratislava, Slovak Republic Research: Children with Serious Somatic Disease in the Family: Psychological and Ethical Aspects Saint Louis University, Center for Health Care Ethics, St. Louis, MO 63108 c/o Dr. Gerard Magill October 2001 - March 2002

### Hatani, Ofueru

Education, Naruto University of Education, Naruto, Tokushima, Japan
Research: Communicating About a Partner: The Nature and Meaning of Metaphors and Symbols Used in the United States About Japan
Ohio State University—Columbus, Mershon Center, Columbus, OH 43210 c/o Dr. Richard Ned Lebow
July 2001 - April 2002

Associate Professor, Department of Social Sciences

#### Imhof, Margarete

Academic Lecturer, Johann Wolfgang Goethe University, Frankfurt/Main 11, Germany Lecturing and Research: Teacher Education and Listening The College of New Jersey, School of Education, Department of Special Education, Ewing, NJ 08628-0718 c/o Dr. Alan Cohen August 2001 - March 2002

#### Knotkova, Helena

Psychologist, Institute of Physiology, Department of Cellular Neurophysiology, Czech Academy of Sciences, Prague, Czech Republic

Research: Psychophysiological Mechanisms of Pain: Gender and Cross-Cultural Differences in Pain Report and Sensation

Columbia University, College of Physicians and Surgeons, Department of Psychiatry, New York, NY 10032 c/o Dr. W. Crawford Clark September 2001 - March 2002

### Mahmud, Shamsul

Professor, Department of Psychology, University of Dhaka, Dhaka, Bangladesh Lecturing: Psychology and Sociology of Drug Abuse Alvernia College, Office of Academic Affairs, Reading, PA 19607 c/o Dr. Anne A. Skleder August 2001 - May 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Makhovskaya, Olga

Research Fellow, Institute of Psychology, Laboratory for Communication Studies, Russian Academy of Sciences, Moscow, Russia

Research: Practices and Beliefs of Upbringing for Russian Emigre Children: The Influence on the Acculturation Process in the U.S.

University of Washington, College of Education, Department of Curriculum and Instruction, Seattle, WA 98195-3600

c/o Dr. Stephen T. Kerr October 2001 - June 2002

#### Martin, Maeve

Senior Lecturer, Department of Education, National University of Ireland Maynooth, Maynooth, Co. Kildare, Ireland

Research: An Examination of Emergent Models of Teacher Professional Development Boston College, Office of Academic Vice President

and Dean of Faculties, Chestnut Hill, MA 02167 c/o Dr. John J. Neuhauser

August 2001 - August 2002

#### Nourkova, Veronika

Researcher, Department of General Psychology, Moscow State University, Moscow, Russia Research: Sensitivity to Implanted Memories: Addressing Different Life Periods in Intervals of Self-Identity University of Washington, Department of Psychology, Seattle, WA 98195 c/o Dr. Elizabeth F. Loftus January 2002 - June 2002

### Pastorelli, Concetta

Associate Professor, Department of Psychology, University of Rome "La Sapienza", Rome, Italy Research: Impact of Social Cognitive Factors on Adjustment and Maladjustment Stanford University, Department of Psychology, Stanford, CA 94305-2130 c/o Dr. Albert Bandura January 2002 - March 2002

### Schmitt, Manfred J.

Professor, Department of Psychology, University of Trier, Trier, Germany Research: Longitudinal Effects of Relative Deprivation and Relative Privilege University of California—Davis, Department of Psychology, Davis, CA 95616 c/o Dr. Keith Widaman March 2002 - July 2002

#### Timulak, Ladislav

Child Psychology and Pathopsychology, Bratiskava, Slovak Republic Research: Empowerment Events in Psychotherapy University of Toledo, Department of Psychology, Toledo, OH 43606 c/o Dr. Robert Elliott September 2001 - February 2002

Psychologist and Researcher, Research Institute of

#### Tuval-Mashiach, Rivka

Research Coordinator, Department of Psychiatry, Hadassah University Hospital, Jerusalem, Israel Research: Narrative Constructions of Health and Illness in Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder Patients and Healthy Adult Stories CUNY—Graduate School and University Center, The Graduate School and University Center, Social

Personality Program, New York, NY 10016-4308 c/o Dr. Bill Cross September 2001 - September 2002

### Vargas, Juan Pedro

Researcher, Experimental Psychology, University of Sevilla, Sevilla, Spain

Research, Electrophysiological Analysis of the Space

Research: Electrophysiological Analysis of the Space Representation in the Hippocampus Bowling Green State University, Psychology, Bowling Green, OH 43403 c/o Mr. Verner Peter Bingman September 2001 - September 2003

#### Zech, Emmanuelle

Research Fellow, Faculty of Psychology, University of Louvain, Louvain-la-Neuve, Belgium
Research: The Effects of the Social Sharing of Emotional Experiences: Understanding the Mediators of Perceived Benefits
University of Florida, Health Science Center, National Institute of Mental Health Center for the Study of Emotion and Attentio, Gainesville, FL 32610 c/o Dr. Peter J. Lang
September 2001 - March 2002

#### Zuckerman, Galina

Senior Research Scientist, Psychological Institute, Russian Academy of Education, Moscow, Russia Research: Psychological Aspects of the Transition from Elementary School into Middle School University of Wisconsin—Madison, School of Education, Wisconsin Center for Education Research, Madison, WI 53706 c/o Dr. Andrew C. Porter August 2001 - March 2002

### **PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION**

### Clapper, Valiant

Senior Lecturer, Department of Public Management.
Pretoria Technikon, Pretoria, South Africa
Lecturing: Public Administration Theory and Practice
Southern University and Agricultural and Mechanical
College, The Nelson Mandela School of Public
Policy and Urban Affairs, Ph.D. Program in Public
Policy, Baton Rouge, LA 70813
c/o Dr. Valentine James
January 2002 - October 2002
(Scholar-in-Residence Program)

### Koenig, Ariane

Independent Consultant, Bereldange, Luxembourg Research: The Role of Expert Advice in the Governance of Risk Harvard University, John F. Kennedy School of Government, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. John Holdren Harvard University, John F. Kennedy School of Government, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. Sheila Jasanoff September 2001 - March 2002

# PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION

#### Korolainen, Kaija

Human Resources Officer, Central Administration, Human Resources, University of Turku, Turku, Finland

Lecturing and Research: Developing Human Resources Management

University of Louisville, Department of Human Resources, Louisville, KY 40208 c/o Mr. Nichols Lawrence II April 2001 - August 2001

### Kwon, Gi-Heon

Associate Professor, Department of Public Administration, Kyung Hee University, Seoul, Korea Research: The Empirical Study of the Knowledge-Based Government: Focusing on the United States Federal and State Government Syracuse University, Maxwell School of Citizenship and Public Affairs, Syracuse, NY 13244 c/o Dr. Stuart J. Thorson July 2001 - June 2002

### Mustafa, Hulya

Head, Department of Environment, Transport and the Regions, London, United Kingdom

Research: Engaging Citizens: Encouraging
Participation in Local Government and in the Local
Community

University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, Humphrey Institute of Public Affairs, Minneapolis, MN 55455 c/o Ms. Megan Kennedy, CIES August 2001 - June 2002

### Oguonu, Chika

Senior Lecturer, Department of Public Administration and Local Government, University of Nigeria, Nsukka, Nigeria

Research: Revenue Sources for Local Governments in the United States and Nigeria and Methods of Maximizing Them: A Comparative Analysis Georgia Southern University, Department of Political Science, Statesboro, GA 30460-8101

c/o Dr. Godwin Okafor September 2001 - May 2002

#### Park, Jai

Professor, Department of Public Administration, Sookmyung Women's University, Seoul, Korea Research: Participation Strategies of NGOs to Policy Formation Process: A Comparative Analysis Between South Korea and the United States University of California—Berkeley, Institute of Governmental Studies, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Eunice Park March 2002 - November 2002

### Savoie, Donald

Clement-Cormier Chair, Canadian Institute for Research on Regional Development, University of Moncton, Moncton, Canada

Research: The Rise of the Managerial State in the United States

Harvard University, Weatherhead Center for International Affairs, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. James A. Cooney

Duke University, Center for North American Studies and Canadian Studies Program, Durham, NC 27708 c/o Ms. Janice T. Engelhardt September 2001 - April 2002

### Slava, Svitlana

Associate Professor, Department of Economics, Management and Marketing, Uzhhorod State University, Uzhhorod, Ukraine

Research: Managerial and Comparative Perspectives on Conditions for Sustainable Local Development

University of Georgia, C. Vinson Institute of Government, International Center for Democratic Governance, Athens, GA 30601 c/o Dr. Rusty Brooks

September 2001 - June 2002

#### Zhang, Cheng-fu

Professor and Vice-Dean, Department of Public Administration, Renmin University of China, Beijing, China

Research: Strategies and Experiences of American Government Reinvention: The Implications on Chinese Governmental Reform

Harvard University John F. Kennedy School of Government, John F. Kennedy School of Government, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. Elaine Kamarck

September 2001 - June 2002

### RELIGIOUS STUDIES

### Abdullaeva, Firuza

Associate Professor, Faculty of Oriental Studies, St. Petersburg State University, St. Petersburg, Russia Lecturing: Persian Exegesis and Persian Manuscript Tradition

University of Michigan—Ann Arbor, Center for Middle Eastern and North African Studies, Department of Near Eastern Studies, Ann Arbor, MI 48109 c/o Dr. Alexander Knysh September 2001 - December 2001

#### Bakke, Odd

Associate Professor, The School of Mission and Theology, Department of Church History, Stavanger, Norway

Research: Children and Childhood in Late Christian Antiquity

Luther Seminary, St. Paul, MN 55108 c/o Dr. Todd Nichol July 2001 - July 2002

### Chan, Alan

Vice-Dean, Faculty of Arts and Social Sciences, National University of Singapore, Singapore Research: Towards a History of Interpretation of the Daodejing

University of Washington, Department of Asian Languages and Literature, Seattle, WA 98195-3521 c/o Dr. William Boltz

August 2001 - November 2001

#### Marian-Balas, Marin

Researcher, Department of Ethnomusicology, Institute of Ethnology and Folklore, Bucharest, Romania Research: The Sociocultural Status of Some Religious Minorities and Their Affirmation through the Arts University of Chicago, Department of Music, Chicago, IL 60637 c/o Dr. Philip V. Bohlman August 2001 - March 2002

#### Nabofa, Michael

Professor, Department of Religious Studies, University of Ibadan, Ibadan, Nigeria
Lecturing: Traditional African Religion
John Carroll University, Department of Religious
Studies, University Heights, OH 44118
c/o Dr. Paul Lauritzen
August 2001 - May 2002
(Scholar-in-Residence Program)

### Nossenko, Elena

Research Fellow, Institute of Oriental Studies,
Department of Israel Studies, Russian Academy of
Sciences, Moscow, Russia
Research: Jewish Folk Beliefs and Practices

University of Pennsylvania, School of Arts and Sciences, Department of History, Philadelphia, PA 19104-6228 c/o Dr. Benjamin Nathans January 2002 - July 2002

#### Pantchenko, Alexandre

Research Fellow, Institute of Russian Literature, Folklore Section, Russian Academy of Sciences, St. Petersburg, Russia

Lecturing: Folk Religion and Religious Folklore in Russia

University of Wisconsin—Madison, Department of Slavic Languages, Madison, WI 53706 c/o Dr. Alexander Dolinin February 2002 - June 2002

### Rachman, Abdul

Director, Graduate Program, Institut Agama Islam
Negeri Walisongo, Semarang, Indonesia
Research: Islam and Humanism. When Islam Learns
from the West: A Cross-Cultural Project
University of North Florida, Department of
Anthropology, Jacksonville, FL 32224
c/o Dr. Ron Lukens-Ball
Arizona State University, Department of Religion,
Tempe, AZ 85287
c/o Dr. Mark Woodward
August 2001 - February 2002

### Rom-Shiloni, Dalit

Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel
Lecturing and Research: Theology of Defeat: God
Versus People in Biblical and Mesopotamian
Sources
University of Pennsylvania, School of Arts and
Sciences, Department of Asian and Middle Eastern
Studies, Philadelphia, PA 19104-6305
c/o Dr. Jeffrey H. Tigay
September 2001 - September 2002

Teaching Instructor, Department of Bible Studies,

### SOCIOLOGY AND SOCIAL WORK

### Aupers, Steven

Doctoral Candidate, Faculty of Social Sciences, Erasmus University of Rotterdam, Rotterdam, Netherlands

Research: The Sacralization of New Technology in American Cyberculture

## SOCIOLOGY AND SOCIAL WORK

University of California—Berkeley, Department of Sociology, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Loic Wacquant August 2001 - December 2001

### Collyer Canales, Jaime

Professor, Faculty of Humanities, Diego Portales University, Santiago, Chile

Lecturing: Identity and Culture in Latin America and the U.S.A.

Greenfield Community College, Humanities Division, Greenfield, MA 01301 c/o Dr. Donna Wilson August 2001 - May 2002 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

#### Doe, Tanis

Independent Scholar, Victoria, Canada

Research: Comparative and Distance Disability Studies in the U.S. and Canada

University of Washington, School of Public Health and Community Medicine, Department of Health Services, Seattle, WA 98195 c/o Dr. Mary Richardson January 2002 - June 2002

#### El Harras, Mokhtar

Professor, Department of Sociology, Faculty of Letters and Human Sciences, Rabat, Morocco

Research: The Qualitative Methods in Social Sciences: The Case of Morocco

Princeton University, Department of Anthropology, Princeton, NJ 08544 c/o Dr. Lawrence Rosen July 2001 - October 2001

#### Gephart, Werner

Professor, Department of Sociology, Rheinische Friedrich Wilhelms University of Bonn, Bonn, Germany

Lecturing and Research: German Studies: Sociology of Law, Art and Culture

Washington University, Arts and Sciences, Department of Political Science, St. Louis, MO 63130-4899 c/o Dr. Jack Knight

August 2001 - May 2002

### lanova, Miroslava

Director, MBMD Institute for Marketing and Social Surveys, Sofia, Bulgaria

Research: Bulgaria: Structural Changes in Public Opinion in Conditions of Radical Transformation University of California—Berkeley, Center for Slavic and East European Studies, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Barbara Voytek September 2001 - February 2002

### Kim, Dong No

Associate Professor, Department of Sociology, Yonsei University, Soeul, Korea

Research: The Involvement of the United States in Korea's Industrialization

University of California—Berkeley, Department of Political Science, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Hong-yung Lee

September 2001 - August 2002

### Ku, Chung-Hwa

Professor, Department of Sociology, National Chengchi University, Taipei, Taiwan

Research: The Role of Non-Profit Organizations in the Pursuit of Civil Society: The Case of Taiwan and

University of San Francisco, Institute for Nonprofit Organization Management, College of Professional Studies, San Francisco, CA 94117-1080 c/o Dr. Michael Cortes March 2002 - June 2002

#### Kutuev, Pavlo

Associate Professor, Department of Sociology, Kiev-Mohyla Academy, Kiev, Ukraine Lecturing and Research: Political Culture of Administrative Elites in Ukraine and the United

New York University, Robert F. Wagner Graduate School of Public Service, New York, NY 10012 c/o Dr. Sonia Ospina

January 2002 - August 2002

### Nishizaka, Aogu

Professor, Faculty of Sociology and Social Work, Department of Sociology, Meiji Gakuin University, Tokyo, Japan

Research: Tools and Perception in Human Interaction: An Ethnomethodological Study

University of California—Los Angeles, Department of Applied Linguistics and TESL, Los Angeles, CA 90095-1531

c/o Dr. Charles Goodwin September 2001 - March 2002

### Norrung, Per

Senior Research Fellow, National School of Social Work, Frederiksberg, Denmark

# TEFL/APPLIED LINGUISTICS

Research: Social Heritage: Cross-Cultural Comparison on Intergenerational Patterns of Family Deprivation Fordham University, Graduate School of Social Services, New York, NY 10023 c/o Dr. John Cosgrove September 2001 - December 2001

#### Olvera, Alberto

Professor and Researcher, Institute of Historic and Social Research, Veracruzana University, Jalapa, Mexico

Research: Civil Society, Governance and Democratic Development in Mexico

University of California—San Diego, Center for U.S. - Mexican Studies, La Jolla, CA 92093-0510 c/o Dr. Wayne Cornelius

February 2002 - August 2002

### Sava, Ionel

Lecturer, Faculty of Sociology and Social Assistance, University of Bucharest, Bucharest, Romania Lecturing and Research: Ten Years of Reforms in Eastern Europe

University of California—Los Angeles, Department of Sociology, Los Angeles, CA 90095 c/o Dr. Roger Waldinger January 2002 - June 2002

### Sengers, Erik

Research Assistant, Department of Practical Theology and Social Sciences, Catholic Theological University, Utrecht, Netherlands Research: Rational Choice and Religious Moblization in Dutch Catholicism, 1800-2000 Pennsylvania State University—University Park, University Park, PA 16802 c/o Dr. Roger Finke

December 2001 - December 2002

### Serto-Radics, Istvan

Mayor and Family Physician, Local Government of Uszka, Office of the Mayor, Uszka, Hungary Research: The Empowerment of Marginal Peoples University of Mississippi, Croft Institute for International Studies, University, MS 38677 c/o Dr. Michael F. Metcalf September 2001 - July 2002

### Syahra, Rusvdi

Research Associate, Center for Social and Cultural Studies, Indonesian Institute of Sciences, Jakarta, Indonesia

Research: Anomie and Social Capital: A Sociological Perspective of Multidimensional Crisis in Indonesia

Michigan State University, College of Agriculture and Natural Resources, Department of Agricultural Economics, East Lansing, MI 48824 c/o Dr. Lindon Robison March 2002 - May 2002

#### Taruskiene, Jolanta

Director, The United States Baltic Foundation, Vilnius, Lithuania

Research: Philanthropy as a Means of Strengthening the Non-Governmental Organizations Sector and Shaping the Civic Role of Business Johns Hopkins University, Center for Civil Society Studies, Baltimore, MD 21218

c/o Dr. Lester Salamon January 2002 - May 2002

# **TEFL/APPLIED LINGUISTICS**

#### Balarbar, Corazon

Associate Professor, Department of English Language Education, De la Salle University, Manila, Philippines

Research: A Descriptive Analysis of the Methods Used in Teaching English as a Foreign Language to Multi-Lingual Deaf Students

Gallaudet University, English Language Institute, Washington, DC 20002-3625 c/o Dr. Terry Coye January 2002 - May 2002

### Petrovska, Irina

Senior Lecturer, Faculty of Tourism and Hospitality, University of St. Kliment Ohridski, Bitola, Macedonia

Lecturing and Research: Cultural Mirrors: Materials and Methods in the English as a Foreign Language Classroom

Kirkwood Community College, Department of International Studies, Cedar Rapids, IA 52406 c/o Ms. Gayle Glick September 2001 - June 2002

### Sestic, Lada

Professor, Faculty of Philosophy, Department of English, University of Sarajevo, Sarajevo, Bosnia Herzegovina

Research: Modernization of the Teaching Process in University-Level Phonetics and Technical English Classes

# TEFL/APPLIED LINGUISTICS

University of California—Berkeley, Department of Linguistics, Berkeley, CA 94720-2650 c/o Dr. John J. Ohala September 2001 - June 2002

#### Tafani, Vilma

Head, Faculty of Foreign Languages, Department of English, A. Xhuvani University, Elbasan, Albania Research: Improving Teaching English Language and Culture Through Multimedia SUNY—College at Fredonia, Department of Communication, Fredonia, NY 14063 c/o Dr. Ted Schwalbe October 2001 - April 2002

### Terekhova, Evgenia

Professor and Chair, Department of Foreign Languages, Russian Academy of Sciences-Far Eastern Branch, Vladivostok, Russia Research: Translation Studies: Two-Way Translation Monterey Institute of International Studies, Graduate School of Translation and Interpretation, Russian Program, Monterey, CA 93940 c/o Dr. Michael Gillen October 2001 - July 2002

### THEATER AND DANCE

### Kim, Sam-Jin

Korean National University of the Arts, Seoul, Korea Lecturing and Research: The Korean Traditional Creative Dance California State University—Long Beach, Department

Assistant Professor, Department of Choreography,

of Dance, Long Beach, CA 90840-7201 c/o Dr. Judy Allen

August 2001 - July 2002

### Nikcevic, Sanja

President, International Theater Institute, Croatian Center, United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization, Zagreb, Croatia Lecturing and Research: American Realistic Drama University of California—Santa Barbara, Department of Dramatic Arts, Santa Barbara, CA 93106 c/o Dr. William Davies King September 2001 - June 2002

### Niziolek, Grzegorz

Assistant Professor, Department of History and Theory of Theater, Jagiellonian University, Krakow, Poland Research: Drama Theory and Drama Department CUNY-Graduate School and University Center, The Graduate School and University Center, Martin E. Segal Theater Center, New York, NY 10016-4309 c/o Dr. Daniel Gerould September 2001 - June 2002



# ALPHABETICAL INDEX

To find out more about a scholar, turn to the individual's complete directory entry, which can be found in the section corresponding to the discipline listed after the scholar's name.

### A

Abdelwahed, Said; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Gaza Abdullaeva, Firuza; Religious Studies; Russia Abikeyeva, Gulnara O.; Art History; Kazakhstan Abouchedid, Kamal; Education; Lebanon Abu-Rub, Haithem; Engineering; West Bank\* Ackland, Graeme; Physics and Astronomy; United Kingdom Afonassine, Evgueni; Philosophy; Russia Ahas, Rein; Geography; Estonia Ajala, James; Education; Nigeria Aktan, Gulderen; Medical Sciences; Turkey Al Ali, Ahmad; Mathematics; United Arab Emirates Al Dhahiry, Said; Medical Sciences; Oman Alac, Morana: Psychology: Italy

Al-Adawi, Samir; Medical Sciences; Oman Alam, Mohammed; Law; Bangladesh

Al-Arwosi, Mohammed; Architecture and Urban Planning; Yemen

Albanesi, Guillermo; Geology; Argentina

Alberts, Vivian; Physics and Astronomy; South Africa

Aldana, Susana; History (non-U.S.); Peru\* Al-Haidary, Ahmed; Agriculture; Saudi Arabia

Ali, Nawab; Biological Sciences; Pakistan

Ali, Rafia; Physics and Astronomy; Pakistan

Al-Musawi, Mushin Jassim Ali; Language and

Literature (non-U.S.); Tunisia

Al-Noaimi, Kawkab; Chemistry; Qatar

Al-Oumar, Ahmad; Engineering; Syria

Al-Sheri, Atef; Architecture and Urban Planning; Saudi Arabia

Altaliyeva, Akmaral; Business Administration; Kazakhstan

Amer, Mohammad; Mathematics; West Bank Andersson, Hans; Political Science; Sweden

Aprile, Teresa; Psychology; Italy

Arbeit, Marcel; American Literature; Czech Republic Arrasate Iragui, Montserrat; Biological Sciences; Spain Arthur, Michael; Medical Sciences; United Kingdom

Arukwe, Augustine; Agriculture; Norway Ashkenasy, Gonen; Chemistry; Israel

Ashkenasy, Nurit; Engineering; Israel Aupers, Steven; Sociology and Social Work; Netherlands

Austermuhl, Frank; American History; Germany Avdagic, Zikrija; Computer Science; Bosnia Herzegovina

Avila Rivas, Miguel; Environmental Sciences; Chile Aydemir, Mehmet; Engineering; Turkey Azimbekova, Sholpan; Economics; Kazakhstan Azrar, Lahcen; Engineering; Morocco

### B

Babenko, Andrei; Environmental Sciences; Russia Bach, Gerhard Peter; American Literature; Germany Bader-Zaar, Birgitta; History (non-U.S.); Austria Badr, Abdel Fattah; Biological Sciences; Egypt\* Bae, Sang-Pyo; Education; Korea Bakke, Odd; Religious Studies; Norway Balarbar, Corazon; TEFL/Applied Linguistics; **Philippines** 

Baloch, Abdul; Engineering; Pakistan Barbu, Daniel; Political Science; Romania Barjous, Majdi; Geology; Jordan Barka, Mohammed; Economics; Algeria Bartos, Ludek; Environmental Sciences; Czech

Bashina, Leila; Political Science; Kazakhstan Bayegan, Elizabeth; Computer Science; Norway Baykal, Atac; Medical Sciences; Turkey Becker Junior, Eduardo; Medical Sciences; Brazil\* Belak, Mihaly; Medical Sciences; Hungary Belin Bourgogne, Jean; Economics; France Bellion-Jourdan, Jerome; Political Science; France Ben Arab Ben Hafsa, Mounira; Economics; Tunisia Ben Maissa, Abdessalam; Philosophy; Morocco Ben Mohamed, Abdelkrim; Physics and Astronomy; Niger

Bergerbest-Agassi, Dafna; Psychology; Israel Berghofer, Gerlinde; Psychology; Austria Bharvani, Shakuntala; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); India

# ALPHABETICAL INDEX

Bhat, Jyoti; Business Administration; India Bhoopat, Lertlakana; Medical Sciences; Thailand Bigaj, Tomasz; Philosophy; Poland Bila, Magdalena; Linguistics; Slovak Republic Bilyy, Oleg; Political Science; Ukraine Biran, Michal; History (non-U.S.); Israel Bishry, Rony; Economics; Indonesia Bislev, Sven; Political Science; Denmark Bissimaliyeva, Maryam K.; Linguistics; Kazakhstan Blaikie, Richard; Physics and Astronomy; New Zealand Boiculese, Vasile; Mathematics; Romania Bokhari, Ashfaque; Mathematics; Pakistan Bordat, Francis; American History; France Boriak, Olena; Anthropology and Archaeology; Ukraine Boukharkine, Petr; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Russia Bramberger, Andrea; Education; Austria Briers, Andrew Norman; Education; United Kingdom Bright, Paul; Law; United Kingdom Broberger, Christian; Medical Sciences; Sweden Bruni, Francesco; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Italy\* Buk-Berge, Elisabeth; Education; Norway Buken, Gulriz; American Literature; Turkey Bula, Dace; Anthropology and Archaeology; Latvia Bulat, Nicolae; History (non-U.S.); Moldova Bulatetska, Ludmila; Linguistics; Ukraine Burdeniuc, Galina; Education; Moldova Buzzanca, Giuseppe; Music; Italy

### $\mathbf{C}$

Calogero, Elena; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Cap Bun, Marina; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Romania Capli, Bulent; Communications and Journalism; Turkey Caruana, Gabriel; Art; Malta Cerrah, Ibrahim; Law; Turkey Chachati, Louay; Engineering; Syria Chalise, Mukesh; Biological Sciences; Nepal Chan, Alan; Religious Studies; Singapore Chan, Chihyu; Psychology; Taiwan Chan, Lai Keng; Biological Sciences; Malaysia Chang, Feng-Yuan; Engineering; Taiwan Chang, Li-ching; Law; Taiwan Chang, Yunkun; Economics; China Chaturvedi, Rashmi; Education; India Chen, Alon; Biological Sciences; Israel Chen, Jiaming; Philosophy; China

Chen, Sungpuo; Business Administration; Taiwan Chen, Yaping; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); China Ching, Chi-Jen; Law; Taiwan Chisala, Busiso; Mathematics; Malawi Chislari, Elena; Business Administration; Moldova Choi, Byong Hyon; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Korea Choi, Seung Jin; Education; Korea Chowdhury, Ashraf; Economics; Bangladesh Christie, Andrew; Law; Australia Ciraci, Salim; Physics and Astronomy; Turkey Ciubrinskas, Vytis; Anthropology and Archaeology; Lithuania Ciugureanu, Carmen; American Literature; Romania Clapper, Valiant; Public Administration; South Africa Coaldrake, Owen; Education; Australia Coleman, Stephen; Engineering; New Zealand Collyer Canales, Jaime; Sociology and Social Work; Colonomos, Ariel; Political Science; France Contreras, Carmina; Business Administration; Mexico Cools, Jan; Medical Sciences; Belgium Coppolani, Antoine; History (non-U.S.); France Costa, Arthur; Political Science; Brazil\* Cottenet, Cecile; American History; France Cousins, Rodney; Law; United Kingdom

Chen, Naiwei; Law; China

### D

Dagi, Ihsan; Political Science; Turkey Dai, Jinping; Economics; China Davcev, Danco; Computer Science; Macedonia De Clausel De Cousse, Florence; Architecture and Urban Planning; France\* De Petris, Andrea; Political Science; Italy De Vita, Alvaro; Political Science; Brazil Degirmendzic, Jan; Geography; Poland Demyanchuk, Alexander; Education; Ukraine\* Dennis, Michael; History (non-U.S.); Canada D'Haeze, Wim; Biological Sciences; Belgium Diab, Roseanne; Environmental Sciences; South Africa Diaz Trelles, Ramon; Biological Sciences; Portugal Dimitrov, Lubomir; Engineering; Bulgaria Dimitrova, Sevdalina S.; Physics and Astronomy; Bulgaria Discacciati, Omella; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Italy Divisova, Jana; Medical Sciences; Czech Republic

Djuraeva, Komuna K.; Business Administration;
Uzbekistan
Dobija, Dorota; Economics; Poland
Dobre, Octavia; Engineering; Romania
Doe, Tanis; Sociology and Social Work; Canada
Dominguez Lozano, Felipe; Environmental Sciences;
Spain
Dorneanu, Olivia; Medical Sciences; Romania
Dominger, Manfred; Environmental Sciences; Austria
Drabek, Tomas; Medical Sciences; Czech Republic
Dranca, Ion; Chemistry; Moldova
Dziubalska-Kolaczyk, Katarzyna; Linguistics; Poland

## E

Eeckhout, Bart; American Literature; Belgium
El Harby, Abdullah; Business Administration; Saudi
Arabia
El Harras, Mokhtar; Sociology and Social Work;
Morocco
El Noshokaty, Shady; Art; Egypt\*
El-Qawasmeh, Eyas; Computer Science; Jordan
Elsner, Wolfram; Economics; Germany
Escalona, Jose; Engineering; Spain
Essaifi, Abderrahim; Geology; Morocco

### F

Nigeria Farooqui, Muhammad; Geology; Pakistan Fatmi, M' Barek; Agriculture; Morocco Faust, Avraham; Anthropology and Archaeology; Israel Ferguson, Tyrone; Political Science; Trinidad & Tobago Fernanadez-Teijeiro, Ana; Medical Sciences; Spain Ferran, Denise; Art History; Ireland Figueroa, Raul; History (non-U.S.); Mexico Fischer, Daniel; Art; Slovak Republic Fiziev, Plamen; Physics and Astronomy; Bulgaria Florens, Clementine; Economics; France Fraile-Marcos, Ana; American Literature; Spain\* Fuenzalida Bosse, Maria; Engineering; Chile Fur, Gunlog; American History; Sweden Furusawa, Taiji; Economics; Japan

Fadare, Samson; Architecture and Urban Planning;

### G

Gabricevic, Mario; Chemistry; Croatia

Gaertner, Heinz; Political Science; Austria Gallego, Maria; Medical Sciences; Spain Garaybayli, Garay; Medical Sciences; Azerbaijan Garba, Precious; Economics; Nigeria Garcia Martinez, Javier; Chemistry; Spain Gaudet, Francoise; Library Science; France Gavriliuc, Robert; Engineering; Romania Gebreselassie, Teshome; Biological Sciences; Ethiopia Genckava, Omer; Political Science; Turkey Georgiadis, Haralambos; Engineering; Greece Gephart, Werner; Sociology and Social Work; Germany Ghaleigh, Navraj; Law; Italy Ghulam Rasool, Nassar Banu; Biological Sciences; Malaysia Gisbert, Enric; Biological Sciences; Spain\* Gjergji, Bashkim; Communications and Journalism; Albania Gjesdal, Kristin; Philosophy; Norway Glasova, Maria; Psychology; Slovak Republic Goetze, Herbert; Education; Germany\* Gomez, Mario; Law; Sri Lanka Gonzalez, Eva; Biological Sciences; Spain Gonzalez-Alvarez, Alejandro; Engineering; Mexico Gordon, David; Architecture and Urban Planning; Canada Goriatchkine, Serguei; Geography; Russia Granados-Sanandres, Ana; Mathematics; Spain\* Grangetto, Marco; Engineering; Italy Greenberg, Dan; Medical Sciences; Israel Gritsenko, Elena; Linguistics; Russia Gropp, Sandrine; Library Science; France Grzesik, Zbigniew; Chemistry; Poland Gueye, Serigne; Medical Sciences; Senegal Gunawardena, Weligalle W.; Biological Sciences; Sri Lanka Gupta, Shreekant; Economics; India Gurlek, Omer; Medical Sciences; Turkey Gutierrez Pantoja, Silvio; Environmental Sciences: ·Chile Gyulai, Gabor; Agriculture; Hungary

### H

Hachem, Jean Pierre; Medical Sciences; Belgium Haggag, Salah Eldin; Mathematics; Egypt\* Hahn, Sylvia; History (non-U.S.); Austria Hallett, Nicholas; Law; United Kingdom Hamada, Yohtaro; Communications and Journalism; Japan Hameed, Abdul; Biological Sciences; Pakistan

# ALPHABETICAL INDEX

Hamor, Tamas; Environmental Sciences; Hungary Han, In Soo; Business Administration; Korea Haraguchi, Saburo; American Literature; Japan Harb, Ahmad; American Literature; West Bank Harries, Daniel; Chemistry; Israel Harrison, Bernadette; Medical Sciences; Australia Harutyunyan, Artem; American Literature; Armenia Hasan-Zada, Nazim; Medical Sciences; Azerbaijan Hasbullah, Shahul; Geography; Sri Lanka Hassan, Md.; Anthropology and Archaeology; Bangladesh Hatani, Ofueru; Psychology; Japan Hayden, Thomas; Music; United Kingdom Hayward, Scott; Biological Sciences; United Kingdom Hecimovic, Silva; Medical Sciences; Croatia Hegre, Havard; Political Science; Norway Higa, Miyoko; American Literature; Japan Hilden, Per; Anthropology and Archaeology; Norway Holownia, Thaddeus; Art; Canada Homedan, Marwan; Agriculture; Syria Hoon, Hian-Teck; Economics; Singapore Hsia, Lin; Education; Taiwan Hsiao, Ching-Kai; Agriculture; Taiwan Huang, Hsiu-Shuang; Education; Taiwan Hulicki, Zbigniew; Engineering; Poland Hung, Ming-Chin; Mathematics; Taiwan Hussain, Shahnaz; Geography; Bangladesh Huyer, Sophia; Political Science; Canada Hwang, Hae Sung; American History; Korea

### I

lakoubovski, Vladimir; Political Science; Russia Iakovlev, Igor; Environmental Sciences; Russia Ibanez de Sans, Maria Elena; Biological Sciences; Spain\*

Ibell, Timothy; Engineering; United Kingdom Ignacio, Violeta; History (non-U.S.); Philippines Ignell, Rickard; Biological Sciences; Sweden Ilmoni, Tony; Art; Finland Imhof, Margarete; Psychology; Germany Ivezic, Marija; Agriculture; Croatia Iwara, Alexander; Linguistics; Nigeria

### J

Jang, Show-Ling; Economics; Taiwan Jarvinen, Oli Pekka; Computer Science; Finland Jebbour, Abdelkrim; Linguistics; Morocco Jech, Robert; Medical Sciences; Czech Republic Jimenez, Jose; Biological Sciences; Spain\*
Jimenez Lopez, Concepcion; Physics and Astronomy;
Spain\*
Jordan Bueso, Maria; Chemistry; Spain\*
Jozwik, Marcin; Medical Sciences; Poland
Jua, Roselyne; American Literature; Cameroon
Juzeliunas, Eimutis; Chemistry; Lithuania

### K

Kabanova, Irina; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Russia Kaczmarek, Leszek; Biological Sciences; Poland Kadioglu, Yusuf; Geology; Turkey Kahanoff, Maya; Sociology and Social Work; Israel\* Kamath, Ravikala; Education; India Kantcheva, Youlia; Communications and Journalism; Bulgaria Kanu, Okpete; Education; Nigeria\* Kapitsa, Yuriy; Law; Ukraine Karajovic, Emilija; Law; Federal Republic of Yugoslavia Kee, Thuan Chye; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Malaysia Kelleher, Cecily; Medical Sciences; Ireland Kengerlinskiy, Latif; Education; Azerbaijan Keogh, Dermot; History (non-U.S.); Ireland Khadge, Buddhi; Agriculture; Nepal Khalaf, Elias; American Literature; Syria Khalifa, Sherif; Medical Sciences; Egypt\* Khanthachai, Nathabhol; Economics; Thailand Khaydarov, Miryakub; Business Administration; Uzbekistan Khedr, Tamer; Theater and Dance; Egypt\* Kheir El Din, Amr; Business Administration; Egypt\* Khissamoutdinov, Amir; History (non-U.S.); Russia Khomyakov, Maxim; Philosophy; Russia

Khromova, Tatiana; Geography; Russia
Kidwai, Saleem; Political Science; India
Kierans, Ciara; Anthropology and Archaeology;
Ireland
Kilkki, Jaana; Computer Science; Finland
Kim, Bong Eun; American Literature; Korea
Kim, Dong No; Sociology and Social Work; Korea
Kim, Jung; Environmental Sciences; Korea
Kim, Myung-hwan; Language and Literature
(non-U.S.); Korea
Kim, Sam-Jin; Theater and Dance; Korea

Kim, Seung Jin; Economics; Korea Kirakosyan, Ara; Biological Sciences; Armenia Kisielewicz, Andrzej; Mathematics; Poland Kiss, Tibor; Business Administration; Hungary Kizima, Marina; American Literature; Russia Knotkova, Helena; Psychology; Czech Republic Ko, Je Hyuk; Education; Korea Kobrinski, Alexandre; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Russia

Koenig, Ariane; Public Administration; Luxembourg Konczei, Gyorgy; Law; Hungary

Koo, Eunsook; American Literature; Korea

Koranova, Ilona; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Czech Republic

Korisettar, Ravindra; Anthropology and Archaeology; India

Korolainen, Kaija; Public Administration; Finland Kouba, Petr; Philosophy; Czech Republic Kovacs, Andras; Communications and Journalism;

Hungary Kovacs, Ilona; Library Science; Hungary

Kovalova, Olena; History (non-U.S.); Ukraine

Kowal, Roman; Music; Poland

Kozlova, Lioubov; Linguistics; Russia

Kple-Faget, Paul; Medical Sciences; Cote d'Ivoire Kranjec, Igor; Medical Sciences; Slovenia\*

Kritsberg, Roman; American History; Ukraine

Krotova, Olexandra; Anthropology and Archaeology; Ukraine

Ku, Chung-Hwa; Sociology and Social Work; Taiwan Kukeyeva, Fatima; Political Science; Kazakhstan Kurilla, Ivan; American History; Russia Kutuev, Pavlo; Sociology and Social Work; Ukraine Kwon, Gi-Heon; Public Administration; Korea Kwon, Soonman; Medical Sciences; Korea Kyritsakis, Apostolos; Agriculture; Greece

### L

Lajos, Peter; Education; Hungary Lam, Thiep; Education; Vietnam Landa Del Castillo, Blanca; Agriculture; Spain\*

Lang, Chim Choy; Medical Sciences; Malaysia

Lara, Maria; Philosophy; Mexico

Larsson, Lisbeth; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Sweden

Lavrentev, Alexei; Linguistics; Russia

Law, Graham; Medical Sciences; United Kingdom

Lazrek, Bihi Hassan; Chemistry; Morocco Lediaev, Valeri; Political Science; Russia

Lee, Hyun Chong; Education; Korea

Lee, Jungsook; Art; Korea Lee, Keedong; Linguistics; Korea Lee, Kyong-Yul; Education; Korea Lee, Seongho; Education; Korea

Lee, Yu-Ping; History (non-U.S.); Taiwan Levchenko, Sergei; Economics; Belarus

Levo-Henriksson, Ritva; Communications and

Journalism; Finland

Levy, Yaakov; Chemistry; Israel

Lia, Brynjar; History (non-U.S.); Norway

Libedinsky, Sofia; Law; Chile

Lieber, Claudine; Library Science; France

Lifanov, Konstantin Vasilyevich; Linguistics; Russia Lilic, Stevan; Law; Federal Republic of Yugoslavia

Lin, Guijun; Economics; China

Lindblom, Goran; Chemistry; Sweden

Liu, Xiangyu; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); China

Lloret Romero, F. Javier; Biological Sciences; Spain\* Lobatchev, Serguei; History (non-U.S.); Russia

Locmele, Gunta; Linguistics; Latvia

London, Leslie; Medical Sciences; South Africa Longbottom, Debrah; Chemistry; United Kingdom Lopez-Cruz, Omar; Physics and Astronomy; Mexico

Luna Estevez, Monica; Physics and Astronomy; Spain\*

Lyons, Gerard M.; Medical Sciences; Ireland

### M

Maatoug, Fredj; History (non-U.S.); Tunisia\* Magnusson, Sigurour; History (non-U.S.); Iceland Magomedov, Rabadan; Anthropology and Archaeology; Russia

Magyarics, Tamas; American History; Hungary Mahadevan, Subramony; Biological Sciences; India Mahmud, Shamsul; Psychology; Bangladesh Makhovskaya, Olga, Psychology; Russia Makovec, Darko; Engineering; Slovenia Maldoner, Bruno; Architecture and Urban Planning; Austria\*

Mamona-Downs, Joanna; Education; Greece Manaey, Oleg; Communications and Journalism; Belarus

Maney, Gjorgji; Business Administration; Macedonia Mannin, Michael; Political Science; United Kingdom

Manoulkina, Olga; Music; Russia

Marantzidis, Nikolaos; Political Science; Greece

Marcus, Andrei; Mathematics; Romania

Marian-Balas, Marin; Religious Studies; Romania

Martin, Maeve; Psychology; Ireland

Martinez Cuesta, Maria; Medical Sciences; Spain Martinez Fernandez, Jose; Philosophy; Spain Martinez-Gamino, Miguel; Agriculture; Mexico

# Alphabetical Index

Masi, Fernando; Economics; Paraguay\* Maslov, Lev; Geography; Russia Masque Barri, Pere; Environmental Sciences; Spain\* Mateev, Miroslav I.; Economics; Bulgaria Matsushita, Junichi; Engineering; Japan Mavcic, Arne-Marjan; Law; Slovenia Mawadza, Crispen; Biological Sciences; Zimbabwe Mbaye, Ahmadou; Economics; Senegal McEvoy, Kieran; Law; United Kingdom McLeay, Elizabeth; Political Science; New Zealand\* Medrano, Hector; Economics; Costa Rica Mehes, Balazs; Architecture and Urban Planning; Hungary Mendes, Maria Amalia; Linguistics; Portugal\* Mendizabal Gonzalez, Iratxe; Biological Sciences; Spain Mennan, Zeynep; Architecture and Urban Planning; Turkey Merilai, Arne; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Merino Hernando, Maria; History (non-U.S.); Spain\* Miinalainen, Inkeri; Education; Finland Milcent, Carine; Economics; France Mindra, Mihail; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Romania Mirka, Danuta; Music; Poland Mironenko, Mikhail; Environmental Sciences; Russia Moen, Anne; Medical Sciences; Norway Mogensen, Hanne; Anthropology and Archaeology; Denmark Mohammad Raslan, Mohammad; Creative Writing; Malaysia Mojzis, Martin; Physics and Astronomy; Slovak Republic Molina, Maria; Biological Sciences; Spain Molina-Ochoa, Jaime; Biological Sciences; Mexico Montoro, Rafael; Biological Sciences; Spain\* Moon, Yong Lin; Education; Korea Morgan, Philip; History (non-U.S.); United Kingdom

N Nabofa, Michael; Religious Studies; Nigeria Naboka, Marina; Medical Sciences; Ukraine Naito, Yasuo; Communications and Journalism; Japan Nanai, Laszlo; Physics and Astronomy; Hungary Nasfi, Habib; Environmental Sciences; Tunisia Nasraoui, Bouzid; Agriculture; Tunisia Nedbalyuk, Oleksandr; Economics; Ukraine Nedeltchev, Stoyan; Engineering; Bulgaria Ngondo, Anthony; Art; Kenya Nguyen, Binh; Economics; Vietnam Nguyen, Son Truong; Economics; Vietnam Nguyen, Thuy Thanh; Computer Science; Vietnam Nicholl, Myra; Political Science; New Zealand Nielsen, Jens Jeppe; Biological Sciences; Denmark Nijsten, Tamarius; Medical Sciences; Belgium Nikcevic, Sanja; Theater and Dance; Croatia Nishizaka, Aogu; Sociology and Social Work; Japan

Canada Niziolek, Grzegorz; Theater and Dance; Poland Norrung, Per; Sociology and Social Work; Denmark Nossenko, Elena; Religious Studies; Russia Nourkova, Veronika; Psychology; Russia Novoa, Antonio M. S. Sampaio Da; Education; Portugal

Nixon, Nicola; Language and Literature (non-U.S.);

Nukenine, Elias; Biological Sciences; Cameroon Nuwayhid, Iman; Environmental Sciences; Lebanon

### 0

Oguonu, Chika; Public Administration; Nigeria Okut, Hayrettin; Biological Sciences; Turkey Oliva-Lopez, Eduardo; Engineering; Mexico Olmedo, Gabriela; Biological Sciences; Mexico Olvera, Alberto; Sociology and Social Work; Mexico Omelchenko, Nickolay; Philosophy; Russia Omran, Mohammed; Business Administration; Egypt\*

Morozova, Irina; American Literature; Russia Moskalonov, Serguei; Economics; Russia Moufleh, Hazza; Economics; Syria

Moural, Josef; Philosophy; Czech Republic

Mouravieva, Marianna; History (non-U.S.); Russia

Moyo, Dumisani; Communications and Journalism;

Moya Larano, Jorge; Biological Sciences; Spain\*

Czech Republic

Moroz, Serhiy; Economics; Ukraine

Muammar, Omar; Education; Saudi Arabia

Muhamad, Mazanah; Education; Malaysia Munoz de Toro, Monica; Biological Sciences; Argentina\*

Murakami, Akinobu; Political Science; Japan Mustafa, Hulya; Public Administration; United Kingdom

Mutalov, Shaakhmat S.; Philosophy; Uzbekistan Mutlu, Mehmet; Engineering; Turkey Mwamwenda, Tuntufye; Education; South Africa\* Myrzalimov, Ruslan M.; Law; Kyrgyzstan

Ooi, Beng; Linguistics; Singapore Ortoll, Servando; Political Science; Mexico Orue Pozzo, Anibal; Communications and Journalism; Paraguay Osborne, Joan; Environmental Sciences; Australia Ouaked, Said; American History; France Owuor, Paul; Biological Sciences; Kenya Ozdemir, Yasemin; Medical Sciences; Turkey

### P

Pantchenko, Alexandre; Religious Studies; Russia Pappu, Rekha; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); India Parfenov, Alexandr; Medical Sciences; Russia Park, Jai; Public Administration; Korea Parsons, Christopher; Law; United Kingdom Passamai, Victor; Environmental Sciences; Argentina Pastorelli, Concetta; Psychology; Italy Pathak, Shashi; Physics and Astronomy; India Pedersen, Vibeke; Communications and Journalism; Denmark Pendakur, Krishna; Economics; Canada Perez Correa, Jose; Engineering; Chile Perusko-Culek, Zrinjka; Communications and Journalism: Croatia Petrovska, Irina; TEFL/Applied Linguistics; Macedonia Philip Edo, Alicia; Biological Sciences; Spain Phung, Nha Xuan; Economics; Vietnam Picozzi, Silvia; Physics and Astronomy; Italy Pierre, Cecile; Library Science; France Pilarska, Daniela; Biological Sciences; Bulgaria Piskunova, Svetlana; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Russia Pokhrel, Bharat; Biological Sciences; Nepal Popa, Mihai; Geology; Romania Popovic, Sasa; Economics; Federal Republic of Yugoslavia Praparpun, Yada; Economics; Thailand Propper, Lukas; Medical Sciences; Czech Republic Pule, Martin; Medical Sciences; Ireland Pybus, Cassandra; American History; Australia

# 0

Qu, Xiaohui; Economics; China Quashigah, Edward; Law; Ghana Quene, Hugo; Linguistics; Netherlands

### R

Rachman, Abdul; Religious Studies; Indonesia Rahman, Noorsaadah; Chemistry; Malaysia Ramos-Diaz, Martin; History (non-U.S.); Mexico Rasoloarijao, Sahondranirina; Chemistry; Madagascar Rassamakin, Yuriy; Anthropology and Archaeology; Ukraine Rasyid, Muhamad; Political Science; Indonesia Razzaque, Mohamed; Philosophy; Bangladesh Reinhold, Natalia; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Russia Reti, Jean-Paul; Art; France Ricciuti, Roberto; Economics; Italy Rilea, Lilia; Education; Moldova Riu, Efren; Medical Sciences; Spain Rivadulla Fernandez, J. Francisco; Chemistry; Spain Rodin, Sinisa; Law; Croatia Rodrigues, Raquel; Philosophy; Brazil\* Rodriguez, Rosana; Engineering; Spain Rodriguez Abascal, Luis; Law; Spain\* Roesch, Laurent; American History; France Roguinski, Boris; Philosophy; Russia Romero-Espejel, Jose; Geology; Mexico Rom-Shiloni, Dalit; Religious Studies; Israel Roso, Adriane; Psychology; Brazil\* Rostiashvili, Ketesan; Political Science; Georgia Roy, Ranjit; History (non-U.S.); India Royal, Charles; Philosophy; New Zealand Roycroft, Mark; Law; United Kingdom Rozenvalds, Juris; Political Science; Latvia Ruiz, Facundo; Physics and Astronomy; Mexico Rusli, Roslaini; Medical Sciences; Malaysia Rusnachenko, Anatolii; History (non-U.S.); Ukraine Rydh, Lars; Physics and Astronomy; Sweden Rydlova, Eva; Art; Czech Republic

### S

Saari, Tiina; Law; Finland Sadykova, Chinara; Environmental Sciences; Kyrgyzstan Safrastyan, Ruben; Political Science; Armenia Sagalaev, Andrei; Anthropology and Archaeology; Russia Sahnoun, Mohamed; Environmental Sciences; Tunisia Sampson, Kristin; Philosophy; Norway Samtani, Anilkumar; Law; Singapore Samy, Ramz; Music; Egypt\* Sanchez-Moreno Gonza, Concepcion; Biological Sciences; Spain

# ALPHABETICAL INDEX

Sankaran, Kamala; Law; India Sarangapani, Kumudhavalli; Education; India Sargin, Fugen; Law; Turkey Sasek-Divjak, Mojca; Architecture and Urban Planning; Slovenia Satchi-Fainaro, Ronit; Medical Sciences; Israel Sato, Kazue; Communications and Journalism; Japan Sava, lonel; Sociology and Social Work; Romania Savoie, Donald; Public Administration; Canada Savvaki, Eleni; Medical Sciences; Greece Sayuti, Rosiady; Agriculture; Indonesia Scheiding, Oliver Horst; American Literature; Germany Schiavini, Cinzia; American Literature; Italy Schielderup, Guttorm; Economics; Norway Schmitt, Manfred J.; Psychology; Germany Schumacher, Frank; American History; Germany Sengers, Erik; Sociology and Social Work; Netherlands Sengupta, Jayanta; American History; India\* Seppanen, Arto; Music; Finland Serrano, Maria; Physics and Astronomy; Spain\* Serto-Radics, Istvan; Sociology and Social Work; Hungary Sestic, Lada; TEFL/Applied Linguistics; Bosnia Herzegovina Shah, Jasmin; Chemistry; Pakistan Shaka, Femi; Area Studies; Nigeria Shaker, Reyad; Agriculture; Jordan Shamsuddin, Sikandar; Geography; Bangladesh Sharafuddin, Mohammed; American Literature; Yemen Sharma, SanJay; Business Administration; Canada Shaw, Chong-hai; Political Science; Taiwan Shehab, Azza; Medical Sciences; Egypt\* Shenhar, Roy; Chemistry; Israel Shi, Weiping; Education; China Shinoda, Hideaki; Political Science; Japan Shpenik, Yuriy; Environmental Sciences; Ukraine Shuraim, Ahmed; Engineering; Saudi Arabia Simonsen, Bo; Engineering; Denmark Singh, Harwant; Medical Sciences; Malaysia Skendeliene, Ruta; Art; Lithuania Skerratt, Sarah; Chemistry; United Kingdom Slava, Svitlana; Public Administration; Ukraine Smidova, Martina; Education; Czech Republic Smith, David; Computer Science; Australia Smolyaninova, Olga; Education; Russia Snisarenko, Larysa; Law; Ukraine Sokratova, Olga; Computer Science; Estonia Son, Sang-Hun; Education; Korea

Song, Ying; Law; China Sosef, Meindert; Medical Sciences; Netherlands Souali, Elhassan; Linguistics; Morocco Souza, Vania; Anthropology and Archaeology; Brazil\* Stazi, Furio; Engineering; Italy Steinicke, Ernst; Geography; Austria Stella, Antony; Education; India Stickley, Catherine E.; Geography; United Kingdom Strippoli, Rafaelle; Medical Sciences; Italy Strishenets, Nadiya; Library Science; Ukraine Su, Chien-chou; Communications and Journalism; Taiwan Su, Hao; Political Science; China Su, Yao-Tsung; History (non-U.S.); Taiwan Sugiyama, Shigeo; Education; Japan Sulukhia, Tamara; Architecture and Urban Planning; Georgia Sun, Hsiu-hui; Communications and Journalism; Taiwan Sviderskaia, Irina; Environmental Sciences; Russia

Syahra, Rusydi; Sociology and Social Work; Indonesia

Szalay, Edina; American Literature; Hungary

Szentgyorgyi, Szilard; Linguistics; Hungary

Ta, Cau Ngoc; Business Administration; Vietnam

Szesztay, Margit; Education; Hungary

### T

Tabarev, Andrei; Anthropology and Archaeology; Tabbara, C. Khaled; Medical Sciences; Bahrain Tabet Aoul, Kheira; Environmental Sciences; Algeria Tabyshalieva, Anara; Political Science; Kyrgyzstan Tafani, Vilma; TEFL/Applied Linguistics; Albania Tafoya, Felipe; Agriculture; Mexico Tan, Irene; Biological Sciences; Malaysia Taruskiene, Jolanta; Sociology and Social Work; Lithuania Tassemenova, Manat S.; Linguistics; Kazakhstan Tek, Omer; Business Administration; Turkey Terekhova, Evgenia; TEFL/Applied Linguistics; Russia Thabet, Ahmed; Chemistry; Gaza Thambiah, Shanthi; Anthropology and Archaeology; Malaysia Thienprasert, Alice; Chemistry; Thailand Thind, Tarlochan; Agriculture; India Thompson, Roger; Engineering; South Africa\* Thomsen, Iben; Biological Sciences; Denmark Thoruwa, Thomas; Engineering; Kenya Timulak, Ladislav; Psychology; Slovak Republic

Tiongson, Nicanor; Art History; Philippines Tischler, Kornelia; Education; Austria Toba, Marcos; Law; Brazil Tournes, Ludovic; History (non-U.S.); France Trabelsi, Zouheir; Computer Science; Tunisia Tran, Manh Tuan; Engineering; Vietnam Tranaes, Torben; Economics; Denmark Trippenbach, Marek; Physics and Astronomy; Poland Tryhubava, Larysa; Education; Belarus Tsanga, Amy; Law; Zimbabwe Tshuva, Edit; Chemistry; Israel Tsuchiya, Motohiro; Political Science; Japan Tu, Qiyu; Economics; China Tuval-Mashiach, Rivka; Psychology; Israel

Tziavos, Christos; Environmental Sciences; Greece

### U

Ulens, Chris; Medical Sciences; Belgium Ulfendahl, Mats; Medical Sciences; Sweden Unold, Jacek; Economics; Poland Unoura, Hiroshi; Education; Japan Ustrnul, Zbigniew; Geography; Poland

### $\mathbf{V}$

Vadillo Perez, Jose; Chemistry; Spain\* Valyavko, Iryna; History (non-U.S.); Ukraine Van Gool, Coen; Medical Sciences; Netherlands Vanhems, Anne; Economics; France Vargas, Juan Pedro; Psychology; Spain Vasta, Fabio; Medical Sciences; Italy Vavilin, Vasily; Environmental Sciences; Russia Vayenas, Dimitris; Environmental Sciences; Greece Vazquez, Manuel; Biological Sciences; Spain Vazquez Del Rey, Antonio; Law; Spain\* Vega-Canovas, Gustavo; Political Science; Mexico Vella, Raphael; Art; Malta Vereshchak, Victoria; Environmental Sciences; Ukraine Vergaro, Carla; Linguistics; Italy Vermaat, Willemijn; Linguistics; Netherlands Versiani, Daniela; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Brazil\* Vicelja-Matijasic, Marina; Art History; Croatia Vichniatski, Leonid; Anthropology and Archaeology; Russia Vickery, Ann; American Literature; Australia Villar Argaiz, Manuel; Environmental Sciences; Spain Vinsonneau, Ninon; American History; France Vishne, Uzi; Mathematics; Israel

Volo, Serena; Business Administration; Italy Volodina, Tatyana; American History; Russia Vostretsov, Iouri; Anthropology and Archaeology; Vrtovec, Bojan; Medical Sciences; Slovenia

### $\mathbf{W}$

Wada, Mikihiko; Law; Japan Wa-Gachanja, Muigai; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Kenya Waismaa, Leena; Anthropology and Archaeology; Wang, Chin-Shou; Environmental Sciences; Taiwan Wang, Jiashi; Law; China Wang, Tay-sheng; Law; Taiwan Weerasinghe, Aruna; Computer Science; Sri Lanka Wells, Keiko; Language and Literature (non-U.S.): Japan Wieczorkiewicz, Anna; Anthropology and Archaeology; Poland Wijmenga, Tjitske Nienke; Medical Sciences; Netherlands Wilson, Alison; Medical Sciences; United Kingdom Wojtowicz, Tomasz; Physics and Astronomy; Poland Wolf, Brigitte, Business Administration; Germany

### $\mathbf{X}$

Xu, Erming; Business Administration; China Xu. Hongxing; Philosophy; China

Yagola, Anatoly; Education; Russia

### Y

Yaguchi, Yujin; American History; Japan Yang, Chang Soo; Law; Korea Yang, Dafu; Linguistics; China Yanova, Miroslava; Sociology and Social Work; Bulgaria Yavuz, Fahri; Economics; Turkey Yessimzhanova, Maira; Linguistics; Kazakhstan Yoon, Tae-Hwa; Business Administration; Korea Yoshihara, Naoki; Economics; Japan Yu, Liangehun; Economics; China Yue, Jianbo; Library Science; China Yuldasheva, Guli I.; Political Science; Uzbekistan

# ALPHABETICAL INDEX

# Z

Zacharasiewicz, Waldemar; American Literature; Austria\*

Zaikin, Yuriy; Physics and Astronomy; Kazakhstan\* Zakout, Ismail; Physics and Astronomy; West Bank Zech, Emmanuelle; Psychology; Belgium Zeibote, Zane; Economics; Latvia

Zhang, Cheng-fu; Public Administration; China

Zhang, Guihong; Law; China Zhang, Yichi; Economics; China

Zouanat, Zakia; Anthropology and Archaeology;

Morocco

Zuckerman, Galina; Psychology; Russia



To find out more about a scholar, turn to the individual's complete directory entry, which can be found in the section corresponding to the discipline listed after the scholar's name.

#### ALABAMA

- Aldana, Susana; History (non-U.S.); Peru; University of Alahama\*
- Ben Arab Ben Hafsa, Mounira; Economics; Tunisia; University of Alabama
- Boiculese, Vasile; Mathematics; Romania; University of South Alabama
- Domeanu, Olivia; Medical Sciences; Romania; University of South Alabama
- Lazrek, Bihi Hassan; Chemistry; Morocco; University of Alabama—Birmingham
- Serrano, Maria; Physics and Astronomy; Spain; University of Alabama—Huntsville\*

#### ARIZONA

- Coaldrake, Owen; Education; Australia; University of Arizona
- Davcev, Danco; Computer Science; Macedonia; Arizona State University
- Kozlova, Lioubov; Linguistics; Russia; Northern Arizona University
- Lindblom, Goran; Chemistry; Sweden; University of Arizona
- Miinalainen, Inkeri; Education; Finland; Chino Valley Unified School District
- Rachman, Abdul; Religious Studies; Indonesia; University of North Florida; Arizona State University\*\*
- Sviderskaia, Irina; Environmental Sciences; Russia; University of Arizona
- Tabet Aoul, Kheira; Environmental Sciences; Algeria; Arizona State University
- Ustrnul, Zbigniew; Geography; Poland; University of Arizona

### CALIFORNIA

Al Dhahiry, Said; Medical Sciences; Oman; Stanford University

- Al-Arwosi, Mohammed; Architecture and Urban Planning; Yemen; University of California—Los Angeles
- Al-Noaimi, Kawkab; Chemistry; Qatar; San Diego State University
- Al-Sheri, Atef; Architecture and Urban Planning; Saudi Arabia; University of California—Berkeley
- Aprile, Teresa; Psychology; Italy; Stanford University
- Arrasate Iragui, Montserrat; Biological Sciences;
  - Spain; University of California—San Francisco
- Ashkenasy, Gonen; Chemistry; Israel; Scripps Research Institute
- Ashkenasy, Nurit; Engineering; Israel; Scripps Research Institute
- Aupers, Steven; Sociology and Social Work; Netherlands; University of California—Berkeley
- Barjous, Majdi; Geology; Jordan; San Diego State University
- Bayegan, Elizabeth; Computer Science; Norway; Stanford University
- Bergerbest-Agassi, Dafna; Psychology; Israel; Stanford University
- Bhoopat, Lertlakana; Medical Sciences; Thailand; University of Southern California
- Bila, Magdalena; Linguistics; Slovak Republic; College of Notre Dame
- Bilyy, Oleg; Political Science; Ukraine; University of California—Berkeley
- Bislev, Sven; Political Science; Denmark; University of California—San Diego
- Bordat, Francis; American History; France; University of California—Los Angeles
- Bramberger, Andrea; Education; Austria; University of California—Santa Cruz
- Buken, Gulriz; American Literature; Turkey; University of California—Los Angeles
- Bulatetska, Ludmila; Linguistics; Ukraine; University of California—Berkeley
- Chang, Li-ching; Law; Taiwan; Stanford University
- Chaturvedi, Rashmi; Education; India; San Diego State University
- Chen, Alon; Biological Sciences; Israel; Salk Institute for Biological Studies

- Chen, Sungpuo; Business Administration; Taiwan; University of California—Berkeley
- Choi, Byong Hyon; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Korea; University of California—Irvine
- Contreras, Carmina; Business Administration; Mexico; San Diego State University
- De Petris, Andrea; Political Science; Italy; University of California Irvine
- Diaz Trelles, Ramon; Biological Sciences; Portugal; Salk Institute for Biological Studies
- Discacciati, Ornella; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Italy; Stanford University
- Dominguez Lozano, Felipe; Environmental Sciences; Spain; University of California—Davis
- Fraile-Marcos, Ana; American Literature; Spain; University of California—Riverside\*
- Garaybayli, Garay; Medical Sciences; Azerbaijan; University of Southern California
- Georgiadis, Haralambos; Engineering; Greece; California Institute of Technology
- Ghaleigh, Navraj; Law; Italy; University of California—Berkeley
- Gisbert, Enric; Biological Sciences; Spain; University of California—Davis\*
- Grangetto, Marco; Engineering; Italy; University of California, San Diego—San Diego
- Gutierrez Pantoja, Silvio; Environmental Sciences; Chile; University of California—San Diego
- Hachem, Jean Pierre; Medical Sciences; Belgium; University of California—San Francisco
- Hallett, Nicholas; Law; United Kingdom; San Diego State University
- Harutyunyan, Artem; American Literature; Armenia; University of California—Los Angeles
- Hayden, Thomas; Music; United Kingdom; Stanford University
- Hegre, Havard; Political Science; Norway; University of California—San Diego
- Hilden, Per; Anthropology and Archaeology; Norway; University of California—San Francisco
- Homedan, Marwan; Agriculture; Syria; University of California—Riverside
- Hussain, Shahnaz; Geography; Bangladesh; University of California—Davis
- Hwang, Hae Sung; American History; Korea; University of California—Davis
- Iakoubovski, Vladimir; Political Science; Russia; University of California—Berkeley
- Ilmoni, Tony; Art; Finland; Santa Fe Art Colony Jang, Show-Ling; Economics; Taiwan; University of California—Berkeley

- Kabanova, Irina; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Russia; University of California—Irvine
- Kaczmarek, Leszek; Biological Sciences; Poland; University of California—Los Angeles
- Kantcheva, Youlia; Communications and Journalism; Bulgaria; University of Southern California
- Kapitsa, Yuriy; Law; Ukraine; Stanford University
- Kim, Bong Eun; American Literature; Korea; University of California—Berkeley
- Kim, Dong No; Sociology and Social Work; Korea; University of California—Berkeley
- Kim, Sam-Jin; Theater and Dance; Korea; California State University—Long Beach
- Konczei, Gyorgy; Law; Hungary; University of California—Berkeley
- Koranova, Ilona; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Czech Republic; University of California—Los Angeles
- Kovacs, Andras; Communications and Journalism; Hungary; University of Wisconsin—Madison; University of Southern California\*\*
- Kranjec, Igor; Medical Sciences; Slovenia; University of California—Los Angeles\*
- Ku, Chung-Hwa; Sociology and Social Work; Taiwan; University of San Francisco
- Larsson, Lisbeth; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Sweden; University of California—Berkeley
- Lee, Keedong; Linguistics; Korea; University of California—Berkeley
- Levchenko, Sergei; Economics; Belarus; University of California—Berkeley
- Levy, Yaakov; Chemistry; Israel; University of California—San Diego
- Libedinsky, Sofia; Law; Chile; University of California—Berkeley
- Longbottom, Debrah; Chemistry; United Kingdom; Scripps Research Institute
- Lopez-Cruz, Omar; Physics and Astronomy; Mexico; Observatories of the Carnegie Institution of Washington
- Luna Estevez, Monica; Physics and Astronomy; Spain; University of California—Berkeley\*
- Lyons, Gerard M.; Medical Sciences; Ireland; University of California—San Diego
- Mamona-Downs, Joanna; Education; Greece; University of California—Berkeley
- Manaev, Oleg; Communications and Journalism; Belarus; University of Southern California
- Martinez-Gamino, Miguel; Agriculture; Mexico; University of California—Davis
- Mennan, Zeynep; Architecture and Urban Planning; Turkey; University of California—Los Angeles

- Merilai, Arne; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Estonia; University of California—Berkeley
- Milcent, Carine; Economics; France; Stanford University Moural, Josef; Philosophy; Czech Republic; University of California—Berkeley
- Nikcevic, Sanja; Theater and Dance; Croatia; University of California—Santa Barbara
- Nishizaka, Aogu; Sociology and Social Work; Japan; University of California—Los Angeles
- Nukenine, Elias; Biological Sciences; Cameroon; University of California—Davis
- Olmedo, Gabriela; Biological Sciences; Mexico; Salk Institute for Biological Studies
- Olvera, Alberto; Sociology and Social Work; Mexico; University of California—San Diego
- Ooi, Beng; Linguistics; Singapore; University of California—Berkeley
- Park, Jai; Public Administration; Korea; University of California—Berkeley
- Pastorelli, Concetta; Psychology; Italy; Stanford University Pendakur, Krishna; Economics; Canada; University of California—Berkeley
- Rasoloarijao, Sahondranirina; Chemistry; Madagascar; University of California—Berkeley
- Riu, Efren; Medical Sciences; Spain; Stanford University School of Medicine
- Romero-Espejel, Jose; Geology; Mexico; University of California—Riverside
- Safrastyan, Ruben; Political Science; Armenia; University of California—Berkeley
- Samtani, Anilkumar; Law; Singapore; University of California—Berkeley
- Sarangapani, Kumudhavalli; Education; India; California State University—San Bernardino
- Sasek-Divjak, Mojca; Architecture and Urban Planning; Slovenia; University of California—Berkeley
- Sava, Ionel; Sociology and Social Work; Romania; University of California—Los Angeles
- Schmitt, Manfred J.; Psychology; Germany; University of California—Davis
- Sestic, Lada; TEFL/Applied Linguistics; Bosnia Herzegovina; University of California—Berkeley
- Shehab, Azza; Medical Sciences; Egypt; University of California—Los Angeles\*
- Shi, Weiping; Education; China; University of California—Berkeley
- Shpenik, Yuriy; Environmental Sciences; Ukraine; University of California—Los Angeles
- Simonsen, Bo; Engineering; Denmark; University of California—Berkeley

- Singh, Harwant; Medical Sciences; Malaysia; University of California—San Diego
- Skerratt, Sarah; Chemistry; United Kingdom; Stanford University
- Snisarenko, Larysa; Law; Ukraine; Stanford University
- Souali, Elhassan; Linguistics; Morocco; University of California—Irvine
- Steinicke, Ernst; Geography; Austria; University of California—Davis
- Strippoli, Rafaelle; Medical Sciences; Italy; Stanford University
- Su, Yao-Tsung; History (non-U.S.); Taiwan; Stanford University
- Tassemenova, Manat S.; Linguistics; Kazakhstan; Monterey Institute of International Studies
- Terekhova, Evgenia; TEFL/Applied Linguistics; Russia; Monterey Institute of International Studies
- Thambiah, Shanthi; Anthropology and Archaeology; Malaysia; University of California—Berkeley
- Thind, Tarlochan; Agriculture; India; University of California—Davis
- Tiongson, Nicanor; Art History; Philippines; University of California—Berkeley
- Unoura, Hiroshi; Education; Japan; San Francisco State University; University of California—Berkeley\*\*
- Vadillo Perez, Jose; Chemistry; Spain; Stanford University\*
- Vazquez, Manuel; Biological Sciences; Spain; University of California—San Diego
- Vergaro, Carla; Linguistics; Italy; University of California—Berkeley
- Vermaat, Willemijn; Linguistics; Netherlands: University of California—Los Angeles
- Volodina, Tatyana; American History; Russia; San Diego State University
- Vostretsov, Iouri; Anthropology and Archaeology; Russia; University of California—Santa Barbara
- Waismaa, Leena; Anthropology and Archaeology; Finland; Community Memorial Museum of Sutter County
- Wells, Keiko; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Japan; University of California—Los Angeles
- Yaguchi, Yujin; American History; Japan; University of California—Santa Cruz; East-West Center\*\*
- Yanova, Miroslava; Sociology and Social Work; Bulgaria; University of California—Berkeley
- Zakout, Ismail; Physics and Astronomy; West Bank; Stanford University

### COLORADO

Avila Rivas, Miguel; Environmental Sciences; Chile; National Center for Atmospheric Research

Jozwik, Marcin; Medical Sciences; Poland; Colorado State University

Khromova, Tatiana; Geography; Russia; University of Colorado—Boulder

Maslov, Lev; Geography; Russia; Otero Junior College Owuor, Paul; Biological Sciences; Kenya; Colorado State University

Schjelderup, Guttorm; Economics; Norway; University of Colorado—Boulder

Szalay, Edina; American Literature; Hungary; University of Colorado—Boulder

Thompson, Roger; Engineering; South Africa; Colorado School of Mines; Spokane Reseach Laboratory\* \*\*

### CONNECTICUT

Broberger, Christian; Medical Sciences; Sweden; Yale University

Cottenet, Cecile; American History; France; Yale University

Dorninger, Manfred; Environmental Sciences; Austria; Yale University

Huang, Hsiu-Shuang; Education; Taiwan; Yale University

Ignell, Rickard; Biological Sciences; Sweden; Yale University

Kizima, Marina; American Literature; Russia; Yale University

Merino Hernando, Maria; History (non-U.S.); Spain; Yale University\*

Mogensen, Hanne; Anthropology and Archaeology; Denmark; Wesleyan University

Mouravieva, Marianna; History (non-U.S.); Russia; Fairfield University

Propper, Lukas; Medical Sciences; Czech Republic; Yale University

Vickery, Ann; American Literature; Australia; Yale University; Temple University\*\*

Vishne, Uzi; Mathematics; Israel; Yale University Yoshihara, Naoki; Economics; Japan; Yale University

### **D**ELAWARE

Alberts, Vivian; Physics and Astronomy; South Africa; University of Delaware

Dimitrova, Sevdalina S.; Physics and Astronomy; Bulgaria; University of Delaware

Kim, Jung; Environmental Sciences; Korea; University of Delaware

Mateev, Miroslav I.; Economics; Bulgaria; University of Delaware

### **DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA**

Afonassine, Evgueni; Philosophy; Russia; Dumbarton Oaks

Andersson, Hans; Political Science; Sweden; George Washington University

Bae, Sang-Pyo; Education; Korea; Visits to various institutions

Balarbar, Corazon; TEFL/Applied Linguistics; Philippines; Gallaudet University

Ching, Chi-Jen; Law; Taiwan; George Washington University

Choi, Seung Jin; Education; Korea; Visits to various institutions

Dagi, Ihsan; Political Science; Turkey; Georgetown University

De Clausel De Cousse, Florence; Architecture and Urban Planning; France; American Institute of Architects\*

Dennis, Michael; History (non-U.S.); Canada; Virginia State University

El-Qawasmeh, Eyas; Computer Science; Jordan; George Washington University

Figueroa, Raul; History (non-U.S.); Mexico; The Library of Congress

Gupta, Shreekant; Economics; India; Massachusetts
Institute of Technology; Resources for the Future\*\*

Hasbullah, Shahul; Geography; Sri Lanka; Georgetown University

Ignacio, Violeta; History (non-U.S.); Philippines; Library of Congress

Jua, Roselyne; American Literature; Cameroon; Howard University

Kengerlinskiy, Latif; Education; Azerbaijan; George Washington University

Ko, Je Hyuk; Education; Korea; Visits to various institutions

Korisettar, Ravindra; Anthropology and Archaeology; India; Smithsonian Institution

Kple-Faget, Paul; Medical Sciences; Cote d'Ivoire; Howard University

Kritsberg, Roman; American History; Ukraine; George Washington University

Lee, Hyun Chong; Education; Korea; Visits to various institutions

- Lee, Kyong-Yul; Education; Korea; Visits to various institutions
- Mavcic, Arne-Marjan; Law; Slovenia; American University
- McLeay, Elizabeth; Political Science; New Zealand; Georgetown University\*
- Molina, Maria; Biological Sciences; Spain; Smithsonian Institution
- Myrzalimov, Ruslan M.; Law; Kyrgyzstan; George Washington University
- Naito, Yasuo; Communications and Journalism; Japan; George Washington University
- Nguyen, Son Truong; Economics; Vietnam; Johns Hopkins University—School of Advanced International Studies
- Nicholl, Myra; Political Science; New Zealand; American University
- Omran, Mohammed; Business Administration; Egypt; University of Oklahoma; The World Bank\* \*\*
- Ouaked, Said; American History; France; Georgetown University
- Phung, Nha Xuan; Economics; Vietnam; Georgetown University
- Praparpun, Yada; Economics; Thailand; American University
- Pybus, Cassandra; American History; Australia; Georgetown University
- Roesch, Laurent; American History; France; George Washington University
- Rostiashvili, Ketesan; Political Science; Georgia; American University
- Roycroft, Mark; Law; United Kingdom; Police Foundation Sahnoun, Mohamed; Environmental Sciences; Tunisia; George Washington University
- Sankaran, Kamala; Law; India; Georgetown University
- Schumacher, Frank; American History; Germany; German Historical Institute
- Sharafuddin, Mohammed; American Literature; Yemen; George Washington University
- Smidova, Martina; Education; Czech Republic; Gallaudet University
- Son, Sang-Hun; Education; Korea; Visits to various institutions
- Stella, Antony; Education; India; George Washington University
- Strishenets, Nadiya; Library Science; Ukraine; Catholic University of America
- Sulukhia, Tamara; Architecture and Urban Planning; Georgia; George Washington University

- Tabyshalieva, Anara; Political Science; Kyrgyzstan; Johns Hopkins University—School of Advanced International Studies
- Vereshchak, Victoria; Environmental Sciences; Ukraine; George Washington University
- Zeibote, Zane; Economics; Latvia; Georgetown University
- Zhang, Guihong; Law; China; Georgetown University
- Zouanat, Zakia; Anthropology and Archaeology; Morocco; George Washington University

### FLORIDA

- Abouchedid, Kamal; Education; Lebanon; University of Florida
- Azimbekova, Sholpan; Economics; Kazakhstan; University of Florida
- Baloch, Abdul; Engineering; Pakistan; University of Central Florida
- Capli, Bulent; Communications and Journalism; Turkey; University of Florida
- Chan, Lai Keng; Biological Sciences; Malaysia; University of Florida
- Fuenzalida Bosse, Maria; Engineering; Chile; Florida State University
- Gritsenko, Elena; Linguistics; Russia; University of Florida
- Hassan, Md.; Anthropology and Archaeology; Bangladesh; MD Shahed Hassan
- Jordan Bueso, Maria; Chemistry; Spain; U.S. Department of Agriculture, Agricultural Research Service\*
- Masi, Fernando; Economics; Paraguay; University of Miami\*
- Morozova, Irina; American Literature; Russia; University of Central Florida
- Parsons, Christopher; Law; United Kingdom; Florida Gulf Coast University
- Popa, Mihai; Geology; Romania; University of Florida
- Rachman, Abdul; Religious Studies; Indonesia;
  - University of North Florida; Arizona State University\*\*
- Sadykova, Chinara; Environmental Sciences; Kyrgyzstan; Florida International University
- Volo, Serena; Business Administration; Italy; University of Central Florida
- Yu, Liangchun; Economics; China; University of Florida
- Zech, Emmanuelle; Psychology; Belgium; University of Florida

### GEORGIA

- Bartos, Ludek; Environmental Sciences; Czech Republic; University of Georgia
- Buk-Berge, Elisabeth; Education; Norway; Emory University
- Chowdhury, Ashraf; Economics; Bangladesh; Emory University
- D'Haezc, Wim; Biological Sciences; Belgium; University of Georgia
- El Harby, Abdullah; Business Administration; Saudi Arabia; Georgia State University
- Jimenez Lopez, Concepcion; Physics and Astronomy; Spain; University of Georgia\*
- Kanu, Okpete; Education; Nigeria; Fort Valley State College\*
- Kelleher, Cecily; Medical Sciences; Ireland; Centers for Disease Control; Harvard School of Public Health; University of Michigan—Ann Arbor\*\*
- Khalifa, Sherif; Medical Sciences; Egypt; Georgia State University\*
- Kheir El Din, Amr; Business Administration; Egypt; Georgia State University\*
- Kukeyeva, Fatima; Political Science; Kazakhstan; Valdosta State University
- Muhamad, Mazanah; Education; Malaysia; University of Georgia; University of Georgia\*\*
- Oguonu, Chika; Public Administration; Nigeria; Georgia Southern University
- Slava, Svitlana; Public Administration; Ukraine; University of Georgia
- Vavilin, Vasily; Environmental Sciences; Russia; Georgia Institute of Technology

#### HAWAII

98

- Dziubalska-Kolaczyk, Katarzyna; Linguistics; Poland; University of Hawaii—Manoa
- Khissamoutdinov, Amir; History (non-U.S.); Russia; University of Hawaii—Manoa
- Kiss, Tibor; Business Administration; Hungary; University of Hawaii—Manoa
- Royal, Charles; Philosophy; New Zealand; University of New Mexico; University of Hawaii—Hilo\*\*
- Yaguchi, Yujin; American History; Japan; University of California—Santa Cruz; East West Center\*\*

### **IDAHO**

Unold, Jacek; Economics; Poland; Boise State University

#### ILLINOIS

- Ali, Nawab; Biological Sciences; Pakistan; University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign
- Bruni, Francesco; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Italy; University of Chicago\*
- Calogero, Elena; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Italy; Northwestern University
- Chen, Yaping; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); China; North Central College
- Ciraci, Salim; Physics and Astronomy; Turkey; University of Illinois—Chicago
- Ciubrinskas, Vytis; Anthropology and Archaeology; Lithuania; Southern Illinois University—Carbondale
- Coleman, Stephen; Engineering; New Zealand; University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign
- Dobija, Dorota; Economics; Poland; University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign
- El Noshokaty, Shady; Art; Egypt; School of the Art Institute of Chicago\*
- Escalona, Jose; Engineering; Spain; University of Illinois—Chicago
- Gjesdal, Kristin; Philosophy; Norway; University of Chicago
- Kim, Myung-hwan; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Korea; University of Chicago
- Makovec, Darko; Engineering; Slovenia; University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign
- Marantzidis, Nikolaos; Political Science; Greece; University of Chicago
- Marcus, Andrei; Mathematics; Romania; University of Chicago
- Marian-Balas, Marin; Religious Studies; Romania; University of Chicago
- Mehes, Balazs; Architecture and Urban Planning; Hungary; University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign
- Moyo, Dumisani; Communications and Journalism; Zimbabwe; College of Lake County; William Rainey Harper College\*\*
- Passamai, Victor; Environmental Sciences; Argentina; University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign
- Picozzi, Silvia; Physics and Astronomy; Italy; Northwestern University
- Pilarska, Daniela; Biological Sciences; Bulgaria; University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign

Qu, Xiaohui; Economics; China; University of Illinois—Urbana-Champaign

Rasyid, Muhamad; Political Science; Indonesia; Northern Illinois University

Rydh, Lars; Physics and Astronomy; Sweden; Argonne National Laboratory

Skendeliene, Ruta; Art; Lithuania; University of Chicago Stazi, Furio; Engineering; Italy; Northwestern University

Su, Chien-chou; Communications and Journalism; Taiwan; University of Chicago

Yessimzhanova, Maira; Linguistics; Kazakhstan; University of Illinois—Chicago

### Indiana

Altaliyeva, Akmaral; Business Administration; Kazakhstan; Indiana University—Bloomington

Bula, Dace; Anthropology and Archaeology; Latvia; Indiana University—Bloomington

Gyulai, Gabor; Agriculture; Hungary; Purdue University Kilkki, Jaana; Computer Science; Finland; Indiana

University—Bloomington
Lieber, Claudine; Library Science; France; St. Joseph

Mirka, Danuta; Music; Poland; Indiana University—Bloomington

County Public Library

Muammar, Omar; Education; Saudi Arabia; Ball State University

Mutalov, Shaakhmat S.; Philosophy; Uzbekistan; Indiana University—Bloomington

Perusko-Culek, Zrinjka; Communications and Journalism; Croatia; Indiana University—Bloomington

Quene, Hugo; Linguistics; Netherlands; Indiana University—Bloomington

Rahman, Noorsaadah; Chemistry; Malaysia; Purdue University

Wojtowicz, Tomasz; Physics and Astronomy; Poland; University of Notre Dame

Yuldasheva, Guli I.; Political Science; Uzbekistan; Indiana University—Bloomington

### Iowa

Ivezic, Marija; Agriculture; Croatia; Iowa State University of Science and Technology Petrovska, Irina; TEFL/Applied Linguistics; Macedonia; Kirkwood Community College Piskunova, Svetlana; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Russia; Iowa State University of Science and Technology Razzaque, Mohamed; Philosophy; Bangladesh; Loras College

Rilea, Lilia; Education; Moldova; University of Iowa Sokratova, Olga; Computer Science; Estonia; University of Iowa; University of New Mexico\*\* Szentgyorgyi, Szilard; Linguistics; Hungary; University of Iowa

### KANSAS

Boukharkine, Petr; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Russia; University of Kansas Kovalova, Olena; History (non-U.S.); Ukraine; University of Kansas

### KENTUCKY

Korolainen, Kaija; Public Administration; Finland; University of Louisville Moya Larano, Jorge; Biological Sciences; Spain; University of Kentucky\*

### LOUISIANA

Clapper, Valiant; Public Administration; South Africa; Southern University and Agricultural and Mechanical College

Gebreselassie, Teshome; Biological Sciences; Ethiopia; Louisiana State University and Agricultural and Mechanical College

Karajovic, Emilija; Law; Federal Republic of Yugoslavia; Tulane University

Moroz, Serhiy; Economics; Ukraine; Louisiana State University and Agricultural and Mechanical College

Nedbalyuk, Oleksandr; Economics; Ukraine; Louisiana State University and Agricultural and Mechanical College

Ramos-Diaz, Martin; History (non-U.S.); Mexico; Tulane University

### MAINE

Abikeyeva, Gulnara O.; Art History; Kazakhstan; Bowdoin College

Tabarev, Andrei; Anthropology and Archaeology; Russia; University of Maine

Tsanga, Amy; Law; Zimbabwe; University of Southern Maine

### MARYLAND

Coppolani, Antoine; History (non-U.S.); France; University of Maryland—College Park

Degirmendzic, Jan; Geography; Poland; U.S. Department of Commerce

Diab, Roseanne; Environmental Sciences; South Africa; University of Maryland—College Park

Fatmi, M' Barek; Agriculture; Morocco; U.S. Department of Agriculture

Harries, Daniel; Chemistry; Israel; National Institutes of Health

Lajos, Peter; Education; Hungary; University of Maryland—College Park

Law, Graham; Medical Sciences; United Kingdom; National Institutes of Health

Mawadza, Crispen; Biological Sciences; Zimbabwe; University of Maryland Biotechnology Institute

Mrozkova, Ivana; Communications and Journalism; Czech Republic; University of Maryland—College Park

Ortoll, Servando: Political Science: Mexico: University of Maryland—College Park

Parfenov, Alexandr; Medical Sciences; Russia; University of Maryland—Baltimore

Sato, Kazue; Communications and Journalism; Japan; University of Maryland—College Park

Scheiding, Oliver Horst; American Literature; Germany; University of Maryland—College Park

Tabbara, C. Khaled; Medical Sciences; Bahrain; National Institutes of Health

Taruskiene, Jolanta; Sociology and Social Work; Lithuania; Johns Hopkins University

Thabet, Ahmed; Chemistry; Gaza; University of Maryland—College Park

Thienprasert, Alice; Chemistry; Thailand; National Institutes of Health

Trippenbach, Marek; Physics and Astronomy; Poland; National Institute of Standards and Technology

Tsuchiya, Motohiro; Political Science; Japan; University of Maryland—College Park

Tziavos, Christos; Environmental Sciences; Greece; University of Maryland

Wijmenga, Tjitske Nienke; Medical Sciences; Netherlands; National Institutes of Health

Zaikin, Yuriy; Physics and Astronomy; Kazakhstan; University of Maryland—College Park\*

### MASSACHUSETTS

Ajala, James; Education; Nigeria; Springfield College Alac, Morana; Psychology; Italy; Harvard University

Al-Adawi, Samir; Medical Sciences; Oman; Harvard University

Barka, Mohammed; Economics; Algeria; Boston University

Belak, Mihaly; Medical Sciences; Hungary; Boston University

Bhat, Jyoti; Business Administration; India; Massachusetts Institute of Technology

Blaikie, Richard; Physics and Astronomy; New Zealand; Massachusetts Institute of Technology

Buzzanca, Giuseppe; Music; Italy; Harvard University Chen, Jiaming; Philosophy; China; Harvard University

Collyer Canales, Jaime; Sociology and Social Work; Chile; Greenfield Community College

Cools, Jan; Medical Sciences; Belgium; Harvard University

Faust, Avraham; Anthropology and Archaeology; Israel; Harvard University

Ferran, Denise; Art History; Ireland; Boston College Furusawa, Taiji; Economics; Japan; Boston University Gallego, Maria; Medical Sciences; Spain; Harvard

University

Garcia Martinez, Javier; Chemistry; Spain; Massachusetts Institute of Technology

Gomez, Mario; Law; Sri Lanka; Harvard University Gonzalez, Eva; Biological Sciences; Spain; Harvard University

Gonzalez-Alvarez, Alejandro; Engineering; Mexico; University of Massachusetts—Amherst

Greenberg, Dan; Medical Sciences; Israel; Harvard University

Gupta, Shreekant; Economics; India; Massachusetts Institute of Technology; Resources for the Future\*\*

Higa, Miyoko; American Literature; Japan; Harvard University

Hung, Ming-Chin; Mathematics; Taiwan; Boston University

Huyer, Sophia; Political Science; Canada; Harvard University

Ibanez de Sans, Maria Elena; Biological Sciences; Spain; Tufts University\*

Jebbour, Abdelkrim; Linguistics; Morocco; University of Massachusetts-Amherst

Jimenez, Jose; Biological Sciences; Spain; Harvard University\*

Kelleher, Cecily; Medical Sciences; Ireland; Centers for Disease Control; Harvard School of Public Health; University of Michigan—Ann Arbor\*\*

Keogh, Dermot; History (non-U.S.); Ireland; Boston College

- Kierans, Ciara; Anthropology and Archaeology; Ireland; Harvard University
- Koenig, Ariane; Public Administration; Luxembourg; Harvard University\*\*
- Koo, Eunsook; American Literature; Korea; Harvard University
- Kwon, Soonman; Medical Sciences; Korea; Harvard University
- Lia, Brynjar; History (non-U.S.); Norway; Harvard University
- Lloret Romero, F. Javier; Biological Sciences; Spain; Massachusetts Institute of Technology\*
- London, Leslie; Medical Sciences; South Africa; Harvard School of Public Health
- Maatoug, Fredj; History (non-U.S.); Tunisia; University of Massachusetts—Boston\*
- Magomedov, Rabadan; Anthropology and Archaeology; Russia; Wellesley College
- Mahadevan, Subramony; Biological Sciences; India; Harvard University
- Martin, Maeve; Psychology; Ireland; Boston College Martinez Cuesta, Maria; Medical Sciences; Spain; Harvard University
- McEvoy, Kieran; Law; United Kingdom; Harvard University
- Mendizabal Gonzalez, Iratxe; Biological Sciences; Spain; University of Massachusetts Medical Center
- Mindra, Mihail; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Romania; Brandeis University
- Mojzis, Martin; Physics and Astronomy; Slovak Republic; University of Massachusetts—Amherst
- Munoz de Toro, Monica; Biological Sciences; Argentina; Tufts University\*
- Murakami, Akinobu; Political Science; Japan; Harvard University
- Nguyen, Binh; Economics; Vietnam; Suffolk University Nijsten, Tamarius; Medical Sciences; Belgium; Harvard University
- Nixon, Nicola; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Canada; Harvard University
- Ozdemir, Yasemin; Medical Sciences; Turkey; Harvard University
- Pathak, Shashi; Physics and Astronomy; India; Harvard-Smithsonian Center for Astrophysics
- Pierre, Cecile; Library Science; France; Massachusetts Institute of Technology
- Quashigah, Edward; Law; Ghana; Harvard University Rodin, Sinisa; Law; Croatia; Harvard University
- Rodrigues, Raquel; Philosophy; Brazil; Boston University\* Ruiz, Facundo; Physics and Astronomy; Mexico;
- Massachusetts Institute of Technology

- Sampson, Kristin; Philosophy; Norway; Boston University Sanchez-Moreno Gonza, Concepcion; Biological
  - Sciences; Spain; Tufts University
- Sargin, Fugen; Law; Turkey; Boston University Satchi-Fainaro, Ronit; Medical Sciences; Israel; Harvard University
- Savoie, Donald; Public Administration; Canada; Harvard University; Duke University\*\*
- Shaw, Chong-hai; Political Science; Taiwan; Harvard University
- Shenhar, Roy; Chemistry; Israel; University of Massachusetts—Amherst
- Sosef, Meindert; Medical Sciences; Netherlands; Massachusetts General Hospital
- Souza, Vania; Anthropology and Archaeology; Brazil; Harvard University\*
- Tshuva, Edit; Chemistry; Israel; Massachusetts Institute of Technology
- Vichniatski, Leonid; Anthropology and Archaeology; Russia; Harvard University
- Wada, Mikihiko; Law; Japan; Boston University
- Wang, Tay-sheng; Law; Taiwan; Harvard University
- Wolf, Brigitte; Business Administration; Germany; Design Management Institute
- Xu, Hongxing; Philosophy; China; Harvard University Zhang, Cheng-fu; Public Administration; China; Harvard University John F. Kennedy School of Government

### MICHIGAN

- Abdullaeva, Firuza; Religious Studies; Russia; University of Michigan—Ann Arbor
- Bigaj, Tomasz; Philosophy; Poland; University of Michigan—Ann Arbor
- Bishry, Rony; Economics; Indonesia; Michigan State University
- Garba, Precious; Economics; Nigeria; Michigan State University
- Kelleher, Cecily; Medical Sciences; Ireland; Centers for Disease Control; Harvard School of Public Health; University of Michigan—Ann Arbor\*\*
- Kirakosyan, Ara; Biological Sciences; Armenia; University of Michigan—Ann Arbor
- Kyritsakis, Apostolos; Agriculture; Greece; Michigan State University; University of Nebraska—Lincoln\*\*
- Lobatchev, Serguei; History (non-U.S.); Russia; University of Michigan—Ann Arbor
- Osborne, Joan; Environmental Sciences; Australia; Kalamazoo College
- Pappu, Rekha; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); India; University of Michigan—Ann Arbor

Shuraim, Ahmed; Engineering; Saudi Arabia; University of Michigan—Ann Arbor

Syahra, Rusydi; Sociology and Social Work; Indonesia; Michigan State University

Tafoya, Felipe; Agriculture; Mexico; Michigan State University

Tan, Irene; Biological Sciences; Malaysia; Michigan State University

Tek, Omer; Business Administration; Turkey; Michigan State University

Tran, Manh Tuan; Engineering; Vietnam; American Concrete Institute - International

### MINNESOTA

Bader-Zaar, Birgitta; History (non-U.S.); Austria; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities; Center for Migration Studies

Bakke, Odd; Religious Studies; Norway; Luther Seminary Demyanchuk, Alexander; Education; Ukraine; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities\*

Drabek, Tomas; Medical Sciences; Czech Republic; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities

Florens, Clementine; Economics; France; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities

Gurlek, Omer; Medical Sciences; Turkey; Mayo Graduate School of Medicine

Hamada, Yohtaro; Communications and Journalism; Japan; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities

Jech, Robert; Medical Sciences; Czech Republic; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities

Moon, Yong Lin; Education; Korea; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities

Mustafa, Hulya; Public Administration; United Kingdom; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities

Pedersen, Vibeke; Communications and Journalism; Denmark; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities

Villar Argaiz, Manuel; Environmental Sciences; Spain; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities

Wang, Jiashi; Law; China; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities

Wilson, Alison; Medical Sciences; United Kingdom; University of Minnesota—Twin Cities

### MISSISSIPPI

Barbu, Daniel; Political Science; Romania; Jackson State University

Serto-Radics, Istvan; Sociology and Social Work; Hungary; University of Mississippi

### Missouri

Al-Haidary, Ahmed; Agriculture; Saudi Arabia; University of Missouri—Columbia

Bulat, Nicolae; History (non-U.S.); Moldova; Washington University

Burdeniuc, Galina; Education; Moldova; St. Louis Community College

Gephart, Werner; Sociology and Social Work; Germany; Washington University

Gjergji, Bashkim; Communications and Journalism; Albania; University of Missouri—Columbia

Glasova, Maria; Psychology; Slovak Republic; Saint Louis University

Hecimovic, Silva; Medical Sciences; Croatia; Washington University

Mironenko, Mikhail; Environmental Sciences; Russia; Washington University

Nasraoui, Bouzid; Agriculture; Tunisia; University of Missouri—Columbia

Nedeltchev, Stoyan; Engineering; Bulgaria; Washington University

#### MONTANA

Chang, Yunkun; Economics; China; Montana State University

Ibell, Timothy; Engineering; United Kingdom; University of Missouri—Rolla

### NEBRASKA

Chislari, Elena; Business Administration; Moldova; University of Nebraska—Omaha

Goriatchkine, Serguei; Geography; Russia; University of Nebraska—Lincoln; U.S. Department of Agriculture\*\*

Kyritsakis, Apostolos; Agriculture; Greece; Michigan State University; University of Nebraska—Lincoln\*\*

Molina-Ochoa, Jaime; Biological Sciences; Mexico; University of Nebraska—Lincoln

### NEVADA

Ciugureanu, Carmen; American Literature; Romania; University of Nevada—Las Vegas

Gunawardena, Weligalle W.; Biological Sciences; Sri Lanka; University of Nevada—Reno

### **NEW HAMPSHIRE**

Kurilla, Ivan; American History; Russia; Dartmouth College

### NEW JERSEY

- Ackland, Graeme; Physics and Astronomy; United Kingdom; Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—Piscataway
- Biran, Michal; History (non-U.S.); Israel; Institute for Advanced Study
- Chang, Feng-Yuan; Engineering; Taiwan; Princeton University
- Dobre, Octavia; Engineering; Romania; Stevens Institute of Technology
- El Harras, Mokhtar; Sociology and Social Work; Morocco; Princeton University
- Fur, Gunlog; American History; Sweden; Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—New Brunswick
- Gaudet, Francoise; Library Science; France; Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—Newark
- Hasan-Zada, Nazim; Medical Sciences; Azerbaijan; University of Medicine and Dentistry of New Jersey
- Hulicki, Zbigniew; Engineering; Poland; Princeton University
- Imhof, Margarete; Psychology; Germany; The College of New Jersey
- Iwara, Alexander; Linguistics; Nigeria; Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—New Brunswick
- Kovacs, Ilona; Library Science; Hungary; American Hungarian Foundation
- Kowal, Roman; Music; Poland; Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—Newark
- Lavrentev, Alexei; Linguistics; Russia; Princeton University
- Moufleh, Hazza; Economics; Syria; Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—New Brunswick
- Nuwayhid, Iman; Environmental Sciences; Lebanon; Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—Piscataway
- Reinhold, Natalia; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Russia; Princeton University
- Rozenvalds, Juris; Political Science; Latvia; Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey—New Brunswick
- Vanhems, Anne; Economics; France; Princeton University
- Vicelja-Matijasic, Marina; Art History; Croatia; Princeton University

### New Mexico

- Chisala, Busiso; Mathematics; Malawi; New Mexico State University
- Hamor, Tamas; Environmental Sciences; Hungary; New Mexico State University
- Royal, Charles; Philosophy; New Zealand; University of New Mexico; University of Hawaii—Hilo\*\*
- Shah, Jasmin; Chemistry; Pakistan; University of New Mexico
- Smolyaninova, Olga; Education; Russia; New Mexico State University
- Sokratova, Olga; Computer Science; Estonia; University of Iowa; University of New Mexico\*\*

### NEW YORK

- Alam, Mohammed; Law; Bangladesh; New York University
- Ali, Rafia; Physics and Astronomy; Pakistan; Teachers College, Columbia University
- Arthur, Michael; Medical Sciences; United Kingdom; Mount Sinai School of Medicine
- Belin Bourgogne, Jean; Economics; France; Columbia University
- Bellion-Jourdan, Jerome; Political Science; France; Columbia University
- Ben Maissa, Abdessalam; Philosophy; Morocco; Vassar College
- Ben Mohamed, Abdelkrim; Physics and Astronomy; Niger; Columbia University
- Berghofer, Gerlinde; Psychology; Austria; Columbia University
- Bharvani, Shakuntala; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); India; CUNY—Graduate School and University Center
- Bokhari, Ashfaque; Mathematics; Pakistan; Saint John Fisher College
- Cerrah, Ibrahim; Law; Turkey; CUNY—John Jay College of Criminal Justice
- Colonomos, Ariel; Political Science; France; Columbia University
- Costa, Arthur; Political Science; Brazil; Columbia University\*
- Dai, Jinping; Economics; China; Columbia University De Vita, Alvaro; Political Science; Brazil; Columbia University
- Eeckhout, Bart; American Literature; Belgium; Fordham University
- Elsner, Wolfram; Economics; Germany; New School University

- Essaifi, Abderrahim; Geology; Morocco; Syracuse University
- Gaertner, Heinz; Political Science; Austria; World Policy Institute
- Gropp, Sandrine; Library Science; France; CUNY—City College
- Hahn, Sylvia; History (non-U.S.); Austria; Jamestown Community College
- Holownia, Thaddeus; Art; Canada; Sarah Lawrence College
- Hoon, Hian-Teck; Economics; Singapore; Columbia University
- Hsia, Lin; Education; Taiwan; East Side Institute for Short Term Psychotherapy
- Hsiao, Ching-Kai; Agriculture; Taiwan; Columbia University
- Khadge, Buddhi; Agriculture; Nepal; Cornell University
- Khalaf, Elias; American Literature; Syria; SUNY—Binghamton
- Khedr, Tamer; Theater and Dance; Egypt; New York University; New York Film Academy\* \*\*
- Knotkova, Helena; Psychology; Czech Republic; Columbia University
- Kutuev, Pavlo; Sociology and Social Work; Ukraine; New York University
- Kwon, Gi-Heon; Public Administration; Korea; Syracuse University
- Lam, Thiep; Education; Vietnam; SUNY—Buffalo Lang, Chim Choy; Medical Sciences; Malaysia; Columbia University
- Lara, Maria; Philosophy; Mexico; New School for Social Research
- Lediaev, Valeri; Political Science; Russia; New York University
- Lee, Jungsook; Art; Korea; Fashion Institute of Technology
- Lin, Guijun; Economics; China; Columbia University Maldoner, Bruno; Architecture and Urban Planning; Austria; Columbia University\*
- Mannin, Michael; Political Science; United Kingdom; New York University
- Manoulkina, Olga; Music; Russia; CUNY—Graduate School and University Center
- Masque Barri, Pere; Environmental Sciences; Spain; SUNY—Stony Brook\*
- Mohammad Raslan, Mohammad; Creative Writing; Malaysia; Columbia University
- Montoro, Rafael; Biological Sciences; Spain; Columbia University\*

- Mwamwenda, Tuntufye; Education; South Africa; Audrey Cohen College\*
- Niziolek, Grzegorz; Theater and Dance; Poland; CUNY—Graduate School and University Center
- Norrung, Per; Sociology and Social Work; Denmark; Fordham University
- Novoa, Antonio M. S. Sampaio Da; Education; Portugal; Columbia University
- Orue Pozzo, Anibal; Communications and Journalism; Paraguay; Hofstra University
- Popovic, Sasa; Economics; Federal Republic of Yugoslavia; Columbia University
- Reti, Jean-Paul; Art; France; Sarah Lawrence College Rodriguez, Rosana; Engineering; Spain; International Business Machines Corporation
- Rodriguez Abascal, Luis; Law; Spain; New York University\*
- Roguinski, Boris; Philosophy; Russia; CUNY—Brooklyn College
- Roso, Adriane; Psychology; Brazil; Columbia University\*
- Roy, Ranjit; History (non-U.S.); India; SUNY—College at Oswego
- Rusnachenko, Anatolii; History (non-U.S.); Ukraine; Columbia University
- Rydlova, Eva; Art; Czech Republic; Corning Museum of Glass
- Saari, Tiina; Law; Finland; Nassau County Department of Social Services
- Samy, Ramz; Music; Egypt; Manhattan School of Music\*
- Schiavini, Cinzia; American Literature; Italy; New York University
- Seppanen, Arto; Music; Finland; Patricia McCaffrey Private Voice Studio
- Shaka, Femi; Area Studies; Nigeria; New York University
- Shinoda, Hideaki; Political Science; Japan; Columbia University
- Song, Ying; Law; China; New York University
- Stickley, Catherine E.; Geography; United Kingdom; Columbia University
- Su, Hao; Political Science; China; Columbia University
- Tafani, Vilma; TEFL/Applied Linguistics; Albania; SUNY—College at Fredonia
- Tischler, Kornelia; Education; Austria; CUNY—City College
- Toba, Marcos; Law; Brazil; New York University Tournes, Ludovic; History (non-U.S.); France; Columbia University; New York University\*\*

Trabelsi, Zouheir; Computer Science; Tunisia; Pace University—White Plains

Tu, Qiyu; Economics; China; Bard College

Tuval-Mashiach, Rivka; Psychology; Israel; CUNY—Graduate School and University Center

Ulens, Chris; Medical Sciences; Belgium; Columbia

Ulens, Chris; Medical Sciences; Belgium; Columbia University

Ulfendahl, Mats; Medical Sciences; Sweden; Columbia University

Valyavko, Iryna; History (non-U.S.); Ukraine; Columbia University

Vazquez Del Rey, Antonio; Law; Spain; New York University\*

Vinsonneau, Ninon; American History; France; Columbia University; New York University\*\*

Wang, Chin-Shou; Environmental Sciences; Taiwan; Columbia University

Wieczorkiewicz, Anna; Anthropology and Archaeology; Poland; New School for Social Research University

### NORTH CAROLINA

Abdelwahed, Said; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Gaza; Duke University

Al-Musawi, Mushin Jassim Ali; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Tunisia; Duke University

Al-Oumar, Ahmad; Engineering; Syria; University of North Carolina—Charlotte

Arbeit, Marcel; American Literature; Czech Republic; University of North Carolina—Chapel Hill

Arukwe, Augustine; Agriculture; Norway; Duke University

Avdagic, Zikrija; Computer Science; Bosnia Herzegovina; University of North Carolina—Charlotte

Bright, Paul; Law; United Kingdom; North Carolina State University

Christie, Andrew; Law; Australia; Duke University Gabricevic, Mario; Chemistry; Croatia; Duke University

Genckava, Omer; Political Science; Turkey; Duke University

Han, In Soo; Business Administration; Korea; Duke University

Jarvinen, Oli Pekka; Computer Science; Finland; North Carolina State University

Levo-Henriksson, Ritva; Communications and Journalism; Finland; Duke University

Ricciuti, Roberto; Economics; Italy; North Carolina State University Savoie, Donald; Public Administration; Canada; Harvard University; Duke University\*\*

Sharma, SanJay; Business Administration; Canada; University of North Carolina—Chapel Hill

Thoruwa, Thomas; Engineering; Kenya; North Carolina State University

Van Gool, Coen; Medical Sciences; Netherlands; Wake Forest University

Yang, Chang Soo; Law; Korea; Duke University Yoon, Tae-Hwa; Business Administration; Korea; University of North Carolina—Chapel Hill

Zacharasiewicz, Waldemar; American Literature; Austria; University of North Carolina—Chapel Hill\*

### NORTH DAKOTA

Bissimaliyeva, Maryam K.; Linguistics; Kazakhstan; University of North Dakota

### Оню

Albanesi, Guillermo; Geology; Argentina; Ohio State University—Columbus

Amer, Mohammad; Mathematics; West Bank; Ohio University

Babenko, Andrei; Environmental Sciences; Russia: Ohio State University—Columbus

Badr, Abdel Fattah; Biological Sciences; Egypt: Miami University\*

Bashina, Leila; Political Science; Kazakhstan; University of Dayton

Dimitrov, Lubomir; Engineering; Bulgaria; University of Cincinnati

Grzesik, Zbigniew; Chemistry; Poland; Ohio State University—Columbus

Hatani, Ofueru; Psychology; Japan; Ohio State University—Columbus

Hayward, Scott; Biological Sciences; United Kingdom; Ohio State University—Columbus

Kadioglu, Yusuf; Geology; Turkey; Miami University

Kamath, Ravikala; Education; India; Ohio University

Khaydarov, Miryakub; Business Administration; Uzbekistan; Case Western Reserve University

Kim, Seung Jin; Economics; Korea; Ohio State University—Columbus

Locmele, Gunta; Linguistics; Latvia; Kent State University

Nabofa, Michael; Religious Studies; Nigeria; John Carroll University

- Sayuti, Rosiady; Agriculture; Indonesia; Ohio State University—Columbus
- Sugiyama, Shigeo; Education; Japan; Ohio State University—Columbus
- Timulak, Ladislav; Psychology; Slovak Republic; University of Toledo
- Vargas, Juan Pedro; Psychology; Spain; Bowling Green State University
- Yavuz, Fahri; Economics; Turkey; Ohio State University—Columbus

### **O**KLAHOMA

- Moskalonov, Serguei; Economics; Russia; Oklahoma City Community College; Murray State College\*\*
- Omran, Mohammed; Business Administration; Egypt; University of Oklahoma; The World Bank\* \*\*
- Smith, David; Computer Science; Australia; Tulsa Community College

### **OREGON**

- Cousins, Rodney; Law; United Kingdom; Portland State University
- Iakovlev, Igor; Environmental Sciences; Russia; Oregon State University
- Okut, Hayrettin; Biological Sciences; Turkey; Oregon Research Institute

### PENNSYLVANIA

- Aktan, Gulderen; Medical Sciences; Turkey; Medical College of Pennsylvania and Hahnemann University; Thomas Jefferson University\*\*
- Becker Junior, Eduardo; Medical Sciences; Brazil; Thomas Jefferson University\*
- Chan, Chihyu; Psychology; Taiwan; Lehigh University Chen, Naiwei; Law; China; University of Pennsylvania
- Dranca, Ion; Chemistry; Moldova; Pennsylvania State University—University Park
- Ferguson, Tyrone; Political Science; Trinidad & Tobago; Lincoln University
- Gordon, David; Architecture and Urban Planning; Canada; University of Pennsylvania
- Gueye, Serigne; Medical Sciences; Senegal; University of Pennsylvania
- Hameed, Abdul; Biological Sciences; Pakistan; U.S. Department of Agriculture

- Kidwai, Saleem; Political Science; India; Villanova University
- Kouba, Petr; Philosophy; Czech Republic; Duquesne University
- Lifanov, Konstantin Vasilyevich; Linguistics; Russia; University of Pittsburgh
- Lilic, Stevan; Law; Federal Republic of Yugoslavia; University of Pittsburgh
- Magnusson, Sigurour; History (non-U.S.); Iceland; Carnegie Mellon University
- Mahmud, Shamsul; Psychology; Bangladesh; Alvernia College
- Manev, Gjorgji; Business Administration; Macedonia; University of Pittsburgh
- Martinez Fernandez, Jose; Philosophy; Spain; University of Pittsburgh
- Mbaye, Ahmadou; Economics; Senegal; Swarthmore College
- Nossenko, Elena; Religious Studies; Russia; University of Pennsylvania
- Omelchenko, Nickolay; Philosophy; Russia; Mansfield University of Pennsylvania
- Perez Correa, Jose; Engineering; Chile; Carnegie Mellon University
- Rassamakin, Yuriy; Anthropology and Archaeology; Ukraine; University of Pennsylvania
- Rom-Shiloni, Dalit; Religious Studies; Israel; University of Pennsylvania
- Sengers, Erik; Sociology and Social Work; Netherlands; Pennsylvania State University—University Park
- Sengupta, Jayanta; American History; India; University of Pennsylvania\*
- Tranaes, Torben; Economics; Denmark; Pennsylvania State University—University Park
- Vasta, Fabio; Medical Sciences; Italy; University of Pittsburgh
- Vayenas, Dimitris; Environmental Sciences; Greece; Carnegie Mellon University
- Vickery, Ann; American Literature; Australia; Yale University; Temple University\*\*
- Wa-Gachanja, Muigai; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Kenya; University of Pennsylvania
- Weerasinghe, Aruna; Computer Science; Sri Lanka; Carnegie Mellon University
- Xu, Erming; Business Administration; China; University of Scranton
- Yang, Dafu; Linguistics; China; University of Pennsylvania

### PUERTO RICO

Medrano, Hector; Economics; Costa Rica; Colegio Universitario del Este

### RHODE ISLAND

Fischer, Daniel; Art; Slovak Republic; Rhode Island School of Design

Haraguchi, Saburo; American Literature; Japan; Brown University

Vega-Canovas, Gustavo; Political Science; Mexico; Brown University

### SOUTH CAROLINA

Haggag, Salah Eldin; Mathematics; Egypt; University of South Carolina\*

Naboka, Marina; Medical Sciences; Ukraine; University of South Carolina

Ngondo, Anthony; Art; Kenya; Claflin College

### SOUTH DAKOTA

Goetze, Herbert; Education; Germany; Augustana College\* Nasfi, Habib; Environmental Sciences; Tunisia; South Dakota State University

### TENNESSEE

Gavriliuc, Robert; Engineering; Romania; Oak Ridge National Laboratory

Juzeliunas, Eimutis; Chemistry; Lithuania; Vanderbilt University

Kisielewicz, Andrzej; Mathematics; Poland; Vanderbilt University

### **TEXAS**

Abu-Rub, Haithem; Engineering; West Bank; Texas A&M University\*

Baykal, Atac; Medical Sciences; Turkey; M.D. Anderson Cancer Center

Divisova, Jana; Medical Sciences; Czech Republic; University of Texas—Austin

Fiziev, Plamen; Physics and Astronomy; Bulgaria; University of Texas—Austin

Khomyakov, Maxim; Philosophy; Russia; Texas A&M University

Lee, Yu-Ping; History (non-U.S.); Taiwan; University of Texas—Austin

Magyarics, Tamas; American History; Hungary; University of Texas—Austin

Mendes, Maria Amalia; Linguistics; Portugal; Rice University\*

Pokhrel, Bharat; Biological Sciences; Nepal; University of Texas—Medical Branch at Galveston

Pule, Martin; Medical Sciences; Ireland; Baylor College of Medicine

Rivadulla Fernandez, J. Francisco; Chemistry; Spain; University of Texas—Austin

Savvaki, Eleni; Medical Sciences; Greece; University of Texas—Health Science Center at Houston

Versiani, Daniela; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Brazil; Rice University\*

Vrtovec, Bojan; Medical Sciences; Slovenia; University of Texas—Health Science Center at Houston

Zhang, Yichi; Economics; China; Texas A&M University

### UTAH

Bach, Gerhard Peter; American Literature; Germany; Utah State University

Farooqui, Muhammad; Geology; Pakistan; Utah State University

Harrison, Bernadette; Medical Sciences; Australia; Intermountain Health Care

Lee, Seongho; Education; Korea; Brigham Young University

Morgan, Philip; History (non-U.S.); United Kingdom; Westminster College of Salt Lake City

### VERMONT

Szesztay, Margit; Education; Hungary; School for International Training

### VIRGINIA

Austermuhl, Frank; American History; Germany; University of Virginia

Azrar, Lahcen; Engineering; Morocco; Old Dominion University

Boriak, Olena; Anthropology and Archaeology; Ukraine; University of Virginia

Caruana, Gabriel; Art; Malta; Virginia Center for the Creative Arts

Djuraeva, Komuna K.; Business Administration; Uzbekistan; George Mason University

# HOST STATE INDEX

Ghulam Rasool, Nassar Banu; Biological Sciences; Malaysia; Eastern Virginia Medical School of the Medical College of Hampton Roads

Kahanoff, Maya; Sociology and Social Work; Israel; George Mason University\*

Ta, Cau Ngoc; Business Administration; Vietnam; James Madison University

Vella, Raphael; Art; Malta; Virginia Center for the Creative Arts

### WASHINGTON

Cap Bun, Marina; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Romania; University of Washington

Chalise, Mukesh; Biological Sciences; Nepal; University of Washington

Chan, Alan; Religious Studies; Singapore; University of Washington

Doe, Tanis; Sociology and Social Work; Canada; University of Washington

Fadare, Samson; Architecture and Urban Planning; Nigeria; Eastern Washington University

Granados-Sanandres, Ana; Mathematics; Spain; University of Washington\*

Landa Del Castillo, Blanca; Agriculture; Spain; U.S.
Department of Agriculture Agricultural Research Service\*

Makhovskaya, Olga; Psychology; Russia; University of Washington

Matsushita, Junichi; Engineering; Japan; University of Washington

Nielsen, Jens Jeppe; Biological Sciences; Denmark; University of Washington

Nourkova, Veronika; Psychology; Russia; University of Washington

Philip Edo, Alicia; Biological Sciences; Spain; Washington State University

Shaker, Reyad; Agriculture; Jordan; Washington State University

Sun, Hsiu-hui; Communications and Journalism; Taiwan; University of Washington

Thompson, Roger; Engineering; South Africa; Colorado School of Mines; Spokane Reseach Laboratory\* \*\*

Thomsen, Iben; Biological Sciences; Denmark; Washington State University

### WEST VIRGINIA

Kee, Thuan Chye; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Malaysia; West Virginia University at Parkersburg

### WISCONSIN

Ahas, Rein; Geography; Estonia; University of Wisconsin—Milwaukee

Al Ali, Ahmad; Mathematics; United Arab Emirates; University of Wisconsin—Milwaukee

Aydemir, Mehmet; Engineering; Turkey; University of Wisconsin—Madison

Chachati, Louay; Engineering; Syria; University of Wisconsin—Madison

Harb, Ahmad; American Literature; West Bank; University of Wisconsin—Madison

Khanthachai, Nathabhol; Economics; Thailand; Northcentral Technical College

Kobrinski, Alexandre; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Russia; University of Wisconsin—Madison

Kovacs, Andras; Communications and Journalism; Hungary; University of Wisconsin—Madison; University of Southern California\*\*

Liu, Xiangyu; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); China; University of Wisconsin—Whitewater

Moen, Anne; Medical Sciences; Norway; University of Wisconsin—Madison

Mutlu, Mehmet; Engineering; Turkey; University of Wisconsin—Madison

Nanai, Laszlo; Physics and Astronomy; Hungary; University of Wisconsin—Stevens Point

Nguyen, Thuy Thanh; Computer Science; Vietnam; University of Wisconsin—Milwaukee

Oliva-Lopez, Eduardo; Engineering; Mexico; University of Wisconsin—Platteville

Pantchenko, Alexandre; Religious Studies; Russia; University of Wisconsin—Madison

Rusli, Roslaini; Medical Sciences; Malaysia; University of Wisconsin—Madison

Shamsuddin, Sikandar; Geography; Bangladesh; University of Wisconsin—La Crosse

Tryhubava, Larysa; Education; Belarus; University of Wisconsin—Madison

Yagola, Anatoly; Education; Russia; University of Wisconsin—Madison

Yue, Jianbo; Library Science; China; University of Wisconsin—Madison

Zuckerman, Galina; Psychology; Russia; University of Wisconsin—Madison

### WYOMING

Krotova, Olexandra; Anthropology and Archaeology; Ukraine; University of Wyoming

Sagalaev, Andrei; Anthropology and Archaeology; Russia; University of Wyoming



# HOME GEOGRAPHIC AREA INDEX

To find out more about a scholar, turn to the individual's complete directory entry, which can be found in the section corresponding to the discipline listed after the scholar's name.

### ALBANIA

Gjergji, Bashkim; Communications and Journalism Tafani, Vilma; TEFL/Applied Linguistics

### ALGERIA

Barka, Mohammed; Economics

Tabet Aoul, Kheira; Environmental Sciences

### **ARGENTINA**

Albanesi, Guillermo; Geology Munoz de Toro, Monica; Biological Sciences\* Passamai, Victor; Environmental Sciences

### ARMENIA

Harutyunyan, Artem; American Literature Kirakosyan, Ara; Biological Sciences Safrastyan, Ruben; Political Science

### AUSTRALIA

Christie, Andrew; Law
Coaldrake, Owen; Education
Harrison, Bernadette; Medical Sciences
Osborne, Joan; Environmental Sciences
Pybus, Cassandra; American History
Smith, David; Computer Science
Vickery, Ann; American Literature

### AUSTRIA

Bader-Zaar, Birgitta; History (non-U.S.)

Berghofer, Gerlinde; Psychology Bramberger, Andrea; Education

Dorninger, Manfred; Environmental Sciences

Gaertner, Heinz; Political Science Hahn, Sylvia; History (non-U.S.)

Maldoner, Bruno; Architecture and Urban Planning\*

Steinicke, Ernst; Geography Tischler, Kornelia; Education

Zacharasiewicz, Waldemar; American Literature\*

### **AZERBAIJAN**

Garaybayli, Garay; Medical Sciences Hasan-Zada, Nazim; Medical Sciences Kengerlinskiy, Latif; Education

### BAHRAIN

Tabbara, C. Khaled; Medical Sciences

### BANGLADESH

Alam, Mohammed; Law Chowdhury, Ashraf; Economics Hassan, Md.; Anthropology and Archaeology Hussain, Shahnaz; Geography Mahmud, Shamsul; Psychology Razzaque, Mohamed; Philosophy Shamsuddin, Sikandar; Geography

### BELARUS

Levchenko, Sergei; Economics Manaev, Oleg; Communications and Journalism Tryhubava, Larysa; Education

### BELGIUM

Cools, Jan; Medical Sciences D'Haeze, Wim; Biological Sciences Eeckhout, Bart; American Literature Hachem, Jean Pierre; Medical Sciences Nijsten, Tamarius; Medical Sciences Ulens, Chris; Medical Sciences Zech, Emmanuelle; Psychology

### BOSNIA HERZEGOVINA

Avdagic, Zikrija; Computer Science Sestic, Lada; TEFL/Applied Linguistics

### BRAZIL

Becker Junior, Eduardo; Medical Sciences\* Costa, Arthur; Political Science\* De Vita, Alvaro; Political Science Rodrigues, Raquel; Philosophy\*

Roso, Adriane; Psychology\*

Souza, Vania; Anthropology and Archaeology\*

Toba, Marcos; Law

Versiani, Daniela: Language and Literature

(non-U.S.)\*

### BULGARIA

Dimitrov, Lubomir; Engineering

Dimitrova, Sevdalina S.; Physics and Astronomy

Fiziev, Plamen; Physics and Astronomy

Ianova, Miroslava; Sociology and Social Work

Kantcheva, Youlia: Communications and Journalism

Mateey, Miroslav I.; Economics Nedeltchev, Stovan: Engineering Pilarska, Daniela; Biological Sciences

### CAMEROON

Jua, Roselyne; American Literature Nukenine, Elias; Biological Sciences

### CANADA

Dennis, Michael; History (non-U.S.) Doe, Tanis; Sociology and Social Work

Gordon, David; Architecture and Urban Planning

Holownia, Thaddeus; Art

Huver, Sophia: Political Science

Nixon, Nicola; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Pendakur, Krishna; Economics

Savoie, Donald; Public Administration

Sharma, SanJay; Business Administration

### CHILE

Avila Rivas, Miguel; Environmental Sciences

Collyer Canales, Jaime; Sociology and Social Work

Fuenzalida Bosse, Maria; Engineering

Gutierrez Pantoja, Silvio; Environmental Sciences

Libedinsky, Sofia; Law

Perez Correa, Jose; Engineering

### CHINA. PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF

Chang, Yunkun; Economics

Chen, Jiaming; Philosophy

Chen, Naiwei; Law

Chen, Yaping; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Dai, Jinping; Economics

Lin, Guijun; Economics

Liu, Xiangyu; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Qu, Xiaohui; Economics

Shi, Weiping; Education

Song, Ying; Law

Su. Hao: Political Science

Tu, Qiyu; Economics

Wang, Jiashi; Law

Xu, Erming; Business Administration

Xu, Hongxing; Philosophy

Yang, Dafu; Linguistics

Yu, Liangchun; Economics

Yue, Jianbo; Library Science

Zhang, Cheng-fu; Public Administration

Zhang, Guihong; Law

Zhang, Yichi; Economics

### COSTA RICA

Medrano, Hector; Economics

### COTE D'IVOIRE

Kple-Faget, Paul; Medical Sciences

### CROATIA

Gabricevic, Mario; Chemistry

Hecimovic, Silva; Medical Sciences

Ivezic, Marija; Agriculture

Nikcevic, Sanja; Theater and Dance

Perusko-Culek, Zrinika; Communications and

Journalism

Rodin, Sinisa; Law

Vicelja-Matijasic, Marina; Art History

### CZECH REPUBLIC

Arbeit, Marcel; American Literature

Bartos, Ludek; Environmental Sciences

Divisova, Jana; Medical Sciences

Drabek, Tomas; Medical Sciences

Jech, Robert; Medical Sciences

Knotkova, Helena; Psychology

Koranova, Ilona; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Kouba, Petr; Philosophy Moural, Josef; Philosophy

Mrozkova, Ivana; Communications and Journalism

Propper, Lukas; Medical Sciences

Rydlova, Eva; Art

Smidova, Martina; Education

### DENMARK

Bisley, Sven; Political Science

Mogensen, Hanne; Anthropology and Archaeology

Nielsen, Jens Jeppe; Biological Sciences

Norrung, Per; Sociology and Social Work

Pedersen, Vibeke; Communications and Journalism

Simonsen, Bo; Engineering

Thomsen, Iben; Biological Sciences

Tranaes, Torben; Economics

### **EGYPT**

Badr, Abdel Fattah; Biological Sciences\*

El Noshokaty, Shady; Art\*

Haggag, Salah Eldin; Mathematics\*
Khalifa, Sherif; Medical Sciences\*
Khedr, Tamer; Theater and Dance\*

Kheir El Din, Amr; Business Administration\*
Omran, Mohammed; Business Administration\*

Samy, Ramz; Music\*

Shehab, Azza; Medical Sciences\*

### ESTONIA

Ahas, Rein; Geography

Merilai, Arne; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Sokratova, Olga; Computer Science

### **ETHIOPIA**

Gebreselassie, Teshome; Biological Sciences

### FEDERAL REPUBLIC OF YUGOSLAVIA

Karajovic, Emilija; Law Lilic, Stevan; Law

Popovic, Sasa; Economics

### FINLAND

Ilmoni, Tony; Art

Jarvinen, Oli Pekka; Computer Science

Kilkki, Jaana; Computer Science

Korolainen, Kaija; Public Administration

Levo-Henriksson, Ritva; Communications and

Journalism

Miinalainen, Inkeri; Education

Saari, Tiina; Law

Seppanen, Arto; Music

Waismaa, Leena; Anthropology and Archaeology

### FRANCE

Belin Bourgogne, Jean; Economics

Bellion-Jourdan, Jerome; Political Science

Bordat, Francis; American History

Colonomos, Ariel; Political Science

Coppolani, Antoine; History (non-U.S.)

Cottenet, Cecile; American History

De Clausel De Cousse, Florence; Architecture and

Urban Planning\*

Florens, Clementine; Economics

Gaudet, Françoise; Library Science

Gropp, Sandrine; Library Science

Lieber, Claudine; Library Science

Milcent, Carine; Economics

Ouaked, Said; American History

Pierre, Cecile; Library Science

Reti, Jean-Paul; Art

Roesch, Laurent; American History

Tournes, Ludovic; History (non-U.S.)

Vanhems, Anne; Economics

Vinsonneau, Ninon; American History

### GAZA

Abdelwahed, Said; Language and Literature

(non-U.S.)

Thabet, Ahmed; Chemistry

### GEORGIA

Rostiashvili, Ketesan; Political Science

Sulukhia, Tamara; Architecture and Urban Planning

### GERMANY

Austermuhl, Frank; American History

Bach, Gerhard Peter; American Literature

Elsner, Wolfram; Economics

Gephart, Werner; Sociology and Social Work

Goetze, Herbert; Education\*

Imhof, Margarete; Psychology

Scheiding, Oliver Horst; American Literature

Schmitt, Manfred J.; Psychology

Schumacher, Frank; American History

Wolf, Brigitte; Business Administration

### **GHANA**

Quashigah, Edward; Law

### GREECE

Georgiadis, Haralambos; Engineering

Kyritsakis, Apostolos; Agriculture

Mamona-Downs, Joanna; Education

Marantzidis, Nikolaos; Political Science

Savvaki, Eleni; Medical Sciences

Tziavos, Christos; Environmental Sciences

Vayenas, Dimitris; Environmental Sciences

### HUNGARY

Belak, Mihaly; Medical Sciences Gyulai, Gabor; Agriculture

Hamor, Tamas; Environmental Sciences Kiss, Tibor; Business Administration

Konczei, Gyorgy; Law

Kovacs, Andras; Communications and Journalism

Kovacs, Ilona; Library Science

Lajos, Peter; Education

Magyarics, Tamas; American History

Mehes, Balazs; Architecture and Urban Planning

Nanai, Laszlo; Physics and Astronomy

Serto-Radics, Istvan; Sociology and Social Work

Szalay, Edina; American Literature Szentgyorgyi, Szilard; Linguistics Szesztay, Margit; Education

### **ICELAND**

Magnusson, Sigurour; History (non-U.S.)

### India

Bharvani, Shakuntala; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Bhat, Jyoti; Business Administration Chaturvedi, Rashmi; Education Gupta, Shreekant; Economics Kamath, Ravikala; Education Kidwai, Saleem; Political Science

Korisettar, Ravindra; Anthropology and Archaeology

Mahadevan, Subramony; Biological Sciences Pappu, Rekha; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Pathak, Shashi; Physics and Astronomy Roy, Ranjit; History (non-U.S.)

Sankaran, Kamala; Law

Sarangapani, Kumudhavalli; Education Sengupta, Jayanta; American History\*

Stella, Antony; Education Thind, Tarlochan; Agriculture

### Indonesia

Bishry, Rony; Economics Rachman, Abdul; Religious Studies Rasyid, Muhamad; Political Science

Sayuti, Rosiady; Agriculture

Syahra, Rusydi; Sociology and Social Work

### **IRELAND**

Ferran, Denise; Art History Kelleher, Cecily; Medical Sciences Keogh, Dermot; History (non-U.S.) Kierans, Ciara; Anthropology and Archaeology

Lyons, Gerard M.; Medical Sciences

Martin, Maeve; Psychology Pule, Martin; Medical Sciences

### **ISRAEL**

Ashkenasy, Gonen; Chemistry

Ashkenasy, Nurit; Engineering

Bergerbest-Agassi, Dafna; Psychology

Biran, Michal; History (non-U.S.) Chen, Alon; Biological Sciences

Faust, Avraham; Anthropology and Archaeology

Greenberg, Dan; Medical Sciences

Harries, Daniel; Chemistry

Kahanoff, Maya; Sociology and Social Work\*

Levy, Yaakov; Chemistry

Rom-Shiloni, Dalit; Religious Studies

Satchi-Fainaro, Ronit; Medical Sciences

Shenhar, Roy; Chemistry Tshuva, Edit; Chemistry

Tuval-Mashiach, Rivka; Psychology

Vishne, Uzi; Mathematics

### ITALY

Alac, Morana; Psychology

Aprile, Teresa; Psychology

Bruni, Francesco; Language and Literature

(non-U.S.)\*

Buzzanca, Giuseppe; Music

Calogero, Elena; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

De Petris, Andrea; Political Science

Discacciati, Ornella; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Ghaleigh, Navraj; Law

Grangetto, Marco; Engineering Pastorelli, Concetta; Psychology

Picozzi, Silvia; Physics and Astronomy

Ricciuti, Roberto; Economics

Schiavini, Cinzia; American Literature

Stazi, Furio; Engineering

Strippoli, Rafaelle; Medical Sciences

Vasta, Fabio; Medical Sciences

Vergaro, Carla; Linguistics

Volo, Serena; Business Administration

### **JAPAN**

Furusawa, Taiji; Economics

Hamada, Yohtaro; Communications and Journalism

Haraguchi, Saburo; American Literature

Hatani, Ofueru; Psychology

Higa, Miyoko; American Literature

Matsushita, Junichi; Engineering Murakami, Akinobu; Political Science

Naito, Yasuo; Communications and Journalism Nishizaka, Aogu; Sociology and Social Work Sato, Kazue; Communications and Journalism

Shinoda, Hideaki; Political Science Sugiyama, Shigeo; Education Tsuchiya, Motohiro; Political Science

Unoura, Hiroshi; Education Wada, Mikihiko; Law

Wells, Keiko; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Yaguchi, Yujin; American History Yoshihara, Naoki; Economics

### **JORDAN**

Barjous, Majdi; Geology El-Qawasmeh, Eyas; Computer Science Shaker, Reyad; Agriculture

### KAZAKHSTAN

Abikeyeva, Gulnara O.; Art History Altaliyeva, Akmaral; Business Administration Azimbekova, Sholpan; Economics Bashina, Leila; Political Science Bissimaliyeva, Maryam K.; Linguistics Kukeyeva, Fatima; Political Science Tassemenova, Manat S.; Linguistics Yessimzhanova, Maira; Linguistics Zaikin, Yuriy; Physics and Astronomy\*

### KENYA

Ngondo, Anthony; Art Owuor, Paul; Biological Sciences Thoruwa, Thomas; Engineering Wa-Gachanja, Muigai; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

### KOREA

Bae, Sang-Pyo; Education

Choi, Byong Hyon; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Choi, Seung Jin; Education

Han, In Soo; Business Administration Hwang, Hae Sung; American History Kim, Bong Eun; American Literature Kim, Dong No; Sociology and Social Work

Kim, Jung; Environmental Sciences

Kim, Myung-hwan; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Kim, Sam-Jin: Theater and Dance

Kim, Seung Jin; Economics Ko, Je Hyuk; Education

Koo, Eunsook; American Literature Kwon, Gi-Heon; Public Administration Kwon, Soonman; Medical Sciences Lee, Hyun Chong; Education

Lee, Jungsook; Art

Lee, Keedong; Linguistics
Lee, Kyong-Yul; Education
Lee, Seongho; Education
Moon, Yong Lin; Education
Park, Jai; Public Administration
Son, Sang-Hun; Education
Yang, Chang Soo; Law

Yoon, Tae-Hwa; Business Administration

### KYRGYZSTAN

Myrzalimov, Ruslan M.; Law Sadykova, Chinara; Environmental Sciences Tabyshalieva, Anara; Political Science

### LATVIA

Bula, Dace; Anthropology and Archaeology Locmele, Gunta; Linguistics Rozenvalds, Juris; Political Science Zeibote, Zane; Economics

### LEBANON

Abouchedid, Kamal; Education Nuwayhid, Iman; Environmental Sciences

### LITHUANIA

Ciubrinskas, Vytis; Anthropology and Archaeology Juzeliunas, Eimutis; Chemistry Skendeliene, Ruta; Art Taruskiene, Jolanta; Sociology and Social Work

### Luxembourg

Koenig, Ariane; Public Administration

### MACEDONIA, FORMER YUGOSLAV REPUBLIC OF

Davcev, Danco; Computer Science Manev, Gjorgji; Business Administration Petrovska, Irina; TEFL/Applied Linguistics

### MADAGASCAR

Rasoloarijao, Sahondranirina; Chemistry

### Malawi

Chisala, Busiso; Mathematics

### MALAYSIA

Chan, Lai Keng; Biological Sciences

Ghulam Rasool, Nassar Banu; Biological Sciences Kee, Thuan Chye; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Lang, Chim Choy; Medical Sciences

Mohammad Raslan, Mohammad; Creative Writing

Muhamad, Mazanah; Education Rahman, Noorsaadah; Chemistry Rusli, Roslaini; Medical Sciences Singh, Harwant; Medical Sciences Tan, Irene; Biological Sciences

Thambiah, Shanthi; Anthropology and Archaeology

### MALTA

Caruana, Gabriel; Art Vella, Raphael; Art

### MEXICO

Contreras, Carmina; Business Administration

Figueroa, Raul; History (non-U.S.)

Gonzalez-Alvarez, Alejandro; Engineering

Lara, Maria; Philosophy

Lopez-Cruz, Omar; Physics and Astronomy Martinez-Gamino, Miguel; Agriculture Molina-Ochoa, Jaime; Biological Sciences Oliva-Lopez, Eduardo; Engineering Olmedo, Gabriela; Biological Sciences Olvera, Alberto; Sociology and Social Work

Ortoll, Servando; Political Science Ramos-Diaz, Martin; History (non-U.S.)

Romero-Espejel, Jose; Geology

Ruiz, Facundo; Physics and Astronomy

Tafoya, Felipe; Agriculture

Vega-Canovas, Gustavo; Political Science

### Moldova

Bulat, Nicolae; History (non-U.S.) Burdeniuc, Galina; Education

Chislari, Elena; Business Administration

Dranca, Ion; Chemistry Rilea, Lilia; Education

### Morocco

Azrar, Lahcen; Engineering

Ben Maissa, Abdessalam; Philosophy

El Harras, Mokhtar; Sociology and Social Work

Essaifi, Abderrahim; Geology Fatmi, M' Barek; Agriculture Jebbour, Abdelkrim; Linguistics Lazrek, Bihi Hassan; Chemistry Souali, Elhassan; Linguistics

Zouanat, Zakia; Anthropology and Archaeology

### NEPAL

Chalise, Mukesh; Biological Sciences Khadge, Buddhi; Agriculture Pokhrel, Bharat; Biological Sciences

### **NETHERLANDS**

Aupers, Steven; Sociology and Social Work

Quene, Hugo; Linguistics

Sengers, Erik; Sociology and Social Work

Sosef, Meindert; Medical Sciences Van Gool, Coen; Medical Sciences Vermaat, Willemijn; Linguistics Wijmenga, Cisca; Medical Sciences

### **New Zealand**

Blaikie, Richard; Physics and Astronomy Coleman, Stephen; Engineering McLeay, Elizabeth; Political Science\* Nicholl, Myra; Political Science Royal, Charles; Philosophy

### **NIGER**

Ben Mohamed, Abdelkrim; Physics and Astronomy

### Nigeria

Ajala, James; Education

Fadare, Samson; Architecture and Urban Planning

Garba, Precious; Economics Iwara, Alexander; Linguistics Kanu, Okpete; Education\*

Nabofa, Michael; Religious Studies Oguonu, Chika; Public Administration

Shaka, Femi; Area Studies

### NORWAY

Arukwe, Augustine; Agriculture Bakke, Odd; Religious Studies Bayegan, Elizabeth; Computer Science Buk-Berge, Elisabeth; Education Gjesdal, Kristin; Philosophy Hegre, Havard; Political Science Hilden, Per; Anthropology and Archaeology Lia, Brynjar; History (non-U.S.) Moen, Anne; Medical Sciences Sampson, Kristin: Philosophy Schjelderup, Guttorm; Economics

### OMAN

Al Dhahiry, Said; Medical Sciences Al-Adawi, Samir; Medical Sciences

### PAKISTAN

Ali, Nawab; Biological Sciences Ali, Rafia; Physics and Astronomy Baloch, Abdul; Engineering Bokhari, Ashfaque; Mathematics Farooqui, Muhammad; Geology Hameed, Abdul; Biological Sciences Shah, Jasmin; Chemistry

### **PARAGUAY**

Masi, Fernando: Economics\* Orue Pozzo, Anibal; Communications and Journalism

### PERU

Aldana, Susana; History (non-U.S.)\*

### PHILIPPINES

Balarbar, Corazon; TEFL/Applied Linguistics Ignacio, Violeta; History (non-U.S.) Tiongson, Nicanor; Art History

### POLAND

Bigaj, Tomasz; Philosophy Degirmendzic, Jan; Geography Dobija, Dorota; Economics Dziubalska-Kolaczyk, Katarzyna; Linguistics

Grzesik, Zbigniew; Chemistry

Hulicki, Zbigniew; Engineering Jozwik, Marcin; Medical Sciences Kaczmarek, Leszek; Biological Sciences Kisielewicz, Andrzej; Mathematics

Kowal, Roman; Music Mirka, Danuta; Music

Niziolek, Grzegorz; Theater and Dance Trippenbach, Marek; Physics and Astronomy

Unold, Jacek; Economics Ustrnul, Zbigniew; Geography

Wieczorkiewicz, Anna; Anthropology and

Archaeology

Wojtowicz, Tomasz; Physics and Astronomy

### **PORTUGAL**

Diaz Trelles, Ramon; Biological Sciences Mendes, Maria Amalia; Linguistics\* Novoa, Antonio M. S. Sampaio Da; Education

### **Q**ATAR

Al-Noaimi, Kawkab; Chemistry

### ROMANIA

Barbu, Daniel; Political Science Boiculese, Vasile; Mathematics Cap Bun, Marina; Language and Literature (non-U.S.) Ciugureanu, Carmen; American Literature Dobre, Octavia; Engineering Dorneanu, Olivia; Medical Sciences Gavriliuc, Robert; Engineering Marcus, Andrei; Mathematics Marian-Balas, Marin; Religious Studies Mindra, Mihail; Language and Literature (non-U.S.) Popa, Mihai; Geology

Sava, Ionel; Sociology and Social Work

RUSSIA Abdullaeva, Firuza; Religious Studies Afonassine, Evgueni; Philosophy Babenko, Andrei; Environmental Sciences Boukharkine, Petr; Language and Literature (non-U.S.) Goriatchkine, Serguei; Geography Gritsenko, Elena; Linguistics Iakoubovski, Vladimir; Political Science Iakovlev, Igor; Environmental Sciences Kabanova, Irina; Language and Literature (non-U.S.) Khissamoutdinov, Amir; History (non-U.S.) Khomyakov, Maxim; Philosophy Khromova, Tatiana; Geography Kizima, Marina; American Literature Kobrinski, Alexandre; Language and Literature (non-U.S.) Kozlova, Lioubov; Linguistics Kurilla, Ivan; American History Lavrentev, Alexei; Linguistics

Lediaev, Valeri; Political Science Lifanov, Konstantin Vasilyevich; Linguistics Lobatchev, Serguei; History (non-U.S.) Magomedov, Rabadan; Anthropology and Archaeology Makhovskaya, Olga Ivanovna; Psychology

Manoulkina, Olga; Music Maslov, Lev; Geography

Mironenko, Mikhail; Environmental Sciences

Morozova, Irina; American Literature Moskalonov, Serguei; Economics

Mouravieva, Marianna; History (non-U.S.)

Nossenko, Elena; Religious Studies Nourkova, Veronika; Psychology Omelchenko, Nickolay; Philosophy Pantchenko, Alexandre; Religious Studies Parfenov, Alexandr: Medical Sciences

Piskunova, Svetlana; Language and Literature

(non-U.S.)

Reinhold, Natalia; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)

Roguinski, Boris; Philosophy

Sagalaev, Andrei; Anthropology and Archaeology

Smolyaninova, Olga; Education

Sviderskaia, Irina; Environmental Sciences Tabarev, Andrei; Anthropology and Archaeology Terekhova, Evgenia; TEFL/Applied Linguistics

Vavilin, Vasily; Environmental Sciences

Vichniatski, Leonid; Anthropology and Archaeology

Volodina, Tatyana; American History

Vostretsov, Iouri; Anthropology and Archaeology

Yagola, Anatoly; Education Zuckerman, Galina; Psychology

### SAUDI ARABIA

Al-Haidary, Ahmed; Agriculture

Al-Sheri, Atef; Architecture and Urban Planning El Harby, Abdullah; Business Administration

Muammar, Omar; Education

Shuraim, Ahmed; Engineering

### SENEGAL

Gueye, Serigne; Medical Sciences Mbaye, Ahmadou; Economics

### **SINGAPORE**

Chan, Alan; Religious Studies Hoon, Hian-Teck; Economics Ooi, Beng; Linguistics Samtani, Anilkumar; Law

# SLOVAK REPUBLIC

Bila, Magdalena; Linguistics

Fischer, Daniel; Art

Glasova, Maria; Psychology

Mojzis, Martin; Physics and Astronomy

Timulak, Ladislav; Psychology

### SLOVENIA

Kranjec, Igor; Medical Sciences\* Makovec, Darko; Engineering Mavcic, Arne-Marjan; Law

Sasek-Divjak, Mojca; Architecture and Urban

Planning

Vrtovec, Bojan; Medical Sciences

### SOUTH AFRICA

Alberts, Vivian; Physics and Astronomy Clapper, Valiant; Public Administration Diab, Roseanne; Environmental Sciences London, Leslie; Medical Sciences Mwamwenda, Tuntufye; Education\* Thompson, Roger; Engineering\*

### SPAIN

Arrasate Iragui, Montserrat; Biological Sciences

Dominguez Lozano, Felipe; Environmental Sciences

Escalona, Jose; Engineering

Fernanadez-Teijeiro, Ana; Medical Sciences

Fraile-Marcos, Ana; American Literature\*

Gallego, Maria; Medical Sciences

Garcia Martinez, Javier; Chemistry Gisbert, Enric; Biological Sciences\*

Gonzalez, Eva; Biological Sciences

Granados-Sanandres, Ana; Mathematics\*

Ibanez de Sans, Maria Elena; Biological Sciences\*

Jimenez, Jose; Biological Sciences\*

Jimenez Lopez, Concepcion; Physics and Astronomy\*

Jordan Bueso, Maria; Chemistry\*

Landa Del Castillo, Blanca; Agriculture\*

Lloret Romero, F. Javier; Biological Sciences\*

Luna Estevez, Monica; Physics and Astronomy\*

Martinez Cuesta, Maria; Medical Sciences

Martinez Fernandez, Jose; Philosophy

Masque Barri, Pere; Environmental Sciences\*

Mendizabal Gonzalez, Iratxe; Biological Sciences

Merino Hernando, Maria; History (non-U.S.)\*

Molina, Maria; Biological Sciences

Montoro, Rafael; Biological Sciences\*

Moya Larano, Jorge; Biological Sciences\*

Philip Edo, Alicia; Biological Sciences

Riu, Efren; Medical Sciences

Rivadulla Fernandez, J. Francisco; Chemistry

Rodriguez, Rosana; Engineering

Rodriguez Abascal, Luis; Law\*

Sanchez-Moreno Gonza, Concepcion; Biological Sciences

Serrano, Maria; Physics and Astronomy\*

Vadillo Perez, Jose; Chemistry\*

Vargas, Juan Pedro; Psychology Vazquez, Manuel; Biological Sciences Vazquez Del Rey, Antonio; Law\* Villar Argaiz, Manuel; Environmental Sciences

### SRI LANKA

Gomez, Mario; Law Gunawardena, Weligalle W.; Biological Sciences Hasbullah, Shahul; Geography Weerasinghe, Aruna; Computer Science

### **SWEDEN**

Andersson, Hans; Political Science
Broberger, Christian; Medical Sciences
Fur, Gunlog; American History
Ignell, Rickard; Biological Sciences
Larsson, Lisbeth; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)
Lindblom, Goran; Chemistry
Rydh, Lars; Physics and Astronomy
Ulfendahl, Mats; Medical Sciences

### SYRIA

Al-Oumar, Ahmad; Engineering Chachati, Louay; Engineering Homedan, Marwan; Agriculture Khalaf, Elias; American Literature Moufleh, Hazza; Economics

### TAIWAN

Chan, Chihyu; Psychology Chang, Feng-Yuan; Engineering

Chang, Li-ching; Law

Chen, Sungpuo; Business Administration

Ching, Chi-Jen; Law Hsia, Lin; Education

Hsiao, Ching-Kai; Agriculture Huang, Hsiu-Shuang; Education Hung, Ming-Chin; Mathematics Jang, Show-Ling; Economics

Ku, Chung-Hwa; Sociology and Social Work

Lee, Yu-Ping; History (non-U.S.) Shaw, Chong-hai; Political Science

Su, Chien-chou; Communications and Journalism

Su, Yao-Tsung; History (non-U.S.)

Sun, Hsiu-hui; Communications and Journalism Wang, Chin-Shou; Environmental Sciences

Wang, Tay-sheng; Law

### **THAILAND**

Bhoopat, Lertlakana; Medical Sciences Khanthachai, Nathabhol; Economics Praparpun, Yada; Economics Thienprasert, Alice; Chemistry

### TRINIDAD & TOBAGO

Ferguson, Tyrone; Political Science

Aktan, Gulderen: Medical Sciences

### **TUNISIA**

Al-Musawi, Mushin Jassim Ali; Language and Literature (non-U.S.)
Ben Arab Ben Hafsa, Mounira; Economics Maatoug, Fredj; History (non-U.S.)\*
Nasfi, Habib; Environmental Sciences
Nasraoui, Bouzid; Agriculture
Sahnoun, Mohamed; Environmental Sciences
Trabelsi, Zouheir; Computer Science

### TURKEY

Aydemir, Mehmet; Engineering Baykal, Atac: Medical Sciences Buken, Gulriz; American Literature Capli, Bulent; Communications and Journalism Cerrah, Ibrahim; Law Ciraci, Salim; Physics and Astronomy Dagi, Ihsan; Political Science Genckava, Omer; Political Science Gurlek, Omer; Medical Sciences Kadioglu, Yusuf; Geology Mennan, Zeynep; Architecture and Urban Planning Mutlu, Mehmet; Engineering Okut, Hayrettin; Biological Sciences Ozdemir, Yasemin; Medical Sciences Sargin, Fugen; Law Tek, Omer; Business Administration Yavuz, Fahri; Economics

### UKRAINE

Bilyy, Oleg; Political Science
Boriak, Olena; Anthropology and Archaeology
Bulatetska, Ludmila; Linguistics
Demyanchuk, Alexander; Education\*
Kapitsa, Yuriy; Law
Kovalova, Olena; History (non-U.S.)
Kritsberg, Roman; American History
Krotova, Olexandra; Anthropology and Archaeology
Kutuev, Pavlo; Sociology and Social Work

Moroz, Serhiy; Economics Naboka, Marina; Medical Sciences Nedbalyuk, Oleksandr; Economics

Rassamakin, Yuriy; Anthropology and Archaeology

Rusnachenko, Anatolii; History (non-U.S.) Shpenik, Yuriy; Environmental Sciences Slava, Svitlana; Public Administration

Snisarenko, Larysa; Law

Strishenets, Nadiya; Library Science Valyavko, Iryna; History (non-U.S.)

Vereshchak, Victoria; Environmental Sciences

### UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Al Ali, Ahmad; Mathematics

### UNITED KINGDOM

Ackland, Graeme; Physics and Astronomy

Arthur, Michael; Medical Sciences Briers, Andrew Norman; Education

Bright, Paul; Law Cousins, Rodney; Law Hallett, Nicholas; Law Hayden, Thomas; Music

Hayward, Scott; Biological Sciences

Ibell, Timothy; Engineering Law, Graham; Medical Sciences Longbottom, Debrah; Chemistry Mannin, Michael; Political Science

McEvoy, Kieran; Law

Morgan, Philip; History (non-U.S.) Mustafa, Hulva; Public Administration

Parsons, Christopher; Law Roycroft, Mark; Law Skerratt, Sarah; Chemistry Stickley, Catherine E.; Geography Wilson, Alison; Medical Sciences

### Uzbekistan

Djuraeva, Komuna K.; Business Administration Khaydarov, Miryakub; Business Administration Mutalov, Shaakhmat S.; Philosophy Yuldasheva, Guli I.; Political Science

### VIETNAM

Lam, Thiep; Education Nguyen, Binh; Economics Nguyen, Son Truong; Economics Nguyen, Thuy Thanh; Computer Science Phung, Nha Xuan; Economics Ta, Cau Ngoc; Business Administration Tran, Manh Tuan; Engineering

### WEST BANK

Abu-Rub, Haithem; Engineering\* Amer, Mohammad; Mathematics Harb, Ahmad; American Literature Zakout, Ismail; Physics and Astronomy

### YEMEN

Al-Arwosi, Mohammed; Architecture and Urban Planning Sharafuddin, Mohammed; American Literature

### ZIMBABWE

Mawadza, Crispen; Biological Sciences Moyo, Dumisani; Communications and Journalism Tsanga, Amy; Law



# **SPECIAL PROGRAMS INDEX**

To find out more about a scholar, turn to the individual's complete directory entry, which can be found in the section corresponding to the discipline listed after the scholar's name.

# Fulbright/American Political Science Association (APSA) Congressional Fellowship Program

The Fulbright/APSA Congressional Fellowship Program is a new pilot program, within the traditional Fulbright Scholar Program, which provides 10-month awards to give foreign Fulbright Scholars the opportunity to conduct research on the workings of the U.S. Government through professional experience on Congressional staffs. The U.S. State Department's Bureau of Educational and Cultural Affairs (ECA), in partnership with the APSA, is sponsoring three grants for the 2001-2002 academic year.

Andersson, Hans Erik; Political Science; Sweden Nicholl, Myra; Political Science; New Zealand

Ortoll, Servando; Political Science; Mexico

### **European Union Affairs Research Program**

The European Union Affairs Reseach Program offers two- to 12-month research awards to scholars from the 15 member states of the European Union. The program is sponsored by the Commission for Educational Exchange between the United States, Belgium and Luxembourg, located in Brussels.

Belin Bourgogne, Jean; Economics; France

Ghaleigh, Navraj; Law; Italy

Koenig, Ariane; Public Administration; Luxembourg

### **European Union Scholar-in-Residence Program**

The European Union Scholar-in-Residence Program allows U.S. institutions to apply for the opportunity to host an expert in European Union Affairs as a resident fellow for a semester or academic year. For more information about this program, please visit our Web site at www.cies.org and click on "Visiting Scholar Program."

Mannin, Michael; Political Science; United Kingdom

# Scholar-in-Residence Program

The Scholar-in-Residence Program allows U.S. community colleges and small liberal arts and minority-serving institutions to apply for the opportunity to host Visiting Fulbright Lecturers for a semester or academic year to assist with the internationalization of their campuses. For more information about this program, please visit our Web site at www.cies.org and click on "Visiting Scholar Program."

Ajala, James Abodunrin; Education; Nigeria Barbu, Daniel Constantin; Political Science; Romania Chen, Yaping; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); China Chisala, Busiso Pascal; Mathematics; Malawi Clapper, Valiant Abel; Public Administration; South Africa Collyer Canales, Jaime; Sociology and Social Work; Chile

Fadare, Samson; Architecture and Urban Planning; Nigeria Ferguson, Tyrone Robert; Political Science; Trinidad & Tobago

# Special Programs Index

Hahn, Sylvia; History (non-U.S.); Austria

Hassan, Md. Shahed; Anthropology and Archaeology; Bangladesh

Kee, Thuan Chye; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); Malaysia

Khanthachai, Nathabhol; Economics; Thailand Kidwai, Saleem A.R.M.; Political Science; India Liu, Xiangyu; Language and Literature (non-U.S.); China

Mahmud, Shamsul H.; Psychology; Bangladesh Maslov, Lev Aleksandrovich; Geography; Russia Medrano, Hector A.; Economics; Costa Rica Moskalonov, Serguei Alexandrovich; Economics; Russia Mouravieva, Marianna Georgievna; History (non-U.S.); Russia

Moyo, Dumisani; Communications and Journalism; Zimbabwe Nabofa, Michael Young; Religious Studies; Nigeria Ngondo, Anthony Macharia; Art; Kenya

Omelchenko, Nickolay Viktorovich; Philosophy; Russia Orue Pozzo, Anibal; Communications and Journalism; Paraguay

Osborne, Joan Merilyn; Environmental Sciences; Australia Razzaque, Mohamed Abdur; Philosophy; Bangladesh Tsanga, Amy Shupikai; Law; Zimbabwe

Tu, Qiyu; Economics; China

Xu, Erming; Business Administration; China

# U.S.-Korea International Education Administrators Program

The Fulbright International Education Administrators Program brings administrators from participating countries to the United States for short summer seminars. During their time here, seminar participants meet with government officials and representatives of higher education associations, speak with colleagues, tour U.S. campuses and attend meetings and cultural events.

Bae, Sang-Pyo; Education; Korea Choi, Seung Jin; Education; Korea Ko, Je Hyuk; Education; Korea Lee, Hyun Chong; Education; Korea Lee, Kyong-Yul; Education; Korea Son, Sang-Hun; Education; Korea



# 2000-2001 VISITING FULBRIGHT SCHOLARS

### **AGRICULTURE**

### Landa Del Castillo, Blanca

Researcher, Institute of Sustainable Agriculture, Department of Crop Protection, Spanish Council for Research, Cordoba, Spain

Research: Biological Control of Soilborne Pathogens by Introduced and Naturally-Occurring Rhizobacteria in Disease Suppressive Soils

U.S. Department of Agriculture Agricultural Research Service, Washington State University Department of Plant Pathology, Root Disease and Biological Control Research Unit, Pullman, WA 99164-6430 c/o Dr. David M. Weller July 2000 - June 2002

### AMERICAN HISTORY

### Sengupta, Jayanta

Senior Lecturer, Department of History, Jadavpur University, Calcutta, India

Research: Imagining Civilizations: Indo-American Intellectual Interaction, c. 1870-1930

University of Pennsylvania, Department of South Asia Regional Studies, Philadelphia, PA 19104 c/o Dr. Rosane Rocher

May 2001 - January 2002

### AMERICAN LITERATURE

### Fraile-Marcos, Ana

Associate Professor, Department of English Philology, University of Salamanca, Salamanca, Spain Research: American Literature and Immigration at the Turn of the 19th and 20th-Centuries University of California—Riverside, Department of English, Riverside, CA 92521-0102 c/o Dr. Emory Elliott February 2001 - June 2001

### Zacharasiewicz, Waldemar

Professor, Institute of English and American Studies, University of Vienna, Vienna, Austria Research: Southern Culture and the Ideas of Europe During the 19th and 20th Centuries

University of North Carolina—Chapel Hill. Department of English, Chapel Hill, NC 27599-3520 c/o Dr. William L. Andrews February 2001 - June 2001

### ANTHROPOLOGY AND ARCHAEOLOGY

### Souza, Vania

Ph.D. Student, Department of Social Sciences, Federal University of Pernambuco, Recife/PE, Brazil Research: Identity, Ethnicity and Indigenous Movements: The Building of a Global Political Realm Harvard University, Peabody Museum, Department of Anthropology, Cambridge, MA 02138 c/o Dr. David Maybury-Lewis January 2001 - September 2001

### ARCHITECTURE AND URBAN PLANNING

### De Clausel De Cousse, Florence

Graduate Student, Department of Architecture, School of Architecture, Paris-Belleville, Paris, France Research: The New Yorker Alternative: The Well Built American Institute of Architects, Washington, DC 20006 c/o Ms. Mary Felber April 2001 - April 2002

### Maldoner, Bruno

Monuments, Wien, Austria Research: Issues in the Conservation and Restoration of 20th Century Buildings in the United States and Austria: A Comparative Study Columbia University, Graduate School of Architecture

Senior Counselor, Federal Office for Historic

Planning and Preservation, Center for Preservation Research, New York, NY 10027-4698 c/o Dr. Martin Weaver

January 2001 - May 2001

### ART

### El Noshokaty, Shady

Graduate Assistant, Faculty of Art Education, Department of Drawing and Painting, Helwan University, Cairo, Egypt

# 2000-2001 Visiting Fulbright Scholars

Research: The Role of Media Art in the Expression of Human Emotions School of the Art Institute of Chicago, School of the Art Institute of Chicago, International Programs, Chicago, IL 60603 c/o Dr. Norm Miller April 2001 - October 2001

### **BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES**

### Badr, Abdel Fattah

Professor and Head, Faculty of Science, Department of Botany, Tanta University, Tanta, Egypt

Research: Molecular Search for the Ancestors and Domestication History of the Egyptian Clover (Trifolium Alexandrium)

Miami University, Department of Botany, Oxford, OH 45056

c/o Dr. Linda Watson

February 2001 - November 2001

### Gisbert, Enric

Researcher, Faculty of Biology, Department of Animal Biology, University of Barcelona, Barcelona, Spain Research: Development and Management of a Shortnose Sturgeon "Acipenser Brevirostrum" Broodstock University of California—Davis, Department of Animal Science, Davis, CA 95616-8521 c/o Dr. Serge I. Doroshov January 2001 - January 2002

### Ibanez de Sans, Maria Elena

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Sciences, Department of Physiology and Immunology, Autonomous University of Barcelona, Barcelona, Spain Research: Sustaining Rare Domestic Breeds' Germplasm Through Nuclear Transfer and Assisted Reproduction Technologies

Tufts University, School of Veterinary Medicine, Department of Biomedical Sciences, Medford, MA 02155

c/o Dr. Eric W. Overstrom August 2000 - August 2002

### Jimenez, Jose

Postdoctoral Researcher, University of Barcelona, Department of Molecular and Cellular Physiology, Barcelona, Spain

Research: Analysis of Gene Expression in Type 2 Diabetes: An Oligonucleotide Array Approach Harvard University, Joslin Diabetes Center, Department of Molecular and Cellular Physiology, Cambridge, MA 02115 c/o Dr. Mary E. Patti March 2001 - February 2002

### Lloret Romero, F. Javier

Research Associate, Faculty of Sciences, Department of Biology, Autonomous University of Madrid, Madrid, Spain

Research: Synthesis, Regulation, and Role of the Exopolysaccharides in the Infection Process and Module Development

Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Department of Biology, 68-633, Cambridge, MA 02139-4307 c/o Dr. Graham C. Walker

Dates to be determined.

### Montoro, Rafael

Lecturer, Faculty of Medicine, Department of Medical Physiology and Biophysics, University of Seville, Seville, Spain

Research: Role of Electrical Synapses in the Development of Neuronal Circuits

Columbia University, Department of Biological Sciences, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. Rafael Yuste

June 2000 - June 2001

### Moya Larano, Jorge

Researcher, Department of Animal Biology, Plant Biology, and Ecology, Autonomous University of Barcelona, Bellaterra, Barcelona, Spain

Research: Behavioral Mechanisms in Extreme Interference Competition

University of Kentucky, College of Agriculture,
Department of Entomology, Lexington, KY 40506-0091
c/o Dr. David H. Wise

Dates to be determined.

### Munoz de Toro, Monica

Professor, Faculty of Biochemistry and Biological Sciences, National University of the Litoral, Santa Fe, Argentina

Research: The Effect of In-Utero Exposure to Low Environmentally-Relevant Doses of Xenoestrogen on Mammary Gland Development and Growth

Tufts University, School of Medicine, Department of Anatomy and Cellular Biology, Boston, MA 02111 c/o Dr. Ana Soto

June 2001 - September 2001

### **BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION**

### Kheir El Din, Amr

Assistant Professor, Faculty of Commerce, Department of Business Administration, Ain Shams University, Cairo, Egypt

Research: Environmental Responsibility: What Do Leading Companies Do in Response to the Challenge? Georgia State University, J. Mack Robinson School of Business, Marketing Department, University Plaza, Atlanta, GA 30303 c/o Dr. Wesley J. Johnston June 2001 - October 2001

### Omran, Mohammed

Lecturer, Arab Academy for Science and Technology, Department of Business Administration, College of Management and Technology, Alexandria, Egypt Research: The Impact of Egypt's Economic Reform Program on the Stock Market Performance University of Oklahoma, Finance Division, Norman, OK 73019
c/o Dr. Scott C. Linn
The World Bank, Washington, DC 20433
c/o Dr. Mary Shirley
February 2001 - October 2001

### **CHEMISTRY**

### Jordan Bueso, Maria

Researcher, Department of Chemistry, University of Marcia, Marcia, Spain Research: Quality Enhancement of Fruit Products U.S. Department of Agriculture, Agricultural Research Service, Citrus and Subtropical Products Laboratory, South Atlantic Area, Winter Haven, FL 33881 c/o Dr. Robert A. Baker July 2000 - June 2002

### Vadillo Perez, Jose

Associate Researcher, Faculty of Sciences, Department of Analytical Chemistry, University of Malaga at Teatinos, Malaga, Spain Research: Instrumental Developments and Analytical Applications of Time of Flight Mass Spectrometry with Continuous and Pulsed Ionization Sources Stanford University, Department of Chemistry,

Stanford, CA 94305-5080 c/o Dr. Richard N. Zare

Dates to be determined.

### **ECONOMICS**

### Masi, Fernando

Researcher, Center of Analysis and Diffusion of the Paraguyan Economy, Asuncion, Paraguay Research: Security Interests and a New Approach of Differential Treatment Within the Free Trade Area of the Americas

University of Miami, The Dante B. Fascell North-South Center, Coral Gables, FL 33124-3027 c/o Mr. Ambler H. Moss Jr. January 2001 - October 2001

### **EDUCATION**

### Demyanchuk, Alexander

Postdoctoral Researcher, Department of Political Science, Kiev-Mohyla Academy, Kiev, Ukraine Lecturing and Research: Ukrainian Educational Policy in the Context of Globalization Processes University of Minnesota—Twin Cities, College of Education, Department of Educational Policy and Administration, Minneapolis, MN 55455-0221 c/o Dr. R. Michael Paige January 2001 - June 2001

### Goetze, Herbert

Professor, Department of Special Education,
University of Potsdam, Potsdam, Germany
Lecturing and Research: Enhancing Resilience in
Children at Risk and Examining the Life Space
Crisis: Intervention Technique
Augustana College, Department of Education, Sioux
Falls, SD 57197
c/o Dr. Steve Van Bockern
May 2001 - June 2001

### Kanu, Okpete

Professor, College of Education, Department of Educational History, Abia State University, Uturu, Nigeria Lecturing: Educational History
Fort Valley State College, Office of Academic Affairs, Fort Valley, GA 31030-3298
c/o Dr. Josephine D. Davis
August 2000 - November 2001
(Scholar-in-Residence Program)

### Mwamwenda, Tuntufye

Professor and Executive Assistant, Office of the Vice Chancellor, University of Transkei, Umtata, South Africa Lecturing: Educational Psychology: An African Perspective

### 2000-2001 Visiting Fulbright Scholars

Audrey Cohen College, School for Human Services, New York, NY 10013 c/o Dr. Grace Roosevelt January 2001 - September 2001 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

### ENGINEERING

### Abu-Rub, Haithem

Assistant Professor, Department of Electrical Engineering, Birzeit University, Birzeit, West Bank Research: Digital Signal Professor-Based Nonlinear Sensorless Control of Induction Machines with Parameters Adaptation Texas A&M University, Department of Electrical Engineering, College Station, TX 77843-1244

c/o Dr. H. A. Toliyat January 2001 - October 2001

### Thompson, Roger

Associate Professor, Department of Mining Engineering, University of Pretoria, Pretoria, South Africa

Research: Characterizing Mine Haul Road Functional Defects as a Causal Factor in Truck Driver Jolting/Jarring Injuries

Colorado School of Mines, Department of Mining Engineering, Golden, CO 80401 c/o Dr. Tibor G. Rozgonyi

Spokane Reseach Laboratory, Office for Mine Safety and Health Research, Spokane, WA 99207 c/o Mr. John R. M. Hill

September 2001 - December 2001

### **ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES**

### Masque Barri, Pere

Teaching Assistant, Faculty of Sciences, Department of Physics, Autonomous University of Barcelona, Bellaterra, Spain

Research: Natural and Artificial Radionuclides as Tracers of Particle Transfer Processes in the Arctic Ocean SUNY—Stony Brook, Marine Sciences Research Center, Stony Brook, NY 11794

c/o Dr. J. Kirk Cochran

September 2000 - September 2002

### HISTORY (NON-U.S.)

#### Aldana, Susana

Department of Humanities, Pontificia Universidad Catolica del Peru, Lima, Peru

Lecturing: The Peruvian National Construction in the Nineteenth Century University of Alabama, Department of History, Tuscaloosa, AL 35487-0212 c/o Dr. Lawrence Clayton

January 2001 - December 2001 (Scholar-in-Residence Program)

### Maatoug, Fredj

Assistant Professor, Department of History, University of Tunis, Tunis, Tunisia

Research: The Foreign Policy of J.F. Kennedy Towards the Third World

University of Massachusetts—Boston, Department of History, Boston, MA 02125 c/o Dr. Paul Faler

February 2001 - May 2001

### Merino Hernando, Maria

Researcher, Institute for Migratory Research, Comillas University, Madrid, Spain

Lecturing and Research: Spanish Immigration to Rio De Janeiro: Social Characteristics

Yale University, Department of History, New Haven, CT 06520-8324

c/o Dr. Stuart B. Schwartz

October 2000 - October 2001

## LANGUAGE AND LITERATURE (NON-U.S.)

### Bruni, Francesco

Professor, Department of Italian and Romance Languages, University of Venice, Venice, Italy Lecturing: Italian as a Literary Language: Alessandro Manzori

University of Chicago, Department of Romance Languages and Literatures, Chicago, IL 60637 c/o Dr. Rebecca West March 2001 - June 2001

#### Versiani, Daniela

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Letters, Pontifical Catholic University of Rio de Janeiro, Rio de Janeiro-RJ, Brazil Research: Theoretical Foundations of the Concept of "Autoethnography" as a Contribution to the Theme of Subjectivity in Multicultural Contexts Rice University, Department of Anthropology - MS20, Houston, TX 77005

c/o Dr. George Marcus Dates to be determined.

### LAW

### Rodriguez Abascal, Luis

Associate Professor, School of Law, Autonomous University of Madrid, Madrid, Spain Research: Group Rights New York University, School of Law, New York, NY 10012-1066 c/o Dr. David A.J. Richards August 2000 - August 2002

### Vazquez Del Rey, Antonio

Associate Professor, Department of Finance and Tax Law, University of Navarra, Pamplona Navarra, Spain Lecturing and Research: Tax Treatment of Income Obtained in the United States by Non-Resident Aliens and Foreign Entities: Double Tax Conventions and U.S. Regulations

New York University, School of Law, Tax and International Tax Programs, New York, NY 10012-1099 c/o Dr. Paul R. McDaniel

Dates to be determined.

### LINGUISTICS

### Mendes, Maria Amalia

Research Assistant, Center of Linguistics, University of Lisbon, Lisbon, Portugal
Research: Corpus Linguistics and Contrastive
Syntactic and Semantic Corpus-Based Study of
Polysemous Predicates
Rice University, Department of Linguistics, Houston,
TX 77251-1892
c/o Dr. Michael Barlow
January 2001 - July 2001

### **MATHEMATICS**

### Granados-Sanandres, Ana

Mathematics, Autonomous University of Madrid, Madrid, Spain Research: Geodesic Curvature and Conformal Mappings University of Washington, Department of Mathematics, Seattle, WA 98195 c/o Dr. Stephen Rhode July 2000 - June 2002

Researcher, Faculty of Sciences, Department of

### Haggag, Salah Eldin

Associate Professor and Head, Faculty of Science,
Department of Mathematics, Al-Azhar University,
Assuit, Egypt
Research: Application of Optimal Control to
Gravitational Systems
University of South Carolina, Department of Physics
and Astronomy, Columbia, SC 29208
c/o Dr. John Safko
June 2001 - September 2001

### MEDICAL SCIENCES

### Becker Junior, Eduardo

Professor, Faculty of Medicine, Department of
Obstetrics and Gynecology, Luterana University of
Brazil, Canoas-RS, Brazil
Research: Three-Dimensional Ultrasound and Nuchal
Translucency for Prenatal Down Syndrome Screening
Thomas Jefferson University, Division of Diagnostic
Ultrasound, Department of Radiology, Philadelphia,
PA 19107
c/o Dr. Barry B. Goldberg
January 2001 - January 2002

### Khalifa, Sherif

Lecturer, Biotechnology Research Institute, Faculty of Pharmacy, Suez Canal Institute, Ismailia, Egypt Lecturing and Research: Microbial Models for Mammalian Drug Metabolism Georgia State University, Department of Biology, Atlanta, GA 30303 c/o Dr. Sidney A. Crow Jr June 2001 - October 2001

### Kranjec, Igor

Medical Center, Ljubljana, Slovenia
Research: Risk Stratification and In-Hospital
Management of Patients with Acute Coronary
Syndromes
University of California—Los Angeles, UCLA School
of Medicine, Coronary Care Units, Division of
Cordiology, Los Angeles, CA 90048
c/o Dr. Bojan Cercek
September 2001 - December 2001

Cardiologist, Department of Cardiology, University

### Shehab, Azza

Lecturer, School of Medicine, Department of Opthalmology, Minia University, Minia, Egypt Research: Electrophysiology Study or Retinal Pigment Epithelium and Photoreceptors Transplant in Experimental Animal Models for Retinitis Pigmentosa

# 2000-2001 VISITING FULBRIGHT SCHOLARS

University of California—Los Angeles, Jules Stein Eye Institute, Los Angeles, CA 90095 c/o Dr. J.R. Heckenlively May 2001 - January 2002

### MUSIC

### Samy, Ramz

Freelancer and Music Composer, Cairo, Egypt Research: Music Composition Manhattan School of Music, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. D. David Noon January 2001 - December 2001

### **PHILOSOPHY**

### Rodrigues, Raquel

Doctoral Candidate, Department of Philosophy, Catholic University of Rio Grande do Sul, Porto Alegre, RS, Brazil

Research: Freedom and Legality in Kant's Moral Philosophy

Boston University, Department of Philosophy, Boston, MA 02215

c/o Dr. Henry E. Allison February 2001 - February 2002

### PHYSICS AND ASTRONOMY

### Jimenez Lopez, Concepcion

Researcher, Department of Physics, University of Granada, Granada, Spain Research: Controlled Synthesis of Magnetite and Siderite at Low Temperature and the Morphologic Caraterization of Inorganic/Bacterial Precipitation University of Georgia, Savannah River Ecology Laboratory, Athens, GA 30602 c/o Dr. Christopher S. Romanek October 2000 - September 2001

### Luna Estevez, Monica

Researcher, Department of Physics and Material Sciences, Autonomous University of Madrid, Madrid, Spain

Research: Liquid Structures of Nanometric Size by Means of Non-Contact Scanning Force Microscopy and High Pressure Syncrotron Radiation Techniques University of California—Berkeley, Materials Sciences Division, Lawrence Berkeley National Laboratory, Berkeley, CA 94720 c/o Dr. Miguel Salmeron October 2000 - September 2001

### Serrano, Maria

Assistant Professor, Department of Material Physics, Crystal Growth Laboratory, Autonomous University of Madrid, Madrid, Spain Research: Crystal Growth of Proteins University of Alabama—Huntsville, Center for Microgravity and Materials Research, Huntsville, AL 35899 c/o Dr. Peter Vekilov June 2000 - May 2001

### Zaikin, Yuriy

Professor, Faculty of Physics, Department of Physics, Al Farabi Kazakh State National University, Almaty, Kazakhstan

Research: Environmental Protection Against Contamination by Oil Products and Environmental Knowledge Propaganda

University of Maryland—College Park, Department of Materials and Nuclear Engineering, College Park, MD 20742

c/o Dr. Mohamad Al-Sheikhly February 2001 - September 2001

### POLITICAL SCIENCE

### Costa, Arthur

Doctoral Candidate, Center for Latin American and Caribbean Studies, University of Brasilia, Brasilia-DC, Brazil Research: Democracy and Police Brutality Columbia University, International Building, School of International and Public Affairs, New York, NY 10027 c/o Dr. Alfred Stepan

### McLeay, Elizabeth

January 2001 - January 2002

Professor, School of Political Science and International Relations, Victoria University of Wellington, Wellington, New Zealand Lecturing: New Zealand Studies Georgetown University, Center for New Zealand and Australian Studies, Washington, DC 20057-1021 c/o Mr. Richard W. Teare August 2001 - February 2002

# 2000-2001 VISITING FULBRIGHT SCHOLARS

### **PSYCHOLOGY**

### Roso, Adriane

Volunteer Psychologist/Counselor, Group of Support and Prevention of AIDS (GAPA/RS), Porto Alegre, RS, Brazil

Research: Sexual and Reproductive Rights in the AIDS Era Columbia University, The Joseph L. Mailman School of Public Health, New York, NY 10032 c/o Dr. Richard Parker January 2001 - January 2002

### SOCIOLOGY AND SOCIAL WORK

### Kahanoff, Maya

Assistant Professor, Department of Sociology and Anthropology, Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel Research: Encounter Between the Jews and Arabs in Israel-Dialogue in a Situation of Conflict George Mason University, Institute of Conflict Analysis and Resolution, Fairfax, VA 22030-4444 c/o Dr. Tamra D. d'Estree September 2001 - July 2002

### THEATER AND DANCE

### Khedr, Tamer

Freelancer, Film Editor and Director, Cairo, Egypt
Research: Theoretical and Practical Training in Film
Directing and Digital Imagery Creation
New York University, Center for Advanced Digital
Applications, New York, NY 10003
c/o Dr. Peter Bardazzi
New York Film Academy, Student Admissions, New
York, NY 10003
c/o Dr. Joyce Leung
June 2001 - October 2001

# Administration and Funding of the Fulbright Scholar Program

The flagship international educational exchange program sponsored by the U.S. Government, widely known as the Fulbright Program, is designed to increase mutual understanding between the people of the United States and the people of other countries. With this goal as a starting point, the Fulbright Program has provided more than 250,000 participants chosen for their leadership potential—with the opportunity to observe each others' political, economic and cultural institutions, exchange ideas and embark on joint ventures of importance to the general welfare of the world's inhabitants.

The Fulbright Program was established in 1946 under legislation introduced by former Senator J. William Fulbright of Arkansas. The Fulbright Program is administered by the Bureau of Educational and Cultural Affairs of the United States Department of State.

Since the establishment of the Program, 42,200 Fulbright Visiting Scholars have conducted research or taught in U.S. universities, and more than 40,100 Fulbright U.S. Scholars have engaged in similar activities abroad. The Fulbright Program awards approximately 800 grants to Visiting Scholars each year. Currently, the Program operates in 140 countries worldwide.

The primary source of funding for the Fulbright Program is an annual appropriation made by the United States Congress to the Department of State. Participating governments and host institutions in foreign countries and in the United States also contribute financially through cost-sharing and indirect support, such as salary supplements, tuition waivers and university housing. The Congressional appropriation for the Fulbright Program in fiscal year 2001 was \$118.7 million. Foreign governments, through their binational commissions or foundations, contributed an additional \$28 million directly to the Fulbright Program.

The J. William Fulbright Foreign Scholarship Board (FSB), composed of 12 educational and public leaders appointed by the President of the United States, formulates policy for the administration of the program, establishes criteria for the selection of candidates and approves candidates nominated for awards.

The United States Department of State, Bureau of Educational and Cultural Affairs develops policies to assure fulfillment of the purposes of the Program and administers it with the assistance of binational education commissions and foundations in some 51 countries that have executive agreements with the United States for continuing exchange programs, United States Embassies in 89 other countries and a number of cooperating agencies in the United States.

**Binational commissions and foundations** draw up the annual program plan for exchanges, in consultation with participating universities and organizations in the host country. They also screen, interview and recommend to the FSB qualified candidates for student and faculty grants under their exchange programs. In a country without a commission or foundation, the Public Affairs Section of the U.S. Embassy develops the program and supervises it locally.

The Council for International Exchange of Scholars (CIES) under a cooperative agreement with the Department of State, administers the Fulbright Scholar Program for faculty and professionals. CIES is a division of the Institute of International Education (IIE) and has close working relationships with the major disciplinary bodies in the humanities, social sciences and natural sciences. During the terms of their grants in the United States, Fulbright lecturers and researchers are assisted by CIES.



DEPARTMENT OF STATE PUBLICATION
Bureau of Educational and Cultural Affairs
Released October 2001

# Internationalize Your Campus Through the Fulbright Occasional Lecturer Program

The Occasional Lecturer Program provides financial support for round-trip transportation, which enables scholars to accept two- to three-day guest lecturing invitations at colleges and universities as well as to make presentations at conferences.

### Occasional lecturers

- offer department- or schoolwide lectures to students and/or faculty.
- lecture to classes where the scholar can make a contribution to the discipline, meet with faculty for an exchange of ideas and engage in informal discussions with students.
- enjoy home hospitality offered by the faculty or department host.
- address community organizations that have a special interest in international relations.

Additional funds are available for scholars who wish to visit institutions that serve predominantly minority student populations.

The *Directory of Visiting Fulbright Scholars and Occasional Lecturers* lists visiting scholars who are in the United States for the current academic year. Use this listing to find and extend invitations to scholars whose research or lecturing topics are of interest to your institution. The directory is also available online at **www.cies.org**.

For additional information on the Occasional Lecturer Program, call 202.686.6235 or send an e-mail message to **olp@cies.iie.org**.

The Fulbright Program is sponsored by the United States Department of State

Bureau of Educational and Cultural Affairs



**Fulbright Scholar Program** 

Council for International Exchange of Scholars 3007 Tilden Street, NW, Suite 5L Washington, DC 20008-3009

A division of the Institute of International Education

Web site: www.cies.org